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1 Before w

THE PUNNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION2 ~
L

___

3
In re: I-79040308 - Pennsylvania Public Utility

4 Commission versus Metropolitan Edison Company,
et al.

5
Further hearing '

; __
'

7

Stenographic report of hearing held in !8 Hearing Room No. 1, North Office Building,
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, '

!

Tuesday,
10 March 18, 1980

at 10:00 o' clock, a.m.
11

.__

12

BEFORE D13 .>
SUSAN SHANAMAN, CHAIRMAN, Presiding

14 MICHAEL JOHNSON, Commissioner
LINDA C. TALIAFERRO, Commissioner

15 JAMES H. CAwLEY, Commissioner

16 '
---

| 17 APPEARANCES:
,

1

18
.

SAMUEL B. RUSSELL, ESQ.,
19 W. EDWIN OGDEN, ESQ., and

ALAN MICHAEL SELTZER, ESQ.
20 Ryan, Russell & McConaghey '

530 Penn Square Center
21 P.O. Box 699

Reading, Pennsylvania 19603
1 22, For - Metropolitan Edison Company and
I 1 Pennsylvania Electric Company
| 23
1

24 J~_

25

MONRSACH b MARMtM. WC. = 27 N. MM2fWE.'=3W AW. ~ MARMOBURG. PA. m M



;.

. .

3218 !
i

'

l

- 1 APPEARANCES (Continued) :
2, t

CRAIG BURGRAFF, ESQ., and
3 DAVID M. BARASCH, ESQ.

1425 Strawberry Square,

4 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17127
For - Office of Consumer Advocate

5

6 ALBERT W. JOHNSON, III, ESQ., and
JOSEPH J. MALATESTA, JR., ESQ.

7 G-3s North office Building
P.O. Box 3265

8 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120
For - Commission Trial. Staff

9

10 BERNARD A. RYAN, JR., ESQ.
Dechert, Price & Rhoads

11 800 North Third Street
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17102

, 12 For - Bethlehem Steel Corporation

13:
ROBERT P. SHIVELY, ESQ.

14 P.O. Box 195
Stockertown, Ponnsylvania 18083

15 For - Lehigh Pocono Committee of Concern

16
GERALD GORNISH, ESQ. '

g7 Wolf, Block, Schorr and Solis-Cohen
12th Floor Packard Building

18 Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19102
For citibank and Chemical Banh '

-

19

20" DENNIS S. SEILOBOD, ESQ.
Messer & Shilobod

*7 1530 Grant Building,

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvanic 15219 i
"e. For - Johnstown Area Regional Industries, '

Inc.; Johnstown Area Economic
33 Development Corporation; Johnstown

Industrial Park, Inc.
~ |

24{ -

t

25
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1 APPEARANCES (Continued): ,

2;

j JOHN BOIfERS, ESO.,

| R.D.07, Box 388*

York, Pennsylvania 17402
|

4 For - Holly Keck, Deep Run Farm, Inc.

5
I

I PAUL 3. RUSSELL, ESQ.g
! North Office Building

*

i P.O. Box 3265
- 7 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

,, -and- ~ "" " '

l
"

DAVID A. FAZZONE, ESQ. '

Sullivan & WorcesterS Boston, ?1assach.asetts ''

For - Special Administrative Counsel

11 WILLIAM J, COLOGIE, ESQ. '~-

on behalf of Dr. Robert Winter ' ' " ' ' '

U
| 116 Locust Street

y Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101
)

s

#
For - Consumer Advisory Council to the'~''

'

14-
Public Utility Commission ''*

,

3 KENNETH A. WISE, ESQ. ""'

218A No-th Front Street "~

M Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101
. For - Louise Riley, S.P.A.G.

18 LOUISE DUFOUR'

**
|.

Route 401 '

19 Chester Springs, Pennsylvania 19425

20 --

PATRICIA A. SMITH '

21 sox 52, R.D. 61
i

Ettars, Pennsylvania 17319 i
22 For - Newberry Township TMI S:eering

lCommittee
7.3 i

[ ---

24i J.

l
I25
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l3 TESTIMONY OF THEODORE BARRY & '

ASSOCIATES Direct Cross ReDr ReCr
3 .

;

Perry L. Whaaton ------------ 3225 3227 ---- ----

Thomac E. Dewey, Jr, --- --- 3319 3321 ---'- ----

6 TEEODORE BARRY & ASSOCIATES
EXEIBITS and STATEMENTS Mkd.

7

Statement No. 1 - Prepared direct testimony
B : of Perry L. wh e a t o n - ----------------- 3325 j

9 Exh. I-1 - One-page document entitled
" Theodore Barry & Associates, Manage-

10 ment and Operations Audit, overall
Study Schedule" ----------------------- 3225

11

Statement No. 3 -- Prepared direct testimony '

-

12 of Thomas E. Dewey, Jr. --------------- 3319

13

14 MET-ED/PENELEC EXHIBITS

15 E-35 13-page document entitled "TMI-2: A
Co al Burning Plan t? " ----------------- 3419'

16

17 ///

13
.

1$ Y,

20
,

21

22

", !
1

24

25
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3p THE CHAIRMAN: I think we are ready to

g proceed this morning. Is there any housekeeping. i

1
5 details anybody feels we need to take up?'

--

6; MR. S. RUSSELL: We have one exhibit we

7 will distribute after the witnesses for the day'hava
8 been on and off the stand. ' "a

p| THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr.
t

10) Russell.
i

! I think we have scheduled for this~11
I

!
' g morning the Trial Staff presentation of witnesses

23 Mr. Russell, I am sorry. You don''t'

want14, to present these witnesses, Mr. Johnson?
.

g MR. JOHNSON: No, Madam Chairman,'they

16j are not ours. "

g7-. MR. P. RUSSELL: They are witnesses a:f
{

g the Administrative Staff.. , ' - '
) (g THE CHAIRMAN: Are you ready to" pr6ceed? 4
:

g MR. P. RUSSELL: Yes, Madam Chairman.
t

g - Before I call the first witness, I~would

lika to :.ac a short opening statement, if I*may.j
,

w Madam Chairman, members of the Ccamisuical~1

my name is Pcui Russell. I am an Assistant Counsel $'
, , ,

M

3 in the Law 3ureau of tha Commission. Uith me at

+=nazame o ---r- :we.-ar x. oexwn.:.ow avr.- maa.scuze, n. mts

, -
__ _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ _
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1; counsel table is Dave Fa= zone, a = ember of the
!.

2 Boston inw firm of Sullivan & Worcester. Mr. Fa2=one
3 and I have been designated special administrativie
4 counsel for the purpose of presenting the testimony of
5 Theodore Barry & Associates, TB&A.

,

6
.

TB&A is one of the leading general
7! management consulting firms in the world, providing
8 a broad range of services to industrial enterprises.
O

service businesses, government agencies, health,
10 education, and other nonprofit org0nizations. A

11 . significant portion of the firm's work in the United
12 States is in the electric, gas, and telephone utility
13 industries.

14 Late last year, in response to the
!L5 accident at Three Mile Island, this commission
!

16 contracted with TB&A for a management and operations !

77 audit of Meted, Penelec, GPU. On December 17, 19~79, (
,

1iS T3&A began its study. As part of this contra,et, the l

l

gg Commission directed TB&A to present direct testimony
|

2h- in the instant proceeding.

21 In resPense to this Commission directive,
TBGA filed the prepared statenents of four wi'tnesses..'

ss
i,

g \

33 en March 3, 1980, and today is presenting those
i

witnesses for cross-examination. As of today, TB&A j
1 13

|

~~l
!is only about one= third of the way through Phase 1 cf. . .so

i

tecwnsAcw a asAnsMAR. INC. = E7 Jt. LOCEWF.&OV/ AVE. = MAR 2t:3DftS. M.171 3 |
'
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'1 its management and operatione audit, which is

2 enpected to take approximately ten months.

3 TB&A has proceeded on an expedited

4 schedule and has devoted immense amounts of time to

5' preparing its testimony. Its consultants have spent

5 the equivalent of over a man year assessing the cur-

7 rent status of Meted-Penelec-GPU operations. The

3 resulting testimony is unique in two important
i

9' respects:

10 First, the testimony presents an

li' independent perspective. T3&A is not a party in this,

!

12 proceeding and does not have a position which it is
i

13 1 advocating. Second, the testimony presents a broad
i

1

14|
perspective.

15 In the course of its study, Ta&A inter-

16 viewed literally hundrede of people and formed expert

17i opinions based in part upon those interviews. yor
i

gg these reascus, we believe TB&A's testimony will be
i i

ipt particularly useful to this ccamission. We will'

20
- present four expert witnesses in the following order:

1

21 Perry L. Wheaton, Thoman E. Dewey, Jr., Dr. Rober~t 3.

22,! Parente, and James M. Hogan.
Ii ,

| g3j Mr. Wheaton will present an introduction

' to and a sur. mary of the-TEGA study and preliminar~y2
>

25j c nelusions as contained in the testimony to be

I
womenaan 3 vansms. ase. -a m. s.oezwn.t.aw .ww. - naannsves, n. nsr

-_ __________ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ -__
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I; presented today.

Si Iir . Dewey is President of Thomas E.
$

3 j Dewey, Jr. & Co., Inc. Be will testify with respect
i

to the financial community's perspective of GPU's4 1

5 current .snd prospective financial status.

6 Dr. Parente will discuss the current

7 conditiors at Three Mile Island and GPU's relationship

B with the Pennsylvania-New Jersey-Maryland interconnect,

9 PJM.

10 Finally, Mr. Hogan will nddress GPU''c

11 financial operations and its cash requirements.

12 If I may, Madam Chairman, I would like

13 - to call Perry L. Wheaton to the stand.

If THE CEAIRMAN: You may, counsel.

15 ---

16 TES'.'IMONY OF
THEODORE BARRY & ASSOCIATES

17

18
PERRY L. WHEATON, having been...

j duly sworn as a witness, was excmined and
; 20 ,

testified as follows| i ...

I 21
..

MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, I have22

23 supplied to the Reporter three copies of the testimony
.

Mr. Wheaton. It consists of 19 numbered pages in24

25, question-and-answer form and Exhibit I-1. I ask that

mwn4ca e manswas. me. - ar n. ummemu.ow 4vr.- unarx anne..pa. ,tms.,
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I
|

1 this be marked for identification purposes as
s

O . Theodore Barry E. Associctes Statement No. 1.
'

3 (Prepared direct tectimony of Perry L.
,

4' Wheaton, consisting of 19 numbered pages, and Exhibit

5 I-1, was marked for identification as Theodore Barry &

6 Associates Statement ao. 1.),

7'
DIRECT EYJLMINATION

8

9 BY MR. P. RUSSELL:
'

10 0 Please state'your name and

11 business address for the record.
EL L My name is Perry L. Wheaton.

13: My business address is 50 Rockefeller Plaza, New York,
14 New York.

15 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, would

16. you prefsr the witness use the microphone?

17 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.,

!
'

18, BY MR. P. RUSSELLs
-

i

19 O Mr. Wheaton, do you have before

20 you a document marked for id,antification as Theodors
| '

21 Barry & Associates Statement No. 17

22 L I do.
I

33 g Was this document prepared by yot ,

24 under your supervision and control? )
25 A Yes, it was.

woesimacn a manswas, me. -sr n. waxwn.s.ow avz. - munussono, ca.. mas -
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I

' 1 O Do you have any corrections you

I wish to make to that document at this time?

fS A No, I don't.

|( g G Does this document constitute your
.=

5 direct testimony in this proceeding?
6 A Yes, it does.

7 g Do you also have before you what

B has been marked as TE&A Exhibit I-l?
9 A Yes, I do.

10 g And was that prepared by you or

11 under your supervision and control?

12 A Yes, it was.

13 G Do you have any corrections you
14 wish to make to that document at this time?
15 A No.

16 a Do these documents constitute
| 17 your direct testimony in this proceeding?

13 A Yes, they do.
.

19 g If you were asked the questions

20 centained in those documents, would your answers be

| 21: the same?

22 A Yes, they would,
i

23 3 MR. P. RUSSELL: Mr. Whsaton is availabls
. .!

_ 34 for cross-examination.
;

I

THE CHAIRMAN. Mr. Russell. I

<

McNit2ACH O MARSHAL. !?fc. = 2F M. LecKWEtoW AVE - MAftstt35URC..PA.17513 )
|

. -

!
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t

1 m

CROSS-RXAMINATION
2

3 BY MR. S. RUSSELL:

4 g Mr. Wheaton, I direct yot'e attention
~

5 to Page I-16 of your testimony. The next-to-the-last

6, paragraph from the bottom of the page, you indicate
!

7" cereain things that need to be done.

8 Among other things, "The NRC needs to

9 expadite its decision process, adhere to hearing
10 1 schedules and minimize regulatory lag while centinuing
Il to protect the public health and safety."

12 Eave you any suggestions as to how any
13 of the parties to this proceeding or this Commission

14
'

could assist in having the NRC expedite those various

15 matters?
L

16" A Not specifically. It seems clear
~

17 to us that there is a real need for the NRC to do

IE s mething. of course, there have been any number of
i

19; studies that have been undertaken investigating the

20; NRC And what its responsibilities are. We have not,

31 . as part of this study, attempted to address those

22 questi ns, but certainly whatever pressures that

33 either the ecmpany or the Ccamission or jointly could
i

4 exert to help the NRC expedite its hearings would )
,

25 certainly be helpful.

Deep-M a seAftegeAS. l3NL = p M.1AMrKWELOWF AVE.- R4ptt: dulls. PA.17188

- - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ ._
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- ;
, C Well, that same page in the next
.i

3 - paragraph, you indicate several things that GPU should
i

3 do, including expedite the elecnup activitiec at TMI-2;r
1

g is that correct?
I

3 | L That is correct,

6 | C is that recommendation conditioned

7 upon the availability of the necessary financial
}.
'

8 resources to GPU to achieve that purpose?

9 L In some fashion or "orm the cleanup

- 10|!
hns to proceed as expeditiously us possible, and'our !

| lif stimony is intended to make that one of the highsstt

12 priorities that the company could face.

23 ! Obviously, if the companf does not
I

14 have the money to proceed with the cleanup activities
gg in an expeditions fashivn, we are caught in a sort of

16 catch 22.

!
y7 MR. S. RUSSELL: That is all we have of

Mr. Wheaton.18 {
!

-

79 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Malatesta.

20 MR. MALATESTA: Thank you, Madam

Chairman. Mr. Johnson has some questions also. ;|,

ol '

|BY MR. MALATESTA:i

1 22

!23 C Mr. Wheaton, in the 30 or more '

-

_ 24 management and operations studies thah TB&A has
!25 conducted in the past four years, was a schedule l

!- ucermum a ==sur me. - ar m. s.oennu. w avn. - mam:=vaa, n..m:s . .

I
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u

I similar to this contained in Exhibit I-1 developed? s

s1 1 In a general sense, with one

| 3 e=ception: That is, what we have termed reconnaisance
:

'

4 is normally termed orientation and typically that time

5 period is somewhat shorter than the roughly eight weeks
6 that are outlined in the reconnaisance period. That

7- typically might run anywhere from four to five weeks

3 for a study of this magnitude.

9 G Except for the nomenclature, is !

110 there any difference from what you have referred to ;
!

11 as reconnaisance here and what you have called

i12 orientation in those other studies?

-) !13 A Yes. In a normal study, our
)
!14 intent would be simply primarily to obtain an under-

15 standing, an overall understanding of the company and
16 to develop a detailed work plan. In this study we

17 had two additional ingredients that we were particu-
I.

Ig, larly interested in doing as a result of the scope
19| of the study as set forth by the Commission's Staf f ,

,

20 and those two additions 1 situations were, one, to 1
'

31 provide an analysis of the financial, current and

22 prospective financial position of GPU; and, secondly,

33 l to provide what I have termed as input to this process

26 or to, in effect, develop the testimen1- that we have )
'

25 in effect filed.

M.m a aCAttsstAR. INS. - 2|r M.1.mCKWILLCW, AVE.= NArtRt33UftG,74.1:Pt12
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i

1 1 0 In the 30-plus management and e
I
i

% | operations studies that were performed in the last

3 four years, was direct testimony developed as a

4' result of those studies?
!

5 A not in all the studies. I would

6 say in probably a half-dozen of those studies direct4

7 testimony was developed.

B 0 In any of those half-dozen studies i

|

9 in which direct testimony was developed, did you ever

10 develop and present direct testimony after the~~'
|

| 11 crientation segment of the schedule but before'other

- 12 parts of the schedule? * *

13 A Not to my knowledge.

If a why? -

15 A Simply because the scope of the

;6 study and the order of the Commission in those cases

17 where Commission-ordered studies were involved', there

j 73 was net a direct need of the situation or direct
1

l

29 - request of the client.

20 g Are you familiar with the concept

21 f assignment of weight to evidence in an adjudicatory

3 proceeding?
|

3' A No.

-- . , , a were it not for the immediacy of-,

25 the need for your direct testimony in this proceeding,
momsmen manexar me. -sr x. t.oarwn.r w avs.- ms.an smona, n. m sa

. _ _ . - -__ _ ____. -.
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1 would you have developed and prosented direct testi-
|

2 mony at this stage of your study?

3 A That is a difficult question to

4 answer. If the request as part of the study scope 1

5 was to develop testimony, we certainly would. 'And ,

!

!6 that was an understood position that we took coming

? into this study, that there was a very real possibility

8 that testimony would be presented in late January or
:

9 early February, and when we, number one, both p~r.oposed l

I
10 and accepted the assignment, we did that knowi:2g what |

11 the situation was, and that we might vary well and up

12 filing testimony as we have subsequently done.'

)113 so in terms of knowing what the assign- |

l

14 ment was , we went into this procedure , into this |

15 study, knowing that there was a very real possibility

16 in terms of submitting testimony and we had no prob-

17 lams in so doing. '

g[ G During the process of negotiating
*

19| 2nd *cc*pting the proposal for TB&A's participation |
l

3g; in these proceedings, did you or anyons else associated
4

I
37 .- with TB&A recommend to Mr. Russell or anyone else

'

ess lated with the commission that it would be' pre-22,
)

33 mature to present testimony after the reconnaisanbe

4 portion of your study? )2.

25 L No, just as a general statement I

'
weemnacx e mansseu nee.-ar x. Lasswn. Low Avu.- naammmune, pa. stse

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ . - _ _ _ _ _ _ - -
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.

I ! would say we would prefer not to testify si= ply

3 because of the difficulty of proceedings like this.

'S In that con text *, that is a predisposition

4 that we have, but knowing our assignment here, we had

5 no problems and at no point in time did we indicate

6 that filing cestimony here would be premature.

7 MR. MALATESTA: Thank you, Mr. Wheaton.

8; Mr. Johnson may have several questions

9 also.

10 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Johnson.
!

11 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, I would

12 like to object to this procedure at this point. It

13 seems to me that one attorney for one party should

14 cross-examine one witness. I would have no obiection
3 if Mr. Johnson were to cross-examine another witness )

iy that we will present, for example Mr. Hogan and/or l

I
g Dr. Parente, but it seems to me to have attorneys

73 trading back and forth cross-examination puts the
g witness at a considerable disadvantage.

g THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Russell, I realize
~

21 that you have not been present throughout these

proceedings and the procedure which we have allowed

j in this case heretofore has been to allow both,,

nr. Malatesta and Mr. Johnson.to ask questions, so I, , ,

-1

3 wil'1 continue with that.
|

womraAcx a reAnanaz. me.- er m. 3.s: scum.s.ew avn. - nAnnrsouns, w s71sa .
,
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|

1 BY MR. JOHNSON: |
'

: |

3' S Mr. Wheaton, if you will turn to
'

3 Page 19 of your section of the presentation, in the !

4 second conclusion wherein you say "The return to

5 service of TMI-1 and the resultant decrease in |

6 replacement power costs has a greater financial ~~*

7 impact than the inclusion or exclusion of TMI-1 in

8 the rate base," would I be correct in my reading of

9 that that the most critical factor in your analysis

10 of the financial well-being of Metropolitan Edison

11 company is that TMI-1 should go back into service

12 for the reason that this would decrease the replace-

13 ment power costs? _

14: A That is right.

15f G Now, if, in fact, there were an

16 alternative to this, and that alternative were that

17 Metropolitan Edison Company be permitted on a

current basis to collect all its energy costs, wouldn't18u
1

.g this, in fact, be equivalent to TMI-1 returning to

20[ service, at least insofar as the financial well-being
:

37{ of Meted is concerned with regard to replacement
t

ooi power costs?'

ee;

[. MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, could Io.

ask that the question be repeated by the Reporter?
3,

25 (The Court Reporter then read back tha

___._____________,c
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1 pending cuestion.)
;

i

2 THE WITNESS: I guess the answer within:

3. the caveat of replacement costs is yes, but I am not

4 sure that totally addresses the financici needs of

5 the GPU system. ~

0 BY MR. JOHNSON:

7 g Is your concern with respect to

8 replacement power costs that Metropolitan Edison

9 Company is not fully recovering those costs?

10 L I think our bigger concern here is

11 in terms of focusing attention on what are the real

72 issues, and in-this context we just feel that perhaps.

13 there has been, in terms of the financial conditi'on

14 of the company, a great deal of time spent 1 coking at
15 THI-1, rate base or not rate base, and we are concerned

16 with the fact that a very much more real impact is
I
i

17[ that the physical return of TMI-1 to service and to
!

13| producing electricity will have a great deal more
i

19I favorable impact on the ratepayers of Pennsylvania
l

20! than whether or not TMI-1 is rate base or not.'
I
i

21 we are concerned with the physical

22 return of TMI-1 to service.

23f G Insofar as the ratepayer is
i

24,I concerned, I couldn't agree with you more, but looking

25L at it from the perspective of the impact of the

MotfR3ACM & MARS 9tAL Dec.= 2F & taca: WILLOW AVE..= MlJtit:PDURG, PA,5711:D

.
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i

1

1 company, if THI-1 vare back in service the company's
s

2! replacement purchased power costs would be reduced,
! i

aj and you see that as a favorable factor insofar as the

4 financial well-being of the company is concerned; is
5 that correct?

6 L Well, I think that very simplis-
1
'

7' tically we also think that what is in the benefit,

8 generally speaking, of the ratapayer tur2s out to be

9; to the benefit of the company.
i

10 g well, I was under the impression

11 that you were directing your conclur?.ons, at least
12 that particular conclusion, to the financial well-

I3 being of the company.
.

I4' 1 I think we were really--perha' ps our

15 wording is wrong here in terms of the focus, but we
16 are more interested in the physical return to service

1

17 of TMI-1 rather than--and we are saying that that'
,

1
is actual generation of power from TMI-1 is much more

i
*

l

19 important than whether or not TMI-1 is in the rate

20 base in the intervening time.
1

21 g Insofar as the customer is ' concerned ,

21 as well as the company?

A 1 think so.33 ;

24 G And insofar as the company is j

25 concerned, if they were to recover on an expedited

1teeptDAC33 & 24AstestAL. Dec. -EP st. LecEWILLow AVE. = stastatsDURG. PA.J7113
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1 current basis the costs of purchased power during

2 the period that TMI-1 vere out of service, looking

3 ct the company only, wouldn't their financial posture

4 be equivalent to that of having TMI-1 back in'th'e

f rate base? ~

6 A I think that when we start taking en e

7I item specifically and trying to reflect on the impact,

8 financial impact of that, we are doing it out of

9 context, and part of the reason that we have four
|

10 people testifying here is that the financial situation

11' is a very complex one. And Mr. Hogan's testimony I

12 think addresses many of the complexities that are

15 involved there. -

14 So to try to answer specifically in

15 terms of one item would be perhaps taking things out |

)
16 of context.

17 MR. JOHNSON: Thank you. That is all

18' I have.

19
'

THE CHAIRMAN Mr. Barasch.

20f MR. BARASCH: Thank you, Madam Chairman.

21 BY MR. BARASCH:

33 (L Good morning, Mr. Wheaton. My

is David Barasch and I am an Assistant. Consumer23 name

-

2 Advocate with the. Office of Consumer Advocate.

25
' -

I would like to direct your attention to

womarsacu a uAmenat nee.-ar m. s.earwn.s.ow mr.- manensavaa, ra. triss-
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1 . Page 13 of your prepared testimony.
.

2 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Barasch.

3 MR. SARASCH: I am sorry, Madam Chairman,
l
| 4 if I could just have a second. There seems to be

3 something wrong with my notes.

6 BY MR. BARASCH:

7 E At the top of that pags, Mr.
1

8 Wheaton, you state that "The banks appear to havo

9 reacted in a responsire and responsible manner."

10 I wondor if you could tell me what' the

11 basis of.that opinion is? *

1

12 A Mr. Dewey can address that in more

13 detail, but in general we have interviewed the banks. ])
, 14 We have interviewed financial executives of the
i

. ig company, and our general perception is that the banks

16 were responsive in terms of their reaction to, in
'

g7 effect, develop the revolving credit agreement"at a
time18 f great stress for the company and its' rate-

~

19 ; payers.

20, They devel ped a plan or a plan ~ evolved
1

which we think met the needs at that particular point'

gg

in time. We think in that concept that they have_,

u

33 responded in both a responsive and rOSponsible' manner.i

There is nothing that we have seen subsequent to that,
3*

.)
point in time that would indicate otherwise.2p

' - -

mnoimaan a =4msnm me.-sr m. toannu.aw avr. - naamsvaa. pa. rms .
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"

G Are you testifying that that opinien

E on that page is basically Mr. Dewey's opinion?i

3 A No. I think that Mr. Dewey can

4
g address that in more detail in terms of his own

5 I opinion. But it is the opinion of TasA as expressed

0 here also in conjunction with Mr. Dewey, because.both
7 nr. nogan and I participated in those reviews ana

8 interviews and are in complete agreement with the'

9 i statement that exists there.
9

10 0 Well, when you use the phrase ~
I11 " responsive and responsible," from whose point of viev '

12 are you speaking?

13 A I think from the general publi~c's..
I

lij g Are you aware of the fact that in
i

15' these' proceedings as well ac in the Phase 1 of these
16L proceedings the banks have, in effect, told thi's '
17 ; commisalon that if the commission takes certain
18 actions, that certain actions would be considered :

1

19: material adverse changes under the terns of the ~

|
20 revolving credit agreement?

21 A certainly.

22 0 In addition, are you aware of the

23 fcet that the banks have been telling both the company i
24 and the Public Utility Commission that they expect

1

l,

25 certain actions, if any changes are going to be'made, '

momsaca a maassas me.-w x. i.e=xwas.ow avs.-mannemano sa. mt:
I
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1 in lines of credit that are available to GPU?
2 L Would you repeat that question,

3 please?

4 (The Court Reporter then read back the

5 pending question.)

6 THE WITNESS: I am not sure, having hearc

7
- it reread, that I understand your question.

8 BY MR. BARASCH:

9 4 Are you aware of the fact that the i

10 banks have testified in this proceeding that they
11 expect certain actions by this Commission if certain

12 lines of credit are to be made available to the
13 company?

])
14 A Yes. *

|

15- 0 Do you consider the banks' reque'sts '

16 . regarding orders from this Commission as well as
2

| various comments made about what they consider f to be77 '

18 material adverse change as constituting responsive

39 ; and responsible behavior on the part of the banks in

the best intarsat of the public?20;

gy A I am not sure I understand your

question.

-

33 g Well, whose interests are the banks

1 coking out for in demanding certain actions by this

C mai88i n 88 a precedent to any increase in a line of15 ;

I.

ataptX3AaSt & MARSft41. IBNL =SF N. LeCKWELOW AtrE.= MAMgr||nrtMIG, PA. 37112
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i

l' credit? Is that a matter of public interest?

% ) i It is my understanding that the |
11

1Si banks are in business to do business, and I think they '

4' have to protect their interests, and I think in the
;

;

3. context, at least as I understand how the banking

6 system works, that they have reacted in a responsive

7 and responsible manner.

O G To protect their own interests?

9 A And in doing that--

10 0 Let me make sure we understand each

11| cther. In responding and trying to look out for their

12
.

own interests, do you consider that to be subsumed

- 13 within your definition of responsible and responsive

14- cetions, or is that just another matter, the banks

15 looking for their own particular interests?

16 A our impression is if the banks

171 hadn't been available with money last spring and if

Ig they weren't making that available right now, we weald

19 ct least from everything we understand be in a situs-

20 tion that none of us would quite understand, that in

gi ' effect there probably would have been a bankruptcy.

22 And certainly our reviews have indicated

23 ,

that no onc quite understands what would take place i.!, <
|

_ 24 in effect, there had been a cash shortage.

25 g I don't think that chat is

l monas,.m e, ensa me. - er a. :.scrwr s.=w mr. - namssuno p.s mi
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1
I

1' responsive. I may have trouble with my questioning.

1 The question is whether their actions at

3' the present time to increase their security and to <

4 limit their exposure vis-a-vis GPU and the line of

5 credit,whether or not those actions at this time are

6 actions that you would characterize as being responsive
7 and responsible, not previous actions but those

8- specific actions.

9 L I think yes, to answer your ques-

106 tion.

11: 0 And they are responsive and respon-

12 nible to who, the banks' financial interests in these

E5 lines of credit, or the interests of the public, if )'..

If
'

there is a difference?

15 L I think the banks have made it
16 recsonably clear that their decisions certainly in

i

17' what they do will in some fashion or form serive'from
'

>
18 some of the proceedings that are going on and taking

|

,

.

| 19
-

place here and that will have an impact in terms of |

' i

|

20 how they have reacted.

21 There has been nothing that they have |

|

22, done in the past or that they are doing currently that

23 would indicate to us that they may, in fact, be acting
}

gy in an irresponsible manner.
- j

:

| 25
'

MR. BARASCH: Would the Court Reporter

ucwanaen a man === nea. - sr s. r.oca:muow wr.- ==- -me. ra. sms J
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I' raad back the answer to that question?-

3 Madam Chairman, if I understood the

3 question, I don't think it was a responciva answer.:

4 (The Court Reporter then read back the

5 last question and answer.)

6 ' MR. BARASCH: Madam Chairman, I don't

7' believe that that is responsive to the question.

8 THE CHAIRMAN: Could you try answering

9 that question or do you not understand his question?
1

10 THE WITNESS: Maybe he can repeat it

11 on=e again in terms of the question, and I will try

12 again.

23 BY MR. BARASCH:

14 n I am trying to find out in your

15 use of the phrase " responsive and responsible," I am

16 trying to find out what the elements of that character-

17 i=ation are, and specifically my question goes to

IS- recent actions and statements by the banks regarding
-

.

19. what quid pro que they expect for any further extension

20 of lines of credit or any quid pro quos to prevent

21 the occasion of a material adverse change.

22 And I would like your reactions as to

23. whether or not those actions and statements constitute

24 responsive and responsible actions. And, if so, how.

25 And, as I said earlier, I am interested in the presenc ,

newsmaca a mnem ine. -ar m. s.omewn.t.aw myr. - nammusuRS PA. M12
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I

1 and future actions of the banks, not actions taken

3 five or :even months ago.;

3 A I will try. I am not sure that Ii
1

4 ' am going to resolve your question in terms of answering
3 in a fashion that vill meet your needs, but the banks,

'

6 and let's keep in mind that there are a number of banks

7 involved, the banks have potsntially $292 million that
8 they have a responsibility to be caretaker of, if
9 you will. They certainly are looking for some sort of

| 10 assurances that money that they have put forward will,
11, in fact, be repaid. And they have made that quite

12 clear. I think that is a reasonable enpectation from a

13 party to a contractual arrangement.
.

14 They are looking for those types of

15 assurances, and I think that at least to the extent

16 that I am aware of, there is nothing that they have
I 17 said or dono that indicates thnt if, in effect, they
| I

IS; see they will be repaid and have assurances to do

19 that, that they would do anything to be irresponsible
20 - and irresponsive.

21 0 In other words, the acticas that

22. they have taken regarding credi.t lines and statemen :s
.

23 made in that regard are attempts to protect their

'
24 cwn financial interests, in short? j

25 A And I think that with one caveat,

asc3UtaAc314 maa-a' INC. = 2|r 31. LeCE".*.'EMiar MrE = ftAatt!M31:RO. PA. C"It2
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l
| ~ 1 and I would ccy that I am not cure that they neces-

2 sarily h ad to step forward last spring nor do they have ),

3 to step forward today.

1

4 g That is not the question. I think j

l5 the question is a pretty simple direct question |

i
6 regarding actions at the present time. And I thinh

'

7 nr. wheaton can answer that question.

O MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, he did

9 answer the question yes, and added an explanation that

10
'

tied in the current need for assurances with the pcct

11 ce=ing forward with the credit line. I don't think

12 that the response was inappropriate.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: The question was to my

14 understanding limited to current as opposed to past

15 actions.

16 Can you answer the question with your

17 reference to current actions as opposed to past actions

13 THE WITNESS: I think that the comments

19 that we have made still hold and I would add one thing
,

20. not reflacting on the past or anything like that, but

21 I think that in a very real world one has to take

22 into conte:ct both things that have occurred in the

23 past as well as things that are likely to occur in the
.

24 future.

25

tsCM;uBAcM a aSA2SNAL. INC.bD M. LecMWILLOW AVL- M.N Pt.171:2
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1 SY MR. BARASCE:

2 % on Page 13 also I believe you state '

S that bankruptcy "... involves too many unknowns and

4 uncertaintias. . .to be considered a viabis option. . . "

5 Do you see that statament, sir?

6 L Yes.

7 g Did you or any member of the Theodore

6 3arry team perform an independent analysis of the
|

9 consequences of bankruptcy as part of the preparation

10 of your testimony today?

11 1 To the extent that it was necessary
|

12 to make that statement, yes.

13 % I don't understand your answer. )

14 Did you perform an indspendent study of bankruptcy
.

|
15 alternatives in preparation for your testimony? '

i16 L of bankruptcy alternatives? no. 1

17 g so then what is the factual or

13 expert basis for the opinion that bankruptcy involves

19 too many unknowns and uncertainties to be considered

20 a viable option?

21| A I think that our review and ability

22 to naka that statement is based on a number of facts.

23 One, I would reference Dr. Parente's

gg testimony Nith sspect to the potential impacts of a
j

1
25 bankruptcy cn the PJM system and, therefore, the

'

McN:tsA3:f 3 atAms1tAL. Dec. == W 3. LOC |Kut!LLOW AVE. = MA25tfDattst45, PA. 9:F5 f 8
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I
potential dangers to the general health and safety I

, ,

A

that might occur.,
~

I think the fact that we have a new,

a .

h bankruptcy law which is untested in a general sense,

n

g and untested with respect to a public utility bank-

6 ruptcy in general.

I think that some of the testimony that

g has been provided in this proceeding has certainly

made it very clear to us that to have a bankruptcy nakeg;

place at this point in time is something that abselutc13g

has to be avoided.
11 1

I g In short, your opinions regarding
.

4.2 .

bankruptcy largely are based upon the opinions.,

c:: pressed by Mr. Miller in this proceeding?,,
ar

A No, they aren't.
51

g When you refer to testimony in this

proceeding, whose testimony are you referring to?

A Mr. Miller testified, but I think
18

'

1

you asked if our opinions were primarily based on Mr. !19

Miller's testimony. They were not.
20

I started off by answering your question l21,
|

with the comment that starting with our own separate 1

22.
investigations, including looking at the potential

'd .
impact on PJ:1 and talhing with our own legal counsel

24
.
and talking with many other people. Also we happened

25 j
11 uewmen s nassu n:=. -znu.eerwn.s.ew me. - nann ====. m. m =
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1 to look, as I think we would prudently on our part, to
2 review Mr. Miller's testinony, and we did so.

t

S -

It was also a part of our team, which I

4
'

think is an important aspect of our entire study
5 approach, we have Mr. Dewey and Mr. Dewey has a great
6 deal of experience in bankruptcy and reorganizational

7 proceedings.

S
'

As as a matter of course we think that
9 we had the sort of expertise and the sort of rsview

10 to, in fact, make the statement that we have made on

11 this page.

12 O You were advised by your legal
's

13- counsel regarding the consequences of bankruptcy? l

14 L We had discussions with legal counre:

15 with respect to their enperiences with respect to the
16 new bankruptcy law. ;

17 G And the evidence being presehted

18. in this testimony is based upon that advice of counse ?
i

19 L No. '

20 G Mr. Wheaton, on Page 15 of your

21 testimony, toward the bottom of the page, you make a l

i
22 statement regarding the NRC and the need to expedite '

2. ita decision process in the _estart of TMI-1,

24 Do you see that, sir? ,)

25 L Yes, I do.

',,,.na ux auruu.r. me. - a e. ux::anu.ee avn. - n:.ammune, a m ir

.
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1, 4 Do you mean to imply by that-

3 statement that you have any evidence that the pro- I
!
,

3 caedings ct the present time are moving slower than

.i they properly could be moved?

3' L They are moving slower than the

6 ' schedule that was set forth originally by the NRC.

7 Not having taken part in those proceedings or reviewed

O' what has happened in those proceedings, it is impos-
9 sible for us to respond to your question in terms of...

10 0 In other words, when you use the

11 phrase " expedite,' you don't mean to imply or infer
El-

_ that you have any information that the proceedings at
13 the present time are moving slower than would be

14 appropriate? You are merely saying that it should move

15 as fast as it is capable of moving?

16 L That is right.

17 g And whether or not the present

ISL schsdule is tantamount to moving as fast as is

19 possible, you wouldn't express any opinion on that?
|

20 A . No . I think that it is reasonably

31' clear from most of the public evidence,and by that

| 22 I am refsrring to the Rogovin report and the Kemeny

23 report, that the fact'that we have a major organiza-

24 tional crisis or problem at the NRC, and that certain:y.

25 is, I would expect, not helpful to their decision-makinc

seemennan a masm me.-ar w.s.oaxwe..owavs.-na.wrseuno m msa-
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I

i process.

3 C Is that a yes or no to the
1

3' question posed?

4 L Would you read the question?

5' (The Court Reporter then read back the

d question as follows:

7 "ouestion: And whether or not the

E present schedule is tantamount to moving as

S fast as is possible, you wouldn't express any

10 opinion on that?")

11 Taz WITNESS: No, I wouldn't e= press an

12 opinion.

313 BY MR. BARASCE: /

1+ 4 Thank you.

15 On Page 16, you also indicate the

16 company's cash flow "... projections have not provided

17 for"--certain- " contingencies." Is that correct?~
l

1
13- L That is right.

.

19- n And that the cleanup at TMI-2 as

a result has been limited due to deteriorating201

21 finances; is that correct?

22 L That is c'.' Ets tit .
1

33 O And v,t f ag,- 17 and throughout !

24 your testimony, you are cxpressisq an epinion that '

,

25 the company needs more cash than it presently is

ecmmaa:4 a maasnar me. -::r x. t.aca:- nr.- e n. msa
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!
l'] receiving through its rates; is that correct?''

2 A That is correct.

3 '

O And that ensh, as you see it, must

4 come from the ratepayers?

5 A I would like to find an alternative

6 -

cource, as I suspect everyone would in this room, and

7 I am nct sure what that alternative source would be.
8

. G And in the absence of any alterna-

9 , tive source you are basically saying that money has

10 - to come from the ratepayers?

11 - A Essentially, yes.

,
12 O And on Page 5 of your testimony,

- 13 you list that one of your tasks was: "To evaluate

14' all economically practical opportunities for providing
15 ratepayers with lower rates and/or better service"; ic

16 that correct?

17 A That is correct.

15 0 And are you wishing to state a

is conclusory opinion at this juncture that charging all
20 the ertra cash needed by GPU to the ratepayer is

21- consistent with the achievement of that task?

22 A We haven't completed our study

23 at this point in time, so I really don't think we are

- 24 in a position to respond to that question. I don't

25 think we are at a state that we are able to respond to
ucx=::Aen m mansnaz anc. - av m. ucxwr_:.ovt avr.- stunnisatme. pa. trs tz
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,

le that question.

2; O And as part of your project for
i *

3' this Commission, you are looking at other optiens other

4 than the continued existence of GPU in its present
5 form; is that correct?

6 L That is not a part of the scope of
I

7 our project.

6- G So then you have not and do not

9 intend to do any detailed study of the financial con-

10: sequences,of the ratemaking consequencea of a power

11 authority, for example?

12 L That is correct.
s

13 G Nor are you 1 coking at the financial

14 consequences of the merger of part or all of GPU's

15 subsidiaries with other utilities?

16 L That is not part of the scope of -

17 our study.

Ig' 4 Nor are you looking at the conse-

19 quences of any spinoff.of any piece of GPU to its

20 own corporate structure?

21 L That is correct. -

Q Nor are you looking at the conse-22 1

23. quences of possibilities of federal government assia-

23 tance in the TMI-2 cleanup effort? )
25 L In a sense we.certainly would keep

! I: : . . .- -- o n. - am - n. m m-
t
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I abreast of what was happening with any afforts in that

2 particular vein that would be helpful and I would
i

3 c Pect that part of our look at TMI-2 which is con-

4 tinuing now is to the extent that the company's efforts

5 to obtain such aid would be an expected part of their

6 aanagement process, we would be looking at that.

7 g In terms of the expected elements

E of the study that you have contracted with this

9 Commission to perform, it would not be an element of

10 that study for you yourself to do an analysis of the

11 prospects of receiving federal assistance in the

12 resolution of the present dilemma?
-

i
13 L No.t specifically. I think that the

14 one thing that might be anticipated out of a study of
15 this sort is to determine whether the company is taking
16 all steps that it can to pursue en avenue like that.

17 g As part of this presentation, Mr.

15 Wheaton, Mr. Parente indicates a belief that TMI-1

19 night never return to service.

20 Are you familiar with his testimony in |
r

t

21 that regard?

22 A Yes, I am.

23 g As part of this project, have you cr

. 24 any member of your team reviewed the possible impact

25 that such a consequence might have upon GPU's overall

nes:ama .a a mannw me.-a m. s.ccxwru.ow ave. - nsan:ssuno, m, mm .
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I construction needs, capacity efficiencies, needs for

2 purchased power, et cetera?

3 A We have not at this stage.

4g g Do you see that as part of the

5 scope of your study?

6 A It hasn't been defined as such at

7 this point in time. It certainly could be.

B a At the present time you have no

l 9 intention of performing such an analysis?

10 A Not to specifically relate to the

EL
. question of their power needs if absent TMI-1 ever

l' returns to service.

13 g If I were to ask ycu the same ques-

14 tion with regard to TMI-2, would your answer be any
15 different?

16 A No.
'

17 g so, in short, you heve done no

18 analysis of what the effect of TMI-2 never returning
19 to service would be on GPU's construction needs,

; 20 capacity needs, needs for increased amcunts of capital?

21 A wo. And we haven't fully defined

22; the scope of our study going forth fron here, but

33 those types of questions certainly are ones that might
'

24 be considered in finalising our scope of study. ./

.

25 g Hypothetically, do you believe tha't

=ownmaen a mar iu me. - e n. a.acxwn.2.aw avs. - muerssons, n. rn tz
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' 1 3 an analysis of those problems and costs could ulti-
2; mately result in Theodore Barry coming to the conclu-

O sion that it does not make economic sense to heep GPU

4 in its present financial form? f

5 L I couldn't respond hypothetically.

6 I have no basis on which to make that sort of deter-

7 mination.

8 g Well, let me rephrace the question.

9 Your opinion about the present needs to

10 continue to provide cash to GPU is simply a present

11
- analysis, based upon the information that you have

,
12 analyzed to date?

13 L correct. -

14 g And are you expressing an opinion

15 here that regardless of the ultimate cost arising out
16 of this accident that it must necessarily be in the

17 best interests of the public to keep G?U afloat in

18 its present situation?
.

19 A I don't think we have said that.
20 I think what we have said in our study is because of

21 the current situation that it is essencial that the
37 company be provided funds with which to continue opera-

25 ' tiO"S*

_ 24 We have made no attempt to state what

25 we believe the ultimate resolution of the problem

MCT*tEAC?! & MA2sMAL. INC. - 37 M. LocKWt . LOW AVE. - MMtFtfC3fJ8ta. PA.171:2
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l. '
I snould he, and I think we have stated that any number

~.

2 of times in our testimony.3

3 G So no inference of any sort should

4 he drawn from your testimony that you are expressing
5 any opinion about the ultimate manner of financial

6 resolving of the crisis? You are merely expressing

7 opinions about the short-range solution to the
8, problem?

9 A Yes. And I think we have said:

10- that on two or three different occasions in the
'

11 study, that we think there is a need to take the time

! 12 to take a look at all of the issues to in effect
13 develop a long-term solution to the problem.
14 G At Page 17 of your testimony, sir,

15 you refer to the testimony of Mr. Hogan, that part of
16 his study was basically to the effect that even if
17 the company were provided substantial increases in'

18: rates, that Meted's rates would still not be the~

19 highest electric rates in the country.

20; Do you see that, sir?

I
21 1 YS8-

h

gg G Do you mean to imply by that

23 statement that that fact, assuming that it were a

24; fact, should have some bearing upon the decision that j
'25 this commission might make in these preceedings?

rJost 43Act O MAASNAE. INc. - 27 N. LocEwtLLOW AVE. - 9tMtrJSBUMB. PA. !7!11
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i

9

- I j 1 First I think it in a fact. The
i
'

. .

s ' question in terms of what are we trying to imply--
|
13 ! could you clarify what you meant by the question?
|:
s4 G I am having trouble hearing you.,

!

3 | L could you clarify your question for

6 me, please?

7 j g If you could tell me what part of
i

B' it is confusing, I would be glad to--

|9; A Well, repeat the question, please.

|10! 4 Your statement about the rates not !

f
lij being the highest in the country, I am just curious ;

i

12 whether you think that that fact,. assuming that it
.

13- were a fact, should have some bearing upon the
14L ultimate resolution of these proceedings? '

|

II A Only in the sense that it provides

16' an overall framework and input to the commissioners.
'

17 I think that it is at least helpful information to

is know what the relative rates of the GPU companies

19' are, not only in relationship to Pennsylvania, but in

20' relati onship to the entire country.

21: 0 I take it that you have supervised
|

22; the performance of numerous other manacament audit
i

g
i

23 studies; is that correct?

24 A That is correct. '

25 g In performing those audits, do you
*

NCHCDACH 3 f4ARCHA! INC. = 27 *L LCC:|| WILLOW t.vE. = HA 4RITDURE. PA.17112.
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i

| 1[ '|the level of rates that a utility charges itsuse
,

2; customers as a criterion in determining or an indi-
.

| 3. cator of whether management is efficient?
| 4 ;

4 A It provides general background

5 information.

6 g Would the mere fact that a given

7 utility's rates were not the highest in the country

S cause you to draw any conclusion whatsoever about

9 the efficiency of management, that fact standing

10 alone?

11 A If the =cmpany's rates were out of

,

context with utilities of a similar na ure, that12
,

13 would certainly be one of the first things that you

if would look at, and from thers you would go to try to I

15 get an assessment as to why that level of rates

16: existed, and that certainly would be helpful in terms
'

17 f giving one doing the study an impression in terms

f the verall management capabilities of the company.18

Dres the fact that Meted's ratespp G s

r the alleged fac that Meted's rates even if full20

relief were giver., would not be the highest in the,, ;or

33 country, does trat fact in your expert opinion reflect
t

33 - in any fashion upon the ccmpetence and ef ficiency of

q, management? ;
'

s
1

15| A Yes, I think the 1e rel of rates
1
i

uenna=n a masms me. - e w. s.scran.t.ove avs. - mensmune, n. nt s: -.
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1| has some impact.-

!

S f| C The fact that they are not the
!

3,i< hichest in the country you believe is a criterion--
1

4 A No, I said that the level of rates
s

5 that a utility has certainly is a reficction of the

6 overall management capabilities that the company has

7 exercised over a number of years.

O MR. BARASCH: Could we possibly get the

3 Court Reporter to read back the question, not the

10 ene I just asked, but the one previous to that?

11 (The Court Reporter then read back the

12 record as follows:
-

- EE " Question: Does the fact that Meted's

14 rates or the alleged fact that HetEd's rates,

15 even if full relief were given, would not be

16, the highest in'the country, does that fact in

17 your expert opinion reflect in any fashion upon

18 the competence and efficiency od management?")

19 MR. BARASCH: Madam Chairman, I don't,

20
'

believe that his answer has been responsive to that

21: question. I would just like to know how I can get a

22 yes or no answer to my simple question.

2h THE CHAIRMAN: He has indicated that the

_ 24
'

level of rates is of some effect.

15. MR. BARASCH: But I asked a question

NONMBACM e MARSHAL. INC. - 27 32. LOCKWtLLovt AVE. - MMtrtsamte. FA 17113
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I specifically about the statement in the testimony that
+

Zi the fact that the rates are not the highest in the
k

3 country, and I want to know whether or not that fact,
!

4 not some general discussion of where the rates might
5 stand, but whether that fact alone is an indication of
6 management efficiency, capability, or competency.
7 THE WITNESS: I think perhaps I can

8 clarify that somewhat by saying that we have a couple
9 utilities in the country whose rates because of their

10 situation are appreciably above those of any other
,

11 companies, any other utilities in the country, and
12 I think if you are using it in the context of the

b~13 ! highest ratas in the country, I think that my answer
14 would be somewhat different.

,

15 And that is why I think the answer that

16 I have given you is that the level of rates certainly
17 is important in terms of an overall consideration,

l IS BY MR. BARASCH:

19 0 So can I summarize your testimony
20 by basically saying that the fact that Meted's rates
21 would not be the highest, that fact standing alone is
21 not an indicia of anything?

g3 1 Well, it is helpful background

24 information. I think that was my original answer.
| j

15L MR. BARASCH: That is all the questions
[

DNmmen & MAMSMAt IssC. = 27 DL LOCKWft.L3*t/ Avr. - MAR 1PSDUR15, P/b iM f 2



-
..

* *

Whnaton - cross 2260
! )

!

!
l

' that I have at this time.
! !

,

2 TEE CHAIRMAN: Miss Dufour.

MS. DUFOUR: I will defer to the other

4 parties.
'

;
.

5 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bowers.

6 E7 MR. BOWERS:
!

7 o Mr. Wheaton, my name is John Bowers.
8 I represent two Metropolitan Edison ratepayers. I

9 would like to go back for one moment to the subject
10 of one of Mr. Barasch's questions and ask you whether
11 or not the factual or legal analysis underlying your
12 statement on Page 13 regarding the effects or poten--

13 tial effects of bankruptcy appears anywhere in yocr
14 testimony or in the testimony of anyons else
15 associated with your companyt

16 L You went to know what?
.

17 4 I am asking whether the factual or
legal analysis which you say has been performed and18

.

which supports your statement on Page 13 regarding the19

26 potential effects of bankruptcy, whether that analysis
21 Eppears anywhere in your testimony or in the testimony
22 of any person associated with your company,

i

231 a we mment at least in two other
24 parts of the report with respect to bankrtupey that
25 I can recall, specifically Dr. Parente refers to it

- nonama=a . unasna: ine. -e x. r.oexws:.r.ew avr. - n4==:==uno, ca. m a I
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l

1| with respect to the potential operational difficulties
3 that would arise out of bankruptcy and I believe Mr.
3 cewey also addresses the question of bankruptcy in his
4 testimony in certain fashions.

,

5 c Do the two references that you have
1

6 made constitute the totality of the analysis on the

7 question of bankruptcy that your company has engaged
[ 8 in?
1

9 L No.

10 g In preparation for uhis testimeny?

11!

|
1 No, I think that our report in

|

12 general is a summary, if you will, of all of the work

13 that we have performed over the past three months
| 14 with respect to the GPU system, and as such we have

15, not included all of our analyses by any stretch of
| I
'

ic the imagination in this report.

17 c In other words, there was some

la analytical foundation that you relied i:pon and tock
19 into account in forming your conclusion as set forth

20 on Page 13 which has not been presented thus far to
.

21[ the Commission; is that corract?

22 A The management audit process is a

23 highly iterative one based on performing a number of
i

)';p intarviews and various types of data analysis. .'

25; To the' extent that we have gone through
i

MOMMBACM & .fAMSHAf. INC. = 27 N. IJM.*KWI .1.OW AV2. = HARR;23URS. PA. t/fif.
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l that process we have not in effect brought forward
|

'-

k
f s

2 and summcriced each and every interview that we have 1

'

i 3 '' had; ner.have we included in here in our testimony, our '

4 prefiled testimony, all the analysis that we perform
5 not only with respect to bankruptcy but in general
6 with all of the work that we perform.

7 n so your answer to my question is

6 yes?

9 i That we have not included it in this
10 report.? Yes,

t

11 O With regard to your recommendation

il
, on Page 18 that bankruptcy must be avoided, would I be

13 correct in drawing the inference from that statement
14 that it is your opinion that the avoidance of bank-
15

. ruptcy or the goal of avoiding bankrupucy for GPU or
16 Meted should control the disposition o-J the issues
17 that are presently before this commissf.on, even if

I

is the application of otherwise relevant regulatory
19 principles would lead to a different result?

|

i20 L I am not sure I understand the last '

21 part of your statement.

g3 MR. BOWERS: Would the Court Reporter

23 repeat my question, please?

. 24 (The Court Reporter then read back the
:

23 last question.)

LicMasACM & MARgMAL. tWA = 27 N. MN!'. LOW AW. - MART.!s3URS. PA.17142.
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|
1
"

1 Mn P. RussrLL: Madam chairman, it is

2 not clear to me what is meant'by the last part of
3 that question either.

4 BY MR. BOWERS:

5 g Let me give you a concrete example.
6 One of the issues before this Commission is whether
7 the costs associated with Three Mile Island nuclear
8 station Unit 1 should be removed from the company's
9 rate base. And there is a body of applicable reguia-

10 - tory precedent that one would normally look to in
11 resolving that question.

11 And I guess my question to you is:
U Whether or not, assuming that that precedent indicates
14 that it would be appropriate to remove those costs,
15, if it is your opinion that the avoidance of bankruptcy
16 should take priority over such considerations 7
17 A Most definitely.

IS % At Page 13 of your testimo.ny you
19 make a reference to the " Lack of timely action by the
20 NRC with respect to whether and when TMI-1 will return
21 to service..."

22 In response to a question by Mr. Baracch
23- regarding a related statement on Page 16, you indicatsi

24 that you do not have any factual basis for reaching )
25 the conclusion that the NRC has not proceeded in as

nomsaca a unsu. ruc - sr x. r.oexmu.cw Ave. -:unmens. n. rn ts
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2 expeditious a manner as possible under the circumstances-

2 fccing it.
I
l3 would you respond similarly if I were to '

4 ask you a similar question in regard to the conclusion ;

i

I I have quoted to you on Page 13?
|

6' A Yes.

7j O On Page 14 you indicate that--well,

6 let me ask you this: You state that you have reached

9 the conclusion "...that there have been no appreciable
10 differences in... consumer attitudes subsecuent to the
11 TMI accident."

12
- What type of consumer attitudes are you

13 referring to there?

14 L The normal ones that have been
15' brought to the attention of the P.U.C. Sureau of

16 Consumer Services. I think those are largely in

| 17 response to customer complaints about slow hookups,
16 being treated wrongly by the company in some. fashion
19 or form.

20 It was also interesting to us that-

21 where we anticipa'ted that we might have seen a much
1

22 ' higher level of complaints regarding high bills and
22 that sort of thing that we also had not seen or at |

I ,

2.f i least in discussions with the Bureau of Consumer service l
:

i25 they had seen no real change in the types of complaints
{

tecEltSACM S MARSMAI, IMS - 27 !. LOCDYtt.3.CW AVE - MARTIE3URS. PA.3M 12.
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| ?

| 1 or the level of complaints that they were getting,
I and it is focused in that centext.

|

| 3 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bowers, could I

4 interrupt?

5 nR. sowers: Yes.

6 THE CHAIRMAN: When was this discussion
7 with the Bureau of Consumer Services?
8 THE WITNESS: In early January.

9 THE CHAIRMAN: There has been no dis-

10 cussion since then?
Il

ill THE WITNESS: That is right.

11 THE CHAIRMAN: Have you read the direct

13 testimony in this case, any of the direct testimony
14 in this case?

15 THE WITNESS: Some.

16 THE CHAIRMAN: Have you read any of

17 the cross-examination?

18 THE WITNESS: Very littla.

19 BY MR. BOWERS:

10f C Are you familiar with the fact that
t

, 21| the Commission at least prior to its decision on June
'

l

2h15. 1979, received some 1700 letters from Metropolitar.g

[ i

| 2 | Edison ratepayers requesting that this Commission
I
1

i
14;;' re'solvs the. issues that were before it at that time ,I

15: in such a way as to not allow the costs associated

mem4cx a we.=nnar rue. - =r x. s.oexm.s.ow Avr. - nemassuna, n. in = .
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~

1 with the TMI accident to be passed onto them?

2 L lio , I am not.

3 c If I were to ask you to assume that !
1
i

4 that is a fact, that correspondence was received by
6' the Commission in that volume, would that fact change !

i

6 your opinion with respect to the customer attitudes

7 that you have set forth on Page 14?

8 L There is a good likelihood that it I

9 would, yes,

10 4 At Page 15 of your testimony you

11 indicate that Metropolitan Edison's "... current public
,

12 image is in dire need of repair," as a result of the

U - TMI accident.

14 What specific features or aspects of

15 the TMI accident in your opinion are responsible for
.

16 Metropolitan Edison's low public image at the present

17 time?

Is A I would I guess characterize those

19 as twofold: One, the communications that may not

20, have taken place; secondly, we have not looked in any
2; way at the question of fault, but I think the fact

22 that the accident happened, that it happened in a

23.I Meted plant, certainly is the sort of fact that just

24 creates some very negative impressions and reactionc.
u

-|2: 0 You say you yourself have not-
|

womaxen a masus rue.- a x. t.oaxwn.s.ow avr. - marm:seene, n. tn te
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'

addressed the question of fault in your analysis?
,

.

3i i We have not. -

1

3| G Is that a question that you intend-

I .

4 L to address in the future and have simply not done so

5 as of the present time, or do you see no provision in

6 your ultimate plans for addressing that question?

7 A our study is focused, as most of

S our studias are, on looking at what the current

9 situation io, and what the nosds of the future are,

10 and we have specifically outlined in the request for
i

11 proposals submitted by the commission that the question
12 of f ault is something that we would not be addressing. |
13-

. G Would you agree that the various )
14 governmental investigatory bodies that have conducted

,

15 investigations into that accident have arrived at

16 judgments and conclusions with respect to the relative

17 degrees of responsibility of the various elements c

16 portions of the nuclear indusury for the accident?

19 L There have certainly been a number

20. of reports with a number of conclusions in them, and I
:

e

21 would not try to summarize or pull those together for I

1

i 22>
you, i that is your question. .

i
,

| 33j G Do you make recommendations as to I
i

I
,4 how Metropolitan Edison could improve its public image, 1~

>

25
- which is in dire need of repair?

'

| noumex a ===nn., me. - er x. t.em:w::.:.ew ava. - n,uemszuna. m, as ts
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, ,

A We would make--,

A

I
3 G No, do you make such recommenda- j

i ;

tions?
I

e
a 1

i ;

4 L We haven't at this stage, f

5
.

G n Page 16 cf your testimony you

6 make the statement that "The uniqueness of the acci-

7 dent requires specific action by all parties
e involved. and then you name the parties that you"

9 have in mind in making that statement. And you conclude

10 with a reference to intervenors.

77 Who are you making a reference te by
;

g your use of the term "intervenors"?
_

13 E specifically I would think that we

14 were referring to most of the people that are repre-

15 - sented at the table here.

16 4 Y u are making a specific reference

77 there to the intervenors in this proceeding?

g This and similar proceedings. ItL

79 is a general impression that I would have that many

10 of the parties that would be intervenors in any,

proceedings are in some fashion or form represented,,

st

here.
22

% What specific action do you believe23 ;
il

| is required by intervenors?,
t .+

A I think that we don't and we.

.

uom: sun a manne ine. - zr x. s.oaxwu.:.owavr. - mamszuna. rA t7t t:
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1

1 specifically didn't have anything specific in mind
i

3 there. I think that we would only hope that they wouldi
i

31 continue to act in a responsive and responsible

4 fashion.

5 g no you have any evidence or do you

6 have any factual basis for arriving at or forming a

7 judgment that the intervenors in this proceeding have

8 not up to this time acted in a responsible fashion?
'

9 L I have no indication of that.

10 g At Page 12 of your testimony you
(

11 indicate that ...no one seems to have identified an
"t

12 alternative which would return customer rates to their
13 pre-accident levels."

. .)
14 By " pre-accidant levels" do you mean
15 those rates which would have gene into effect had

16 there been no accident or do you mean those rates

17 which were, in fact, in effect at the -ime of the

18 accident?

l

19 . A I think I am referring to those

20 that were in effect at the time of the accident. More

21 specifically, I think if one were to look at the table '

2; that is included in Mr. Hogan's testimony which sumnar-

23 izes rates, I think 2xhibit IV-2, that ee are really

2[ talking very specifically about the composite average j

15 revenue rate for Meted of $38.66 per megawatt hour in

uowniaa a wansna:. :we. - e n. r.carvnu.=w avr. - wAmmenune, n. m t: -
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3;
O Are you aware of anyone in this

.

3 j proceeding that has recommended that rates be returned

4 to such a level, the pre-accident rates?

5 A mo.

6 g At Page 17, with respect to your

7 discussion with Mr. Barasch concerning the comparison
8' of Metropolitan Edison's rates with other companies,
9- other public utility companies , you indicated that

10 a relevant consideration would be a comparison of
11 Metropolitan Edison's rates with other utilities of
12

-

a similar nature, I believe.

13 Would you indicate for me the character-
14 istics that you would take into consideration in
15. determining whether a given public utility was simila :

1

1

16 in nature to Metropolitan Edison so as to warrant suci \

17 a comparison?
I

-

ig A Geographical location in the

19 country, fuel mix, some sort of geographical base in
! go terms of customers per square mile. Those are ones|

21 that come to mind immediately.
I

22
'

O Would you identify the public

23. utility company that charges the higheat rates in
.

.

24 the country at the present time?

23 A I believe it is con 2d. I say that)
I

.:omuca a mesw rue. -se x. t.ocem:.t.ow avn. - n.mmsumo, n. sme -
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l
'

1- only because I am not familiar with--if we said the

Z, Continental United States--
1

3' O Yes.

4 A I am not sure about Hawaiian

5 electric and Alaska.

6 4 Taking into account the character-

7 istics and considerations that you have mentioned as
a being relevant to a determination as to the similarity
9 of various utility companies, would you regard

10 Metropolitan Edison as being similar in nature to

| 11 Consolidated Edison?
!

12 A No, I wouldn't, except for the

13 general comment with respect to general geographical
14: location in the United States, i.e., the Northeast.

I
15 G At Page 16 you indicated that

"
16 ...the Company has limited its clean-up efforts

17 because of its deteriorating financial position."

18 Have you formed any judgment as to whethsr

19 such limitations have reached a point where the public

20 . health and safety has been jeopardised?

21 A I don't think we were aware of

22 anything that would indicate that it has been jeopar-

23 - dized at this point in time, but I think that as icng

24 there is uncertainty with respect to the condition )as
.

f TMI-2, that potential exists, and that is a25 ,

m ,mucu 3 mm.m: me. - a n. i.ocevac.ew ,ww. - mar:mnie=eceA m = -
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f

. Ij potential that we think needs to be eliminated as
:

2 soon as possible.

t

3[ ? Have you formed any judgments as

4 to the reasonableness of those limitations or those
5 cutbacks in the cleanup efforts in light of the

6 financial resources available in Metropolitan Edison
7 at the present time?

1

6
'

A I think I indicated earlier we think'
9 thac it is so imperative that the cleanup effort move .

1

10 forward that we don't think there should be any |

11 limitation there except to the extent that we adhere
12

.

to a well-controlled cleanup effort on a least

13 time schedule, and that is something Dr. parente talks
14 more about in his testimony.

15' O I believe my question referred to

16 1
!

the reasonableness of the limitations that hava already
17 taken place.

.

'

gg L Well, I guess the question is if
.

19. there is any limitation that has taken place already
20 that it is unreasonable.

21 g I think we are talking about two

22 different aspects.

g3| A What we are saying is if there has
::

been a cutback in the cleanup efforts, that that shouldt 3-
*7

l

n t have taken place or should not be taking place.25 ,

McNMBACM & MARSHAL. INC. = ||:7 N. LO::: WII.L3W AVE. - MAltr.fC2tnis. PA.-171 tal
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1 0 Wars those cutbacks justified in
,.,

2 your judgment, or have you formed any judgment as to

3 whether those cutbacks were justified in light of the
4 financial resources available to the company at the
5' time?

.

6< A As far as I know, we see no reason

7 that they should have been cut back at this point in
1

6 time.

9 4 I am sorry--

10 A we see no reason for the cutback at,

11 this point in time.

12 Now, let me clarify that: If the need
i

13 were so great and the question so great, then I think )
14 it was imperative on the conpany to cone to the

15 commission or commissions involved to, in effect, see
16 that they had the financial resources available to

17 continue the effort,

18 4 Do I understand your testimony to
19 he saying that the cutbacks that have taken place as

20 f the present time are in your judgment not justified
21; in light of the financial resources avnilable to the I

|

company?~u
$

73 A Whatever it takes. Us have I think |
1stated fairly clear that that situation cannot continta441

,
*

)i

25 exist and should not exist today, and I think thatt

MDNERAc:t e MAft333A1 2MC.= 27 M. LCCX**I::.*.OW AVE. - F. ARF 1:USURG. PA 3|PT12 -
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I we are dealing with reasonable and responsible peoplei -

;
;

I
2 and if to avoid those cutbacks it meant coming to

'

w

Si this body to get the funds that were necessary, it
4- would be hard to believe that this body would not
5 respond in a responsive manner to insure the public
6 health and safety of the people of Pennsylvania.

I

? D What opinion do you have with

8 respect to the fact that the company has not, as of

9 the present time, come to this Commission for addi-

10- tional funds for the purpose of its cleanup efforts?t

11 A We think--and I guess I have said

12
. it once--we think that is a need--that if in fact

13 there was a determination that their financial positicn i
14 was in such straits that they needed to do that, then
15 they should have done that.

16 g Is it your opinion that that point

17 has been reached?

18 A We haven't addressed the questions

19' from that particular question. I think as examplifisc

20 in Mr. Bogan's testimony'again, the financial positior
,

21 at any one point in time of the company consists of i

22 any number of variables.

23f The cleanup effert is ct:rtainly one of,

|
3

g those variables. To the extent tha' e::pediting the-a

25 cleanup effort, and the amount of money required, the
MC7NCH t. MAMSMAL FNC. = 27 N. LCCX* TALI.CY.* AVE. -MAIUtt19U25. PA. f7112 -
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1; amount of moneys to continua the cleanup effort in the
!

,

3 !! least tima schedule, at least on the basis we look at
3 it, is a relatively small dollar amount in relation ;

!
4! to the company's overall needs.

I

I I think we talk about in 1980,in both

4 Dr. Parente and Mr. Hogan's tastimony,the extra needs
7 of about $22 million to proceed along the least time

8 schedule. MetId's share of that would be approxi-

Sj mately ten or eleven million dollars, and that, at '
l

IC[ least in terms of the company's current financial
i

11 position with its current credit limits would not, in
El effect, put the company in a bankruptcy situation, ati
li I least as we understand it. )
14, 4 So you are suggesting that the

15L additional rate relief required to accomplish the
16 cleanup to which you make reference on Page 19 of

17 ycur testimony may, in fact, not be necessary?

Is L I think that our testimony is

19 pretty clear that the company's financial position

120 today is very tight, and it is to tight that the level i

21. of relief that is needed again is a very complex issue ,
t

2! and I am not sure that I have' answered your question,
m. I have tried to,

,

;gf Maybe you could restate it so I can try
}.

25{ to specifically answer your question.

t -,,.-. -- _ - - - - . ., _ -

a

_ _ .. .
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1. 1 G Well, I believe you indicated that .

1

3 ;{1 in your judgment the incremental amounts necessary to j-|
i

I
3| cecomplish the cleanup on an expedited basis, which

4 is what your report recommends, is a relatively
5 small amount in light of other financial considerations

,

6 and my followup question to that is whether or not, on

7 the basis of that judgment, you felt that the addi-

8 tional rate relief that you indicate might be required

9- to accomplish the cleanup may, in fact, not be neces-

10 scry?

11, A Well, I don't think that we have

12
. indicated a level of rate relief that would be re-

D' quired, so without having dona that, I am not sure thEt

14 I can answer your question.

15 MR. BOWERS: I have nothing further.

16. THE CEAIRMAN: Mr. Gornish.

17 EY MR. GCRNISE: -

18 G Mr. Wheaton, my name is Gerald

19 Gornish. I am counsel for Citibank and Chemical Bank,
20 which as you probably know were the agents for the

1 enders in this matter.21 <

22 Mr. Barasch asked you sone questions

23j regarding my clients on Page I-13, where you were |
n

i2.,t jj making comments on what is responsive and responsible.
,

25 Let me ask you this: Is it responsive

ueam: o a4=snAr :xc.- =r x. t.oaxwn.i.cw avr. - nAnancens. m m r= -
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I cnd responsible to anyone for a bank to loan money; ,

i i
3 |- without soma assurance that it will be rapaid? |i

j 3. A If they are looking for charitable
.

b4 contributions.

5 g I said loan.

6 A well, you can give a loan and then

j 7 plan on writing it off and I suspect perhaps treat it

8 as a--

9i g But otherwise it would not be

102 responsible or responsive to anyone?

11 ; A No.

Il 4 Is it rssponsible and responsive tc

13 advise the public, for a bank to advise the public )
14 what its concerns are with respect to an outstanding
15- loan rather than to take action which rhen may be
16 detrimental to the borrower?

17|, think that anyone who services thsA I

i i

18 public utility industry takes on itself a certain

IS, responsibility and that is to play the game, if you
!-

i20 will, by the same rules that the utility has to play.
I
a

II{ In that context, I think it is absolutalt
i

22| necessary that banks, in effect, in a situation like

g- you are referring to nake thoce position 2 known.
.

3.: To do otherwise would be to not under-*?' ,
s

'
15 stand the environment in which utilities and commissicas

w.ww.aes a mansnas., ma.- e x. i.oaxwn.r.ow avn. - n.umisouno. ex m t: J
.
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2 C So when the banks took whatever !

3: positions they take here to.the Commission, would you
1 * *

4 cay thay are acting responsibly?

3' A that is our tes:.imony, yes.

0 C On Page I-17 you were asked

7 questions I believe--I am not sure I have the right

6 page--at some point you were asked about the highest *

9 rates in the country and what relevance they have.
10 Do the range of utility rates throughout

11 the country in your view have any evidence as to what

12 is a reasonable rate?
_

13 MR. BARASCH: May I inquire of Mr.

14 Gornish whether he is asking this witness for a legal
15' opinion when he uses the phrase--

16 MR. GORNISH: I am asking him as some

17 sort of expert in ratemaking, not as a legal conclu-

13 sion.

19 MR. BARASCH: Madam Chairman, we have -

20 been over this ter:1 tory before, but I don't believe '

,

21 the witness has demonstrated any competence to testify

22 as to the reascnableness of rates.
;

;3] THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Russell.
i

*

'

..
24 MR. P. RUSSELL: I think as Mr. Gornish

25 has explained his question, that as I understand it he '

mowamnen a vannar me. - n x. :.c.ww::.:.CW AVE. - MARR!CmIRC. M. IM12

I
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1 is not asking for a legal conclusion of reasonableness,
2 I think that Mr. Wheaton is qualified to answer the

3 question.

4 THE CHAIRMAN: As I understand what Mr.
S' Gornish indicated, it is that he is not asking for a
6- legal opinion but an opinion of this witness as an

7 e= pert in ratemaking.

6 Now, is that what your witness is? Have

p you qualified your witness as an expert in ratemaking?
10 MR. P. RUSSELL: No, we have not

! 11 qualified him as an expert in ratemaking, but I think
l

12 he is qualified as an expert in the operations and'

13 that includes the rates of public utilities in the

14 United States.

3 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Barasch.

1g KR. BARASC3: Madam Chairman, you were

17 anticipating o: actly what my next objection was, because

18s even if it is n t a legal conclusion, I don't think

19; the witness has been shown to have any competence in

20 . ratanaking standards or anything of the sort.

gg THE WITNESS: Can I comment?

22 THE CHAIRMAN: To the entent that his

23 comments were within the realm of managerial prudence,

y to the extent that you want to ask him questions relat- )

in25 to his determination of managerial prudence, I
i

=cenaen a mansau :se - av a. a.nexwn. .ow avs. - naarussuna. ) s. m:n
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1
-

1 - think, you know, you are within the scope of his
3 j testimony. But I don't see whare he has been quali-

3 fled as an e:cpert in ratemaking.

4 MR. GORNISE: Or in rates.

5 THE CHAIRMAN: That is correct.

6 Counsel has indicated as such that he
7 is not.

8 MR. GORNISH: Then I will withdraw the

9 question. I

10 BY MR. GORNISE:

11 o I think you were asked questions

12
. also by Mr. Barasch with relation to your study set

13 forth on I-5. and that is to evaluate all practical

14 opportunities for providing ratspayers with lower

15 rates and better service.
v

16 The word " practical" is in there, is

17 it not?

13 A Yes.

19 0 On Page I-17 you stLte that the
t

{ 20 first "
... step is to allow TMI-1 to return to service

'
,

| 21 as soon as possible."

21 Mr. Wheaton, in your vier, what will

33 happen if TMI-1 does not return to service?'

3e A Well, the company will continue at1

25 least in the short run until they develop alternative

acxmex a mnenu mac. - mr x. s.nexwn.s.cw ave. -mar :estmo. n ern - -
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I sources to generate power and continue to have sub-
,

2 stantial replacement power costs,

3- G In your view, would it be likely

4 they would be in a position to repay their loans to

5 the bank?

0 L It would depend on their financial

7 position.

I
O Well, if TMI-1 does not return to

9 service, would that affect their financini position?

10 L It certainly can, but I think that

11 is part of what we have referred to as the need to

12 develop long-term solutions to the problem at hand.

13
If TMI-1 is not returned to service, it

14 certainly is going to create a situation that is

15' going to require resolution by the company and the
16 Commission to determine how to proceed.

| 17 g Is your study going to comment on

18. that possibility or isn't that part of your study?

191 L I guess in large part, to the exter t

20 that it would be helpful for our study to respond to
21 that question, may in part be determined by the i

22 proceedings taking place here. And with the current
[

) 23 ;. schedule, with a decision coming out on May 23 and the'

!|
24" fact that our study would not be complated until )
25- August or september, we would certainly have the

J
ucansam e usasua: rue. - zr x. r.oaxw.:mr ave.- manrussuma, m, m;;. -

|
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2 benefits and the value of assessing the decisions that-

3 | are reached here in terms of how it impacts the
i

1 l

3 company's future.
'

|
|

l4 o On Page I-19, you state that "The !

l
5 return to service of TMI-1 and the resultant decrease

6 in replacement power costs has a greater financial

7 impact than the inclusion or exclusion of TMI-1 in

8 the rate base."
l

9 What financial impact does the exclusion

10 of THI-1 from the rate base have?

11 L I think Mr. Bogan can better answer

12 that question specifically, but I believe on one of

13 his exhibits it indicates the financial-impact of

14 the removal, at least with respect to revenues, and

is my recollection is it k in the 27 or 28 million 'dolla:

a

16 range.

17 9 I think that is correct.

18 w uld it have any other financial impact?

19 L Well, I would refer to Mr. Dewey's

20 testimony.. It certainly indicates that the banks
1

21 hava clarified some concerns in terms of how they

would react to the removal of TMI-1 from the rate33

g3 base in terms of what their perception would be of

24 that sort of regulatory ruling.

25 n w uld it also have any impact on

teofetaAct & MARSHAL. INC.= 2|T 38.1.Oc3mftt. LOW AVE. - 3tAEstWB13Re, PA.175la
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1 the ability of the utility companies to gain access
!

3 to the outside capital markets in terms of coverage?
3 A That is certainly a possibility.

4 0 You don't know specifically?
,

5 x well, I think again--

6 '

a or should I be asking that of

7 someone else?

3 L I think both Mr. Dewey and Mr.

9 Hogan can have some comments on that, but I think that
10- as a general comment, our approach to the financial

11 area has been one that because of the dirs financial
12' straits the company is currently in, to assess and
13 . address the current needs of the company just to -

14 continue to exist. That in itself is a situation that
15 we' don't ses accessibility to the money markets in
16 the year 1980, and that in a general fcshion is the
17 time frame that we have addressed our study here.
13 o Do you know whether the companies

19- had expected to gain some access to the money markets
20, during 19807

21 A I forget. If they did, I think

22 that--and I don't think that they did, but Mr. Hoga:
1

231 or Mr. Dewey can address that specifically.
I

!
24 MR. GORNISB: Okay. Well, I will save

j

25 my questions for them. Thank you very much.

neemmacu = --= noe.-= u. -w aw. - wama:ssoas, m. mta -
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I THE cHAIRMAu: Miss Dufour.
-

g

h3 r BY MS. DUFOUR:

3 '

G Mr. Wheaton, my name is Louise

4 Dufour. I represent some environmental ratepayers.
5 Can you tell me how your company was
6 selected to perform this audit? You mentioned bidding

7 here. I am not familiar with the process.

8 A My time periods may be off somewhat,
9 but on or around the middle of September the

10 commission staff issued a request for proposal to
| 11 selected management. consulting firms to submit pro-;

12
_

posals to perform the audit.

- 13 We submitted a proposal on November 1.
14 Subsequent to that submission of that proposal, we
15' cnd other consulting firms were then interviewed by
16 commission staff and evaluated in whatever fashion
17 or form they use, and subsequent to that we were

18 notified that we had been selected to perform the
19 audit.

! 20 G can you tell me how rany utility

21 holding companies there were with nuclear facilities
gg' in the United States?

23L A I don't specifically know the

24 number.

15' O Roughly, just to give me some idea.

wommacx e mammua. noe. - ar m. s.acecwn.s.cw ava - naamsnma. ca. srs sa,
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1 A I don't know. s

3: G At the top of page I-S, can you

3 crplain why you have these two notions linked?

4! A Why we have what?

5 g Why you have these two sections of

6 the sentence linked. Are you referring specifically

7 to nuclear pisnts? Is there something about nuclear

8 plants in specific?

9 L I am not sure where you are.

10 | c The very top of I-8.

Ll; L Yes.

12- a The first paragraph there.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: Would you just read the

14 oection. That will clarify it.

15 BY MS. DUFOUR:

15 g "Identificatien of corporate

17 organization changes that would improve Metsd/GPU's

la ability to operate its nuclear plants and meet its

19: cash and earnings needs."

20 I don't understand the jnztaposition in

21 that statement.

igg A I believe at the tim.3 the letter
23 was written by the P.U.C. audit staff, the company

24 at that stage had only made preliminar_' announcements J

15 with respect to reorganizing its nuclear organization.
McNitmMDt a waftsstAE. latC.== M J. "Nw Avt.== MaastissgitS PA 178la
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i' t
7 suspect in looking at the statement

2 now that certainly the staff was interested in terms
3 ;!! cf how that organication might be set up in terms of
4 whether it would have any impact on the financial
5 needs of the company and that is the only reason that
6 I can think of that particular linkage.
7 c. okay. Thank you.,

8 What was the nature of your interview
9 at the Lieutenant Governor's Office?

10 A The nature ef' the interview there
11 was to try to get an assessment of certain issues that
12

. thought needed clarification with respect to how thawe

13
commonwealth of Pernsylvania was, in fact, 1 coking at

14 the GPU situation.

15j My reaollection is that there were two
16 specific iscues that we were interested in pursuing

t

17 at that point in time, and one was with respect 'to
18 whether, in effect, appropriate provisions existed to
19. !dea ~1 with any potential civil disturbances or civil !

20
. disobedience situations that might result with respect

I

\
21 to the situation at TMI. |

1

22 Secondly, we were concerned,as is pointsI
h

23.! out in Dr. Parente's testimony, with determining if,
2{ in effect, there was a bankruptcy with respect to GPU,
25 was the Cc=:nonwealth of Pennsylvania prepare.1 to take

t
wearmaca mansnaz- ma.-ar u. Loczwumw ex. - nr.nassone, w en:r
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I
1 any action to continue the cleanup affo ts. s.

2 C And what was the Commonwealth's

| 3- response to that?
'

i

4 1 The Commonwealth's response to that

5 was that they, in general, felt that if that were to

6 happen, they anticipated that the NRC would have the
7 responsibility for the cleanup effort, and as Dr.

O parente's tastimony points out, when we asked the NRC
9 the same question, and I forget which one we asked the '

10 question first, but their answur was that it was

i 11 their anticipation that the Commonwealth of Pennsyl-
12 vania would assume the major responsibility for the
13 cleanup.

14
'

G Are you aware that the NRC Director

15 of Cleanups has stated twice, only yesterday most.
15 recently, that the NRC will run TMI if Met 3d goes
17 into bankruptcy?

18 L No, I am not aware of that.

19 0 If such a statement were made, would
20" it affect your view of the extreme situation we are
21 in right now as ratepayers?

gg A It would certainly aive us some
-

23 confusion--
g

34 MR. S. RUSSELL: I think there is some /

25 confusion here.- Are you talking about running TMI-1
monamacu s aunsmu. me.-sr x. i.ocrms.r w me. -nannis===a. ca. m t: --
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I! cr cleaning up TMI-27
.:

3|1 MS. DUFOUR: C2 caning up TMI-2.
L.

3' THE NITHESS: It certainly would give

d' us come measure of assurance that at least somebody

I had given some foresight to responding to that situa-

6 tion. I think that we would be~very interested, e.nd

7 I say we, not my firm but the parties in this situa-

E tion would want ^s make a determination as to whether_

S- those plans to handle the cleanup were going to be
10 administered in a fashion that was in the public's
11 best interest.

12 + EY MS. DUFOUR:

13 g In regard to foresight and

14 reasonableness of the management activities in dealing
15 with this situation, do you feel that the company |
16 should be pursuing other avenues than this forum

17 actively and progressively right now?

IC A To do what?

19 0 Pay its bills. If the company is

20
'

operating prudently, if its management is looking to
l

21 help its stockholders out and its ratepayers out,

22 aren't there other avenues that it etinld be pursuing
3

23 aggressively right now that they haven't approached?

24 You are speaking of foresight and in

25 Catermining where we get to the PJM pool, looking to
--- acuane:: a, umsms rue. - er x. i.oczwet.sw as - marmouas. m. rn ta.-
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I the problem that we will have to deal with if there
s <

2 is bankruptcy here.
1

3 If the company is looking out for its

4 cwn best interests and our best interests, shouldn't

3 it be looking somewhere else other than waiting for
1

6 these hearings and holding us on the line right now

7 so that these avenues are open for all the parties to

S be dealing with7 Is it the company's responsibility

9 to apprcach the federal government?

10 L I think that they have made efforts

11 in that respect.

12 G And what came of their efforts?
'

13 L I think we are sitting here today. ])
14 I am not aware of the success of those efforts, but I

13 think as an enample, the naming to their Board of

16; Directors of the former Assistant secretary of

17 Energy certainly has provided the Board wi h insights7

gg in terms of the availability of possible funding with
19 respect to the Department of Energy, for example.

20 a D y u yourself knou about the

21 pr ess involved in acquiring federal aid?
;

L No.22<

23 0 D Y " k" " h * 1 "9 it " "10 *^h*

l
24 | for the PJM system to prepare to acconnodate some of .,j

25. the p asibilities mentioned in their testimony, in that

'

MchmsAc3 4 MA.M INC. = 5 N. LOC 5CXILL3YF AVE. - MARRIS3t#RS. PA. 37142
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1 ,- HetEd would continue to draw power and not pay its !
.

|

i

2j bills?

3 L I would prefer that you ask those
i

4
'

questions of Dr. Parents, who is much more proficient
|

5 in that area than I am.
6 g Is it your opinion that cause has

7 nothing to do with the reasonableness of high rates?3

(
O '

L That cause--

S C The cause for high rates, the reasen

10 that rates need to be high.

11 L I--

12 C In your testimony you are suggest-
13 ing that if Meted gets higher rates that might be
14 chay, because there are higher rates around the
15 country, and that might have something to do with
16 the company's inability to get federal aid.
17 I am asking if the reasons why this,

18 might be necessary are important to you?
193 L sure. I don't think any of ns want

| 20
'

to have high rates,

t

21 0 Do you know what reason there is

22. that other utilities in this country have high rates?
t

23 A We certainly have some impressionsi

_ 2,;, es to why rates vary from place to place and company
f

25j to company.
I
. .- ,y- - - - x. -uw ==. - =====. n. m m -
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1 MS. DUFOUR: I don't have any more j 3
y

( 31 questions.

3 THE CHAIRMAU: I think since the noon

4 hour has arrived, we will take our break for lunch

5' now.

6 Mr. Wheaton, you will return, will' you
l
I 7 not, because I think maybe the commissioners may have

8 '

some questions of you.

9 We will break and come back at 1:15.
;

; 10 (Luncheon Recess at 12:10 p.m.)

11 ---

12

13 )
| 14

15

16

17

18

19

20

| 21

22

231
;

A? )
25
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I AFTE2 NOON SESSION_

1:15 P.M.
2

1

3
4

ej , THE CHAIRMAN: Commissioner Taliaferro,
I '

3 do you have some questions of the witness?

6 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Yes.

7
PERRY L. WEEATON, having been...

8-
previously sworn as a witness, was resumed

9
and testified further as follows ...

10-

11 CROSS-EXAMINATION
CONTINUED

12
-

13 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Mr. Wheaton,

14 I would like to go through a few points with you.

15 First of all, would you please explain very specifi-
t

16 cally what your role in the study was?

17 THE WITNESS: I am the Project Manager

gg for Theodore Barry & Associates with respect to the

19 study that we are doing. In that context, I have

20 cverall responsibility for planning, scheduling,

21 and directing the work and have responsibility in an

verall sense for pulling the results together and22

I
33 directing the individual tean members working on the

audit.
2+)

25 , COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Okay. You
|

, mex==m o maesuAs. sus.-a:r u. f.oczem mw Avs.- nimissimo. pa.17:sa -
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1 . starc off on page I-6, the answer to the question
,

| 3 about the objectives of the study stcrts off 'As(

3 criginally structursd..."
,

4 There is an implication that there may

5 have been a change since originally started. Was I

1
6

. thdre?

7 -

THE WITNESS: There has been one change

3 specifically to date in the context of meeting t!e

9 specific needs of the commission's staff. shortly

10 af ter the start of the projact, ine items that were
~

11 menticned on pages I-7 and I-8 were identified by
12 commission staff as those that would be of initial
13 importanca and, t h e r e f .s r e , should be areas where we ]
14 should concentrate our efforts.
15 Because of the uniqueness of this study

16 in general, our relationship with the commission's

17 Audit staff and understanding is thac here is a need

18 to be very flexible with respect to what the entire

19 study will encompass, and by that I mean it is under-

10- stood by both parties that because of the uniquenesu

21 cf things there may be developments that occur that

22 may require our specific addrer.,ing of those issues.

33 '- Tn that contert, there hate been char.ges
I

2 in priorities in terms of what we have addressed
j

15 initially and,. secondly, there is the possibility that
(

mesamac . mnenas :: a.-sr3. oarmu.ow mm.-naart==una. PA. mis
.

-



f
,

i
,.

. .

Whocton - cromo 3294

- l' , the Commission's Staff or the Commission may direct
i

3 h4
ius to focus our efforts in areas other than generally
| 1

3 set out in the original proposal and contract, and
4jl that is something that we are fully aware of and are ||

|
5

'

ready to be responsive in whatever fashion we can be |
1

6
'

to the Commission's needs in this regard.
7 ConarssIonza TALIArnano: okay. on Page

0 I-8 I just want to repeat some of the language. You

9 talk about in the answer "In compliance with the EFP,
10 we are conducting this study in two phasec.*

11 Then, if you jump to the bottom of the

12
-

page, you talk about the reconnaisance , The Erhibit 1

13 indicates that that is about the only phase that you
14 completed to date, the reconnaisance, and I am
15, interested in getting into more specificity as to
16 what that reconnaisance is.

17 Starting on Page I-9 you list the four
-

,

18 points, " Conduct an orientation of major functional
19 areas to obtain first-hand knowledge," et cetera.

[ '

i

t 20. Can you give me more specificity in your1

1

21 definition of what orientation is from a functional
22 point? What are you doing?

23; A Certainly. We have identified in j
!

!
, 2(,f our original proposal six major functional areas of

' 1,

25 the company. Those six areas were corporate planning
monnan== a mansam. me - a m. a.maxwru.ow unr. - ar.am===as, n. m se --
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;

i

l
'

and finance, power production and operatiens planning, i

3 ;
1

3 fuels management, corporats services, customer

3 operations, and engineering and construction.

4 In the orientation or reconnaisance

5 period that we have had to date, we have performed work

6 in five of those six areas specifically. We have not

7 at this stage done anything in the so-called corpornte

8 services araa, and that has been done with the

9
'

knowledge of the Audit staff.

10 Now, what we have done in each of those

11 areas to give you a very quick review in each area, if

12 that is what you would like, taking them one by one,
13' in the corporate planning and finance area, in Mr.

14 Uogan's testimony, and he can answer specifically, if

15 you want more specificity in this area, but generally

16 speaking in this area we have reviewed the organiza-

17 tional structure.

ig We have reviewed the methods that the

| 19 company uses to do its planning process. We have

20 looked at the sort of financial models that they have

21 which are used to develop their financial forecast

22' and we have as part of both Mr. Dewey'9 and Mr. Hogan's

g3 work spent a great deal of time with the financial

24
- c mmunity t get an understanding of their perspectiv.s j

15 . in terms of the company's financial no-4s.

--es . mansnar me.-ss w. s.acawn.:.4W AVE.= HARRM:WRO. FA tFt12 -
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I We have, as illustrated in Mr. Hogan's
!

2 testimony, reviewed the company's financial assumptions
i

3 that vers the basis for many of their presentations in |

i

4 this case and come up with our assessment of those |

1
5 issues. . .

6
'

In the power production and operations {

7 planning area, Dr. parente will address specifically
i

0 the work that we have done in this area, but specifi-
'

15 cc11y our focus here has been with respect to the i

10 operational aspects of TMI-1 and 2 and also reviewing |

11 the arrangements, financial and operating, of the pJM.

12 In terms of the fuels management area,

13 our expert in this area has had a number of interviews

14 with the company's fuels procurement people. We have

15 reviewed specifically because of the uniqueness of

16 this case, addressed areas of whether the company is
|

17 pursuing all of the major efforts that it could, to
|

18 obtain significant cost savings.
;

19 In the customer operations area effec-
)

| 20 tively our work to this point in time has consisted of
i

21j touring the two pennsylvania ecmpanies, that is '

i |

L Penelec cnd Meted, to gain an understanding of how22

23' those operations are currently run, to see what prob-

1 _
24 lems mcy exist in those operations, to see what sort

25 , of opportunities may exist, in terms of improving the
1

I
ucasa, a a scansar.r ine.-e x. Looxwn.r.DW AVE.- M45f3395RS. PA. EMt2" j
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If cost effactiveness as well as the service levels in s

2' those operations; and as indicated before, part of that -

!

3 review has also entailed discussions with the

4 Commission's Bureau of Consumer Affairs.

5 In the engineering and construction aren

6 we have specifically addressed our work in that area

7 to the company's major engineering and construction

D activity at this point in time, which is the TMI-2

9 cleanup activities.

10 At this stage with the concurrence of

11 i the Audit Staff, we have proceeded to do more work in

l
12 that area in terms of reviewing the project management
13 techniques as well as the nuclear organization that )
14L exists at the company to, in effect, determine how

25. effectively the project management system is perform-

16 ing and to determine whether there are opportuni:ies

17 for improvement there.

13
. So the process in performing in each of

Ig these areas has been to review from a top-down

20 perspective those key individuals within the company;

g3 who have operating responsibilities in those areas to

}
20 determine what areas of improvement ere most likely

gy to be helpful to the ratepayers and the Commission
{i
-

at
. as well as the company. I3

i

gg From that we expect and have not yet i

l
mosaunsen a wansmas., me. - ar u. s.ocawns.ow me. - numissuno, an. mis:
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_ 1; completed this, but will be developing finali=ed work
|;

2- plans for the remainder of the work that would be
3 performed in the so-called Phase 1 portion of the

4 audit.

5 counIs3IONER TALIAFERRO: Okay. 'I am not

6 so much interested in what is coming as what is here.
I
'

7 I don't see, although I know that the

8 others testifying do indicate generally who they spoke
9 to, but perhaps this should be addressed to counsel:

10 Is there going to be a list of who

11 actually was interviewed? I am particularly concerned

12 vith the outside banks and the financial community.
13 who was spoken to if it is other than Gilham and
14 clifford?

15 THE WITNESS: Sure. Mr. Dewey can answer
I16 that specifically, but it includes the rating agencies.

17 It included one of the other lead banks. It included

gg the investment bankers, and there were others, includ-
19 ing the public accounting firm which hnadles GPU's

29 activities and those are the ones that come to mind
3 immediately, but Mr. Dewey as well as Mr. Hogan can

22 further amplify on those people that they may have
23 seen and talked to.

24 . COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Also on Page 1

25
, 13, I am concerned with the conclusion that the banks'

,

i
mosammen a MAmsw% me. - zr :s. t.ocacwis.t.ow Avr. - naar:ssavas, ca. traza -
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1 actions were responsive and responsible.
s

2 To your knowledge, were any other banks

3 , other than those who actually saw the revolving credit .

4 egreement approached and refused to participate, do ycu
5

'

know?
,

6 THE WITNESS: I am not aware of any, but

7 you may want to ask that question of Mr. Dewey. He

0 may know of--

9 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: I mean fron

10 - your knowledge.

11 THE WITNESS: Not that I am aware of.

12 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Did any of.

13 those who did sign indicate initially they were
14 reluctant?

15 '

THE WITNESS: It is my understanding--

16 again, Mr. Dewey can be more responsive to your

17 question--it is my understanding that there was a

is graat deal of difficulty in what I would call pulling
19 together the deal to get everyone to participate.
20 It is a general feeling that we had,

21 and this came from both the public ' accountants as

22 well as the various people that we talked to that

23 the actual effort that took place to got the revolvine

24 cradit agreement was one that required a great deal of )
25 work and cooperation and participation by all parties

|
ww= men ==snu we. - w x. s.oemmu.ow wr. - maxionano, m. :nta -
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i} involved,t and I think that the feeling we also have,

2 from the banks there is that they thought that the

3 Commission staff were helpful to the e:: tent that they
4 could be in on that proposal.

5 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Is it your

6' understanding as project manager that the financial

7 arrangement is a first of a kind? Is that arrangement

8 unique to banking history? Is it a first-of-a-kind.

u

9 financial arrangement?

10 THE WITNESS: I would prefer you ask

11 that questien of Mr. Dewey. I think he can be more

12 responsive.
.

13. I am not aware of any others, but Mr.

14 Dewey may be and I think that he may be able to be
15 more helpful to you in that context than I can.

'

|

16 COMMISSIONER TALIArzano: I have no

17 further questions.
I

1E THE CHAIRMAN: Commissioner Johnson.
1p, COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Good afternoon.

t

20 Mr. wheaton.
,

21 I have read your testimony with a great

22- deal of interest and I have listened to your respenses
t

23 I here today with even more interest.

, 24 Mr. Wheaton, how would you characterine

25 your role as a witness here today in terms of what is

r4ew.=x.x a mansnu nea.-sr r, .ocraru.=w avs.- mannissons, ca. min -

l
1 ~ -

-
-
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1

1 it that you are intending to accomplish on behalf of
,

2, T3LA?

3 THE WITNESS: Well, I think that we

4 feel that our role here is a very unique role, and we
5 have approached our work with I think a great deal of
6 " humility in terms of trying to assess the very diffi-
? cult situations that face the commission as well as
8 the company as well as the ratapayers at this point
9 in time.

10 Because of our role of werking for the

11 administrative group of the commission and not playing ||

12 a part as either a part of the prosecutory staff or

13 representing the company,.we have, in effect, tried to )
If pull together information as best we can and to assoas
15 that to provida you an independent and objective
16; analysis of the situation as wa see it.

17 In that context we certainly don't put

ig' ourselves in the position of trying to make any
19 decisions for you, but to put forward for your con-
g$ sideration those facts and assessments that we have

been able to make which we think might be helpful to
|

21 j
I

\

22 y u in the deliberations that you in effect are going
23 . to have to make decisions on.

I

2h COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Mr. Wheaton, that )

25 Pretty well suas up what ought to be the role of the

.. _ .. _ - _ ,- .- . - 1

[
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1| management audit group in any situation, be it objec-

}
2 tive, to tell it like it is.

3 What role do you personally see yourself

4 playing today in the presentation of your testimony?

5 uhat are you seeking to accomplish, what area?

6 THE WITNESS: Well, essentially we have, i

7 I think, tried to address two or three major areas,

E the first one being the very diffienit financial

9 position that--

10 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: That is not what

11 you are assigned to today, is it?

12
_ THE WITNESS: Do you mean me personally

13 as opposed to my group?

14 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Yes.

15 THE WITNESS: Or TB&A?

16 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I am talking

17 about you, I:r. wheaton, as an individuc1, representing

13 . TB&A, but if there are four of you prepared to give
L

19 , testimony, each of you has something else to do.'
,

20 What is it that you see yourself as
'

21 setting out to do?

12 THE WITNESS: To provide an introductior.

23) in terms of the work that we have done and to provide
3 '

- 24 a summary of the efforts of the other three indi-

25 viduals.
>

*
I

3eommeA431 a MAmsNAL. 388C. = W N. LOCBC'.TILL||PW AWT = MARRtasttR4B. PA. 37333 =
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1 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Fine,
s

2 You make a number of interesting state-
3 msnts. I am going to call your attention to some of

4 them.

5 On Page 13 you say, "The Company's
i
1

6 - assumption that TMI-1 will return to service by
7 January 1, 1981, appears to be overly optimistie; aa
8 pointed out in Dr. Parente's testimony. Likewise, the !

9 company's assumption that TMI-2 will return to service
10 in June, 1933 appears to be unrealistic."
11 Now, on Page 16 of your testimony you
[1 say, "The NRC needs to expedite its decision process,

adhere to hearing schedules and minimi=e regulatory - .)13
,

i

14- lag while continuing to protect the public health
15 and safety."

16 Then on Pago 17 you talk about generally
17 GPU's financial status and your characterization of

18 the relative level cf rates intrigues me. You make

19 the statement that "Mr. Hogan's testimony indicates

20h that even if all of the company's currently known

21 financial ruquirements were funded by ratepayers Meted

22
'

would still not have the highest electric rates in

23 the country," that is including clean np and everythin r

24 else.
,)

15 You again at Page 18 refer to the need

x-.m enems me. e w. e.narmu.=w .ww. - mamszuma, m tritz --
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!II | for the Commission and the Company to ". . . evolve an
3 epproach which will provide assurance of delivery of
3 elactric service to ratepayers at the lowest possible

|. ,

4 cost." rou say " Currently, that plan does not exist."

5 Then at the close of your testimony on

6 Page 19, there is a comment "The Commission, GPU and

7 the NRC should take leadership roles with respect to
8 expediting the clean-up of TMI-2; if additional rate

9 relief is required to accomplish the clean-up, it
10 should be granted in the interest of public safety
11- even if such action is beyond the normal regulatory
12

-
responsibility of the PUC."

13 How, you assess the respensibility
14 between two groups, it seems to me, the NRC, which
15 you just refer to and don't go too far, but you h' ave
16; a lot more fun with the ratepayers. You have'indi-

17 cated that in every financial problem the ratepayer
18 is the key to the entire problem.

19 Is that so? ne provides the source

203 for money?
1

21 | THE WITNESS: Yes, unfortunately.

22 ]I COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And yet you say

23 that we must not lose sight of the fact that it is
.

. 24 everyone's responsibility to try to accomplish a

15 , system which would produce the lowest possible rates.
MOM 43Ac:t & MARSHAE. D0C. = W N. LOC 2 WILLOW AVE.= MARRtSDttRS. PA. 37112 =
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If You sadly acknowladge that that accord
3

2} or syc tam does not yet exist. Do you think that only

3 the ratapayers have a responsibility to meet these

4 needs, the cleanup, and for everything else, the

3 purchased power and so on?

d. THE WITNESS: Unfortunately, and I use

7 that term again, the current financial status of the

3 company certainly makes it very difficult, if not

9 impossible, for there to be another source other than

10 the ratepayers at this point in time.

11 I guess that is the quandry that we

12 are in. The cocyany's current financial position is

13 such that there is, you know, no money to be taken
14' from stockholders at this point in time, for a= ample,
15 cs another source. We have a company that really

16' can't go to the public markets at this point in time is

17 raise additional funds.

18' Their ability to earn money is certain13
19

'

in a standstill position at this stage. We have a

20 situation where we have a company on the verge of

21L bankruptcy potentially and in that contert it seems

gg, that the only source of cash--and our focus has been,

: I
'

23 |.on cash here--is through revenues, unless thers is ses ai

34- other sort of relief that could be arranged. ,)
23: COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Don't you think

testsRBACM & !.tAnsEAL. Itec. - 2F M. LOCDCTffLLOW A*/t. - 7 TARE:33U21B, PA. !?!!2 =.
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2 that your attitude, your solution, is like the mountain

Jfclimberwhowhenhewasaskedwhydoyouwant to climb

3 that mountain, answered "Because it is there"? I
i
*

4 5
1.
think it was Mount McKinley. I guess so. 'Because it

t
5 is there.= !

6 Maybe the ratepayer is the most available

7 of resources. He is there and needs the power?
j

3 THE WITNESS: In the short run. Part
1

9 of the thing which we haven't talked much about today, !
10 and we have looked at in going through our reconnaisar:A

l 11 orientation period, is whether there are opportunitiet

12 in terms of significant cost savings that we could, in

13. effe=t, identify in the time period that we have had

14 today that would be helpful to the company and the
I

i
15 -

rate,;,ay e rs in terms of the long run.

16 We certainly, and I think we indicated

I? , . in th e testimony, would anticipate that as the study

13 proceeds that we will identify cost-saving opportuni-

ties that will in effect provide benefits to the19 e

20] ratepayer and the company. I

21 Cur evaluation of that, however, is

that the magnituda of those potential savings is no:22 a

23 such that it will, in effect, meet the problems tha

9 .> enist in the short run. So as part of the answer to-v .

25 your question, certainly I think our initial

_ .,, - - - ,. _ ,, ,_ . - m _ _

I
I

v w
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1 impressions are that there are opportunities within '

-

2 the system, if you will, and the company's operations I
!3 to get various types of cost savings.

4 We have not yet had an opportunity to

3 pursue those, to identify them, but we have to the

6 extent that we know that they will not provide the

7' answer that you need today, and that has been part of

8 the rationale in terms of developing the focus that

9 we have.

10 So we have at least tried to look at

11 that avenue and have our initial perceptions there

12 and would hope in the long run that that could be an

13 opportunity for some relief to all parties.

If COMMISSIONER COHMSON: Now, Mr. Wheaton,

15 your group has interviewed people at the NRC7

16 THE WITNESS: Yes, we have.

17 conMISSzoNEa JonNSon: Toward what end,

18 for what purpose?

19 THE WITNESS: The intsrviews there have

20 . been thras- or four-fold, one reason was since par-
t

21 of their hearing process is now to look at the finan-

22! cial capability'of a company to have nuclear plants

23 operating was to determine to what degree they have t

24 made assessments of the financial situation. .)
'

25: secondly, we wanted to get their

memnem . masnu me.-er x. t.oaxwn.r.ow wr. - xmm==cas, m m m
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i li porspectives with respect to the timing of return to i
'

! !
:

2{ service of TMI-1 and 2 and to get a general feeling a:
|

,

,

3 to what the conditions of TMI-2 were and what their
'

}-
-

.
, .

.f r impressions were.
.!l

[ l
'

5 Again, that was the general thrust of
'

'

;

6 those discussions. I did not participate in thoce. f

? COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Well, you had
.

3 the information available?

9 THE WITNESS: I had the information and

10 Dr. Parente was here and did participate in most of -

1

11 [ those discussions. I believe Mr. Dewey did with
i

12i respect to the financial side.

13 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Mr. Wheaton, did

14 your group seek to establish the attitude of the NRC

15 with respect to what responsibility the federal

16* government or the NRC or any other agency in the

17 federal govarnment would asaume in connection with th :

18 accident at TMI?

19 THE WITNESS: I think we did. I think

20 that was part of those discussiona and questions.

'21 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And what did you

22| find out?

23 THE WITNESS: Well, specifically the on !

-

24 question which comes to mind which was of paramount

23 importance here and was in terms of the cleanup

me naaca a manmaar ne. -= :s. t.ocrwm.ow me. - wAmaresuna, pa. ::nt=.- -
l

l .. .
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g question of TMI-2, and that was couched in terms of if

2 GPU was unabic to. handle the cleanup, are you preparec

3 to handle that cleanup. And the answer we were given
g

4 was that they expected the Commonwealth of Pennsyl-

3 vania to take over in that case. And that was a

6 specific type of question that was--

|

7 COMMISSIONER JOENsON: And I understand !

l
8 you spoke to the Lieutenant Governor for the purpose cf |

l
4

9 ascertaining from him what the commonwealth was to

ic pay for doing.

11- can you tell us what the commonwealth of i

12 Pennsylvania expected to pay for doing?

13 - Tun witness: They espected that the HRC );

14 would pay for the cleanup.

15 coMMIssIo3ER JoENsoN: So you had the

16 anomaly of the guy looking at a guidepost for direc-

77 tions to heaven,cnd there is an arrow pointing one

73 way and right below it it says, no, don't go that way,

19 it is this way, right? They haven't found this yet.

No one has found this yet.gy

21 Now, you have already been queried about

tha statement that is att outed to the NRC on the

peration of TMI in the e ent of bankruptcy or the23 '.
l
failure of Meted. You 7.idn't get any impression j
at all fr m y ur nversati n that this could possibly5

McHRBAC2f a MARSHAE. Dec. - 27 N. LCCK7ttLLC71 AY:i|. - HARR:33 CMS. PA. 37112 -
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1~ be what thed" *bi nking will be, didyou?

2 f. THE WITNESS: Their thinking of what?

3 | COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: That they would 1
i
8

4i run it.
1

3 THE WITNESS: The NRC, no, and I was
16 surprised at the question. I

-

l

1

7 | COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: So this takes yot j'j
\

8 by surprise, then?

9 THE WITNESS: The statement that they i

i
10 | were prepared to undertake it certainly was.

11 COMMISSIONER JOEMSON: All right. Thani
;

,
12 you very much, Mr. Wheaton. i

13 THE CEAIRMAN: Just two quick questions

14 and then I would also ask are you going to be here j

15 through the remainder of the testimony of the rest of

Ic the witnesses?

17: THE WITNESS: Yes.

18 THE CHAIRMAN: So you are available?

19 . THE WITNESS: I am available to respond
.

20q to furthor questions which may come up after the

21 others have testified.

22 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

23 In your view,and it seems I guess I am

. 24- adding my perception of the primary thrust of your

25 - testimony, in your view does this Commission ha'e anyv

. sommen a ruaSHAt MC. = 27 N. 3.O MWE.I.OW AVE.= MAmcARS. M. :7H2, -
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1!; c=her responsibility or duty other than to give
l' ,

2: companies money as they request it? Can we put
I

3 strings on it? Can you look at how that money is to

1

/t be utilized or handled or do we just give money as it i |
l

51 is recuested? '

6 THE WITNESS: I would think that you
,

! 7 would also act in a responsible and responsive manner,
'

)

8 and as part of that situation I think that you may very,

9 well want to put strings to whatever moneys that you
l
~

10 might want to--and I think that is part of the regul.-

11' tory process and it is one that is certainly part and

12 parcel of your responsibilities and capabilities, y.cs.

3 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. And I harken bach

14 to what has to be the most favorite sentence in your

15' testimony, at the top of Page I-13: "The brnhs

li appear to have reacted in a responsive and responsibir.

I

17t manner."
l

ig{ By that, and as I understand your ansvar
i

pp tc prior questions on this matter, you think it is

'

20 responsive and responsible for the banks to attach

21 certain conditions, or want to be able to get rep ai.1

22 whatever money they lend out?

|
gy THE WITNESS: Certainly.

I

2y. THE CEAIRMAN: In doing that, did you j
'

15 interview any banks or talk with any financial people

meansi.cn a mmsmi mc. .v. n. oar.vu.a.ew wr. - rm. ssuas. n. m:2 -
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- 1 other than the banks involved in the credit agreementi

2 THE WITNESS: Yes, and I think that we

3 talked, as Mr. Dewey I think indicates in his testimory ;

4 to the Securities s Exchange Commission. We talked

5 to the NRC. We talked to the company's financial

6 adviser, investment bankers and rating agencies.

7 so we had independent groups as well as

8 the banks.

9 THE CHAIRMAN: In talking to any of the: s

10 people, did you make an independent judgment as to

11 whether or not the banks were being not only responsi$ s.

.

and responsible, but reasonable in the terms and12

- 13 conditions they wanted to attach to the money that the y
14 were loaning and what they would consider a signifi-

15 cant change in events--I am sorry, I don't remember

16 the phrase--material change? !

17 In other words, did you make an inde-

gg pendent judgment as to wheCaer or not they were being

reasonable, whether they were being overly cautious?19 4

20 Did you ask anybody? |
;

)

21 THE WITNESS: Yes, I will give you a

22 ; uple comments, but I think it would be helpful to
i

33 f get Mr. Dewey's comments here. I think that there is
.I

2f> n question the banks would like to protect their

g3- interests. They have a great deal of money there

mewasaca a nuaniar mm.- e n. womau.ow Avr.- nasuussuna, ca. sn: . -
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1

1| that they want repaid. I would think as Mr. Dewey's -

2! testimony p=ints out, it seems to me that the banks

| 3 have gone through what I would refer to as an'

4 educational process over the last few months in terms

5 of trying to get a better idea of what their exposure
6 was and what sort of commitments they might need to

7 make to protect their investment, and they seemed'to
8 have gone through some changes as they learned more

9 about the condition of the company as wall as the

10 general cond!tions that exist.

11 THE CHAIRMAN: 3ut did you make any sort

12 of an indopendent analysis as to whether or not the

13 banks' position was reasonable?
,

I
14 was it overly cautions? nas it

15' reasonable, whatever, in coming down with your final

16- statament that the" were responsive and responsible?
*

l 17 THE WITNESS: To the extent that one car,

gg make those assessments, I think we did, The guestion

19 ! be.ing oractly which ones--

j gg THE CHAIRMAN: Was that a determination

| 21| cf y ur thought processes or did you actually ask othe :
|

people? *g

73 THE WITUESS: I think that was part o:i t a

i 1, J74, cuestion we were asking people, like the S.E.C. and
-

g the accountants.

,,massen a :nnsum ms-ar u. s.oceme.ow Ave-mum saame m. ms -
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\' Tf THE CHAIRMAN: You asked them whether or ir

2 not the banks' terms and conditions were reasonable?
3 ] THE WITNESS: I believe so, and I would *

;

4 suggest that you clarify that with Mr. Dewey. Again, g i

i5 I think part of the reason for having Mr. Dewey as
!

6 part of our team--and I didn't point this out earlier--

7 typically in management audits we do not have a finan-

8 cial adviser per se. In this particular proceeding.
!

9 because of the unique requirements, the Commission

10 Audit staff suggested and actually required that the

11 management consulting firms propose people to serve
g

12
- as financial advisers.

13' In this particular case, with that

14'
; background, we went out and subcontracted and identi-

15: fled nr. Dewey and his firm because of his background
Id to enable us to have the capabilities that would al ov

17 us to make those independent assessments, and Mr. Dewer
1

18 has an independent firm.

19 He has been an investment banker and

20 has had any number of dealings with reorganizations

.

2} and revolving credit agreements and this sort of thing

22 in a number of different situations and I think to a

25{ 1arge entent our assessment is really Mr. Dowey:s
. 24 as'sessment.

25 THE CHAIRMAN: Am I correct in

ascef2BAC:t a MAmsMAf. INC.= 27 20 LocICWILtow AVE. - MAttR:3atrRS, PA.17132
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1.: understanding what your testimony has been and what
-

>

2: you have indicated on cross-examination, that in

St making a determination that the banks are being

4 responsive and responsible and obviously wanting to
5 make sure that they can be repaid, you are not

6 equating that with being equivalent to the ratepayer
7 or the public interest?

8; THE WTTNESS: I think to the extent

9;| that the banks I think are rssponsible and responsive
|'

10 within the framswork in which they operate, and in

li j that context their business is not to make loans which
12 will be forfeited on and therefore put them out of

13 business, if you will, so I think that in tarms of
~

14 the perception and concept within which banharn

is operate that they have been responsive and responsidic.

16 I don't know if I have understood your

17 question, if I have responded to it. -

IS Tan esAIRMAN: I am not sure if you

19 have answered it or not, and maybe I didn't ask the

gg question specifically enough.

21 To the extent that the bankers are--and

2} I would say we would probably all agree--interested |7

l-23g that whenever they make a lean that they get repaid,
,

| -

24f
that is a perfectly good interast for the banks to j

gg have, so that they don't go out of business. That
i

pa"W .9 mARest.% 39tEL - SF 20 3.4C3WILI.CW AVEL = MAntC33tN26. PA 57122 w
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|

- 1 does not necessarily equate in this proceeding with,

j|

2 the interest of the ratepayer, so that when you make !

3|!
! the final determination that the banks are being
|
t *

j 4 responsive and responsible, you are not saying -that
5: they aze being responsive and responsible to the

6 individual ratepayers involved in this proceeding?
7- THE WITNESS: I guess the dilemma that

S I find myself in is if in effect the banks had not
!

9, ; mcde those moneys available that are available today,
10 then we would have a situation which would be not in
11 the interest of the ratepayers.

12
_ THE CHAIRMAN: But the conditions upon

13 - which the bank attaches to how it gets its money
14 back--I assume the bank didn't go out and talk to the
15 ratepayers and say, "Do you like these particular

16 conditions?" I think we can take that probcbly as a

17 matter of course.
,

16 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: A given.

19 THE CHAIRMAN: A given. Thank you,
|

| 20 Commissioner.
;

21 To the extent that they are being

22 responsible and responsive to their bank interests

23 cnd to the shareholders of the bank, all I am trying !

_ 24 ' to get is that does not necessarily equate to the !

25 interest of the ratepayer, yes or no?
nexana=x a man w oce. - a:r m. :.ocrwn.s.ow avs. - na.wiczuma, tr. min
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i
l' Tus WITNESS: They say not, that is i m

2 ccrrect.

|
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. That is all I !

l
4 have at the present time. |

5 Do you have any?

6 COMMISSIONER CAWLEY: My questions would

7 he better directed to Mr. Hogan, so I shall wait.

8 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I have one further
I
?9 question that I neglected to ask you.

10 ( In your study, in your activities thus
<

11 far, in analyzing what it would take to reduce the
|

12 awesome trauma that exists at Meted and GPU have you

13 considered the need to reduce expenditures drastically ;

le."- in perhaps the one area where they could be, namely I
'

15. that of the purchase of replacement pouer? Have you

16
'

considered that sort of a possibility?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes. We have not investi-

la gated that avenue in detail at this point in. time. or

19 the face of the reviews that we have made to date, iti
'

20 would appear that they have pursued these efforts
:

21 diligently.

33;, We have not taken the stop to go out anc
I
!

|

23 independently assess whether there are other sources cf ' '

3,y pcwer that might be available at more favorable rates. )
1

gp We have not gone to that extent, but we certainly are--
1
I

- NONRBACH e WARENAL, INCL = M N. SACEWELOW AVE- MAEnt35URG. PA.1#112
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1 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: I really didn't

2 mean that so much as perhaps rearrangement of the

3 tariff as to customer usage.

4 THE WITNESS: It is our understanding

3 that the company's load management conservation plans
6 which you have directed that they prepare are either

7 about to be complete and submitted to you for your

8 review or consideration, and it is our plan that as

9 ' soon as that plan is available , that we would, in fact,
10 review that to determine its appropriateness.

11 It hasn't been complete, so we haven't

12 spent any ef fort in that area.

' 13 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: But you are going

14 to be looking at that?

15 THE WITNESS: That is an area that--

16 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Then I won't

17 pursue it any further.

18 THE WITNESS: Yes.

19 THE CHAIRMAN: If there isn't anything

20 further, I have to take a three-minute break.

21 (Short recess taken at 2: 14 p.m.)

22 ~~~

23

24

25
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1 THE csAIRMAN: Are there any further !
-

2 questions at this cime of Mr. Wheaton?
j
t

| 3 Healing none, you may step down for f
1

,
;

4, the present time. And, lir. Russell, will you call

3 your next witness.

6' MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chair =an, at this

7- time I would like to call Thomas E. Dewey, Jr.

3
... THOMAS E. DEWE'1, JR., having been

duly sworn as a witness, was examined and

' testified as follows ...

11

!

12 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam. Chairman, I have

13
' supplied to the Reporter three copias of the testimony

14 of Thomas E. Dewey, Jr. It consists of 12 numbered

15 pages in question-and-answer form. I ask that this

16 he marked for identification purposes as Theodcre Earz.r
I

17 and Associates Statemont No. 3.

18 (Prepared direct testimony of Thomas E.

19 . Dewey, Jr., was marked for identification as Theodore
,

go Barry & Associates Statement No. 3.)
1

21 l

DIRECT EXAMINATION |

22 I
i '

23!I BY MR. P. RUSSELL:

I
24 G Please state your ncme and business )
25; address for the record.

| neweems n muenw sue.-n x. i.asarsa.r.=:r avr. - nuunsonne, n. m:= -!
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1; L Thomas E. Dewey, Jr., 50 3 road |
I

-

I
e

2 I Street, New York, New York. !
!

3 | Q Do you have before you a document |
1

l marked for identification as Theodore Barry & AssociatsdA
l

-

5: Statement so. 3?

6 L I do.
|

7 g was this document prepared by you I-

S< or under yeur supervision and control?

I.

9|'.
L Yes, sir. *

Ii
10 g Do you have any corrections you !

11| wish to make at this time?
ii

1

-
12 ! L No, I don't.

13i - C Does this document constitute your
!
t

14L direct testimony in this proceeding?

15
'

L Yes, it does.

16 0 If I were to ask you the questions

77 set forth in that statement, would your answers be the

same as set forth in that statement?18

gg A Yes, they would.

20
'

MR. P. RUSSELL: Mr. Dewey is available
t

21! fer cross-e= amination.
1
r THE CEAIRMAN: Mr. Sam Russell.42i
!

g3 MR. S. RUSSELL: Thank you, Madam

Chairman.- 24;
S

25
.

___ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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L
1 |: CROSS-EXAMINATION w

|
3 SY MR. S. RUSSELL:

i
3 g Mr. Dewey, is it correct to

4 describe your undertaking in preparing to testify in

5 this case that you undertook to investigate the per-
d caption of the financial community as to the require-

4

7- ments for short-term and long-term financial viability

I of Meted in particular and of the GPU system as a
|

9 whole?

10 1 That would be accurate, yes, sir.

11 g Directing your attention to the

12 short-term viability requirements as you investigated
13 them, is it correct to say that the perception of the
14 financial ecmmunity as you found it as to short-term
15 viability contemplated that appropriately rapid recove ry
16 of deferred purchased power costs was absolutely
17 essential to any kind of viability? -

18 L yes, sir.

19| 9 And I believe you agree with that'

20 perception; is that correct?

21' L I do.

22 j q As to the long-term viability

23 requirements as you investigated them, is it correct |

24 to say that as you found it, the perception of the )
l

25j financial comnunity was that the presence of earnings
5- :cowanacn a aansaan me. -e n. soerwn. tow avn.-nmenwsuno. m. syns - -

'
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k
'

I which wonid cupport the issuance of long-term debt, |
Li i2l preferred, and common equity securities, is an !
I-

!3' essentiti ingredient to such viability?
|

k[ L Yes. And let me embellish on'that,
1

5 ' if I may. That is the customary answer. There is,

6 of course, an alternative, and the alternative is in

7 the absence of financing from the capital markets, I
8' suppose that the rates that the ratepayers pay could ha

9' raised to a level where everything was bei=g paid

10j currently and you didn't need outside financing. But

11| that is not the customary answer.7
4

12| 0 And would it be correct to say that

13 | |was not the perceptica of the financial community as |

14 you underatand it?
|

'

15 L That is correct. That is not the

is way things are generally done.

17 0 cirecting your attention to the

1B various banks that participate under the GPU revolving
19 credit agreement, as you understand it, do they per-

1

201 ceive long-term securities issues as one od the means

21 of repayment of the principal of their short-tern
|

22 1 ans?
,
t

23 i L That is my understanding, yes.
i

24{ MR. P. RUSSELL: It has been indicated, t

2- Mr. Dewey, that some people can't hear your answers.
t

,

1MOUMsACH O ICAC:StAf Ihre.-27 ?L 3.Dc:"WIL* FWf AVE. .Nfte. P.4 t#1J2 - i
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ll !

c
|l 'I think you will have to use the microphone, if you ,l

2 j don't mind.
1

(
3 BT MR. S RUSSELL:

;

4 G And is it likewise correct that you

5 have found that the banks so participating under the
6 revolving credit agreement are skeptical about the

!

7 ability of Meted and GPU to accomplish the long-term
8 financings that are assumed to be made by them in the
9 next several years under the financial projections

10 that have been presented in evidence in this proceed-
11 ing?

12 L I believe that is correct.

13 0 As to your understanding of the

14 perception of the financial community as to these two
'

15' aspects of financial viability, namely short-term and

leng-term, can you state whether or not you found the15 ,
,

17 perception to deal with them separately, finding one
18, adequate or the other adequate or did they deal with

19- them as you understand it in conjunction with one

20 another?

21 1 Well, Mr. Russell, that is a very
'

22 ccmplicated question and it is one where I think of

23 necessity we are going to have an overlay of my per-

2d ception on top of what I have gleaned from others.
| Ji
-

certainly short-term viability can be25 ,

McEm a MARN INC. = 27 N. 7 CC337ILS.CW AVE - f4ARRISEC213. PA.17112' -
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1 1 furnished, and there have been suggestions in these i
1

f
2' proceedings as to how that cculd be done, the mest

a

5 recent one being to remove THI-1 from the rate base ?
i

4 and accelerate recoupment of the deferred energy" '

5' balance. That is an example of a short-term viability

6- solution which militates against long-term vinbility.

7 I think the answer to your question is

8- certainly there are ways of accomplishing the former

9' and still not solving the latter problem, and the

10 perceiving people in the financial community, and we * '

11 tnink in the first cut have covered the people who know

,
12 most out there about this company, would tie the two

13 together. Whether everybody does, I don't know.

14 0 I will give you several possible
.

15 scenarios of possible regulatory action in this

16 proceeding, Mr. Dewey, and in sequence ask you whethe:

17 you have an opinion or understanding as to how such

Ig scenarios would be perceived by the financial commu-

19 nity.

20 Let's take some assumptiens with respect
:
i

21. to a first scenario. Assume that the base rate level:
I

'

22 of Meted and Penelee remain the same as they are !
|

!

23 presently in existence today. Let us also assume tha-

- 24 the energy clause level of Meted and Panelec likewise
i

25[ remain the same as presently.

I
wennma=n a mannas me. - 2: x. a.oerwr z.ow Ave. - nanmenuas, pA. m sa -
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l
1 L Excuse me. Could I interrupt you?

3 Do you mean with the temporary increase becoming
i

3| permanent, the 55 million?

4 4 Well, I am assuming that they will

3 remain the same for the time-being as they presently
;

6 are, which would include the 6.9 mills or 55 million

7 on an annual basis.

8 L very good. Thank you.

9 4 Also assume that effective March 1
10 of 1930, Meted would be required to start to write off

11 its deferred energy costs, its book deferred energy
12, costs; that it would write it off against the income

13 derived from its present levels of base rates and '

14 energy clause revenues; that it would write off that

15. deferred energy cost against such income at an annual

16 rate of approrimately $27 million a year, that amcunt

17 being the scenario's estimate of Metsd's 50-percent

13 share of the entire annual capital and operating costs
19 of TMI-1.

20q And assume further in this scenario that
21 Penalec would be required to make a similar writooff

22) against incomo but in the amount of approrisately

23
'

$11.7 million a year, that being its estimated share !

l '

24 for the purpose of this scenario of TMI-1 operating an i >

capital costs.25 .

. .ves =maca a suasmar me.- e u. a.aeamnu.ew .ww. - rme, n. m is -



'

. s
. .,

Dgway - cross 3325
.,

l
.

7 Now, do you understand the facts of

3h that scanario or have you any problems with them?
n 4

|
I

3| A I don't think I nnderstand all of
,

'
I

the facts yet. If we are talking about a determina-4

3 tion of this case, what action does what you have said !

f i= ply vis-a-vis the question of whether TMI-l remains

7 . in or outside of rate base?

3 g There would be ne erpress determina i

g tion as to TMI-l being in or out of rate base. You

Ig would simply have these actions that I have set forth

17 in this scenario.'

11 A Excuse me, but I don't think that is|

13 a possible outcome here, is it? Hasn''t the Comm'i'ssion

14 acid it is going to make a determination one way"or

1: the other in this proceeding?

yg 4 Well, I am postulating for yo'n,

Hr. Dewey, a scenario that says the Commission will
7,

AS|
make no decision formally as to whether TMI-1 is in or,

out, will make no change in base rates, because thisg

proceeding at this phase does not deal with what theg

level of base rate changes will be.
,1, ls

a
j That is going to be a subsequent matter.

4. :
iBut for purposes of this scenaric the only change
.iZa, .

|uhich would affect directly or indirectiv the TMI-l
- 24 !

-

I '
situation would be the directive to write off the 1

r

25 i
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t'
1' ecuivalent of TMI-1 capital operating costs against j ~

2, income starting March 1 of this year.
!

t
3| A I am afraid I can't answer the

4 question, because the question of TMI-1--if we are
1

5 addressing ourselves to the view of the banks, which

6 is the most immediate cash flow question that we have

? here, if we are looking at their perception, they'

8 are not going to come down one side or the other until

9' thero is a decision on TMI-1, in my opinion.

10 g well, my question is this, Mr.
I

11 Dewey: save you any opinien or understanding as to

12 how the financial community in general would perceive

13 that scenario as meeting the requirements of either

14 the short-term or long-term financial viability of

15: Meted?

16 L Well, as to the--

I
17 MR. BURGRAFF: Madam Chairman, I hesitata

gg to interrupt, but since this has a direct bearing on

19 the testimony we have all heard, I don't think the

20 hyp thetical is proper. I have no objection to Mr.

Russell asking the witness his opinion as a member of
21{

i the investment community with respect to that scenaric.,422
1

33 | but unless there is some foundation laid for the fact If

. d
l 1 that indeed Mr. Dewey has discussed this particular []24

cenari with ther members of the investment15

:eenemacx a =Amewar use.-er u. a.ocrwiu.cw Avu. -unnaresume PA.17133 -
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I

1- 1 ] community, then I don't think this gentleman can effer
2 c opinion es to the general investment community's

!!
3 l particular viars as to this particular scenario.

l ,

4 . MR. S. RUSSELL: If the Commission
'I

5 please, you will recall the very first question I

6 asked Mr. Dewey was his undertaking to investigate'

? the perception of the financial community as to the

8 requirements for the short-term and long-term financic1L

p. viability of MetBd and of GPU.

'
101 My question now is to ham does he h~ ave

11 any opinion or understanding as to how this scenario i

_
12 would be perceived by the financial community as

13 meeting the requirements of either short-term or long- '

14 term financial viability of Metzd. ;
.

I15' It is pracisely within the scope of his :
1

1
16 investigation and he can answer it, if he knows. g

g7 MR. EURGRAFF: Well, we would dicagree

ig. with the last characterization. We know what the~
i

19 questien and what the foundation that has been laid it.
|

20; That is the point of the objection. I don't think ;

i the foundation is sufficient.37
I

{ THE CHAIRMAN: We would deny the objec-

g tion on the basis that the witness is being asked his
s

,I
a4 opinion of uhat his understanding of the investment

25: cmmunity would be based upon his own erpertise as has

monamaca e x.uisnas. we. - er m. s.oarana.ow avr. - imamanune. ca. m:s
nr-
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1 been set forth in his statement.
.

2 If you can answer the question, do so.

| 3 THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am, I can.

4 My opinion is that the limited response

5 that you outlined in this first what you call scenaric

6 would not assure either short-term or long-term

7 financial viability.

8 BY MR. S. RUSSELL:

9 0 And is that your understanding of

10 the perception of the financial community that you

11 have canvassed, or is that your own opinion as a

12 financial adviser?

)13' L Both.

14 G Let's turn to a seccad scenario,

15 Mr. Dewey, and in this scenario these would be the

16 facts: TMI-1 would expressly be excluded from rate
i

17 base. TMI-1, pending its return to service, would be

18 treated as construction work in progress, and AFUDC

Ig would be accrued on the undepreciated investment in

i 20 . TMI-1, but at an AFUDC rate which would cover only
!

! 21. fixed cost capital costs and not any component with

22 respect to the common equity cost asscciated with that

33 , inves tment.

24 And finally, TMI-1 operating and main- ;

25 tenance costs, pending its return to service, would be

unannex = --e ine. - sr n. s.acacwn.t.ow m. - mammvaa, n. mis- -
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- 1 e=cluded from IdetEd's base rates . !

j

2g| IDo you have those facts?
|

3 A. I do.
'

.

4' G Now, looking at the financial

5 community and the perception of that community as you
6 have ascertcined it, can you express any opinion or
? understanding as to how the financial community would
3: perceive that scenario as meeting the requirements of

i
9 either the short-term or long-term viability of Meted

10 L Yes, let me say first that we have

| 11 not done figures to look at the effect of something
12 - like that, and so I am not completely up on the.

13 separacion of one element of cost from the other ele-

14 ments that you are talking about. i
;

15 | Eaving said that, however, the short- !
i

I
i16 term effect of any removal of TMI-1 from the rate base

17 can be a precarious thing, because it is my view at
g

ic this peint,since my last conversations with Mr.

19 Gornish's clients, that there is a feeling within the
,

20
'

banking community that this is an action which is'

21: going to be difficult and lengthy to reverse at the
gg I appropricte time and may have a sufficizntly damaging

23p effect on long-term viability, so that the banks woult. f
I

24 n t want to put what they might view as good mon'ey | 1
'

;
+

25, after bad in this situation.

t
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1 So as to the short-term effect of this,
*

2 I think it is a chancy thing and you could very well -

3 see a cutoff of credit by the banks.
[

4 As to the long term, I think not only

5 the banks but the rating agencies and the various

6 other people that we have interviewed believe,and I
,

7 agree, that you are not going to have access to capieni

8 markets here, which is one of the normal indicia of

9 long-term viability,in the absence of having TnI-1
10 back operating.

11 G All right. You vers in the hearine

12 room today, were you not, during the direct and cross-

13 e:: amination of Mr. Wheaton?

14 L Yes, sir.

15 G And did you hear him being ques-

16 tioned with respect to everybody's favorite subject aid
17 question; namely, the manner of the banks under the

18 credit agreement having acted responsively and

19. responsibly in connection with the events that followcd'
{

20 the TMI accident?

21 A res, I heard all of that.
I

22 G Can ycu enlighten us as to your I

i

23 views as to rhe conduct of the banks participating )

2 '{!
under the credit agreement? ) l'

!

25 L At what point in time or during the

| weemmaan a mazu.: me.-a x. s.ar.mu.:=avs.-m.ummanna,n mn
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l'' whole range in time er what? i
f s

|1 4 I think it would be helpful if you i

3| were to give us the range of the sequence from the
I4 time of the accident to the formulation of the agree-

5 b ment and performance under the terms of the credit
6 agreement.

I

7' E okay. Let's take these two words
g

6 that we see= to be dwelling on and do them separately. "1

9 The first one is responsive. certainly
,

i10 that almost ar swers itself. The company is stil'1 -

|
11 here. It can't go to the capital markets, and the I

t
12 ionly place they are getting money is from the banks, 8

- 13 and, therefore, the' banks must have been responsive tc '

i14' the needs of the company and are still being, or they |
.

. I
15: would be out of business. e

16 G The banks or the company or both? )
.

! i
1 A No, this isn't going to break any
18 cf those banks. The company is the ene that would be

19; out of business. So that is responsive,
t

20j Now, responsible, it depends upon who

21 you talk to. I think some of the managements of the i

!
22 banks in the credit group now may well feel that they !,

-
i

23 , acted irresponsibly by going along at all last summer, '

, 24 and certainly there is a feeling along those lines
15

'

beginning to percolata up to the agent banks.
'

recm::maan a w.asnar me.- r, w. i.ecxwn.:.cwmr.r re.:sa:me. ra. m an
- --

-
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|
.

It Responsible vis-a-vis the company? sure,
,

2 they did a great thing for the company. Responsibic
|

3 vis-a-vic the ratapayers? Well, that is a question
'

4 that the Chair =an asked not too long ago. The banks

5 don't have any duty to the ratepayers to begin with.

6 The banks' duty is to their own depositors for whom
i

7 they are fiducaries and to their own stockholders.

| 0 I suppose the company again could have
!

( 9 done without it, if you wanted to raise rates into

10 the stratosphere to bring the money in on a current

11 basis. Short of doing that, however, which would have

12 certain political problems, the banks were the o'nly
13 place they could go and were the banks responsible )
14 -vis-a-vis the company? I think so.

15 Now, if you want to bring the time

16 frame forward and talk about what they have said in

17; testimony hers and on cross-examination, about what

ig' they erpect the Commission to do, if you want to' talk

is about the choke collar that they have on the company
1

20 and this material adverse change, section 806, it is

21 a little unusual.
~

22| I have done de= ens of bank credit.

23 agreements over the last 20-odd years. This is unusw.1k

24
. for a bank credit agreement. On the other hand, if j

25- your source of funds is essentially ratepayers who
'

uo,meaan a nu.nsnm. me. -ar m. i.oenm.t.ew avr. - namar:cuno, n. m m
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i

Ik will or will not pay enough money to the ecmpany tob
-

2 |1 pay your bonds bach, depending upon what a commission !

3f'does, sitting there in their seat I might have designed
i

4f. the same kind of show cause myself. "

a;
Now, I think they were being responsible

6 to themselves, if they wanted to do the loan. They

7' have kept the company in business and they have kept
3: the ratepayers from having to pay en a current basie

|
19,i all these purchased power costs. I

e
I

10 So I would agree with Mr. wheaton in al;.
.

11 regards on that.
1

12
.

MR. S. RUSSELL: I believe that is all

U- we have, Mr. Dewey.

14 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Malatssta.

15 En. MALATESTA: Mr. Johnson will do the

16{ questioning, Mr. Albert Johnson.

17 THE CHAIRMAN: What?

gg KR. MALATESTA: Mr. Albert Johnson,

19 MR. JOENSON: As opposed to Commissione2-,

20 . Johnson.

21 ) THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
I

22 ]BYMR. JOHMSON: ! I
'

o
23 }j g Mr. Dewey, cy name is Albert

i!
,

'

- 24qJohnsen. I an Assistant Counsel with the Commission.
. I'

?25 Now, in reading through your statement,
1

o
uc:t2 BACH a OA23ISAL 3sta- D N. LacKWILLow.WIL- MAa ::3U23. PA : 1!=

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _. _ _ _ _ _ . 9-



.

*

; . .

-

, .

Dcway - croco 3335

1 your testimony,. I just may be a little confused as < -

% to whether the purpose of your testimony is either to

i 3 state your own conclusAons in certe.in areas or whether

4 its primary purpose is to inform the Ccmmiss12r with

5 regard to the attitude of the financial community.

6 Mow, which of the two is the purpose of
4

7 your testimony?

8 L I think the answer to that questiol,

1

9 is: Both.

10- c so ould I be correct that all of

11 the conclusions which you have drawn, the opinions
12 which you have stated as being your own, were based

: 13 upon information received from and discussions with
14 certain members of tha financial community?
15 L certainly they are based on rhat,
16 because there were these people that we saw. I don't

17 think, however, you can conclude that I wouldn't have

18 come to the same con =1usions not having seen anybody.
gp< G Based upon your discussions with

20 . the financial community, the banking institutions,
,

t

21
' Standard & Poor's, what-have-you, wars you able to

22; draw a conclusion as to whether the financial commu- |
;

23;1 nity's primary concern is the overall rsvenue,. cash
1

-

24L flow, what-have-you, that Metropolitan Edison Company .)
15; is receiving, or whether the financial community is

a
w-nma el a asAnSNAI INr = EF N. f.SathN AVlf. - ftAEntSBURG. .'A.125 !S *
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-

1} more concerned with specific actions, i.e., dispositienI
i
(

28 of TMI Unit No. 1 and the manner in which energy costs

3j nre gcing to be recovered?

4 Is it the nuts and bolts or is it the j

5 bottom line that the financial community is concerned

6 with, regardless of how we reach that bottom lin~e?

7 Am I making myself clear?

8 L Yes, sir, I think I understand

p exactly what you are saying. And I think six weeks

10. ago I would have said that there may well be a dif-
'

11 ference between what on the one hand let's say the
| 12 banks viewed as a cash ficw problem, a short-term

13 problem, and what on the other hand the investment

14 bcukers, the rating agencies, and people who take' a

15- lenger-term view regarded as the long-term-viability

16 pr blem which rests basically on earnings and coveragt
;

77 rather than cash flow.

.S There are two different concepts, you !
,

1

gg understand. ;

2 E waver, having reinterviewed the banks
|

|

21 that they have--I hate to use this word, because it )
has certain pejorative overtones--but their perception__u

has ccught up with the longer-term visu here oft.sn, ,

.

viability, and so I think that everybody now is on th<
.t,

-

6

same track, that you have to be looking at earnings ard25
,

-

mownsaan a manes.u me.-s: a r crun.umavr.-mue:: =vnc. pa, mt= =
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1

1 coverage and the ability to regain respectable bond
2 rctings and gain access to the equity markets, as well

L
3 as just getting through the nent "X" months on a cash

4 basis.
l

5: so I think you have to look at the design
6 of the regulatory response and not just how you supply
7 the cash to pay the current bills.

8. O As an example of the concern that

9 I am trying to onpress by this question, I direct

10 your attention to Page 7 cf your testimony wherein,
11. near the middle of that page, you point out the ccacern
12 of the banking institutions with regard to possible
13 Commission action in removing TMI-1 from rate base and

14- indicate that the banks may well consider this to be-

15 a material adverse change, in which case ther's could

16 -be a change in circumstances with regard to the

17 , borrowing situation, resulting I guess in bankruptcy
18 in y ur pini n.

39 A well, it all depends upon what they
20 L

do, really. There are two or three things that can be
done.21

22 First of all, I am relatively certain,

gp unless opinions change, that any borrowings above the
t

!;4; level of 292 million would not be allowed. I am less )
15 certain, but relatively clear, that as of the last tin.a

! wo- unsum me. - sr x. s.oexus.r.cw ms. - n.um::auna, r.s wun -

__ _ _
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; i
; ~ I '? I talked with these fallows, which is ten days or two

2 weeks ago, something lika that, their feeling was |

3 that the effect would probably be to freeze borrowings

4 at the present level, which means no more money.,

3
' Now, there is a third thing that they h

6 can do and that is to accelerate the entire amount

7 outstanding. I think that is much less certain.

8 How, I have said that I think the

g probable result would be an insolvency, but again thers

10 is always another alternative. This ce= mission could

11 raise rates to the point that they could pay whatever

12 the costs are on a current basis and then you don't

13 need any outside financing. But I regard that as

14 unlikely.

15 g well, with regard to your discussien

16 with the banking institutions , as to their attitude

toward the removal of TMI-1 from rate base and77

whether, in fact, this would result in a materialgg

19 cdverse change, at the same time that this discussion

20'n was g ing n did you also talk to the banking institu-

ti
21 ns and their personnel concerning the subject of

recovery of energy costs and more particularly purchama
2_s

I
23

p wer sts?

L Certainly.
24

g3 % And in fact at that time that you !
1

| um a N M -M K W AE - MARWARS, PA. f M12
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!,! !
1 talked to them and even presently, isn't it, in fact, f

i2 true that Metropolitan Edison Company is not fully i
)
.

| 3 recovering all its energy costs? *

4; A That is correct.
|

.5 G And did you ask the banking institn :

6 tions whether they would consider Commission action
,

i7' which permitted Metropolitan Edison Company to collect .!
<0 all its energy costs including purchase power costs [
.

9 on a timely basis as being a material favorable chang,?!
10 A well, there isn't any such change ,

'

I.
11 as a material favorable change in the revolving credi !

.

12 agreement. I
I

13 4 I understand. That is my char' acte: -

14; i=ation of the conduct. i
t

,

!15 A Well, I taisk they would like that i
,

-

i
16 However, I think that if that were done and TMI-l war i !

',
.

i
17 taken out of the rate base, you would still have a

i
:

18
.

problem.
5
i

19 a The one would not balance against |
,

a

20 the other? I
l

21 A No, I don't think so. 18

.

23|' G Even if the net total revenue impa riji
r u

23[ or suen actions were to result in grecter ravante
.

!

74 collection by 1letropolitan Edison than is true under )
, ,

25 the present circumstance?
i

'
:.:ommacx a suasm.,n; .-a n. ce=wru.ovt avz.-sexannsnuno,n. mtz -
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I A Well, you know, if you give the
-

1

2,i company enough revenues, then they don't need tha |
I I

Si hanks any mero, then they don't have to draw down any ,

4 more money.

5 O Now, as I say, if in fact the

6 removal of TMI-1 could be characterized in isolation
7 as a material adverse change, but offsetting and

8 balancing that the commission were to permit Metro-
9 politan Edison Company to collect all its energy costs

10 on a timely basis and even possibly recover some
I

lij. increment of deferred fuel costs so thet the net
|

12. effect of those two actions resulted in Metropolitan
L

- 13 1 Edison company being able to collect a greater level
14 of revenue than it is presently collecting, wouldn't

15 this be looked on as being a favorable posture by
16 the banks?

17 a certainly more favorable than just.

16 the removal cf TMI-1, but unless the agent banks mis-

19 read their group of 43 in addition to themselves, or

20 unless something convinces them, the group as a whole,

21 that changes its mind, I don't think the company is

22 g ing to get any more money if TMI-1 is taken out
|

23 of the rate base.
I

~4
-

0 Do you have an opinion as to9
,

1

15 whether the banks would accelerate payment of the bank I

a :c: acn a mneur ma. -e n. a.sa:ws.t.ow ns.- wanssuas. n. msa .
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~1 |

1 borrowings if this Commission were to aliminate TMI-l

2j from rate base, but at the same time permit Metropoli-
3 - tan 2dison to collect all of its energy costs on a l

4 current basis 7

5 A well, I addressed myself to that a j
i

6 few minutes ago. You remember I said at this point

7 I was fairly certain that there wouldn't be any furthe r
8' borrowings but much less certain about whether there
9 would be an accaleration, and I guess the answer is

10' that I don't have a strong feeling one way or the othsr.
11 They might just cut off credit, but not accelerata
12 the present outstandings.

'
,

13 4 One last question, Mr. Dewey: At

14 Page 6 of your testimony where you say, I believe
15 starting the seventh line of the first full answer
16: on that page, "The recent action of Standard & Poor's

17 in lowering the bond ratings of the GPU subsidiaries
ig clearly evidences alarm with respect to the Pennsyl-
19 vania regulatory climate,' would you interpret the
20* lowering of a bond rating for any public utility as
31 an indication of the rating agency's attitude toward

22. the regulatory climate in that particular state?
!

33- A Well, that is cer ainly a sweeping

24 statement, but perhaps the most important single J

15 . element that goes into the rating agency's decision-
- a mansam. me. - s:r u. i.oacm. Love ms. - m- su:te. m. mis -

. . . . .
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f 1

!~
I making process is regulatory climate.

o- Jow, this is the only one of the inter-
1

3 visws I didn't go on. Mr. Sogan interviewed Standard & -

'

4 Poor's who told them specifically that they were very

5 concerned about the regulatory climate in Pennsylvania,

6 and within ten days or two weeks lowered the company's

7 - bond ratings.

8 - That is a conclusion we drew from that

9 interview where it was discussed specifically.

10 g Let me ask you this way, Mr. Dewey,

11 insofar as cause and effect: Aren't there a number of

12 different reasons why bond ratings are reduced for a

13 particular utility?

14 L Certainly, reduced or raised; there

15 is no question about it.

16 G You cannot by virtue of seeing a

17 lower bond rating,by Standard & Poor's or Dow Jones

gg. or Moody's or whatever, you cannot draw a conclusion

: 19 that the rating agency has lowered its opinion of

20 the regulatory climate of the Commission where that

21 utility perates, can you?

A Certainly if they don't say it and22:

33 you don't talk to them, you can think it is an element,

24 but you wouldn't testify to this effect.

25 we did have a discussion with them,

fl0HRBACM a MARE 8tAL. INC.= EP 3L LocEwtLLow Avr. = RAamfraung, PA. tytt2
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'.' .

D way - cross 3343 _ _-
| !
-

| gj though, before they did it and that is the testimony.
|

3 0 Wouldn't you have been surprised,

!
3 Mr. Dewey, if the bcud rating of Metropolitan Edison

4 had not been reduced, regardless of the regulatory3

5 cliste in which it operated under the circumstances

f since March 28, 19797
s

7 A No,

a G I will let you pick what you cen-

9 sider to be the most liberal of regulatory climates,

10! and if Metropolitan Edison were operating in that

11. state and the same thing happened to them in that

12 . state as happened in Pennsylvania, would you be sur-

13 prised if the bond rating of Metropolitan adison had )
14- been reduced?

15 A I don't think I said that and I

gg cartainly am not going to pick what I think is the

77 liberal regulatory climate, because I am no expertmost

n that, but the reason I aanwered the way I did isIS

because39 I can think of responses to an economic hard-
'

'

ship.g

3{{ You know, leaving aside the psychologic $1,

political and other effects, just thinking of them,

221'

o3 econo =ics, I can think of a regulatory response to th d:>

l 4
h

E economic hardship which would have preservad the 124 '

3 parameters necessary to keep the bond rating the way .t3

I .

esossesacs: a :wasesNAf INC. = 2 N. 3.CCKW5.3.CW AVT.- MAamEBE :te PA. mt3 ' -
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1 13.<

Il
2 Row, you didn't ask me whether it is

3 |- likely that that would have happened, but, yes, I can

4 think of circumstances where the financial health of

5i the company could have been maintained the way it was.
6 '

COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: . Madam Chairman?

7 TRE CnAIRMAN: Commissioner Taliaferro. :

!
8 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: I would like to !

9 cddress this to Counsel hussell.

10 THE CEAIRMAN: Which Russell? Paul
1

11 Russell? l

- 12 COMMISSIONER'TALIAFERRO: Paul P.ussell.

13' I am somewhat concerned about the -nature
14 of this testimony, because an improper, in my opinion,
15 foundation has been laid. I would like to request

16 that you submit the questions asked by the witnes'ses

17 to outside parties, who the parties were, so that we
ig< might have on the record a basis to evaluate some of

10 the opinions being given by this expert witness h~ere.

20 It is my understanding that you are

21 presenting him as an expert; is that ecrrect?,

22
'

MR. P. RUSSELL: That is correct.

23 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Can you provit3
I

-

24| that backup information for the Commission?

15
-

MR. P. RUSSELL: That I don't know,

near.sacx a manax.u me. -ar x. s.oaxwn.s.ow aw. - mann:ssuno. PA. SM 4 ,
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4

l i- Commissioner. I would have to check with Mr. Dewey.
I

2 I don' t have it available myself, bt;t if Mr. Dew ;
!3 has access to it, we would be happy to supply it. i
i

4 COMMISSIONER TALIAF2RRO: That is a

3 question also of Mr. Wheaton. Who was questioned,

6 what were the questions asked, that kind of thing.
7 MR. P. RUSSELL: Would you want us to

8 attempt to submit--

3 COMMISSIONER TALIA2ERRO: Well, correct

10 me if I am wrong, but it seems to me this would be
11 subject to a notion to strike without this background
2 information.

13 MR. BURGRAFF: If I might interject ~,

14; cince we are the ones who normally make these objec-
15 tions, we had a certain number of objections prepared.
16 We were awaiting our turn. If you would like us to

17 make them now, we can or we can wait. It makes no

181. difference to us.

19 MR. McLAREN: I think all the Ccmmissior.ar
20' is doing at this point is raising a concern that the

i

21 pessible foundation for questioning the expert witnestar1

32 has not been laid and that counsel for the management

23 ) consultants should consider that and perhaps suppiamer t
. 24 . it tomorrow. j

15 COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Or as soon as
-

neonamaan a mansmas mea.-a su. ace:wn.v.cw Ave. - nr.anessuno, pa. sma -
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- 1j possible.
F

SI MR. P. RUSSELL: 'Aadam Chairman, may I|
l'

'3l consult with the witness?
I

(- THE CHAIhl:AN: Yec.

5{ MR. JOHNSON: Madam Chairman?
!

6' THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, Mr. Johnson.

7 HR. JOHNSON: With regard to this par-

8q sicular subject, as you know, I did ask the witness
1

o at the outset of my questioning whether he was drawin':
!10' his own conclusions or attempting to give information

11 to the Commission based upon information obtained

12 by the parties.
.

13 Aside from the obvious hearsay problem,

if( I don't know that it is really going to satisfy the
15 ' concern of Commissioner Taliaferro or anyone else to

16| have the names of the people that he talked to. I
i

Ifi suppose that might be interesting for informational

18 purposes, but having those names doesn't really get

19 to the heart of the matter.
!

20 We would actually have to have those

21 bodies here if we are really going to be concerned
I

gg' with what they said or did not say.

23h THE CEAIRMAN: My understanding was in

g4 response to your question he indicated "Bo th . "

~

g COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: That's right.
I

mowmeacn a naRsnar., NC = 27 N f.OCKWH.I.OW AVE.- MARRfsBURS. PA. 273 52. -
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4f
1?! Excuse me, Mr. Johnson, by names I mean

42 names and positions, so we have acmething on the

3 record that they ars authori=ed to speak on behalf of |

4 the parties that the statements are being attributad |

5 to.
|
,

6! THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Paul Russell.

7 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, Mr.

8 i Dewey has informed me that he does have with him tode! !

9 the list of the names of people that he interviewed

10' in preparing this testimony and their positions and

11' we would propose to read that into the record at this

12 point, if that is acceptable.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Russell, I would -

14 indicate that I think to do it at this exact moment
15' would result in some discontinuity to the record. Rt

16. the first appropriate time, we would permit you to do

17 that.

18 MR. P. RUSSELL: Thank you.

19 THE CHAIRMAN: To further interrupt, Mr,

20| Johnson, did we--
1

21 MR. JOHMSON: Madam Chairman, I have-

'

22 finished with the questions that I have, so if you
|.

t
23i were only waiting for me to completa my cross-

! -

2 enamination of the witness before the witness should g ,)
i

l 25 read that information in, I have finished.

_ monasaca a mansmas. me. - a n. i.oexwn.r.ow ave. - namarsmms 75 ::nw a
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'

1 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
1

2 Did we establish when the downgrading '

5 from Standcrd a Poor's occurred? I

4 THE WITNESS: No, ma'am, I don't hava

5 that date, we could supply it. It was sometime in

6 February.

7 THE CHAIRMAN: February of this year?

8 THE WITNESS: Well, I should withdraw

9 that. It was January or February. It was this year.

10 It was after the 1st of the year, that's right.

11' THE CHAIRMAN: Can we get a date certain?

- 12 Commissioner Cawley. I

13 COMMISSIONER CAWLEY: The rating by
1

14 Standard & Poor's was lowered from what to what, do |

|
15 you recall? |

f
16 THE WITNESS: From A to BB, I believe,

17 in the case of Metropolitan Edison.

18 MR. S. RUSSELL: If the Commission

19 please--

20 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Sam Russell.y

21' MR. S. RUSSELL: Meted /Penelec Exhibit
I

22 A-63 is a letter from Standcrd & Poor's to Meted under
i

23 j date of January 29, 1980, which describos the change
d,

' -
24 [ in the ratings of Meted bonds, the debentures, and

25f praferred stock, and some of the industrial development
|

I
iuoxa:::.ex a masas. ine.-e r Loaxwn.r.ow 4ve.- w.amissona. n. imr - --
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I bonds associstsd with one of their pollution centrol

2 ' issues.

3 Co you want to have the ratings that

4 are indicatad?

5 COMMISSIONER cAwLEY: aust the senior

6
'

debt securities.

7 MR. S. RUSSELL: All right. The first

3 mortgage bonds from BB to BBB; debentures from BB mints

9 to BBB minus.

10 Are you interested in the preferred?
,

11
-

COMMISSIONER CAWLEY: No.

12 THE WITNESS: I think it was the other

13 way around.

14 MR. S. RUSSELL: You are quite right, ycs

15 I am sorry.

16 THE CHAIRMAN: Am I also correct that
!

17 in response to a question from Mr. achnson you indi-
Ig; cated that Standard & Poor's sole reason for down-
Ep grading Meted's bonds was because of regulatory

20, climate?

31 THE WITNESS: No, ma'am, I did not say

22 that.

23 j THE CHAIRMAN: What did you say?
*i

\THE WITNESS: If you don't mind, I willlj >j

15
- read from my testimony. This is on Page III-6.

momenman a unenu. men. - mr m. smaxwir.s.ew avn. - swearsame. 34. snis
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1 "The recent action of Standard & Poor's
2. in lowering the bond ratings of the GPU subsidiaries

!
3, clearly evidences alarm with respect to the Pennsyl-

4 venia regulctory climate."

5, Of course that isn't the only reason.

6 There are many other' reasons: Coverage, earnings,

-7 cnticipated deterioration of capitalization ratios.

8, COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: Are any of these

S' mentioned, Mr. Dewey, in your testimony?
10 THE MITNESS: No, sir, the only roasen

11 that this is mentioned here is that we connect this
12 with the remarks that they made to Mr. Hogan about the
13 regulatory climate. There is no inference that this

I4 is the only reason.

15' Of course, it would not be the only

16 reason.

17 COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: But it is the

18 only one which you articulate?

19 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

20- THE CEAIRMAN: Mr. Barasch.

21 MR. BARASCH: Mr. Burgraff will conduct
-

1

gg the cross-eramination.
|

|

23 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. .Burgraff.

MR. BURGRAFF: Initially I will start
2%

25 with the objections, Madam Chairman, we have~been over

I,,_ . .--m,. - --- - .,.mm .

,
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!

1[ these a number of times, so I am not going to belabor
,

-

| I1 the point.
i

!
\n

J. THE CHAIRMAN: Okay, short and to the,

4' point, is that what you are telling us?

5 MR. sDRGEAFF: That is right. !

l6 '

On Page III-6, we would object to the

7- legal conclusion that some of those interviewees--we

0 are assuming it was a lawyer--felt strongly that the
,

3

1

9 removal of TMI-1 from the rate base would be illegal.

10 Not only is it hearsay, it is an i=pos- {

11 1 sible legal conclusion. I believe we have an outstane-

EZ I ing objection to references to Mr. Levy.

13 MR. P. RUSSELL: I am not aware of

14 outstanding objections. In Mr. Dewey's testimony?

15 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, in aarlier testimory

16 we have had Mr. Levy appear in two piaces of prior
,

17 testimony, I believe, and we objected at that time and

18 . we renew our objection at this time, i
|

19 That is on Paga III-5 and there is'a !
l

l 20 reference to Mr. Miller's testimony and Mr. Aaron Lavr
:

21s of the S.E.C.'s testimony last summer before the New
'

32 Jersey Board of Public Utilities,

t
,

23 MR. FAZZONE: What is your objection?

24 '! ER. BURGRAFF: The objection is one cf .)
l

23 1 hearsay originally, and also the fact t. hat we suggest'

. .

R
pecesRsuu:R e unamanar DfC. =* 2r M. LOCEWILLOUP AVE. == RAIIst:EstIEMB. PA.1:r173 -
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- I! that if Mr. Levy's views are going to be relied on,
!

! !2| he should be present to testify.
I

3 Eased upon the hearsay and best evidence I

,

4 rule, we would also suggest that any testimony offered

5 :' purporting to be new testimony offered by the bankers )
0 '

in this instance af ter they appeared and were sworn

7 and testified here, that anything in essence that

3 represents new testimony on their behalf should be !

9 ' stricken.
10 MR. FAZZONE: Can you give me a specific

11 as to how that relates to Mr. Dewey's testimony?

12 MR. BURGRAFF: Yes, I believe on Page 7

13 ' Mr. Dewey states "The recent testimony, especially on

14 cross-examination, of representatives of the agent
15: banks, however, caused us to question whether there

15 had been a change of feeling in the bank group.

17 Accordingly, we re-interviewed the representatives of

18 the agent banks, as a result of which it can be con-

19 firmed that such a change has definitely taken place
i

20 since the dates of the original interviews."

21 MR. FAZZONE: What is your objection?
|

21. MR. BURGRAFF: Well, my cbjection is to

| 23 the extent that Mr. Dewey's testimony purports to

. 24 :Spresent changes in the testimony of -he bankers

25: that they have offered in this proceeding we are asking
-

menanas: a MARSHA1 INC. = EF 7:. 2.OC2Wu.I.OW AVE.= MARKtsscRO. M.17 It
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8
1 that it be strichen.

,,

2 I would attempt to develop that ut a
f

3; later, point in time, besidas the fact that it is hoar-

4 say. We would join with commissioner Taliaferro in

5 ' questioning whether there has been indeed a proper

6 basis for this witness' expert testimony at all.

7 THE CHAIRMAN: Is that a specific

8 objection?

p' MR. 3URGRAFF: Yes.

10- MR. FA ZONE: Is that as specific as you

11 can be with that?

12 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, I don't think there

13 has been a proper foundation. )
'

| 14 THE CHAIRMAN: I would approciate it as

15 opposed to lumping all sorts of different--you know,

6 you have now an objection as to prepar foundation,1

17 y a have somo hearsay objections. Don't lump them
a

gg all together unlass you expect me to r..le on them all

* 9 ' t' * * *"19'
b

34 MR. BURGRAFF: The reason I lumped them
I

37| all together is I am saticipating that the decisions|
|

will be the same as before, so I thought we could de 8.a.
it all at once and I could proceed.o,

a

4 .
We have been over this ground before. )

r mean n ill t the commission.25

SeeNIt3ACM & BRAftgetAf, 20CL -27 N. LecEwlLiew Avt. == MAR 2:DBune, PA. 271la
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'

I '
; MR. S. RUSSELL: You just want your lumps
t

2 i at one time.
I

3 | MR. JOHNSON: Madam Chairman, as a point ; )'

! i
'

4 of clarification or order prior to your ruling at soms I

5 subsequent time the Trial Staff awy wish no make some -

6' -kind of motion with regard to some or all of this

7' testimony, but we would consider it to be more proper
6 to do so at the time that this testimony is attampted

9, to be moved into evidence.
10 Now, I don't know whether that is going

i

11| to be at the conclusion of the testimony of these

. 12 witnesses or at the end of hearings, which is what my
'

13 understanding was to be the course of conduct with

14 regard to all the parties and I guess basically what
I

15 I am asking you now is: Does any ruling which you

15 might make today with regard to the objections of

17 Mr. aurgraff, is that conclusive with regard to any

IS, subsequent objection at the time that this testimony
!

19L is attempted to be moved into evidence? -

20 THE CHAIRMAN: First of all, I guess to

21| answer your question, obviously that would depend upo2
1.

22 f e::actly how the Chair rules, but I don 't think it' *ecu :.d
i

I
23: deny your right to bring up an objection at another

!

-

24 point.

25 Have we concluded all of the objections

mammac:: a mansuna. zwe. - my w. r.ocenn.s.ow avs. - nr. .nrenne, n. inta -
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t
II, that you want to raise at this timo?

%f MR. BURGRAFF: Yes, I believe so, Madam k ,

f
SI Chairman.

i

4 THE CHAIRMAN: The Chair vould then-- ;

5 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, could I

d' l respond before--

7 Tsz CsAIRMAw: Mr. Russell.

8 MR. P. RUSSELL: The first point I would

{ 9 like to raise is I believe the objections of the Con-

10 sumer Advocate are untimely. The objections are

Ili based not on cross-eramination of Mr. Dewey, but
12 rather on the f ace of the direct testimony that was

prepared and submitted and more properly these objec- )13

14 tions should have been raised before the cross-
15 e= amination tha t has occurred from Mr. Russell, Sam

16 Russell, and Mr. Johnson.

17 secondly, the objections are not suf-

18 ficiently specific so that a response to them at this

19' time is difficult. we have not attended earlier
20 bearings and what occurred vis-a-vis testimony of Mr.

21 Levy and Mr. Miller in prior hearings is really net
i

32 something I am awars of.
I

23 ( The objections to other parts of Mr.

24 i Dewey's testimony have been again hearsay, improper j
!
Y

23 : foundation, all mixed together, without specific'

wommaan a mnsms me. - sr n _ocem.:.ow avn. - namese:s. m. min -
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- g[ reasons for specific motions to strike and without
t |
' 1

3 specific citations to portions of the testimony.

| 3 am still not clear, for instance, how

4 much of Page 7 they wish to have stricken, whether it

5 is the first sentence r goes beycnd. Beyond that,

6 on the merits of whether or not Mr. Dewey's testimony

7 is, in fact, hearsay, it is my position that it is not,

3 that under ocurt precedent in Pennsylvania an expert

g- may testify based upon the opinion of other experts if

10 the testifying erpert is in a position to independently

77 evaluate those opinions that he is using as a basis

. 12- and I think that is the situation that we are finding

13' Mr. Dewey in.
.

14L And, in fact, in response to Mr.

15 J hnson's first question on cross, Mr. Dewey pointed

16 i ut that his testimony is both what other people have

g7 told him and also his analysis, his independent
analysis. '

'g

77 Furthermore, there is precedent in

2&. Pennsylvania that if testimony is based on sources

2{ that are uned in a profession that it would not be heli

f out of the hearing as hearsay, and although I have not!

| 22
i

l

7a_
. developed it on direct examination, I think I could dc

'' that, that Mr. Dewey uses these sources in his pro-
24 j

-

***' " ** * "*" '" "##''***25
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1 Furthermore, even if this is found to -

2 he hearsay, there is a long line of cases in Pennsyl-
3 vania, both in the commonwealth court and emanating

4 from this commission, to the effect that the standards

5 of evidence in administrative hearings are not nearly
6 as strict as they are in either civil court proceedings

7 or criminal court proceedings, and it would be our

8 position that because of the less strict rules of

9 evidence, even if this is found to be somewhat based

10 on hearsay, it should be admitted.

11 Finally, I would say that I think Mr.

12 Dewey's testimony is valuable. It is much broader

13 than has been submitted by any other watness. It

14 covers the entire gamut of the financial community
15 and on top of that is added his e= pert analysis, and
16' I would request that before any ruling finding parts
17 of it . inadmissible is entered by the chair that we

18 have an opportunity to supplement this oral presenta-
19 tion with a written legal memorandum.

20. THE CHAIRMAN: The objections of the

21 consumer Advocate as to the hearsay nature of some
F

22 | of the portions of the testimony are denied.i

I

23 I The Commission will attach the approp-
1

! 24 riate and proper weight to the testimony. J
25 with respect to the objection to the

,

. vou=naen a maassu me. - ar u. s,oezwaa.ow avr. - manarssone, n. mis
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1 testimony on the basis that a not sufficient foundatica

2' has been laid, that objection is denied at this time, !

S subject to renewal at the end of the individual's

4 tastimony.

5 MR. GORNISH: Madam Chairman?

6 THE CEAIRMAN: Mr. Gornish.

7 MR. GORNISE: I didn't have a chance to

3 interject at the time. I have one problem with Mr.

7 Eurgraff's statement of the objection and I think he

10 scif it at least one time, that this wcs testimony on

11 , behnif of the banks. I don't think--I hope he didn't

_ 12 mean that, and if he did, I guess I would have to

13 object to his objection in the sense that Mr. Dewey .

14 is not testifying on behalf of the banks in this case.

15 He is tactifying on behalf of Barry Associates, anc

16 I would just like that clarification. -

17 MR. BURGRAFF: I appreciate that, Mr.
|

73 Gornish. I didn't mean to imply that.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think your objection,19 r

20 to the extent that it clarifies the record, is well

21 taken.

22 Mr. Burgraff, do you have any cross-
o

33 examination? .

6

ER. BURGRAFF: Yas, I do. Thank you,24

25 Nadam Chairman.

meminaces a aussar rue.-=r u. i.ocrwn.s.owin.- mar. sevna, n m:
-
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1|1 3'l MR. BURGRAFF:

2 g Mr. Dewey, you were presented

3 with two scenarica, I bellave, apparently hypotheti-

4 cal, from Mr. Russell. Do you reen11 that?,

I 5 1 Yes, sir.

6 g May I ask you, sir, if you discussed

7 those particular scenarios as stated by Mr. Russell

8 with any of the entities or individuals which you list
'

9 on Pages III-3 and III-4 of your testimony?

10 E The answer to that is no.

11 O I bellave, Mr. Dewey, you note on

12 Page III-11 of your statement that you in essence
'

13 considerad GPU to be a financially well-managed

14 entity; is that correct?

15 i Excuse me, could you point out

16 where on the page you are looking there?

17 c It would be in the main paragraph

13 at the top.

19 i aeginning the fourth line?

20 g Yes.
,

21 A Well, you will note that I am th.src

| 22; conveying the consensus of all of the people that we

! 23
"l talked to, and all of them ara, first of all, vary

|

i

2h insiliar with the financial management of th's company. ),
t

25
-

certainly more so than I am, because I am relatively

> ::esamu:x = casam :xa. .. zr u. :.ec=ms.ow ,wr. - namsmane, n. mia -
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1! new on the scene here.
-

2 Secondly, these people are for the
I

31 most part engaged in the public utility side of the
!

4.l financial community for most of their professional
a'

5 activities, which I am not.

6 a so are you saying--

7 L I have said what it says here,

Sj that these people were uniformly of the opinion that
I

98
,

the company from a financial management standpoint hai
?

10 done well.

11) g so you are only attempting to convey
'

12 the aonsensus; is that correct?
I

13' L That is correct.

14 O And you personally do not feel

15| qualified to offer an opinion in that regard?
I

16| L Well, I would not say that. It is
t

17| part of the assignment that we have been given by the
<

ifj commission's staff to answer, among other things, the
t

Ip{ question has the company examined all the alternat3 re:
:

20[ for financing that were open to it?
|

21| Frankly, that is not a question that 're

22 have focused on at this stage because va thought this*

33 [ three questions which have te be addressed in this
!

2 hearing were of higher priority. We trill opine on !

!
15 that.

!

monasac: a m.uicau :we. -sr m. tocorn.:.mravn. - ar.e usmune. n. mss
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y Q. Well, as I understand your testi-
,

_

mo y, y u are testifying that you perhaps will have2j
3 cn opinion later, but you do not have one at t,his
g,f point in time?
.

I
g A That is correct.

f G Thank you.
I

7j At Page III-4, I believe you testify in

g the last answer that the consensus of the individuals
9 you interviewed indicated that the company needs an

10 order facilitating rapid recoupment of the extraordi-'

I
gg

- nary purchased power costs; is that correct?

12 A That is right.

13 O By extraordinary purchased power )l
1

14 costs, Mr. Dewey, do you mean the costs deferred from |

the a ident r all urrent energy c st re very r15

both?g :

A Both.1 4

G Mr. Dewey, in your cpinion was it;g

gg good financial management br the company in this case

20 to seek the rapid recoupment referred to as the |nt
1

;

se sus pi i and as your opinion?21

| A You mean not to seek more rapid (
t

y roccupment than they have?

O Well, no, I would like to stav with24 3- >
the first question initially.

m. McNRBACH t, MAft2NAL. INC. = 27 X. LOCOl*3LLCW AVE. - MAIUr 33UAC. PA.17112 -
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l' in other words, you are injecting a

2 definition cf rapid-- !

1

3' 1 I am sorry, then I don't understand
'

;

i
4 the question, because I don't understand your defini-

5
'1

tion as you think it juxtaposes with mine of rapid.

6 g Well, perhaps we could just' start

7| with your definition of rapid.

8 L I haven't got one.

9 g And the consensus of people you k
1

4

,

10 interviewed, would you indicate what they felt rapid
II. would he?

12 L We didn't get into specifics on thst.

- 13- G So in other words, "The consensus

14, of those interviewed was that an order facilitating
I '

15 | cppropriately rapid recoupment. . . " was needed~but no

16 one spelled out exactly what that was; is that

17 correct? -

IS A That is correct.

19. a would you consider the present
:

collection as being rapid recoupment, including the20 1

21 interim level which is in existence at this point?
I

22 A well, it cepends upen when you want

23 ,an opinion on that. Knoving everything that I know
1,

_ 24 .teday sitting here and knowing what the other parts of
1g3 the TB&A team have testified to, I would say it is

wevans.cx a mansnar me. - e x. .oenwr. .evr Ave. - uants ..ine, n. nus. . -
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1 insufficiently rapid. -

;

2 g Well, then, Mr. Dewey, in your

3 opinion, do you consider it good financial management

4 for the company to in essence havs sought an insuf-
5 ficiently rapid recoupment in this proceeding?
6 L well, you see, the problem with

7 answering that yes or no is that you are assuming that
3 their opinion about a couple of things will agree

9 with ours.

10 Now, as you recall hearing Mr. Wheaten

11 say this morning, it is the opinion of the TB&A

12 experts in the power and nuclear area that more money
t'

13 should be spent on the cleanup operations faster >)

14 and that the company has not been spending what it
15 might to accomplish that because of financial problems .
16 The company may well disagree with that, so that what

characterize as insufficiently rapic they might17 we

la think was enough.

19 a well, that may be, Mr. Dewey, but

20 : I am asking your opinion. I am not asking the company 's

gi opinion. I am asking your opinion.

22 L But you asked me my opinion as to

23; whether it was good financial management.
1

(. 2 0 In y ur opinion. >

gy A Well, assuming that you agree with

wenasaen a mansum me.-er x. w avr.-namn.N Prw m3 - -
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1 our conclusions as to the cleanup, then it wouldn't

2 be good financial management, but if you disagreed

3 with us and you started from a different premise, then

,4 it might be.

5 g Just as a point of clarification,

6 : Mr. Dewey, on Page III-4 of your statement, who is the

7 company's financial adviser?

8 L Mr. Sanford Reese of the firm of

9 Reese & Chandler.

10 0 On Page III-5, Mr. Dewey, you make

11 some statements concerning the issue of bankruptcy; is

12 that correct?

13 L Yes, sir.

14 0 Now, am I correct in assuming, sir,

15 that you yourself did not do an independent analysis
16 of the effects of bankruptcy in this case, did you?
17 L No.

.

IS G Now, earlier I believe Mr. Wheaton

19 testified that Theodore Barry & Associates did not

20. rely on Mr. Miller's testimony as to the opinions

21 expressed in your report concerning the application of

22 the Bankruptcy Act and the effects of bankruptcy.
|

21! Would I be correct, then, that you relisi' :
1 !

I on Mr. Levy's statements? Would that be a proper
-

24

l
25 - characterization?

l:== . . - - = x. i e=wu w.= . - ====== m. m
. _
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1 L Well, you know the answer to this

1 is the same as rating agency determinations. You

3 come to a judgment. It is based on a number of .

4 factors. It is based on one's own experience. It is
'

5 based on testimony. It is based on conversations with

d people who are important actors in the play.

7 certainly to some extent Mr. Levy's

8 testimony has importance because of his great experiecco

9 and eminence in the field of utility regulation.

10 Mr. Miller's testimony is important

11 because he is one of the leading authorities on

12 bankruptcy in the United States. That is not, however,

13 all that went into the analysis which produced this

14 conclusion.

15 'n so you are saying you didn't rely

15 on Mr. Levy's testimony as the basis for your i
1

17 conclusion?

18 L well, would you like to have my

19 answer read back or did you want a yes or no?

20 . O what I am trying to arrive at,

21 Mr. Dewey, is if you relied on it or you~didn't rely
22 on it. *

23 L The opinions and experience of Mr.

24 Levy are a portion of the decision-making process here. j

25 You should know, however, that in addition to reading
MONRRAcst a MARSHA1. DedL ==27 M. LocEWELLOW AYK. = HARRISB139NB. PA. 27t12
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1 his testimony, we also interviewed Mr. Levy and Mr.

3 Guthrie, in Washington.
I
i

3 ! O On Page III-6, Mr. Dewey, did you
s

4 concern yourscif with the action by Standard & Poor's

5 in reducing the GPU bond ratings; is that correct?

6 L That is correct.

7 a And I believe we have had some

SI discussion of that so far. I believe you referred to

9i nr. sogan earlier. I have a few questions in this

10 regard. -

11 Is it more proper for us to refer those

12 questions to him or to you?

13 : -

A certainly to him, because he'is the
.

14 one that had the interview.

15 % All right, thank you.

16 Nr. Dewey, have you seen Meted /Penelec

17- E=hibit M-3, which was presented by Mr. seligson fron

| 18 Marrill Lynch?

19 A Excuse me, do you mean his direct

20 testimony?
|

21 O No, this was an exhibit offered.
,

22 L Well, I am afraid I don't know what

23' you are talking about.

24 g We will present a copy to you.

25, 1 No, I don't believe I have seen this,
l

unwomaan a mansmi ine.-r x.soexwn.aw avr.-naam:ssima, pa. msa- -
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1 4 Now, that document, if you could
'

s

2 look at it, if you glance through it, evidences

3 Merrill Lynch's ratings of state utility commissions. I
I

d
'

Do you see that? '

5 A Yes, I see what this is.

6 0 Now, if you could look throu'gh'thoss

7 various ratings and the dates on each particular one,

8 do you see any evidence of any alteration in the

9 rating of the Pennsylvania Commission by Merrill Lynct
10 ' after the June 19, 1979 decision which this Commissior

11 rendered in Phase 1 of this proceeding?

tl. MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, I would

13 object to that question. Mr. Dewey has not seen this

14 exhibit previously and has only had approrimately a
15 minute to look at it. I think that any questions ask-

|
|

Ic ing for his interpretation of it are really unfair, )
17 because he hasn't had time to look at the document.

13 Any questions relating to the face'of

19 the document are really superfluous. The document car

20 speak for itself.

21 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, Madam Chairman,

22 there are simply numbers involved behind Pennsylvania.

23 It is relative easy to go through it and Mr. Dewey

24 has offered testimony as to how this commission is
j

15 Perceived in the investment community and I am showinc

am a mammenz. me. - sr w. s.oaxwn. sow avn. - mer.:ssums. n. in ca
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I him Mr. Beligson's exhibit as to how Merrill Lynch-

2L rnted this Commission both before and after the
i
8

3 .
accident.

4 ' THE CHAIRMAN:' Mr. Burgraff, the point

5 of counsel that the witness has not seen the document
6 , before and hasn't had time to read it is well taken.
7 Could you perhaps rephrase the question

8 by specifically referring either to specific pages or
p quoting from the document in asking your question?

10 MR. BURGRAFF: Certainly. {
i
1

11 THE CHAIRMAN: Do you only have one copy?
:
|n MR. BURGRAFF: I only have one with me,

13
'

yes.
-

14 MR. S. RUSSELL: I have loaned our copy tc

15 counsel, so counsel has one.

16 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, I guess you'get to

77 sit together, then.

gg MR. BURGRAFF: I take it you do not

19 have a py. Would you like to glance through it and
gg have a minute?

21 THE CHAIRMAN: If you are going to take it

22 j away fr m the witness, I am not sure how you are goint

23 to be able to ask him questions which involve looking
at the document.-

24

25 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, that is a problem.
~ '

wou=maan = ==snas. anc.- ar u. socawn.z.ow .ws. - mas:rssono. n. sysia .
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1 I was going to consider passing it to the bench,

.

2 first, but I will just proceed.

3 MR. P. RUSSELL: Perhaps, Madam Chairman,

4 if Mr. Burgraff would pass the copy to you, if you
5 could look at it, I feel that our objection--I would

6 like to renew it. I don't understand what the docu-
7 ment says from looking at it. There are pluses and

8 ' minuses and stars and I just think that it is an
9 impossible line of cross-examination without Mr. Dewey

10 having had some period of time.

11 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, the witness is an

12 expert. Perhaps he will understand the pluses and'

13 minuses and the stars. .)
14 What is the number on that document?
15 MR. BURGRAFF: This is Exhibit M-3,

16
'

Mated /Penelec.

17 BY MR., BURGRAFF:

18 4 Mr. Dewey, I show you Meted /Penelec

19 Exhibit M-3. Could you read the date on the top
20- right-hand column of the first page? '

21 L April 1979.

22 4 Thank you, sir. I refer you to
|

23 Page 3 of 6 of that document.

24 Could you state for the record the ratin ; j

25- that Merrill Lynch has given to the Pennsylvania
mown.nex ==sanc. see. - sr n. s.acxwn.s.aw am - maarssone, ca. m u -

. _ -
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1 jurisdiction?

E E 3 with an asterisk.

3 O And on Page 2 of this document,
'

.

4 could you read what 3 with an asterisk means?

5 L Yes. It says "Is Average."

6 9 And if I refer you to Page 4 of

7 that document, sir, could you read the date that'is

8 shown thereon?

9 L August 1979.

10 0 And could you read the opinion on

11 regulation shown for the Pennsylvania Commission on
U that page?

13 L 3 with an asterisk. -

14 0 And if you could do the same thing
15 on Page 5, please?

16 L November 197.9.

17 g And the rating, please?

18 L 3 with an asterisk.
19' O And on Page.6, the date, please?

20, A February 1980.

21 O And Merrill Lynch's Securities

gg Research Division opinion on regulati~on for the

23 Pennsylvania Commission?

24' L 3 with an asterisk.
15 u n Thank you,. air,

mesassaan a maesnm. me.-sr z. s.oennu.ow avs. -mannisouns, n. m:a -

L
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'

Mr. Dewey, given what you have just
s

2 read from Meted /Penelec Exhibit M-3, do you have any

3 epinions as a financial witness as to any possible

4 reason why Standard & Poor's action would indicate a

5
'

different view of the Pennsylvania Commission than

6 the Merrill Lynch Securities Research Division?"

7 A No.

8 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, I
*

9 would object again to this line of questioning. If

10 you turn on Exhibit M-3 to Page 2 of 6, thera is''an

11 entire page of explanations of what the ratings of
12 the various regulatory jurisdictions mean. I would.-

('
13 admit I have not read that entire page, but below the J

3

14 mere numbers, whers No. 3 asterisk is average, there

15' are three paragraphs of explanation.

16 Now, I am not sure what conclusions,

17 if any, are proper to be drawn from the face of the

33 exhibit which we have just seen put into evidence,

19 but in any event, Mr. Dewey is not the witness to
)

20o draw those conclusions since he has only examinee
|

21 the document for about now three minutes. '

22 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, Madan Chairman,

I think the question is entirely appropriate. The33
1

lwitness has described what the ratings are. The ' ra :ir gs4+ ,

25 have n t changed. He has made some statements

mawamuss a mansuar. ma.-e z. smarwn.imw ave. - muunsoons m. an ta -
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_ . - - - ---



. _ _ _ _ - . ..

'. '

e

Dewey - cross 3372

~ 1 concerning the financial community's view of reguin-

2 tory climate. We are simply presenting him with a

3 document that has been entered as an exhibit in this

4 case that indeed comes from the financial community

5 and we are asking him to simply axplain the differen-

6 tial in his e= pert opinion.

7
'

MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, may I

8 approach the bench just to show you Page 27

9 THE CHAIRMAN: I have seen it. I'have

10 a copy of it..

11 MR. P. RUSSELL: I didn't realize you

12
,

have a copy. I am sorry.

13- THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Dewey, do you recog-

14 nize Merrill Lynch as a leading e pert in the fielc?2

15 THE WITNESS: As a leading expert?

16 THE CHAIRMAN: As a leading expert.

17 THE WITNESS: Certainly.

18 THE CHAIRMAN: Your objection is denied,

19 THE WITNESS: Excuse me, is there a
l

| 20 question pending?
|

21 MR. BURGRAFF: I believe there is.
!

22 Would you repeat it, please?

23 (The court Reporter then read back tis

24 question as follows:.

1
1

25 " Question: Mr. Dewey, given what''you
'

mone acx a mansnar. swe.-ar n. s.ocrwn.s.oW AVE.- M.RRISBURS, M. M R -=
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1 have just read from Meted /Penelec Exhibit M-3,
3' do you have any opinions as a financial witness

3 as to any possible reason why Standard & Poor's "

4 action would indicate a different view of the
5 Pennsylvania commission than the Merrill Lynch
6 '

Securities Research Division?")
7

'

THE WITNESS: Yes, I have. And I suppoE3

| 8 you would like me to tell you why.

9 BT MR. BURGRAFF:

10 g Yes, I would like you to.

11 A First of all, I think the document

12 that you brought over here is a report of.the Merrill

)-13 Lynch Research Department. Now, Merrill Lynch is not,

14 I believe, monolithic and their Research Department it
15 a different part of the firm from their Investment

16 Banking Department where Mr. Seligson, who has testi-
|

17- fled here, is one of the senior officers. _ . . _ _.;

18' So I do not rule out the f act that he
19 might not agree with his Research Department and

i

20 . may be more current on the subject.

21 Secondly, I don't think it is at all

22 unusual that the rating agencies might well disagree
,

23 with Merrill Lynch and they mi rht disagree with thet
I

_ 24 rating agencies, j
;

15 'And, third, I think the entire thing is

wenemanx man uas me.-sr .r i.oaxwn.s.ow mr.-manissaae, pa, ims -

__ _ _
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|- g a matter of degree.
! i

; 3 In answer to your question earlier, I

3 don't think that the regulatory climate is the only

4 factor; it is certainly not the only factor that we.it

5 int the action of Standard & Poor's. I think it is

6 a f actor and I thought it was worth commenting on.

7 I think, however, also if you read Mr. Seligson's
i

3 testimony here that you will find Mr. Seligson'some-
,

I

p what worried about it, irrespective of what his

10 Research Department says.
.

11 0 Mr. Dewey, do you believe that c-2st
i

, 12 flow is of critical importance in th'e viability of GPt? |
|13 A certainly.
i

14 g Let me offer you a third scenari3,
i

15 Mr. Dewey, and that scenario would give GPU all of

the ash flow benefits that they have requested in16

77 this benefit, and that would be namely the 6.9 mills

increase in replacement power cost.gg

gg Would that solve the short-term crisis

in your opinion or the financial community's? *

gg

MR. S. RUSSELL: Well, I would join'21

Mr. Gornish in objecting to mischaracterisation of :ht

position of respondents in the picture, because the3

petition before the Commission on behalf of Meted f)r.4,_

'" ***** 1" ** "" * *'Y "l *"" * 1 * ** 1 #'d " * l'" * * * *25

uo. meres runsur sue. -a x. smerms.n.ow avn. - waanissons, eu mia --
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1

I L request to 6.9 mills. The 6.9 mills came into the
,

2 picture only as an interim request and, therefore,

3 - does not represent, as I think you said, all of the

4 relief which the respondent, Meted, has requested

5 in this proceeding.

6 MR. BURGRAFF: Well, I am sure we have

7 a difference of opinion there. Bowever, I will re-

8 phrase the question, Mr. Russell.

9 BY MR. BURGRAFF:

10 g In scenario 3, Mr. Dewey, we givi

11 to GPU the 6.9 mills which has been set on an inter'.m
12 basis as an increase in its recovery replacement pores.
13 cost; would that solve the short-term crisis in your )

'

14 opinion or the financial community's opinion?

15 A Before I answer you, I must apol .)-

16 gi=e. I don't see how that dif fers from Mr. Russel.'s

17 first scenario which was, it seemed to me, the same

gg thing, in that you were saying that the TMI-1 issue

19 will not be resolved at this point and in that I

go. don't see how it differs, I will give you the same

21 answer I gave him.

22 And that is, I do not knew how long tie

23 banks are going to go on advancing funds here unless

24 there has been a favorable resolution of the TMI-l

25 pr blem.

neceTFt3ACDt & MAftstf AL. INC. = 2F N. LOCKWILLOW AVE - MARAt330Nts. % (M 1A --
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1 g well, let's build into that
<.

4 scenario, Mr. Dewey, the simple fact as Mr. Russell
!

3 perhaps stated that the base rates do not change fram

4 what they are now, in other words there is no reduc -ic n

5 in base rates due to TMI Unit No. 1.

6 Let's look at it from that point of viev.,

7 with a scenario that includes the cash flow situatian

3 by in essence 6.9 mills; what is your opinion on that;

9 L I think if you did that and TMI-1

10 was not removed from the rate base, that from a cas.1

11 flow standpoint I would have to recheck the figures.

12; but my guess is the company would be okay.

13' g would your opinion be the same,

14 Mr. Dewey, if a decision of this Commission removed

15' TMI-1 from the rate base but did not negatively

16 impact the cash flow of GPU?

17 A No, my answer would be different.

18- a Mr. Dewey, based en your last

19 answer, do you believe that it would be a responsible

201 action on the part of the banks to stop advancing
,I

21 funds to this company where there is an order that

22| 'in essence addresses the company's short-term cash

'

23 flow needs as we have just discussed?

-

24 L Yes.

|
25 g If such a halt were due to their

MOICUBACH & MARSHAI. INC.= .? M. LOC 33,tLLOW AVE = MAftfCW3tFIRS. PA. 2:Pl!S a
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1 determination that the order--let me rephrase that.

2 Let's go back to the scenario, Mr. Dewey, where the

3 6.9 mills is advanced but TMI-1 is removed from the
4 rate base without negatively impacting the cash flow

5 benefits of the 6.9 mills which we have just discussed.

6 All right.
{

7 Assuming that decision was made by this

8 Commission, do you believe it would be a responsible

9 . action on the part of the banks to stop advancing
10 funds to this company if such a halt were due to

11 their determination that an order of this type while

12 addressing the company's short-term cash needs was a

13 material adverse change?

14 L Yes.

15 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Russell, let me

16 take the opportunity to ask are all of the witnesses

17 available tomorrow?

18 MR. P. RUSSELL: Yes, ma'am, they are.

19 THE CHAIRMAN: How much further cross-

20. examination do you have?

21 MR. BURGRAFF: That is all we have cf

12 Mr. Dewey.

i23 MR. P. RUSSELL: Madam Chairman, al though

24 all four witnesses will be available tomorrow, if it j

25 is possible I.would like to finish Mr. Dewey today
!

-

NewtaACH & MARSNA1. INC. - EP N.1.OCXWILI.OW AVIC = MARRIBatJRS. FA.17112
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'

il and not have him here tomorrow. But if it is not!
!

!
lj possible, he can be available tomorrow. '

'

3 THE CHAIRMAN: Do the other parties h1VE

4. cross-examination of Mr. Dewey?

5' Miss Dufour.

6; MS. DUFOUR: About a half-dozen questions,

7 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bowers.

8 MR. BOWERS: Very brief.

9] THE CHAIRMAN: Mrs. smith.
(

10! MRS. SMITH: One question.g

i
li f THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Gornish.

12' MR. GORNISE: Yes.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes sihat?

14 MR. GORNISE: Yes, I do have question :.

15 THE CEAIRMAN: Approximately how long?
!

16 MR. GORNISE: I would say about ten c:

17 fifteen minutes.

18f THE CHAIRMAN: Miss Dufour.

19: BY MS. DUFOUR:
!

201 g Mr. Dewey, which utilities was i:

21 suggested and by whom that would not have survived

TMI?11 ,

!

23 A No utilities. That was a genera.

-

24 conclusion stated by several of the people we talke l

15 to.

uommacu e uawnu. me.-ar x. i cxwn. .w ava. - nann = une, n. mia -
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1 1 O Are utilities not ucually frank; s

2. diligent and accurate when dealing with the financi.1
| 3 community?
| 1

4 A Most companies fall into that--I

5 forget your exact words--but most companies fall
! 6 within that, yes.
1

7 g can you tell me who doesn't?

8 A There are a number c f instances if

i 9 companies that are perceived tota secretive, evasi"i
10 and lots of other pejorative words likc that. I

11 would rather not name them, but you wor.1d find anal ats
12 who would have their own opinions on that.

.

13 0 Is that reflected in their abili.y

14 to acquire debt?

15 A sometimes yes and semetimes no.

16 g can you tall me the nature of yo.:

17 discussions with the NRC?

IS A res. We interviewet Mr. Peterso.,

19 wh was Director of the Fin ance Divisic n, principal.y

20 discussing with him what role the Finance Division
?

21 will play when it comes tima to relicerse and resta :
|

22 TMI-1.
!

t

23 O was your conversatien couched in,

'

2 terms of when it comes time? )

25 A we tried to elicit that frca him

WOHMEAC*f & MARSMAR INC. = 27 N. LCCT.YELO71 AYL - MAR:t JDURG. PA. 37T *2 -- -
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1 but unsuccessfully, because I don't think he knows ani-

2 more than we do.

3 C Are the uncertainties associated

4 with potential bankruptcy of Meted due to inadequate

5 time to study the possible results?

6 L Partially. --

7 g To what degree, percentagewise?

8 A Well, I am afraid you get a long

9 answer to that one, you see, because theoretically

10 it might be possible to arrange a transfer of the

11 franchise and then let the company go.

12 Whether that is practical or not we

13 haven't had time to address. On the other hand, thera

if are many other questions such as the fact that we hais

15 got a new Dankruptcy Act which is quite different frca

16 the one we have had for the last 41 years, and whose

17j major provisions have not been tested in the courtc.

13 It simply is impossible to predict what

ic would happen in the case of a bankruptcy to electric

20 service, to whether anybody would sell the company
I

21| any thing , and in that case would the courts allow

22 the vendors and the power suppliers to be paid? ~T7 hat

23. would be the rolo of the creditors? -

2,;, It is a bog is what it is, and the time-

25 to study what might happen specifically to Metropolitsn
.

*
, -_ - -_ .
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1 Idison.may well not solve the problem, but we are m

2 in a sea of uncertainty because of the new Act.
|.

3' 4 But at some point in time some

4 company will have to go through that uncertainty, isn't |

I5 that true? :

|
0 A There have been a number of companle:

7- that have gone bankrupt since last October 1 and I am

I sure that a number of the issues which will be impor-

9; tant and enlightening are making "their leisurely way i

10f through the courts at this time, but not enough of

11 that has become case law for anybody to be able to
,

~12 predict what would happen.

- 13- a why in your opinion is this -

|
! 14- Commission or the ratepayers the only means for

15 Meted's financial viability at this time?

16 ; A Well, you can't go to the capital
i

17 markets which is really simply a means of postponing

18 paying for something. You are getting a service--it
1

19L is the old theory, you pay for it now and you pay fo:

20- it later, and the capital markets and the banks are

21; ' simply a matter of allowing the ratepayer to pay for

22 it later.

23. O But isn't it true that the stata c:

)24 federal government could be approached to deal with .s

25 this issue?

mmenacx o namenar me. - r.- n. u,cxwn.t.ow avr. - nan:.rsavne, wa. es iz -
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1 A I am sorry, but I am afraid I j
|

2 don't know what the law is as to bail-out provisions.

3 a why in your opinion hasn't Metze :

4 discerned what the law is in regard to that? I
1
15 L I don't know what they haven't. j

6- 0 If they haven't, why wasn't'it a

7 subject of yours in your preparation of this testi-

3 mony?

9 A Well, it is not part of our

10 assignment. obviously it is something we might foont
h

11 on later, but this is not one of the three areas thct

. 12 we were to look at for these proceedings.

13 4 In your opinion is the compar.y

14' being responsible to the banks by not exploring all
15 avenues of relief at present?

16 MR. S. RUSSELL: Well, this is assuming

17 that they haven't. we have an exhibit in the record
is which shows what they have, in fact, done.

19 MS. DUFOUR: All right, I will withdrAE

20 the question.

21 BY MS. DUFOUR:

2; G Who proffered the sophisticated

23 opinion that transferral of Meted's franchise could.

24 be accomplished without financial catastrophe?'

25 L The S.E.C.

monumac= = m4= sum =e.-ar x smanma.ow avr.-souanseune. m msar,,
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1 i

i
1, M3. DUFOUR: That is all the questions j

I l
,

3) I have. !
' ;

3[ THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bowers. ! .,
*

>

4 BY M1. BOWERS: | 1
2 l
:5 g Mr. Dewey, my name is John Bowers.
.

6 I represent two Metropolitan Edison ratepayers. >

7 I believe I recall that you testified
.

8 that your testimony as to the views and the perceptiols

9 of the financial community would be the same even if

10- you had not discussed those matters with the members
!

'

11 of that financial community. Is that correct?

12 L I think I said might well be the

13 same. I didn't say.for sure that it would be. )
14 g would I be correct in characteriz-

13 ing that outcome as a strong likelihood?

16 L Yes, I think you would.

17 a would such a practice be acceptabla

18| in y ur profession? What I am referring to is the

19 | practice of characterizing the views of other people
.

20
,

without having had any personal or direct contact
!

21 with those people whose views you are repressning?

22 1 Could I have the question reread?

23 (The Court Reporter then read back the

|
14 pending question.)

.

,., ,

| 25 THE WITNESS: But with the exception of

! i mommacu e ==-== rue.-ar n. s.ocaws.t.cr avs.- naamsevna, pa. snia

-
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- 1 the representative of Standard & Poor's, I have had

2
'

personal and direct contact with all of the other 13

3 people on the list that were interviewed here.

4 BY MR. BOWERS:

5 g I understand that, sir, but your

6 testimony has been that even without such contact

7 there was a strong likelihood that your testimony
8 would be the same.
9 My question is simply whether or not

10 such a practice would be regarded as cceeptable under
11

. the standards of your profession?

12 L well, I think the short answer to
- 13 all of this is that I happen to agree with the way

14 these people view it and, therefore, had I not seen
15 them and here were their views, my views are the same.
16 g Perhaps I am not making myself
17 clear. Your testimony consists, as I read it, at leait

,

18: almost entirely of your understanding gained through
19 . direct contact with members of the financial communit t
20, of those persons', views and perceptions with rega'rd t)
21 the conditions necessary for the short and long-term
22 financial viability of Metropolitan Edison Company.
23 Is that an accurate chcracterization of

| _ _ 24 your testimony?

15 L. That is correct. -

mousmaan = ====== sec. - e z. i.earwn.s.ow avr. - mannssume, smaa . ,
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1 a And you have also testified that
i :

)

2f your tastimony as to those views and perceptions wouldI

i
Si most likely be the same or remain unchanged even if

4 you had not had any such direct contact with those

5 persons. Is that also correct?

6| A No. I see where your problem is.

7- I think, and by the way, this other happens very;

B often, in the case of presenting expert testimony.
;

9 very often someone in my position will be asked

10 what is your opinion about what would happen if A

11 , happened or if a happened.

12 Don't go ask anybody, just give us your
3

13 opinion. Now, had that been done here, my opinion J

14 would have come out at the same place it came out

15 after I went and saw all these people. I think that is
;

I

Igg basically what I was saying.
I

17 g In other words, you would feel

18 qualified to represent the views or probably actions

19' of the members of the investment banking community

20 which have extended credit to Metropolitan Edison

21 Company on the basis of such a hypothetical question

gg| wtihout having had any personal or direct contact

23 with such persons?

2p A Okay. If you are tal?.ing about j

15 extending credit, you are talking about the banks

I
men . -- n=. - ar m. i =wn. .=. ,,m, m, in a

.
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1| basically now, I would be glad to answer your questiam
i

3 on any of the other people, but if somebody had come

3 to me in a vacuum and said here is the revolving

f credit agreement, here is the situation, here ara

f the things that the Commission may well do, what do

6 you think would be a possible or likely outcome--

7. again, this is pure speculation--my answer would have

O' been " Gee, it is pretty hard to see in that case

9 where the company would have earnings and financial

10 viability to pay off the banks in the future and

11 therefore you better worry that they will stop lending
11

, you any more money."

13
It is not an irrational way of looking

14 at it, you know.

15 g aut the manner in which your pro-

16: fession is practiced, would it not be regarded as |
l

17 a preferable procodure to seek out the views of the I
l

IG banks involved in the revolving credit agreement
19 directly rather than attempting to institute or

20 discern what those views might be?

21 A Agreed, and, therefore, that is what !

22 we did.

23
- g Is there any respect that you can

,

_ 24 identify in which the interest of the banks involved

!25' in the revolving credit agreement could be considered
|

mcmaman =% me. - a m. s.om:aru.a.ew mm. - naamenune, n. m ra _
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l j to be different or distinguishable from-that of
!

2 [MetropolitanEdisonwithrespecttotheissues
3. before this Commission at the present time in this

4 proceeding?

5 A well, when you say Metropolitan
-

6 Edison, when you talk about a company, you are in
7 essence talking about its owners, the stockholders, and
6 therefore, my answer to your question is yes, because
9 there is a likelihood if the banks pull tha chain and

|
10j the company goes down the drain, it may well be that

!

Ili the stockholder of Metropolitan Edison will get
El| no thing, whereas the banks may get some recovery on
13 I their loan.

14 One is a secured creditor and the other
15 is a stockholder and there is also a divergence of
16 interest.

17 a nut simply with respect to the issue:

18 before this commission, which I assume you are cogni-
19< zant of, is there any distinguishable interest thati

20 you can see as between the banks and Metropolitan

21 Edison? '

22 L N I think they both want the,

33 banks to stay healthy and survive and serve the

24
, territory so the one can continue in business and j

|

15 the other can get paid its loans.:
t
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I j MR. BOWERS: I have no further questions.
I

2] THE CEAIRMAN: Mrs. Smith.

S L 3Y MRS. SMITE: *

i
4 | 0 I am Mrs. Patricia Smith and I am a

5 ' very much concerned ratepayer.

6 How much ratepayer input did you have

7 into your report?
_

B A You said ratepayer input?

9 a Yes.

10 A None.
|

11 O None?

_
12 A None.

13 a Why not?

14 A My portion of this study, Mrs.

15 Smith, is the financial impact of various outcomes

16 and with all due respect, I don't think the ratepayers
! 17 are prime movers in causing a financial impact and i-

13 part of the universe to which our inquiries were
,

lg directed.

3g a Well, that hurts my feelings that

21 we weren't importknt. We are just pawns and puppets,

r is that an unfair statement?22

23 A well, y u are the wards of the

Commission. You have got a regulated monopoly provid-24

25 ing service here and the regulators ars right here.
uannanen a mansnar. sue.-sr u. .nerwn.s.or: Avs.- narmsnma, n. :::sa
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i
1, MRS. SMITH: You answered my question. s

2L We had no input into your report. Thank you.

3 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Gornish.

44 BY MR. GORNISH:

5 g Mr. Dewey, you testified that you

6 sought information from the financial community. What

7 do you mean by the " financial community"7

8 L Would you like the types of people

9 that we have interviewed so far, because certainly

10 this isn't the end of the trial. This is just the

lij beginning of our effort.
4

12 0 Yes, sir.

13' L We have seen three of yetsr clients.

14 We have interviewed the company's investment banking

15 firm, Merrill Lynch, their public accounting firm,

16 Coopers & Lybrand, their outside counsel, the

17 company's financial adviser, the S.E.C., uoody's

gg Inventors Service, Standard & Poor's, and the Finance

}g | Division, as I mentioned earlier, of the duclear

20 Regulatory Commission.

21 g so that just to cicriicy, to put it

22 another way, when you talk about the finuncial communit

23; you were not simply talking about the banks?
a

24 L That is correct. j

25 G Mr. Dewey, on Page III-5 of your

posensaca = wansanas. me. - e z. t.oczna.z.ow av::. - annammune, n. mtn
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1 | testinony you make a statement about the assurancs of
~

continuing viability, the position of the agent banks
i
'

3 that no funds will be available to the company, et

4 cetera, unier.s the Commission provides sufficient rate

5' relief through assuring continued viability.

6 What in your view is the emergsnce of

7 financial viability or first I should say what is

8 your view as to viability?

9 A All right. Now, I think there are

10 [ two questions there and we havo to understand that I

11 am going to answer them both at the same time.

12 The first one is what is my mind-reading

IS
'

exercise as to what the banks view as the ingredients
14 of continuing viability, and the second one is what

15 is my view as to what is continuing viability. l

16 0 I gm asking you your view. '

17 A okay, you want my view? |

33 0 If I ask you the banks' view, then

yp I will be accused of using you as my witness.

20 A All right. In my view there'are

21 two parts to viability. One is short-term and one is

22 1 ng-term, as we have heard. I think we have te

33 look at tha _onger ter=, though, because people are
1

tending to blend their perceptions now and the company...

at

g3 may not make it short-term unless there is a consensus
1

0,0NREACH & MARENAb INS. - |||F *A.1.OCXWILLOVf AVE. - MARRISBtmG. PA.17313
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'll that it will make it long-tarm. Long-term means it
I s

3 is going to have a level of revenues sufficient to

3 <i pay its costs, service its debt, preferred stock, and
.

s

4 pay a dividend on its common stock sufficient even-

5 tually to allow the company to get back in the market

6 for common stock the same as are other viable public

7 utility companies.

S. It is simply a level of revenues that
i

9 will allow the company long-term to do that.

IC J G what about short-ter= viability?

11 A well, am I answered someone else

12 earlier, six weeks ago I thought perhaps there was a

)13 difference between the two, but I am not sure today -

14 that the company will be viable short-term, that is
|

15 keep getting money from its suppliers of credit if
;
i16 they don't think it is going'to have the long-term

17j viability alao.

gg g Now, in the sentence that I toch
i

19' this word " viability" from, it referred to sufficient

2C. rate relief to assure continuing viab ility.
!

31' What do you mean by that?

| 22 L w"11' #8t** *#* "h'#* #***""**

!
33 come from, and I, unfortunately, can:t tell you what

2 is sufficient because the company has aske'd for one j

g3 thing and our technical experts say that more money
weemnacx a mansnar me.-erm.s.nexwn.t.mravr.-nanmesume,m mtz -
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I
l i should be spent on another thing, and we have got-

i

3 perhaps a delay in getting these rates in place, and

iS

|
I really don't think that I can at this point tell you

4' or anyone else what is going to be sufficient.
,

5' Mr. Bogan may be able to give you a |
6 better answer to that. |
7; O On Page 6 of your testimony, you

8 state that "It is not the cost of outside capital that

9 is most important today" for the GPU companies, "It
10 is the very availability of such capital. "

lij| Does this include Penelec also?
>

12
,

A Yes, sir.

13 0 From your review of its financial

14 condition, do you believe that it is not able to

15 ebtain outside capital?

16 A That is right. I would be very

17 surprised if Penelec could do any external financing
16 right now.

10 C On Page 8 of your testimony, you

20 talk about the problem of TMI-1 in the rate base and

21 you have been questioned on that by others.
|

gg What is your view cf keeping TMI-1 in

23 the rnte base?

_ 24 A What is my view as relatas to what,

| 23 whether it should be or shouldn't be?
- menannex = uanssas. nee. - ar n. :.om :wn.r.ow Aw. - naamn=rano, n. mia
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I

1 g Yes.

2' A ch, I think it definitaly should be.

3. O Would the ramoval affect,the
i

4! viability of Meted?
}

5' A Definitely.

6 G In what way?
I

7' A Adversely.

U I g And how would it affect it adversely-

9 A well, as I have tastified earlier,

10; it is my clear impression that no more funds will be

11 advanced to the company by the banking group, and in

12 addition to that, there is a serious adverse earnings
13 and coverage impact, let alone any tinkering that 3)

14 might be done with the immediate cash flow.

13 g so aside from what the banks may

lo do, it would have an adverse impact in another way?

17 A That is correct.

1
13 g On Page 9 you refer to the one

2;l sophisticated opinion, which I believe you discicsed

20 to Mr. Bowers was the opinion of the S.E.C. which was

21 advanced to the effect that the withdrawal and

transfer of franchise could be accomplished without
22|
23| financial catastrophe.

I
44 Would you cars to explain what that means -

*
J

15 A well, I don't think anybody knows
,

mexamen a unassu x. - = x. s.acrri. aw.vor.- xaurs:uae. ra. trina- -
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. Ij specifically what it means, but I am going to theorize
i

Zyforyounow. If a suudy wers done and a suitablo

3 alternative provider of electricity were to appear
4 for this area, and the franchise were to be transferred

5 and the property were to be transferred for sufficient '

d consideration, this might well be the result.

7 g Is that what that sophisticated
18 opinion is or is that-- |

1

9 L well, that is ny summary theorizing 1

10- today the conversation a while back, we did not I

11 explore all of the alternatives, but I think the thrust

12 of the opinion that was offered to us is that there
13 night be a way of doing this, r$oving the franchise. )

i14 You have got to study it and you have to i

15 talk about compensation and you have to talk about a

l 16- lot of other things, but there might be a way of doing
!

17 it.
|.

18 g with all those contingencies ~ that I
1

19
- you mentioned?

j

20, L Oh, and many more probably.
l

21 4 That is like enying if I had a

22 million dollars I would be a millionaire?
23 L It is not quite lika that. I

_ 2-l w uldn't go quite that far.

g5 4 Well, it requires somebody who is
unenesaca e ansnu me.-a n. sacawn. sew wr.- xeniss:mo. m. inta
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!

I willing to take over the franchise and has the money
2 to pay for it; is that not correct?

!

3: A Money or securities or various other

4I things. Just my own personal feeling, I think you

5 might be able to design something like that. You

6 might not like it once you designed it, but I am not

7 sure you couldn't design it.

B g Do you think it could be done

9 without governmental assistance?

10. A I don't know.

11 g Mr. Dewey, on Page 11, you mentioned

12 that, and this is presumably before the decision of

13 the utility to pass its dividend, you say "tfhether

14 or not a temporary passing of the dividend would have

15 a decisive negative effect on long-tsrm access to

16 equity financing is something I cannot conclude."

17 As you know, there has been a passing oJ

18- the dividend and I just wondersd whether you have any
19 comment or opinion regarding that at this time?

| 20 A well, I will comment on it. A lot,

21 of people in the financial community regard passing;

23 a dividend as absolutaly anathama and 3ay that is scing
'

3;. . to shut you cut of the markats for a long time.
t
'

g4 obviously it is a negativa thing to have ,'
,

15 to do, but I am not sure that the view I just
t _ ,,c,,,, , u. .. me. - =y w. Leer.vn.:.QW AVE. - HARRfCBURO. PA 1:M T2
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2 e:cpressed of other people isn't a little artreme. This

2 is very carefully worded here because I can't tell you

3 that if you got earning money again and got in a

4' dividend-paying status, I can't say that you couldn't

5 do a commen stock issue sometime down the road.

6 S In your answer to Mr. Samuel Russell

? where you talked about the difference between short-

B- term and long-term, I believe you said that there may |

p' be a way of achieving the short-term which.would

10: militate against the long-term.

11|
Do you recall that?

12 A no.

13 g My notes indicate you said by

14 removing TMI-1 and accelerating the energy recoupment,

15 that would be a short-term solution which wou"d mili-_

1

16 tate against the long-term solution.

Does that sound like something you said?77

A Would you like me to clarify that?gg

gg a Yes.
|

1 Well, if y u were t put the ecmpany20
'

k
in a position where it didn't need any more funds frem2y

the banks, as you accelerated the recoupment suffi-,2s.
o

.,I ciently fast, in other words raised the ratec. and they
sat

I-

didn't need any more money from the banks, it seems-

,,
47

to me you would Solve the short-term problem. You
|

MOff23L*.333 0 TJARSHAL. IM -27 N. LOCICmLLoir A*.T.= PtA:t2185*JftG. F.*.17112
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l' would have an earnings and cash flow impact, however, '

I i that would go on for a long time, until TMI-1 gets
!

3' back, until hearings are held, it went back in the

4 rate base, et cetera, and I think that that would be

a t very detrimental to long-term viability.

6 4 What I want to ask you first is do

7 you recall making that statement or do you still not

0 recall making it?

9 1 Well, I guess what I have just told

10' you is what the statement would have meant if I recaller

| 11 making it.

10 g And can you tell ce why it would

U- militate against the long-term?

14 A Well, because of the earnings impact
!

| 15' you have.

16 4 What do you mean by that?

17 L well, the recovery of the deferred

18 energy account has a beneficial cash flow impact, but

L?. it does not have a beneficial earnings impact. That

20f is, after all, a deferred item.

21! Therefore, while that will have a balanc-
!

22f effact on the removal of THI-1 from the rate base ac

2I!- far as cas'c flow goes, it does not help earnings and
0

-

3

24i interest co.*arage. /
!
t

15! 4 There were some questions asked

womemaan s aansaar., me. - ar x. t.seawicow me. - nar.ainmune. pa. in ns
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-- li ragarding the responsibility or responsiveness of
i

i

2j the banks.. In your view is it responsible for the |
tS! banho to state what their views are as to possible 4

I'

4' material adverse changes based en regulatory deci- l
I ;

I3 sions?

6 E certainly.

7 g If they did not do so, would yon :
1
1S' perhaps characterize that as irresponsible or is that i
J
f9 going too far?
| I
; i

i10 A Yes, I think that is going too far. ;
| 11 0 Did you explore the situation sur- I

I ,

i

12 rounding the consu=mation of the revolving credit
13 ' agreement in your investigatien, in your studies? .|

i
1

14 A Well, we discussed the atmosphers |
|

13
' and the financial situation at the tims not only with i

16 your clients but with the company and, well, eTerybody
,

! :
17 aise we talked to, because, of course, we weren't !

!

33 paying attention at that point, not having been !

Ig
' involved, so we had to recraate it.

!
.

1
|

|| 20 So I would say yes is the answer to your i
!

.

'

: 1

21 question. ! |

.'
22 g D y u know what the ascumption wat i

1i
33 at the time that was consummated regarding when TMI-l |

!

34 would return to service and it would no longer be '

,i
| 25 ne essary to purchase as much power? I

!

| MN & *?.J.Z"35 TAI INC. - M E, NSW AVE - NG. M IM M d.
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! I
i |

I! L Tes, I think it was much earlier
e '
#ei2 than the company's present assumption.
I

:

3 g Does the fact that it has not

4 returned to service, TMI-1 has not returned to service '
|

.

5 as early in your view or your opinion give cause |

6 h for the banks to be concerned?

7 A Yes. i,

.

6 G on the last page of your testimony,

9 Mr. Dewey, you state that the position of the banks
'

10 is " ...that they are pleased to finance the i

11 activities of the company, but are unwilling to !

12 advance funds for purposes such as cleanup costs h
:

13 unless they have assurance as to the source of funds ]),

If to repay their loans."
'

'
15 what do you mean by the word " assurance *?

!
16; A I don't knew what I mean by !

!

!,17 * assurance." I think.that I mean that the banks have
:
4

gg. to feel, have to come to their conclusion that the
!
:

19 { company will have the money to pay them back and j
i

;g what goes into the decision proceas I think depends |

i

21 upon what the elements are at the tima. :
I
:
'

22- 0 In the next sentence you say, "If

33[ this is not to be through rates, it would appear that
i'

another source or sources would have to be in place
!*4:!

,

r t -)
15 '. bef re the banks would feel justified in making loans

!unamen . >- rue. -my m. racinen.:ow mr. - manismene. sa. wisa 4
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' 1[ for that purpose."
t

2j What source or sources are you referrin;
I

Sf to?
:

fj L I have no idea.

5| 0 Well, is that your statement or

6- is that the way you are characterizing the banks''

7 statement?

8 L The latter.

9 MR. GORNISE: No further questions.

10 Thank you.

11- THE CEAIRMAN: Do any of the Commission 2r:
?

12 ( have questions?

13 , Commissioner Taliaferro.
;

14j COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Mr. Dewey,
f15, you heard me address questions earlier which Mr.
i

16} Wheaton said I should properly address to you.
f

17. one of the questions concerned the re-

gg volving credit agreement, and then earlier today you
|

19 referred to it as being unusual. What I would like,

i

t know is: would you characterize it as a first of20u

21[ a kind, or, in other words, how in your opinion is
i I
i 22j this revolving credit agreement so unusual? Nhy is

:

gg{ it so unusual?
t

24 THE WITNESS: All right, fine. The~fac:

25, f a rev 1ving credit agreement of this relative

MomtaAcst a vaumam DNL = EF !!. LOCKWILLOW AVEL - MA5mtWElmMB. PA. EM la
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i

I ! magnitude where a company has substantial problems
'I

,

'2 is not unusual. It doesn't happen very often, but it

3 { has happened.

4' The part of this that is a little

5! unusual is the material adverse change clause. Now,

6 that is not unprecedented either, but the combiranion '

7 doesn't happen every day. -

8 COKBiISSIONER TALIAFERRO: Okay. The

9 other question that I asked was in your talking to
.

10 members of the financial community, did you come acroom
I

11 any say major member of the financial community
12 similar to the signatory banks who indicated they
13 did not enter that arrangement and why? )3

14 In other words, what I am trying to get

15 at is those who did enter it, are they out there on e

16 l'i m b , did they do it knowingly? We are back to this

17| responsiveness.
-

!
IS THE WITNESS: I think that they are out

19 . on a limb. I am not sure that their collateral is

20f sufficient to pay them back. They did it knowingly
i

and it is my understanding, although you may have hear-21;'
l

22f
say problems with this, it is my understanding that c

j
t

1
| 23 number of banks turned them down.
'

|

gp COMMISSIONER TALIAFERRO: I guess I havn
j

25 .
one final question. No, that is fine. I have no othar

i
. mannemaan a mansnar me. -ar u. t.ecacmu.ow mm. - unasusavne. P4. M11
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11 THE CHAI1UGN: Commissicner Johnson.-
., s.' \

y, CCIOiISSIGNER JCENSON: Mr. Dewey, we took you

3 through the paces this afternoon, and I am juat going to
|
|

4 askoneortwyverybriefquesti~ons. '

N
y As I read III-6, the first paragraph, a comment |

6- is repeated more than once in the same paragraph, and that
1

7- is that you ars characterizing the action oJ Standard & Poor's

3:.in lowering the bond ratings of the GPU subsidiaries, that
I -

p Iit clearly evidences alarm with respect to the Ponnsylvania

10 regulatory climate, and then you repeat that, this regulator 7
climate.g

I g I am wondering, Mr. Dewey, the banks have

g acesas to information portrining to the fate of the GPU )
y systam, and particularly Mated, at the handa of ths Presi-

3 dent's Comission', and the NRC, who just rncently found the

Io, company, Meted, lacking and imposed a very substantial fine.

All we did was give the company money which the ratepayers

'have to pay. We didn't say anything harsh about them. Yet
i

g there is this ranewed reference to alarm with recpect to the

g Pennsylvania regulatory climats. It is something that you
i

21' said very recently in response to a cuestion.

g I think you indicat.6d that yc 2 did have this.

j g information on the basis of conversations with responsibla
'

i

officers of the banking cos::munity who were involved here.
. ;
'

ig However, had they not been available to you, you would have
| | woumm a = manesw me.-ez. soccenuowms.-naammnune, n. rssa
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1

1 . ranched the sc=s opinion as you looked at the facts.

3f You, teo, I suppose feel that there is someF'ing

3 awry with the Pennsyl*vania regulatory climate, and reading

4 through your statement, I can't find out what it is that you
5 are con =erned with which leads you to characterize in a

6 negative fashion the Pennsylvania regulatory climate. Could

7 you enlighten me?

8 THE WI' MESS: Yes, sir, I would be delight.ad to.

9 First of all, I am sorry that you weren't with

10 us - of course, it was impractical - as we went around to

11
'

see these peopic, because rightly or wrongly, fairly or
! i

_

12j unfairly, &.a subject of regulation repeatedly was one of
.- 13 the first things that came up and was the source of principal

14 concern of these people.

15 Now if I may correct one impression I think

16 you have: The subject of regulatory climate, what you have

17 . here is a distillation of the views of the people that we
gg interviewed. I don't think you will find an opinion of mine

19 on the Pennsylvania regulatory climate anywhere in here. In

gi, places where I have agreed or less often disagreed with things,
!

21L I have said so in the testimany. You will not find any
1

21 pini n of mine in here just because at this point I don't1

23; hava one.

24 - Now, obviously, wa are talking strictly financn ,
! 25 . here, and y u all have much broader responsibilitiac than that.
1
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1 So I don't Wink that you can just taka one facet of the
i '

3 vary great responsibilities you have and say that this should

3| be a cloud over the reputation of the Commission. It isn't

| 4 and it shoulda't be.

5 on the other hand, the vary fact of the show
;

6 cause orders on the TMI rate base thing and on the franchise
;

7 especially are very disturbing to people who live in the
8 world of finance, because they don't understand and don't

9 like the consequencac of a pessible negativa resciution of

10 these issues.

11 The world of finance is very conservative.

12 They like things the way they are. They lika to see people

13|. healthy and making money, and an accidant like the accident )
14 that happened here is a cataclysm that shatters pecpla, and
g , I think that this la still very vorrisome.

g All I can tall you is that you have here a

17 repitition and distillation of hours and hours of conversation

ilth peopla who make their living in the financial emnnmmity,i g

g, and they are worried.

p Now whether they should be or shouldn't he or

3g-whether that is unfair is probably almost irralevant, becausa
,,, 1 the vary fact that they ara worried leads them to do things! a

or may lead than to do things which ars not beneficial.,, o

.a,

d., , Now I don't know whether I hara been respcnsiv3, )-

3 'but I have tried,

neessignacpt a ua-ar . 333g .= CF 3L IACEWIL:.Off AalE. - MADfttti:313 Ret. PA.175 22 -
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1: COMMISSIOMER JOHNSON: I think thit you havet

2 added one di ension that was left cut before. They are very

3|4 upset chout the accident to begin with, aren't they?

f. TEE WITNESS: Certainly.;

5- COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: And they are upset with

6 the great delay before the NRC in Permitting the startup of

7 TMI-1 and the general pace of things, generally speaking,
;

8 as they.may apply to TMI-2.
t -

j 9 THE WITNESS: Excuse :ne, was that a question?
!

10 A:s I interrupting you?
t'

11 |- COMMISSIONER JOHNSON: No, it was an observa-

| 12 tion, and I wanted to gat your reaction to it.
13 TEE WITNESS: I agree with that observation.

| 14 - COMMISSICNER JOHNSON: So we are faced with a
15 group of people who can feel unhappy because things don't

;
.

16 go right, but you are aware that this body ordered an increase

17 in the energy clause in June, and we did it again only racent-

g
~

ly.

194 Do you know of any other body that gave them

money without making them sign in blood? ' his is free, you

gi know. They are getting it from the ratepayers. We ordered
>

it.g We said to the ratepayers, "If you want to turn on the

g light, it is going to cost you so much mora," and Sam Russe.~.1

2 s sitting hers looking at us and saying, "Well, I'm coming

g back to see you again," and we know that. They are going to

wennsaan a nanswar ma.-nr m. m.comun.z.ow avs. - naammauen. ra. naza
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5 i
'

if be hors.
3

;

2( I don''c understand the conduct of urbane,i

.i.

3|' sophicticatsd, intelligant, highly educated, trained,
i

.S ,- skilled businessman and wcmen -- not so many wonen; thay
i

51 havan t got a one in their outfit.8

L

6 wouldn't you agree that there is a great deal
7 of subjectivity involved in these reactions, in setting
3 aside what the facts are?

9 You are aware also, I am sura, that this
i

10i cescaission acted with unusual dispatch, m e accident tooki
In. place March 29. The first hearing was a month later, the

n first week of May. June is we had a final order. And, you
.

D know, we have laws, just as there are laws in New York, on .) 1

l
-

14; wall street. ay whom they are made I don't know. I esn !

j identify the laws that ara made here. One says somethingi
a

16; ebout base ratas and what goes into them, and it enunciatesi

a doctrins which in national in its cope that pertains to.
Aa

laj used and useful in the public intorast, and when we took
8

19 TMI-2 out of the rats base, it was testified by the m=mf
20 that they don't e::pect that it will be in operatica beform

about four years, but they a pect TMI-l te be in cperation.
i

In response to a question I askad one of the_,

a.:

~.l
4:;; two chief enerutive officors, "Do vou e= ped 'ME-1 to be in-

cparation January 1, 1980?" They said, "Ch, August 1, 1979, " y;
3 "Will you settle for January 1, 1980?" And

|idCH4EACH ar ?pa-at 29,C. = 2P 84 f.DCRWILLOW AVE - Maratsstras, 7A. ??ssa
!

|
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.I
l

1{, they caid, "Oh, certM nly." |

.: i

*i co in our ordar we said that we shall bei ,

oi )

s. looking at it again before January 1, 1980.a '

'

i
! ,

41 Well, we didn't step TMI-1 from being opened ;

15 January 1. It was testified here before us that it may not ,

!6 be open befors January 1, 1981. That is not the fault of ,$,
:

7 this commission. Yet this c~ 4-sion has the responsibility |

8 to make decisicas which will seriously affect what happens
9 to these companies, and how are we to deal with judgments {

10 that are made by people who wear halters over their head?
i ;

11 Not like the Ku Kinx Klan. They at least have eyes open.
12 ? These are just sacks. I

:

t|

13 1

You are saying, " Den't confuse me with the I

14 facts,' and you come up unanimnusly with the judgment.that
15 there is something awry. You are alarmed, you say, with

16; raspect to the Pennsylvania regulatory clirante.
.

17 can you give some advice - I knew your father,.

t

18 and he always would give us advice, and we took it, and I

19 cm just aching you you are not quite as handsoms as your
20 father was. Pardon this. You youngsters can't appreciate

21 this. ' stopped reading The New Yorker when Dorothy Parkar.

21 made that crack chout, you know, the bridegroons on the cake.

23 Can you give us advice on whct acre we need

to do to overcome the alarm with respect to Pennsylvanin's. - -
- s

25j regulatory climate, particularly since the climate has so
I

m a asamenae . ragg, ma It, LocatwrLLent #XL = Maampmsste, PA.17112 -
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1[|cuch to do with whether this company lives or dies?
7

3
.> 0
*{ THE WITNESS: Yas, sir, I can give you a verf-

i.:

! 3 simple answer, but achieving it may not be as simple as the
4 advice, which is generally the case.
5

I think the commission has to ceas down with
6

an order on the issues in front cf it which will convince
7

'

the financial m aty that it is the commission's intention
3

to maintain the company in business, solvent, financially
9 viable over the long term, and providing the service that

10 it is supposed to provida.
i

11' Now the consulting taam for whcm I am consulting
12, hers have the assignment of checking efficiancy and are they

)13 doing this right, and is there money to be saved here. Fino.
If hat is a great idea and shc@i be done fraquently. But

15 subject to that, it lecks to me like this is the best in plues
16 entity,to provide the service, and so the question is to geu
17 an understanding bety,een the c' - 4 sion and those people in
18; New York and arcund the rest of the country that the t' W a-

|

LC4 sion means to have a healthy and viable company here serving
20 ; the residents of this area.

21 S at is the bedrock question that leads to this

22 word " alarm" that disturbs you hera. '
'

23{ CCMMISSIONER JOHNSON: You give this advice
1

24 knowing that we have nothing to do or say about the company's

25 prerogative to plan a nnelear power plant here or there or
r

-wat a rtaasstas Ista. == :C' N. LoesnWII. Low Avir. ====== tate. Fa.175 ta
l
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1
5

1 elsewbors, that they were too close together on one island,

3' that we have no prerogatives, and yet in the inca of all

3e of thess thinga that we have no prerogatives over, you think
1

.g | that '.se naad to do those things that will reassure the folks
1

3 ' in New Yorks right?
-

i
k 1

6 THE WITNESS: You asked me for advice, and I !
'

7 gave you the best I could.
!

!

3 COMMISSIONER JOHNSCN But you didn't say what
i

o it is we need te do.

10 Ycu kn w what y u did, Mr. Dewey, was to

gi respond to me like the grasshopper respondad to the cricket,

g The cricket said, "How can I become happy like you and chirp

13 away like you?"
.

14
. The grasshopper said, "It is very simple,

y

g, 2ccome a graschepper."

'

gg And the cricket said, "How do I do that?"

17 And the grasshopper said, " Gat lost, non. I'm

73 only interested in policy, not details. "

Well, you have given us policy but no details,19 ,.

| 3 and I am disappointed. But it was a pleasure having you
here, believe me.

77

! THE WITNESS: Thank you.

g. THE CHAIRMAN: Do you want to fsllow that,
f

b,t Comunissioner Cawley?

! 25 . COMMISSIONER CAWLEY: I think it is rather

unansaan a unusana. eue. - sr s. v.oczwn.2.aw Av=. - naczasune, m. sysis
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9 i
1 anticlimactic. I would like to ask a couple questiens 3
2 though.

3 What does the financial community understand

4 l the term "used and useful in the public service" to mean?
5' THE WITNESS: I don't think there is a

6 consensus on that. It is a legal term, I think.

7 ComtISSIONER CAWLEY: Having just been in New

B' York, I think they have more of an underaMnMag of it than
C that, although I really wasn't able to tall to them about it.,

10 i Since I have you here this week, maybe you een tell me uhat
11 they are th4niring.

12' Let me tell you what I think they think it
13 I

m
I think they think that "used and useful" means inmeans.

14 this case that you have a nuclear plant that is sititng there
15 and that this commission is espected to haep it in place in
16 ratas at least un,.11 the sucisar negulatory commiazion can

i

la! make a decision.

18! Is that a fair statement?
i

19 THE WITNESS: Well, you know there is a temp-
23 tation to give you a yes or no answer to that, but that kind

213 of question is not one that ws covered with people, because
1

22 "used and useful," as I understand it - and you understand

23|iI am not a lawyer -- is kind of lika beauty, you knew. It is
J

to some e= tent in the eye of the beholder. And we didn't 3

J

* 3' ren11y talk about people's definition of that.2

ananen e ----, swa.-:zr m. r.manew.z.ow avs.-naamismuno, m. mia
,

t

!
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10 '

; If I had to answer a question like that, I
;

3. think your characterization would be better than cny other i

,

3' that I would put forward. '

.

4 COMMISSIONZR CAM::Zr. Ifell, :ny attsmpt is i

I
g just to give you some indication of what this Cesaission {

6 really has to do, and that is to consider what is a reason- !

i
7- able a=ount of time to wait for the Nuclear Regulatory |

3 Com:Itissi'on to make up its r.ind.

e Unfortunately, we cre in a position that we

10 feel we have to make a decision rather quickly, and at the

7, same time the N3C shows no inclination of n M ng a dacimien

3 until perhaps the m4dah of nert year.

,

p. Lat me move on a bit. On page 8 of your

g testircny, you make a rather diaturbing c= e nt to me, and ,

3: that is that there is apparently such widespread and strong
i
i

16; feeling among the banks that the " material adverse change'

clause in the revolving credit agroemant may be invoked and

further advances to the GPU system halted, even before the

,
conclusion of these proceedings.

;I 21sewhere in your testimony you scate that20

2,1
.

bankruptcy is to be avoided at all costs, sad it would seen

to me that if those advances are halted, that there is a good.

22{
23!| possibility bankruptcy would result, and I find it disturbing!

t
j that there may be sc:ae in the financial cornunity who would

4$1
censider invoking the matariel adverse change clause evident 1;25

asomtRACf! a MARS $iAI INC. = SF M. LOGIEWILLOW AVE. - NAmn:satnte PA.1ftIs
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fbecausewehaven'tgrantedrateswhen,infact,wodon't11

1! h:ve any rates before us to grant. S
I We haven't baan ask2d to

3!
I grant them.

,

.2 !
o.

4, As a :nattar of fact, we have given ratas to

5 ce full extent they have been ackad for. were the people

6: that expressed this to you aware of that?

,, THE WITNESS: Yes, they were.
'

A

g, I will tell you what the problem is hare. The

g problem is the extent to which these proceedings have dragged
'

out, and while that is so very eften and you have to unfer-

, stand that because the regulatory process is liha that,

g unfortunately in this case it coincidea with the period of

D .; substantially increased drawdctrn on the part of these com- 3
s

14! panies from tha banks, let's say another 75 or 80 millica

ir dollars from the middle of February until 3ometime in . April,

16e and the han:ts had previously thought that Mera would ha a
!
I

17 d*** ~4"'tica, a decision around the early part of March,

so that they could then look at that and ny, "Well, wo

h should be putting more money in hors and it is c11 rigitt,'
i

( g and the company is going to be fine," a=d Sten put the =oney
1"*21

!
| L. New you see they ars in a posit.!cn of having

) to put the money up, and they are not going to knew un.11
~'t

'

cftar they put it up what the Commission dacision sculd he,
j

2a,. and the feeling I get frca the agent banks is that thera are
'

mammaan s namewas sve. - er m. s.omanu.ow avs. - r.aamssues. -a. ima
)
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' 1 j sevaral among the very large participants and also a number

([ofthesmallbankshereinPennsylvaniaandinNewJersey3
t

3 that are much : sore nervous than the agent banks are, and

4 they are becocing each week harder to kasp under control.

5
'

Cole:ISsienER CAWLEY: Even though we have

6 given them a May 23 date for a decision, they can't hold

7 out until then?

O ' TEE WITNESS: They regard that as a long time
e away.

10 CC M SSIONER CAWLEY: Let me ask you another

il question. You indicate that the GPU r.anagement is given high

12 :2 arks for frr.nkness, diligence, and accuracy, at least in
13 dinancial matters. Did you perceive any notion of the

14 financial community's opinion of GPU's operating management

15 abilities?

g THE WI" NESS: No, sir, that was not in my
gf bailiwick, and I didn't ask any questions along those lines.

CC E SSICHER CAWLEY: Did you ractivo any
:

g opinions as to the propriety of the NRC's rather substantial

g fine and whether it was justified?

THE WI'57ESS: No, that subject nerar came up.

I think, in fact, that cama after the interviews ware con-22 ;

_ I' plate. i

a
)

COXMISSICNER CAWL3Y: There was ono gentleman,

I met last week who had been in the financial corennity for

nommaan a unamias., swe. -::r x. imamer 24w ==. - w.nnissima, n. m ia
l
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.3

3. forty years. He was portfolio managar of approximataly
s

3 3 3200 million, and he was offering to us advice. Ha said,

3 "On Uc11 Street you must understand that if there is no profit

4 in it, to hall with it." And I as really concerned, par-
\

3- ticularly whon wo talk about the financial community's cpinion i

{
6- of us as a new Commission, whether they realize that we have !

:

7: more to consider than just profit. Do they?

3 THE WITNESS: I think so.
t

9 COMMISSICNER CAWLEY: Do they r2ali=a that we

g mest perhaps make ccmpromises, and if we do, how is that

gi going to be perceived in the financial ccanuaity other han
i

g granting everything that is dasired always?

13 THE WITNESS: Well, granting everything that
14 is desirsd always I don't 'N is the usual :zatnod of

f

3| ragulatory response anywhers, and I think that the sophisti-
g cated ammbers of the financial ec:::munity - cnd the people

that we talked to did fall in that category - undarstand

g that ecmpromises are a way of lifa.

g The only questica is uhat does the patient lock

g like after the compromise surgery is finished? Does he :naica
I
it or not?,,

s1
l

22- COMMISSICHER CAMLEY: One last question.
,

Ca page 9 you say, "In any avant, it la clear

that all thoso interviewed were of the opinion that a nser-- 2+ 1.)
3 tsrns tarmination of the franchise would most likely have

gagggmagsg a MAftsaus. 3300. -EP M. LCCE4rIL2.OVF AVE. = MAEftlSSUgM3, PA,1731A
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4
1 g[ disastrous onsequences, not only to the GPU companies but

3 | also in ter:as of the financial community's genarni perception

3' of the philosophical tendencias and capacity of the C^=4 a-
l.

g sion."
3 Is that " capacity' as in " mental capacity"?

g TE WITNESS: Well, certainly it is not' physi-

7 **1-

8 COM2CSSIONER CANLEY In other words, would

g they think wa are crazy?

10 Tm wI' mess: I don't *Mn5c anybody went quite

n, that far.

g CCMMISSIONER CAWLE!: Thank you very much. -I

3. have enjoyed it.

14 T20 CEAIRMAM: In ansvaring or giving your

15 advice to Commiasioner Johnson, and I think the concern that

16 ccmmissioner Cawley has also espransed, how much responsi-

17 bility does the company have in your characterization that

is what the decision must be is a maintenance of the compt.ny |
1 l

6 and the viability of the company? |,

l

20 Is that all our responsibility, or does the,

|

21 cc=pany bear so::n relationship to that? De they have rose

2g| responsibility?

23 i THE tizTNESS: of course they do. Their |
| 1

24 responcibility is to run their business as e=cnomically as I
l
i

25 it can be'done with regard to the public health and safsty,
|

d mexanaan a numsau ne. -ar m. s.oemwn.s.ow avn. - xanmasume, ra. m sa
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; and also the way they operate, the way they plan, the way
7, ! ,

2i they service their customers, and these are all armas that

I
3 the TBAA study is looking at, and I suspect we will have |

1
recommandations in all those araan, and I don't know what j

the law is here in Pennsylvania, but I suspect that you have.

a

g some authority to get them to adopt rece==anelations to use

7
the most efficient method of running the business.

Ig Let alone the ratepayers, they have responsi-
7

g; bilitics to other pecple to run their business as best they

can. ofe una, g any as mspons M N es, u d I10

u'; guess they are responsibilities that the C - 4asion can maka

sure they do.g

!
~

]
13 TED CHAIENAN: Without adversely affecting ths '

14 financial e- 4ty's view of this C - 4asion?
|

| g THE WITNESS: I would a=pect so.

g | THE CHAIRMAN: You indicata on III-S of your

77 testimony that subsequent events ir. dica'te that this may be

g postponed until later st= mar or early fall, meaning the

* * 4ng of the credit limit.g.
6

,j,j THE WITNESS: That is correct.

THE CHAIZEN: What events are you referring20
i to?

22!
l

THE WITNE33: 'Well, the elimination of the23;
|

.

i dividend is one. I think, in fact, that in and of itself ; ,)
24 ,

I
takes it a ntucher of months, because, as I rscall the cash !25 i

). $

_ _ _ _.
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1 ficw forecast, the need fer canay plateaus in the early
,

'

2 cummer, and ca long as the plateau level is belev the 292, .

3' you go on for c good period of time there. ;

ff. THE CHAIRMAN: To what artant shon3.d this

5 commissien, in -- m g any decision, be guided by symbolie or

'

6 strategic importance of events to one or another party to a

7 proceeding?

3 ' HE WITNESS: Only to the extant that it will

9' i=flumnce the actions of other people.

10 - "HE CHAIRMAN: And what importance should we

g attach to your statement en III-7 that the banks feel'

n , strongly about the symbolic and strategic impotance of

3 maintMning TMI-1 in the rate base?

14 Tun wzTanss: well, :iadam chairma=, I will

y make a small admission to you here. That language - you

16 knor, we were prepared to fils this tastimony quite a lang'

time ago -- that language was written before the raintarview-.

ing of the banks, and I think the principc1 concarn - Ig

g moan that is a concern, that is absolutely true, but they

g era worried that if TMI-1 is taken out of the rate base, even

when it is restart.ed, it will be a substantial period of time

before the process can be finished thet gsts it back in the
22

.

rate base, and the earnings picture and the cove. rage picturs
: ~

.

| 3 will be sufficiently damaged during that period so that it
1

25 will very much cicud the ability of the ecmpany to go to the
1L --_ uonasaan a -= ar. inc -ar w.r.ocarwn.t.ow avn.- manrasuna, m nss=.
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1,I capitel markuta, which is the only way the banks are ever
.

)."
.

3- going to get their z.cney back..

1

3|. TEE CHAIP*GII: Again, just to follev through

4 en III-10 and III-11, where you are referring to the manage-
5 mant coz::petence of GPU and referring to the frankness, dili-

6 gence, and accuracy, as I understood your answer to Cotamis-

7- sioner Cawley, you are not indicating that those are the them
S sole critaria on which you judge management competance of a

i

! 91 company?
I

! 10 ':'EE WITNESS: Ch, no, of course not, but rf

11 l area of the study at this early stage was .:i= ply to in.Tdre
12 into the perceptions of the financial managar:2st by the
13 people that we taik=A to.

14 Tan CEAIRMAN: Ynat is all Os qtcscions that
I

15 I have.

16 | Thank you.
I

17 Is thera anything further of thda wi::neso?
:

I

i
13 '!R. P. RUSSELL: I have no r3 direct, Madan

!

1.c chairr.an.

20. , THE CRISMAN: Are you going to provide a list?

2
- MR. P. RUSSELL: We were goi.'.g to de that in

writing, Madam Chairman.~
4,

h

33 =HE CHAI2:G.H: Chay,. fina. ? bank ycu.

~t MR. P. RUSSELL: May I azcus:3 31r. Dswey and nof.9-

)
2,p have him here tomorrow?

mounsaen o =Amenn. me. - nr x. s.oammu.C*.F AVT. - MARAMURS, N. m1a
.
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- 1 TsE CsAIm&N: That in corrsct.
!
'

2) (witness a::cused.)
!

3|112.8 1 MR. P. RUSSELL: Thank you.
1 :

4 | THE CEAIPJER: Do you want to ident.ify a
L5: cartain matter for the record before we closa?

l

6'

MR. S. RUSSELL: I would lika to dispose of it,

7 if I may.

S I am h=ading the re:scrter throa coI ~es of an
I9 exhibit which I would nck be markrid for ider.11.cxtion as

10| Meted /Penelec **4 hit E-35, which is the en :27 :-f the
i

11 Gilbert Associates study en TEI-2 ccal conw. ::iol..
~

12 1

(Document of 13 ps.g :c titled ' D; -! > A Coal
'

13 Burning Plant?' was marked for idontificatice ac ?3tEd/ - 1-

M Penelec 7*ihit No. E-35.)
15 THE CHAIRMAN: If t'rce is n:t da. ; h ,a

16 we will adjourn until temorrow at ton a.m.

17 (Adjourment et 3:20 ,:. i.:

18 -

19

20 Transcribed by
James P. Gunning, III

21 and
Craig Windsor Wallace
. .

2ai

2y
-

25 ,

o .- . az ma.-:: n. s auwr t ruvr.- rme i t. , r, ::us - -
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" {; I hereby cartify that the foregoing
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| q is a correct transcript of my Stanotype notas
.fhs

taken by me during the hearing on tha abcve causa
e -

"

at the barain time and place before the Pennsyl-
6

vania Public Utility r e 4asion.

7-

By kNCu9- ds w 24 d M u.L
g Q Officini Iieportar

Craig Windsor ti:11ce'., R.P .2.
gg, Ihhrbach & Mars utl

27 Ncrth Lockwillow 3.ve.
g Harrisburg, Pa. 17112
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-
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14,

s

15 (The foregoing certification of this

transcript does not apply to any reproducti.sn of

the sama by any means unless under th a dirt.,t

control and/or supervision of the ccr:ifyi:q

19r! I M ri.er.)
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Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit A-89
Update of Exhibit A-78
Witnesses: J. G. Graham

F. D. Hafer

'
FETROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

System Energy Costs and Sales, July 1979 - December 1980
Updated to Reflect Actual Data Through February 1980,
Assumed Unapproved Status of PJM " Cost + 10%" Pricing
Proposal in 1980 and Assumed TMI-1 Restart Unapproved

by NRC in 1980

Energy Total Retail Sales
Costs Sales % of

($ millions) (Gwh) mills /Kwh Gwh Total Sales

July 1979 (actual) $ 15.5 619 25 .1 582 94.0%
"Aug. 16.6 654 25.4 613 93.7
"Sept. 14.7 662 22.2 625 94.4
"Oct. 19.5 632 30.8 596 94.3
"Nov. 21.1 638 33.1 599 93.9
"Dec. 20.1 673 29.9 630 93.6

6 Months Dec. 1979 $107.5 3 878 27.7 3 645 94.1%

Average Month $17.9 646 27.7 608 94.1%

Jan. 1980 (actual) $ 22.3 734 30.4 687 93.6%
"Feb. 18.8 770 24.4 716 93.0

Mar. (forecast) 18.7 738 25.3 717 97.2s_j Apr. 17.1 683 25.0 666 97.5
"

"May 17.4 635 27.4 621 97.8
"June 14.8 633 23.4 618 97.6
"July 15.0 629 23.8 614 97.6
"Aug. 18.7 662 28.2 646 97.6
"Sept. 17.0 670 25.4 655 97.8
"Oct. 18.3 645 28.4 631 97.8
"Nov. 16.8 666 25.2 648 97.3
"Dec. 20.3 709 28.6 685 96.6

12 Months Dec. 1980 $215.2 8 174 26.3 7 904 96.7%

Average Month S 17.9 681 26.3 659 96.7%

18 Months Dec.1980 S322.7 12 052 26.8 11 549 95.8%

Average Month $ 17.9 670 26.7 el 95.8%

Assumptions

* TMI-1 does not return to service in 1980.
* Neither " Cost plus 10%" pricing of GPU's TMI-related purchases from PJM nor

GPU Motion to FERC for interim relief from split savings is effective in 1980.
* Other economic TMI-related purchases (Ontario, Jamestown, APS) continue for

forecast period.
*

. Demand component of cost of TMI-related purchases included for full forecast
period.

'' * 15% oil price escalation, Dec.1980 over Dec.1979.
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METROPOLITAN EDISON LOMPANY
A. . ,

Indicated Increase in 8.8 Mill Level Charge
,

Based on Actual Energy Costs Experienced Through February 1980

Actual
8 Months

July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec. Jan. Feb. Feb. 1980

Total System Energy Costs *
($ cillions) $15.5 $16.6 $14.7 $19.5 $21.1 $20.1 $22.3 $18.8 $148.6

Total System Sales (GWH) 619 654 662 632 638 673 734 770 5,382

Mille /KWH of Sales 25.1 25.4 22.2 30.8 33.1 29.9 30.4 24.4 27.6

(Leco): Total Retail Charges fo r
Energy Costs (8 mills base,
8.4 cills clause, excl. taxes) (16.4)

Increeze in Energy Costs Over
Leval Provided for by Currently
Ef fective Retail Rates 11.2

Indicated Increase in Level MEf E
Charge (above X 1.047 CI7
revanue tax f actor) 11.7 $ E E!

O 5
" "' a.

mm
* includes demand component of cost of TMI-related short-term power purchases. y y g. 7

. g; O.

F Fs'j'.
i e t ;:

? ? a %'
"
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. Met-Ed/Panalec Exhibit A-91
I Update of Exhibit A-80

Witnesses: J. G. Graham
F. D. HaferO

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Increase in 8.8 Mill Level Charge That Would be Required to Recover Actual
Energy Costs Unrecovered (Deferred) As of February 29, 1980

Actual Deferred Energy Cost Balance as of 3/1/80
Ef fective Date of Clause Revision (1) $84.6

Retail Sales Projected for the Period -

March 1980 - December 1980 (Gwh) 6,501

Amortization Rate per Kwh, Excluding
Revenue Taxes 13.0

Increase in Currently Effective 8.8 Mill
Level Charge (above x 1.047 revenue tax f actor) 13.6

O
(1) Excludes unamortized "old clause" balance recoverable by base

rates ($12.0 million at 2/29/80).

|
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Rules and ReEulationsc
: I

. .

. .

gs 0 gqgf5 in depth the present and future electric tion among the commissions a con-'

u power supply situation within each tract was signed with Commonwealth
company's operating territory and par- Associates, Inc., in February 1968 to

UT1[1TggL llLJ ticipation in power pools. This meeting begin a study and advance an opinion
revealed that load growth had exceeded on the capacity-load-reserve picture for

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY the companies forecasts and this con- the PJM interconnection.
COMMISSION servative attitude had resulted in a on September 16, 1969, Common-

serious installed capacity situation wealth Associates presented to the
(INvr.sTIGATION DOCKET NO. t38] with most companies, making them ex- Commissions and PJM member com-

Investigation Upon Commission's Own tremely dependent on the resources of panies an analysis of the interconnec-
Motion to Determine Need for Additional Power pool interconnections. tion system with recommendations to

In view f the influence f power avert the expected capacity deficiency.
Electric Generating and Transmission of Pools, a joint meeting was held on The picture presented was more dire
Facilities During the Next Decade. March 31,1966 in Philadelphia with than expected and the immediacy of

the commissions of Delaware, District the situation suggested that the
-

The Pennsylvania Public Utility of Columbia, Maryland and New Jersey companies must install combustion
Commission, under the authority con- to analyze the purpose and operation turbines to avert another interruption
tained 11 51008 of the Public Utility of the PJM Interconnection. Efforts to until the new base load capacity was
Law of May 28,1937. P. L.1053 (G6 reassure commission representatives instal'ed. The companies were told that
P. S. (1398), adopted an order the pur- that capacity was capable of meeting the commissions wanted 2,000 mega-
pose of which is to determine the need expected loads and still maintain ade- watts of combustion turbine capacity
for additional electric generating and quate reserves was not accepted with immediately. After deliberation, the
transmission of facilities during the confidence. The companies and public companies responded that 1,200;
next decade. were warned by the Commissions that megawatts was more reasonable

This order directs electric public according to our predictions a desper- because the cost would exceed
utilities subject to Commission juris- ate situation was developing that within $100,000,000 for this amount of gen-
diction to file statements of generating the near future could result in possible cration. .

~
.

capacity and estimated customer blackouts and customer load curtail- The value of these conferences and
demand requirements, forecasts of ex- ment. The companies were told that recommendations has been demon-
pected annual load growth, schedules immediate preparations should be strated repeatedly because the combus-
of generating plant and transmission made to increase installed capacity tion turbines have carried the electric
line additions necessary to meet future until a reliable reserve of 20 percent companies through two perilous sum-
load requirements, summaries of exist- above forecasted loads was reached. mers of capacity shortage without a
ing generating plants and the capital The companies reluctantly agreed major Interruption and have reduced
investment for pollution abatement to accept the commissions * proposals disturbances to minor voltage reduc-
equipment, and summaries of new and and institute construction programs tions for short periods of time. Capacity '
proposed generating plants and the that would hopefully reinforce 2xisting has not' increased from 17,626 mega-
capital investment necessary for pol- capacity with new gene.non before watts in 1965 with nine percent re-
lution abatement equipment. The order another disastrous interruption oc- serve to 34,842 megawatts in 1972
also announces that public hearings curred. -dnfortunately, the companies with 21 percent reserve through the
will be scheduled at times and places efforts w4re hopelessly late and an- combined efforts of the commissions
to afford interested persons an oppor- other massive interruption occurred and cooperation of the electric utility
tunity to present testimony on these on June 5,1967. companies. '

mat ters. On June 19, 1967, ancther meeting The Commission'is now ' concerned. ., s . '

was held in Philadelphia with member about whether current plans are satis-
,

Order.

e mpanies of the PJM Interconnection - factory to meet projected future needs
By the Commission March J3,1972, and representatives of the same com- for electric power. At the same time,the

The threat of a continued shortage missions. The companies were told. Commission is aware of two possible
that eases were unacceptable nowof electric power in Pennsylvania and - that the condition we had feared was . ci anges in conditions which may affectnearby states is a matter of consider- the demands for electdc power during

able concern to the Commission. As a a reality and there was insufficient re- the next several decades:
result of the northeast blackout on liable capacity and transmission lines - 1. A developing trend to conserve
November 9,1965, this Commission to meet customer demands. Emphasis the use of electric service and a mora .
has worked with commissions of other was placed on the immediate need for torium on the promotion of total elec-
states and the Federal Power Commis- protective devices to isolate local dis- tric residential hving units.
sion to stimulate the electric power turbances and prevent widespread cas-
utility companies in the development cading type interruptions that had 2. Environmental regulations at

of plans for increasing sencrating ca- been experienced twice already. The both federal and state levels could
pacity to meet anticipated load growth companies agreed to install automatic limit the ability of the electric utility

.

and future demands. Such demands load shedding devices as a result of industry to meet forecasted demands
presumably will be further increased this meeting and conceded that addi , for power.
by the present shortage of natural gas, tional capacity was nee: led and would It is incumbent upon the Commis-
a matter discussed in our February 1, be included in construction schedules sion to determine whether or not an
~1972, order at Investigation Docket No. under revision. electric energy shortage will develop
124, pubilshed at 2 Pa. B. 256, promul- To realEnn the commissions * suspi- and have an adverse affect upon the
gated after public notice and hearings. clons, a joint meeting was held in electric utility industry or if the indus-

On February 14.1966, an invitation Philadelphia on October 6,1967, to ex. try's construction program calls for

') was extended to all Pennsylvania elec- piore the possibility of an independent excessive capital investment at the
tric companies to attend a meeting in engineering study of the PJM Intercon- expense of ex. sting rate' paying custo-
Harrisburg on March 3,1966 to review nection. AAer considerable delibera- mers. It is hypothetical that such pro-
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568 RUI.E2 ANS REGULATIONS
grams will attract prepsective custo-

1972, and May 1 of each succeeding the Commission on or before May 1,mers who may be denied energy from year a forecast of its expected annual 1972, and May 1 of each succeedinggas suppliers and further distort the de-
load growth for the next ten years on year a copy of the company's reportmand for power.
an individual and not system basis in submitted to the Federal Power Com-Under the circumstances, it appears the form to be presenbed by the Com. mission en FPC Form 12.that a required review by order will be mission.

more sausfactory and comprehensive 7. That the Commission schedule
than the past procedure whereby an 3. That each such company file with public hearings at times and places to
informal review was held by the Com. the Commission on or before May 1, afford all interested persons an oppor.
mission and reports lacking uniformity 1972, a schedule of generating plant tunity to present testimony on these
were submitted by the participating and transmission line additions neces- matters. All interested persons will

* lectric companleis. It is appropriate for sary for each such utility to meet fore. no the Commission ine
\

the Commission to review the revised casted load requireme.'ats during the -\ plans of electric unlities for plant con, said 10 year period. 8. That Pennsylvania Department of
struction because the amount of money 4. That each such compaay file with Envimnmental Resources, Pennsyi.
actually being spent to meet environ. the Commission on or before, May 1, vania Department of Commerce, Penn-
mental standards was unforeseen when 1972, and May 1 of each succeding sylvania State Planning Board, Penn-
plant additions were first projected. The year a summary of ensting generating sylvania Office of State Planning and
Commission will consider the possible plants and the capital investment for Development, and other state and local

ladoption of a system of regular review pollution abatement equipment to ' government officials, as well as groups
of plans for plant expansion by electric bring each plant into compliance with and individuals concerned with the
utility companies: THEREFORE, federal, state and local pollution regu- issues raised herein, be and are herebyIT IS ORDERED lations. The summary shall include a invited to submit written statemeres on

,

j

1. That each electric public utility statement of the estimated annual or before May 1,1972 and, if ttey so )subject to our junsdiction continue to Operating cost of this equipment. desire, set forth reques:s for the appor.
file with the Commission statements of 5. That each such company file tunity to testify at the hearing , to be
its generaung capacity and estimated with the Commission on or before May- scheduled for the purposes afore said.

'

customer demand requirements, as ' 1,1972, and May I of each succeeding 9. That this order be published in
well as energy furnished during the year estimated construction costs of the Pennsylvania Bulletin forthvith.

|prior calendar year. The reports are to new and proposed generating plants -

1be filed on or before May 1,1972, and and the capital investment necessar7 -

May 1 of each succeeding year. The for pollution abatement equipment,in- GEORGE L BLCOM,
foregoing is to be furnished in the form cluding a statement of the estimated Chairman
to be prescribed by the Commission, annual operating cost of this equip-

[Pa. a. Inc. No. 72427. Filed Mareft 31, 1972,2. That each such company file with ment.
9.co aan.|the Commission on or before May 1, 6. Thit each such company file with
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May 3, 1972
"

'

.

Mr. Jerry Rich, Director
Eureau of Investigations, Service and Enforcement .

~

|p Pennsylvania Public Utility Co:=xission
|

- .

P. O. Box 3265-

Harrisburg, Pa. 17120! ! ,,'
'! .
D Dear Mr. Rich:

Attached, in response to the Cor=Lssion's March 13, 1972
p Order under Investigation Docket i~o. 133 entitled " Investigation

upon the Co=nission's evn t-otien to determine the ~ need for.cddi-| ,.

( || tionc1 electric generating and trensnission facilities during the
| || next decade," is the ctatement of Metropolitan Eiison Co...pany.'

!) ~

In line vith the suggestica nade in the letter from Mr. .
1:ich, dete2 f.pril Ib, 3979. ve have nunclenented the data that

-

1rtter. It3 are requ=si.ud la t.be I.avcral '--- ++-enad to thi si

bd.' r.ny be helpful if ve refer to this supplementc1 information and
clso co=cnt on the data that vc have supplied.

.

In that part of Schedule II which covers " Customer and
-

Load Crovth," ve have extended the classification of customers
-

to inc1cde "ill Other" cnd then have shown a total of " Energy
r,, This is a necessary step in our projection of theSales."// forecast amounts for 1972 to 19G0. In this connection, vc vant// to point out that vc do not ordinarily forecast custoners and

[ energy sales as a stcp in our long-range planning of generating
plcat ai<litions, cithough these sc=e quantities are projected;

J The two distinctfor budget and financial plcnning purposes.
purposes of the forecast sonetines lead to different results.
Consequently, in srpplying the requested infornation ve have used

-

hudcct estinates of energy sales for 1972 and cospletely nov -

esti=ctea for 1975 cnd subsequent years; 1973 cnd 1974 represent
The newn transition from one basis of forecast to another.

catinates for the long-range are derived fren peak load estir.ates,
based on a constcat load factor. Recent experience shows a
variation of load factor vithin a very narrov ran6e and continua-
tien at the approximate recent average level can be expected.

-
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In that part of Schedule II that re5.ates to "Plenned'

Capacity Mditions," ve have observed your requent that the datazovever.
he rePerted o=1x for um1*= of 300 m or 1ercer si=e.O ./we have supplenented Schedule II with a co:plete listing of pro- '

posed additions, retirenents and purchases of capacity to 1982
and have conpared the total generating resources with the fore-

The resulting reserves are shotn both in enounts andcast peahn.
percentcaes of pach load for both c"- cr and vinter conditions.

In that part of Schedule II that relates to "Transnission
Line Additions" at 230 Ky or higher voltage, ve are not able to
give you a conplete listing of proposed lines all. the vcy to 1980.
For exau:ple, you vill note in the list of plant additions an
unassigned 1980 generating unit; and until the location of this .

-

unit is determined, it is impossible to specify the required trans-
mission.

,

In Schedule III, we have probably provided more datajD) then are required with respect to exicting plants in that we have
shown the costs of pollution control covering: (1) equi.;nent
provided with the original inctcllation, (2) equipment subsequentlyg added, and (3) equipnent yet to be added to meet applicable stand-

This has been done on the basis that it makes the costs forards.
existing plants consistent with those for plants under construction.'

For units under construction, ve have li=ited the reporting to sizes
We have modified the form for the reportingD of 300 m or larger.

of nuclear units to reflect radioactive and non-radioactive po3.lu-
ti:n ::st-1 investacnts.j,

Additionally, ve have supplied a. copy of FPC Form o. 12
vhich is the 1971 Power Systen Ste.tecent from Jersey Central
Power & Light Cenpany covering the OPU Integrated Systen to the
Federal Fover Cor. mission. Since it is not possible to determine

-

Het-Li input data for many of the schedules, ve have also supplied
Met-Di Supple =ents 9,10,13, lh and 19 vhich are Met-Ed input

|data to Schedules 9,10,13,14 end 19 respectively.
\'

(. We vill be pleased to provide any further explanations
you may desire. |

.
- -

, . .

y
Sincere 3y yours,

.)- :, ..

j 5 *-
6

- -s

V. M. Creits ' [
President ,'

,
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.

Excerpts from pp. 6-7 of ME Rate Order
of 9/14/70 at C.18859 et al.

(D it ,une 30, 1969, respondent furnished e1ectric service to

293,054 customers ' located in the cities of Easton, Lebanon, Reading and

York, and in 92 boroughs and 155 townships, located in the counties of

Adams, Berks, Bucks, Chester, Cumberland, Dauphin, Lancaster, L'ebanon;

Lehigh, Monroe, Montgomery, Northampton, Pike, and York. The service area

comprises approximately 3.300 square miles, or seven percent of the entire

state, with ans estimated population of 839,000.

Respondent is constructing a nuclear generating station at Three
Mile Island near Middletown, Pennsylvania, and has'an interest in the

Conemaugh steam generating station which is being constructed in Indiana

'he benefits to be derived from these two.newCounty, Pennsylvania. T

generating stations ar'e not reflected in these proceedings.

THE REGULATORY PROBLEM

The facts of this case reflect a regulatory problem which began

to arise a few years ago, and which has now reached the acute stage. |

The roots of the problem are that customer demands for service

have risen faster than could have been predicted from any past experience,

and that electric companies generally and this company in particular, partly
on a voluntary basis and partly under the spur of our insistence, are
engaged in unprecedented construction programs to meet those demands.

The problem is complicated by.two significant facts. First,

generating ~ stations, which constitute a large part of the construction

program', require a period of four or more years from the time the detennina-

tion to build is made until the time when they are ready for service.
I

Consequently, for example, if new generating stations are needed for the
|

projected customer. demands of 1974, the construction of those stations

must be undertaken no later than 1970. |

Second, the spurt of. increased construction requirements of
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electric utilities has been paralleled by a spurt in the cost of money
O

which the utilities must obtain to finance that construction. As an

example, between 1965 and 1969 this respondent sold four issues of bonds
at successive coupon rates as follows: 4-5/8%, 5-3/4%, 7% and 8-1/8%.

Respondent's ovm construction program, for only the three year

1970-72, aill cost approximately $275 million which is about 66% of its

entire investment in electric plant.at June 30, 1969 We take judicial

notice that even this program will not provide adequate generating reserves.

First, we may ignore the matters which we have described above.

The disadvantage is that there will occur an ever-widening gap between the

public's demand for service and respondent's ability'to supply it., because

of inability to attract the~ capital needed for construction.

Second, we may take into account the matters discussed above.

The advantage of this course is to assure that '.he public's demand for g,

service will be met.

We believe that the second course is essential to the public

interest. We believe that voltage reduction, brownouts, blackouts, and

eventual rationing of energy would be intolerable, not only because of the

general public inconvenience, but because of the direct effect on commerce

and industry and the ultimate.effect on employment and economic well-being

in the Commonwealth.
|

We believe that if'we failed'to pursue the second course, the

courts would reverse us on.the principle that we must not sacrifice the
,

public's interest in the assurance of adequate and reliable service.

The Superior Court on various occasions has said that we are not

bound by formula in many rate case aspects, but rather are obliged to

Oexercise our reasonable judgement upon the evidence submitt;ed of record:

| see for example City of Pittsburgh v. Pennsylvania Public Utility Commissiong

208 Pa. Superior Ct. 260.(1966). -

,

_ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - _
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Exce 7ts from pp. 8-9 of ME Rate Order of 8/8/72
at C. 19312 et al.

Following the blackout in the northeast sector of the nation in

November, 1965, this Commission began a comprehensive review of the

existing and future electric power supply in Pennsylvania. In the interim |
1

years and to date, we have held extended meetings with all Pennsylvania I

electric utilities, the Commissions of New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland,

District of Columbia, the Federal Power Commission, representatives of the
PJM power pool, and engineering consultants. After a review of actual and
forecasted annual peak load growths and related system capac2.ty reserves,

we have concluded and urged that a 20 percent reserve capacity margin is

necessary to cover peak loads, scheduled maintenance and forced outages I

in order to avoid blackouts, load curtailments, and voltage reductions.

The attainment and maintenance'of at least a 20 percent reserve capacity

marg;1.n, which this Commission is urging on the electric utilities, and

other factors such as growth rate in annual peak load, will require the
acquisition of future generating sites and related transmission and distri-
bution rights-of-way well in advance of actual use.

The Federal Power Commission (FPC) issued Order No. 420 at
Docket No. R-379 on January 7,1971, which states " . . in recent years.

utilities have experienced numerous problems in acquiring adequate plant

sites and related facilities due in a large degree to scarcity of land
available for utility needs. This Commission recognizes that scarcity of
land for such utility functions is due in part to such factors as the !

l

increase in population, the growing use of water front property for

recreational, residential and industrial use, and the growing objections !

raised.to proposed location of utility facilities, on the basis of
conservation, safety, aesthetics and other grounds." On February 23, 1971, :

the FPC issued Order No. 420A which states that land held for future use
is to be allowed in rate base, and that gains or losses in selling or
disposing of such land would pass to ratepayers.

. _ - _ __
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O

In addition to the Federal Power Commission's and this
Commission's allowances for land held for future use in other proceedings,

a number of other State Commissions have concluded that it is prudent and

responsible action on the part of electric utilities to invest in land that

will be needed for future expansion. In. fact, the Virginia Supreme Court

. it is proper for the Commission to include money invested'held that " . .

(in telephone plant under construction and the value of real property. . ..

W'e are aware of the several years lag being experienced in the

actual construction of electric plant. The need for planning and

acquisition of associated land and land rights is imperative if we are ||)
to have dependable, adequate and reliable supplies of electric energy

where and when it is needed. We are also aware of the utility planning

process that must allow for ample lead-time so that environmental factors

can be thoroughly studied and reviewed in timely fashion with public

agencies and responsible citizen conservation groups. Such review

processes usually create long delays upon which the utility receives no

return on non-productive committed capital. Also, interest is not

capitalized on land or land sites.

In consideration of the foregoing, we allow respondent's claim

of $1,061,648 for Electric Plant Held for Future Use.

k!h

|
|
|

|

._ ___-_-_- _- _ ____
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Excerpts from pp. 9-10 and Concurring opinion

of ME Order of 3/25/74 at R.I.D. 64 et al.

Plant Held for Future Use

Respondent claims $4,318,726 for Electric Plant Held

for Future Use. This amount represents the cost of land for two

future nuclear generating plants. One plant is to be located in

Tilden Township, Berks County, (Berne site) and the other will be

in Upper Mount Bethel, (Portland site).

At'present, respondent plans to place in operation the

Upper Mount Bethel plant site around 1984, and the Tilden Township
plant site around 1985. In our prior order, the Tilden Township

plant site cost was included in measures of value as a prudent

O eaa ree oa d1e iave t=eae> 1=11er 1oeic aice te en e ene e 9er
Mount Bethel project site also be included in measures of value.

We are aware of the several years lag being experienced
in the actual construction of electric plant. The need for

plann$ng and acquisition of associated land and land rights is
imperative if we are to have dependable, adequate and reliable

,

supplies of electric energy where and when it is needed. We are

also aware of the utility planning process that must allow for

ample lead-time so that environmental factors can be thoroughly

studied and reviewed in timely fashion with public agencies and

responsible citizen conservation groups. Such review processes

usually create long delays upon which the utility receives no
-9-

.

__ _ __ _ _ , , , , . . _ .
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return on nonproductive committed capital. Also, interest is
;

| not capitalized on land or land' sites.

Considering the extensive delays in obtaining approval

for power plant sites, this Commission is of the. opinion that a

restrictive policy toward Plant Held for Future Use would be
|

detrimental to both the consumers and utilities involved. From|

| .

I data presented before this Commission in this case and others,
l
! there is an indication that extensive delays are being encountered

before generation stations can be put in service. Therefore, this

Commission will determine, on a case by case basis, the propriety

of a utility's claim for Plant Held for Future Use. We allow

$4,318,726 for Plant Held for Future Use.

O

,
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PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

R. I. D. 64 |

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION j

V. I

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY
!

!

1

CONCURRING OPINION BY CHAIRMAN BLOOM:

With utmost reluctance, I cast my vote for the order

in this case which the Commission is issuing today. Without that

vote, no order could issue, and the already-long delayed rate

relief desperately needed by the utility would be further delayed
into the indefinite future.

Some years ago at the insistence of this Commission,
() Metropolitan Edison Company embarked upon a program to enlarge

.

its facilities ~so as to meet the public's need for power.

Some measure of the extent of that program appears in

Met Ed Exhibit 6-G, which shows that at the end of 1972 the

utility's net book value of plant in service--that is, in actual
use--was $439 million, whereas the construction work in progress--
money spent on plant then being built--was $256 million. About

37% of its net plant was producing no revenue.

A report for 1973, similar to Exhibit 6-G but as of
.

one year later, shows net plant in service of $459 million and

constructi'on work in progress of $333 million. Therefore, 42%

of the utility's net plant at December 31, 1973 was producing
no revenue.

)
On the other hand, the construction work must be paid

for as it progresses, and it can be paid for only if the utility
has the funds with which to do so.

-_.
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Metropolitan Edison has had very serious difficulty

in raising those funds, and in large part che cause of that

difficulty has been the refusal of this Commission to allow

earnings'in sufficient amount to permit the issuance of bonds

under the company's indenture. That indenture provides that

when earnings before taxes become less than twice the annual

interest requirements on the outstanding bonds, no more bonds

can be issued.

In the utility's rate. case at C. 18859, the test year

ended June 30, 1969, and the revenue increase sought was

$18.9 million. Four hundred forty-two (442) days later, by

our order of September 14, 1970, we allowed $16.8 million.

In its rate case at C. 19312, the test year ended

December 31, 1970, and the revenue increase asked for was

$22.6 million. Five hundred eighty-five (585) days later, by ggg-
our order of August 8, 1972, we allowed $17.2 million.

During the long delays between test year end and.our

rate decisions, the company was experienclug the same inflation

of costs as those with which everyone is familiar, and it does

little good, for example, to permit the utility to begin collecting
'

.

in late 1972 a rate premised on 1970 year-end costs.

The result of the delays, and of the reluctance to grant

adequate relief, has resulted in frequent inability of the utility
to meet the two-times-earned requirement of its indenture and

raise construction money through the sale of bonds.

We are about to repeat our earlier errors. The test

year of the present case ended August 31, 1972, and the rate g
.

increase asked for is.$34.8 million. Now, five hundred W

seventy-one (571) days later, our order grants an increase
.

of $18.4 million.,

|

-- - - - - . ._
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,/ The company's earnings before taxes for the year
,

1973 were 2.09 times interest requirements on its bonds already I

(]} outstanding, even though a part of the present rate increase

has been collected since September 1, 1973. It is obvious that

the company is unable to issue additional bonds, even though it
will require $117 million of outside funds for its 1974

construction-program. Further, in 1974 some $24.5 million of

its old bonds, bearing a 2-7/8% interest rate, will come due

(Met Ed Exhibit 1-I). Almost certainly, the bonds used to

refund the maturing ones will bear interest in the 8-to-9% area,

thus further reducing the times-interest-earned figure.
I shall mention only in passing the order's refusal

of (1) an allowance for a $983,400-per-year wage increase which

became effective May 1, 1973, eight months after the test year.

We did allow a wage increase ten months after the test year at
} g. 18859 (Met Ed). This is illogical and wrong; (2) its post-

ponement of the recovery of $1 million spent for production

maintenance in the test year and; (3) its rejection of a

$600,000 cost for tree-trimming on the basis of a past record
which in no way supports the disallowance.

The end recult of the order is to increase the financing
difficulties which the company has experienced over the last

five years, and even to threaten discontinuance of the construction

orogram undertaken by the company at our urging. If the company's

;cnsumers are without adequate electricity a few years hence, the

cause will be our unwillingness to grant proper rate relief.
I concur in the order, but only for the reason stated'

(]) in the first paragraph of this opinion.
.

GEORGE I. BLOOM
Chairman

March 25, 1974

. . - . - . . - . .
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PUBLIC UTIL. COMM. v PENNSYLVANIA E. CO.

O
Excerpts from 88 PUR 3rd 331-2 re PN
order of 3/29/71 at C.18944

Plant Held for Future Use the record must contain sulficient evi-
dence f r us to allow claims forRespondent's Exhibit 3R redects

a total of $499.796 for plant held E. ss ble future use, and that we must
limit respondent's claim to those,

for future use at December 31,1969.
Of this amount, $347,115 is claimed items which are bemg held for im-

minent use or for which defimteas a measure. of value, reilecting a
total reduction of $131,600 in the plans or projections have been made.

original and adjusted claims shown The Federal Power Commission's
in respondent's Exhibits 1 and 3A. (FFC's) Order No. 420 issued Janu-

The Mansfield 115.kv lin , sched- ary 7,1971, states: ". in recent!
. .

'

years utilities have experienced nu-uled to be in service in 197.? 15 n-
*

cluded at the depreciated cost of mer us pr blems m acquirmg ade-
quate plant sites and related facilitiesS9.290. For 12 land sites, including

d"* * ".lable for utih,ty needs
large degree to scarcity of2 generating station sites,9 transmis-

land avai The.

sion facih.ty sites, and a service center .

commission recognizes that scarcitysite, amounting to $106,260, the esti- of land for such utility functions is
mated m service dates range from due in part to such factors as the
1972-1980. The estimated m service increase in population, the growing
date of the Lake City steam station use of water front property for recre-
land site amountm, g to $141,138 is

beyond 1980. Rights of way for . ational, residential, and industrial
5 transmission lines, amounting to use, and the growing objections
$90,427, are estimated to be in serv- raised to proposed location of utility
ice 1970--1976. facilities on the basis of conservation,

[4] This commission and other safety, aesthetics, and other grounds."
it is the commission s opin-commissions have recognized in the m. .

past that the acquisition of future ion that Proposa' A will best accom-
production, transmission, and distri. plish the desired objectives." Pro-
bution sites is generally a prudent posa! A states that land is to be
and responsible action on the part of a!! owed in rate base and that gains
electric utilities. We are also aware or losses would pass to ratepayers
of the several years' lag experienced upon final disposition.
in the actual construction of electric In consideration of the foregoing,
plant, and the need for planning and we allow respondent's claim of
acquisition of associated land and $347,115 for electric plant held for
land rights, future use. g

We have stated in prior orders that

_. . . _ _ . - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - . .__ _ _ _ - - _ .
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Excerpts from pp. 13 et seq. and ConcurringO Opinion of PN Rate Order of 8/17/73 at R.I.D. 16

i

Following the blackout in the northeast sector
r

of the nation in November, 1965, this Commission began

a comprehensive review of the existing and future electric

power supply in Pennsylvania. In the interim years and

to date, we have held extended meetings with all Pennsylvania

electric utilities, representatives of several power pools,

the Federal Power Commission and various State Commissions.

After a review of actual and forecasted annual peak load

growth and related system capacity reserves, we have concluded

and urged that at least a 20 percent reserve capacity margin

() is necessary to cover peak loads, scheduled maintenance

and forced outages in order to avoid blackouts, load curtailments,

and voltage reductions. The attainment and maintenance

of at least a 20 percent reserve capacity margin, which

this Commission is advocating, and other factors, such
as growth rate in annuci peak load, will require the acquisition
of future generating sites and related transmission and

distribution rights-of-way well in advance of actual use.

The Federal Power Commission (FPC) issued Order

No. 420 at Docket No. R-379 on January 7, 1971, which states

. in recent years utilities have experienced numerous"
. .

problems in acquiring adequate p'lant sites and related

facilities due in large degree to scarcity of land available

O
for utility needs. This Commission recognizes. that scarcity

of land for such utility' functions is due in part to such

_ _ _ . _ _._ .._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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factors as the increase in population, the growing use

of water front property for recreational, residential and ggg
industrial use, and the growing objections raised to proposed

i

|

location of utility facilities, on the basis of conservation, |

safety, aesthetics and other grounds." On February 23, ;

1971 the FPC issued Order No. 420A which states that land ,f

held for future use is to be allowed in rate base, and

that gains or losses in selling or disposing of such land

would pass to ratepayers.

In addition to the Federal Power Commission's

and this Commission's allowances for land held for future

use in other proceedings, a number of other State Commissions

have concluded that it is prudent and responsible action

on the part of electric utilities to invest in land that

will be needed for future expansion.

We are aware of the several years lag being experienced

in the actual construction of electric plant. The need

; for planning and acquisition of associated land and land
|

| ' rights is imperative if we are to have dependable, adequate
|

and reliable supplies of electric energy.where and when

it is needed. We are also aware of the utility planning

process that must allow for ample lead-time so that environmental
l

factors can be thoroughly studied and reviewed in timely'

fashion with public agencies and responsible citizen conservation

| groups. Such review processes usually create long delays

upon which the utility receives no return on non-productive

committed capital. Also, interest is not capitalized on ggg

land or land sites.

Individual complainants, while recognizing that
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O
investment in future generating plant and distribution

line land sites may be desirable, contend that there should

be a reasonable cut-off date and that the plant sites with

expected dates of use beyond 1980 should be excluded from

the measures of value.

Considering the extensive delays in obtaining

approval for power plant sites, this Commission is of the

opinion that a restrictive policy toward Plant Held for

Future Use would be detrimental to both the consumers and
|

utilities involved. From data presented before this Commission
'

|

in this case and 'thers, there is an indication that extensiveo

delays are being encountered before generation stations

() can be put in service. Therefore, this Commission will

d'etermine, on a case by case basis, the propriety of a

utility's claim for Plant Held for Future Use. However,

it is our opinion.that items not directly related to generation,

transmission or distribution system facilities should not

be considered in determining proper levels of Plant Held

for Future Use. In view of the foregoing, we will allow

$84C,415 for Plant Held for Future Use.

(
|
:
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PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Rate Investigation Docket No. 16

O
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

v.
PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

CONCURRING OPINION BY CHAIRMAN BLOOM:

In my dissenting opinion of January 26, 1973 in'Pa.

P.U.C. v. Duquesne Light Company at C. 19276, I set forth my

objections to the manner of computing the cash working capital

allowance, and the illegal treatment of net salvage, as set

forth in the majority order.

In the majority's order in the Pennsylvania Electric
.

it' continues to apply the same errors on theseCompany case,

two points.

In addition, Pennsylvania Elec'tric Company has claimed |h
rate case expense amortization over a two-year period, but the

majority order lengthens the amortization period to five years.

The five-year period was established as a policy by ;

this Commission long ago, when the time elapsing between any

two rate cases of a utility was at least five. years; and the
\ -

| intent was that the expenses of one rate case would have been

completely amortized before another case began.

In the present era of inflation and heavy construction,

the time lapse between rate cases is just about two years, and

the five-year period has no relationship to reality.

I am of the opinion that the majority order is wrong

on these three points. However, this rate increase was filed

O
with us about sixtec., months ago, and the test year on which

the request for rate relief is based ended almost twenty months

ago.
|.

!
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.

O

The utility is desperately in need of earnings to
.

finance the construction program we have demanded that it undertake,

and each day's delay in disposing of this rate case renders

that financing'more difficult.

If I~do not concur in disposing of the case, the effect

will be to further prolong the already prolonged delay in the

rate relief needed by the utility.

Therefore, opposed as I am to the three points described

earlier, I am casting my vote with the majority.

(signed) GEORGE I. BLOOM

O .

Chairman

August 17, 1973

|

.

o

O

*
1

1

|

.

() I

: i
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i

( BEFORE THE

| PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY Com1ISSION

Public Meeting held April 20,'1978
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Co=missioners Present:

| Louis J. Carter, Chairman
'

Robert K. Bloom
Helen B. O' Bannon

! Michael Johnson
W. Wilson Goode

A. 100548 - Application of Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania
Electric Company, and Jersey Central Power and Light Company for approval,
pursuant to Sections 202(e) and 701.1 of the Public Utility Law, of an
agree =ent providing for transfer and acquisition of undivided interests
in nuclear generating units under construction known as Three Mile Island'
Station Unit No. 2 and Forked River Station.

ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

On August 3,1977, Metropolitan Edison Company (Meted),
Reading; Pennsylvania Electric Company (Penelec), Johnstown; and Jersey
Central Power and Light Company (Jersey), Morristown, New Jersey; filed . gg
with this Commission, pursuant to Section 701.1 of the Public Utility
Law, 66 P.S. 51271.1, a revised agreement dated July 27, 1977, providing
for (a) the transfer by Meted and Penelee and the acquisition by Jersey
of undivided interests aggregating 40% in the Three Mile Island Station
Unit No. 2 (TMI-2) which is essentially completed and scheduled to go

.

into service in June 1978, and (b) the transfer by Jersey and the
acquisition by Meted and Penelee of undivided interests aggregating
50% in the Forked River Station (FR) which is under construction and
scheduled to go into service in 1983 or later.

Pursuant to our staff's requests for further information,-

the applicants furnished ninety-five (95) exhibits which we deem
supplemental to, and a part of, the application.

Our evaluation of the instant application is concerned with
its affects on the ability of Meted and Penelee to provide adequate,
economic, and reliable service to the consumers of the Commonwealth.
We are of the opinion that the impact of the agreement would be adverse
to the public interest.

i

I

.

O

- - - -
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1

Adequate Service

() The application establishes that Meted and P.enelec are winter-
peaking companies, and that the General Public Utilities (GPU) system
is forecast to be winter-peaking starting in the winter of 1979-80.
Applicants' Exhibit No. 4 indicates that under the proposed transfer of
interests in TMI-2 and FR, the estimated reserve capacity margin of Meted
would fall to nine percent, and Penelec to. zero percent, in the winter
of 1982-83. Should completion of Forked River Station be delayed, it is

'

probable that the companies would be faced with the problems attendant
with negative reserve capacity nargins in the. ensuing winters until such

~

time as the station should come into commercial service.

|
Economic Service

We are convinced that approval of the instant application would j

lead to higher costs for' Meted and Penelec, and Sigher rates for their
customers, parcicularly in the long run. Our conviction is based, in I

part, on the following considerations: !

1. Applicants' exhibits indicate that the levelised annual
cost of supplying company generation requirements over

,

the lifetime of THI-2 would be greater for both Meted and |

Penelee should this application be approved (Applicants'
Exhibit No.1, Section D, exhibits D-7 and D-8) . Such
higher costs would ordinarily increase the revenue require-*

1

ments of Meted and Penelec beyond what otherwise might be )O ,

expected. )
1

2. In previous rate filings (Meted at C. 19312, R.I.D. 64,
and R.I.D. 170; Penelee at C. 18944, R.I.D. 16, and

R.I.D.172) Meted and Penelee stated their need for
higher revenues in order to offer a return sufficient
to attract the financial capital necessary to finance
construction of TMI-2. This building program is now
virtually completed. Approval of the instant appli-

~

>

cation would shift the burden of financing one-half
of Forked River Station onto Meted and Penelec and,
if TMI-2 is an indicator, exert additional upward
pressure on the companies' rates.

3. The latest information before us estimates the
completion cost of TMI-2 at $679 million, and

*

that of FR at $1,156 million. Under the terms
of the proposed agreement, the sale price for
each facility shall be equal to its book costs
(p. 2, par.1.03; and p. 6, par. 2.02) . Even assuming i

no further escalation of costs for FR, approval of |
this application would require Meted and Penelee to
sell 352Mw of TMI-2 capacity to Jersey at $772/KW

,

and purchase 560Mw of FR capacity from Jersey at
O, $1,032/KW.

-2-
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4. The Forked River Station is being constructed on
the coast of the State of New Jersey, removed from
the Meted and Penelee service areas. Approval of gthe application would necessitate Meted and Penelec's
assumption of approximately twenty million dollars
in costs for transmission lines to make FR energy
available to them (Applicants' Exhibit 84).

5. . Accrued allowances for funds used during construction
of these facilities would be included in their selling
prices under the agreement. The contemplated creat-
ment of AFC is detrimental to Meted and Penelec in
several ways,

a. Most of the AFC for TMI-2 was accrued at rates ,

less than 9%, while AFC for Forked River will

be accruing at rates greater than 9%, applied
to a larger base (Applicants' Exhibit No. 27).

b. The Board of Public Utility Commissioners of ' ',.
the Sta.te of New Jersey has allowed varying *

. , .

proportions of Jersey's investment in FR to ',,

be in rate base. Nevertheless, the agreement
which is. the subject of this application si:ates
that the price to be paid for FR by Meted and

,

Penelee would be increased by an amount equal -

to the AFC which would have accrued had those
portions not been included in rate base (p. 7, - h'

'

par. 2.03). This provision would give Jersey
a double return on the relevant investment.

Jersey has experienced difficulty in financingc.

Forked River, and this has resulted in a slowing
down of its construction by at least four years,
during which AFC has been accruing (Applicants'
Exhibit Nos. 27 and 48). The accrual of AFC over
this period has increased the cost of Forked
River, and is questionable under the circumstances.

.

Reliable: Service

The GPU Corporation's 1976 annual report to stockholders states
that Meted is 67% coal-fired, and Penelec is 88% coal-fired (p.17).i

| Approval of the subject application would substantially maintain Meted's
| and Penelec's dependence on coal until such time as Forked River Station

comes into commercial service.

-3-
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Pagn 25 of 25

.

Upon full consideration of the application, the Commission is
O- of the opinion that the transfer of ownership interests sought in the

application of Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric
' Company, and Jersey Central Power and Light Company would not be in the
best interest of the public of this Commonwealth in that it would adversely
affect the ability of the Pennsylvania companies to furnish adequate,
economic, and reliable electric power; THEREFORE,

IT IS ORDERED: That the. application by Metropolitan Edison
Company, Pennsylvania Electric Company, and Jersey Central Power and
Light Company be and is hereby denied.

BY THE COMMISSION -

g. 0/ }A.

' C. J. dcElwee- .- . -

_ p 'j''_. ;d*, '. . "' ',' '',''' .." '[ Q ,Secretary, , ,,

*.; ' s, . >
., _,

, i. '.J)*(SEAL) ,' _'

. . ,. ,.. * r
: : ,|:n, i..

..
-

,

. . . . :..

'di , ' . , -
'

'
-

,

-
.

. ../ April 20, 1978.CRDER ADOPTED:

.OllDEi( * ENTERE[: ~ ^
! 9.j l 3 -'.

MAY 4 1978

.

.

O
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Mat-Ed/Psnalsc Exhibit A-93
Witusscsa: J. G. Grrham

F. D. Hafer
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

BEFORE THE
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

General Public Utilities Corporation ) Docket No. ' EL80-22

COMPLAINT AND REQUEST
FOR INVESTIGATION

I. Introduction

In accordance with the provisions of Section 206(a)
of the Federal Powe r Ac t, General Public U tili ties Corpo ra tion
(GPU) on behalf of itself and its subsidiaries Jersey
Central Power & Light Company (Jersey Central), Metropolitan
Edison Company ( Me t-E d) and Pennsylvania Electric Company |

'

(Penelec) hereby complains to the Commission that, under
present conditions, the pr ic ing arrangement co cained in the
P e nns ylva nia-J e r s ey-Ma ryl a nd power pooling agreement (PJM
agreement) is unju,st and unreasonable insofar as it applies
the so-called " split savings" concept to those additional
energy purchases made by GPU and its subsidiaries as a
result of the accident at Three Mile Island No. 2 generating
unit (TMI-2). The split-savings concept is unjust and
un re a so nab le as applied to GPU's current situation in that

q_) it produces revenue substantially in excess of the seller's
cost. Indeed the net effect has been that extraordiniary
costs to the GPU companies and their customers resulting
from the accident has resulted in a reduction in the charges
to their cus tome rs by the selling PJM companies. GPU j
requests 1) an investigation of same, and 2) that the

]Commission order that such additional sales be made at a
p r ic e equal to the seller's cost of supplying such service
namely the incremental production cost plus any other cos ts
reasonably allocable to supplying such service.

GPU recognizes that the Commission, in setting this
matter for investigation, may wish to consider the broader
question of the appropriateness of the s p l i t- s av i ng s concept
in general or as it applies under the PJM agreement.
While GPU welcomes any such broad investigation, GPU is
deeply concerned that the delay inherent in any broad
investigation of this subject matter will rende r moot any
practical relief to GPU. For this reason GPU is filing
contemporaneous 1y with this request for investigation, a
motion for the issuance of an in t e r im order to apply with
respect solely to the question of the appropriate pr ic ing
scheme to be applied to that portion of additional purchases
from the PJM pool which GPU estimates to result from the
accident at TMI-2.,

U
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II. Background Statement

O
The PJM agreement has been in existence for a number of

years. Like most powe r pooling agreements it had its genesis
in a desire to enhance re liab ili ty through the interconnection
of major utility systems in order to enhance the sharing of
reserves and to aid the member systems in times of emergency.
With this end in mind, the rules of the PJM agreeme nt ( wh ic h
are well known to this Commission) are structured in a
fashion which encourage each member to provide capacity
suf ficient to meet its own needs and in a mix which will
meet its individual needs in the most economic fashion.

It has long been recognized that a corollary benefit
of interconnected operation is the economy achievable

; through sale of capacity and energy--in particular, as
pertinent here, the savings achievable by economic dispatch
of all the generating units in the pool. Corsequently
energy is bought and sold today among the PJM pool members
on an hour-by-hour basis with transactions accounted for
after the fact at a price half way between the decremental
or avoided cost of the purchasing utility and the incremental
cost of the sellin'g utility.

This so-called " split savings" concept arose long ago
at a time when there existed no wide disparity between the

O fuel costs of operating generating units of different types
and between the fuel costs of the various member systems. 1/
In addition, since the primary purpose of the pool was the
enhancement of reliability, the provision of a market for
economy energy was a secondary purpose. It was contem-
plated that, in the long run, the member utility systems
would not " lean" on the pool for either their capacity or
their energy needs. In other words, the rules were struc-
tured to encourage members to be buyers as often as sellers.

.

1/ These disparities exist today for reasons wh ic h are
largely external to the normal planning decisions
of utility managers. Among the factors causing today's
disparities are 1) air pollution requirements wh ic h , in
the early 1970's, mandated a switch from coal to oil
for generating units; 2) PUC decisions requiring in-
ve s tme nt in combustion turbines; and 3) continuing
escalation in oil p r ic e s .

I
i

I

O

_ _ -
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It was, of course, recognized that, since it was most
econ >mic to install generating units in large increments,

|hthe*e would be times when some members would have an excess
of capacity while other members might be deficient and that
there would also be times when, over an interm'ediate period,
scme members would be net purchasers of energy from the pool
snile others would be net sellers. 1/

The situation envisaged as " normal" disappeared on
March 28, 1979. As a result of the events of that date, GPU
lost the availability of approximately 1700 megawatts of
capacity from its TMI-1 and TMI-2 nuc le ar generating units.
The energy from these units was among the cheapest on the
entire GPU system. 2/ GPU responded to this situation by
seeking every possible economic alternative source of power
to replace the lost capacity and energy from TMI-l and
TMI-2. As the Commission is aware by reason of filings made
by GPU and other entities, GPU has been ab le to arrange a
series of purchases in addition to purchases from the PJM
pool as follows:

1. 200 mw capacity and energy from Ontario Hydro;

2. 40 mw capacity and energy from Jamestown, New York;

3. purchases of capacity and energy in varying amounts
(depending upon the availability o f the supplier's
resources) directly from Allegheny Powe r Sys tem,
Inc. ("APS") and other purchases made by APS for
GPU's benefit from systems further west;

4. energy purchases of up to 200 mw from Pennsylvania
Power & L igh t Company's (PL) Martins Creek Units
Nos. 3 & 4.

A brief review of GPU's' pool and non pool replacement
power purchases in the months following the TMI-2 accident is
ins t ruc tive . In April 1979, the GPU companies did not have any

; source of replacement power from other utilities except the
purchase of PJM interchange and the GPU companies purchased

1/ It should be noted that with the addition of TMI-2 to GPU's
resources in late 1978 GPU would, but for the accident,
have been a net seller to the Pool for the next several

j years.

2/ Prior to the accident TMI-1 had been generating energy
at a fuel cost of approximately 2.5 mills pe r kWh and
TMI-2 had been ge ne rat ing energy at a fuel cost of
approximately 3.5 mills per kWh.

O
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674,738 mWh of interchange from PJM at an average billing rate
of 46.2 mills /kWh including an average adder by the selling PJM

O companies of 9.5 mills /kWh or 25.9% over the sellers' incre-
mental production cost. In May, the GPU companies had in
place a bulk purchase arrangement with APS and purchased
102,294 mWh from APS; by virtue of such purchases, the GPU
companies reduced their purchases of interchange from PJM to
595,981 mWh at an average billing rate of 50.4 mills /kWh in-
cluding an average adder by the selling PJM companies of 10.8
mills /kWh or 27.3% over the sellers' incremental production
cost. (Sales of interchange by the GPU companies to PJM
were nominal in April and May 1979).

By June 1979, the GPU companies had additional bulk
power supply arrangements in effect, and they purchased
229,853 mWh from sources o the r than PJM interchange. In the
light of such other purchases, the GPU companies reduced
their purchases of PJM interchange to 292,661 mWh at an
average billing rate of 45.3 mills /kWh inc luding an av e rag e
adder by the selling PJM companies of 11.0 mills /kWh or
32.0% over the sellers' increme nt al produc tion cost. In

addition, the GPU companies sold 33,256 mWh of interchange
to PJM in June.

For the remaining months of 1979 and the first two
months of 1980 the actual results were as follows:

O PJM Produc tion Split Savings Markup
Cost Adder on Cost

1979/80 Mills /kWh Mills /kWh %

July 25.9 11.2 43
August 31.0 11.0 35
Sept. 33.5 10.7 32
Oct. 38.1 11.3 30 1

Nov. 35.8 13.9 39 ,

,

Dec. 35.5 14.6 41 |
Jan. 41.4 15.5 37 |
Feb. 44.6 14.4 32 1

1

The amount of the " adde r" is, of course, anticipated to rise
during 1980 as a result of continuing increases in oil prices.

The bulk power purchase arrangements wh ic h th e bit' com-
panies have been successful in negotiating thus far are non-
firm--i.e., are subject to the availability of the supplier's
equipment and may be interrupted by it at any time and for

,

any period. (For example, the lowest cost source of supply

| to the GPU companies has been APS generation; that supply
I was interrupted on July 5, 1979 and has not yet resumed.)

The volume and the pr ic ing of interchange purchases by the |
| GPU companies from PJM will depend upon hour-by-hour |

() -

|

_ - -
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changes in (a) load levels both within GPU and outside GPU,
(b) the availability of GPU's generating facilities and
energy provided therefrom on economic dispatch, (c) the
energy provided on economic dispatch by the other PJM
companies, and (d) the availability and purchase prices
of energy from suppliers outside PJM.

GPU was actually a net-seller to the pool during
July and August 1979 because of the nature of some of the
outside purchases which GPU was making. From APS, and
through APS from systems even farther west (under the
agreement with APS), CPU purchased coal-fired capacity and;

i associated energy on a weekly basis--the commitment being
made in advance. Once tne purchase was made, GPU had this
relatively low cost coal-fired energy available on a 24-hour
basis. When GPU'e loads were down during nigh t t ime off peak
hours it then had available a certain amount of excess

( energy wh ic h it sold to other PJM companies at a lower cost
than any PJM company could then produc e. The arrangement
was economic to GPU because it could avoid much of the
higher cost daytime energy it would otherwise have to
purchase from other PJM companies on a s p l i t- s av i ng s rate.

Quite naturally the availability and prices of the
replacement power purchases were and are a major concern to

hthe state regulatory commissions in Pennsylvania and New
Jersey. In its Order adopted June 15, 1979 and entered June
19, 1979 at I-79040308, the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission ("PaPUC") made the following findings (at p. 16):

" Pricing of Wholesale Purchases of Power

In accordance with typical agreements between
interconnected electric utilities, economy dispatched
energy is sold at a price midway between the cost of
generation of the selling utility and the alternative
generation cost to the buying utility - thereby
" splitting" the savings between the buyer and the
seller. Although the price at which elec tricity is
sold at wholesale is subject to the jurisdiction of,

| the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission ("FERC"),
the cost of purchased power impacts directly on retail
rates and therefore is of concern to this Commission.

|
|

. - - _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ - -
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'

"Under conditions approaching an equilibrium where
electric utilities each buy and sell roughly equivalent

() amounts of energy annually, the split-s avings me thod of
pr ic ing economy sales seems to result in an equitable
distribution of the benefits of shared generation. One
utility is not significantly better or worse off than
another. However, when one or two utilities are forced
to buy ma ssive amounts of power from other utilities
with large amounts of available ge ne ra t ion , such as
during the coal strike of 1977-78, an equitable im-
balance occurs. The cost of purchases of power during
that emergency by utilities in Western Pennsylvania
iposed a considerable burden on those utilities,
while the utilities in Eastern Pennsylvania received
unexpected revenues.

I "The loss of generation at Three Mile Island has
created a similar imbalance. Metropolitan Edison
Company and Pennsylvania Electric Company will incur
higher purchased power costs, while the selling com-
panies will generate unexpected revenues.

"The Commission is of the opinion that the split
savings pr ic ing of interchange sales during emergency
conditions is not in the public interest. We will
direct Met Ed and Penelec'to petition FERC and to
negotiate with the other members of the PJM power pool

'

(^ to eliminate split savings during emergency conditions
and to price such power at cost. Cf., Order adopted<

June 7, 1979 at Docket No. P-79060181 (Petition of
Pennsylvania Power & Light Company for Declaratory
Order).

"As an incentive to pursue this elimination of
split savings during emergencies, the Commission will
consider the efforts of Respondents in this respect
in determining whether to allow the amortization of
such energy costs deferred during the 18 month period
in which their energy clauses are levelized."

Similar views were expressed by members of the Board of
Pub lic Utilities of the State of New Jersey ("NJBPU") on
June 18, 1979 at the public meeting of the NJBPU held in
connection with the adoption of a rate order entered that
date by the NJBPU relating to Jersey Central.

Promptly following the entry of the PaPUC Orders and
NJBPU Orders, the GPU Companies advised the other members of
PJM of such directives, requested that such members enter
into negotiations to accomplish the objectives of these

- - _. . - .- .- ._ _ - _ _
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provisiott of such Orders and informed such members of the
intention of the GPU Companies promptly to file a petition

| with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission ("FERC") in
! accordance with such directives it auch negotiations we re

not successful.

Since that time, the GPU Companies have been involved
in extensive negotiations with the other members of PJM.
However, it has not been feasible to obtain an agreement with
the other PJM Companies which could be implemented in a
timely fashion. It is under these circumstances that th is
complaint and request for investigation is being filed.

III. Conclusion
l
(

The matters stated herein raise serious questions
about the justness and reasonableness of the application of

| the split-savings concept within PJM, at least as applied to
GPU's present situation. In GPU's view, the results for

,

| 1979 and the first two months of 1980 compel the conclusion
that, as applied to that situation, the present rates are
not just and reasonable.

| GPU respectfully requests prompt Commission attention
to its ccmplaint and its request for a change in the
split-savings pricing scheme to reflect a sale at the
sellers' cost. In order to afford at least some relief
from the present arrangement within a meaningf ul time frame,
GPU also requests prompt Commission action on the accompany-
ing motion for interim relief.

Respectfully submitted,i

DEBEVOISE & LIBERMAN
| 1200 17th Street, N.W.
'

Washington, D.C. 20036

|

|
|

| By
| Leonard W. Belter
) James B. Liberman
| Attorneys for
'

General Public Utilities
| Corporation

March 21, 1980

0
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Mat-Ed/Panclac Exhibit A-94
Witnsezes: J. G. Graham

F. D. Hafer

O
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

BEFORE THE
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMM.!SSION

General Public Utilities Corporation ) Docket No. EL80-22

MOTION FOR ISSUANCE OF INTERIM ORDER

I. Introduction

General Public Utilities Corporation (GPU) has th is
date filed a complaint and request for investigation of
the application of the s p l i t- s av i'ng s rate to the additional
e ne rgy purchases which it would make from the PJM power pool
as a result of the accident at Three Mile Island No. 2() nuc le a r generating unit. GPU has requested an order that
such additional purchases by GPU be priced at the sellers'
cost.

GPU recognizes that the Commission and/or potential
intervenors may desire to investigate the split-savings
concept in the PJM power pool in a broad context. Wh ile
GPU would welcome a broad-based investigation, GPU is deeply
concerned that any such investigation may significantly
delay appropriate relief to GPU. Therefore GPU herewith 1)
requests an interim order of the Commission which would
direct that, until a final order is issued or the TMI-1
ge ne ra t ing unit resumes the generation of electric energy on
a continuing basis, energy associated with up to 1100 mW and
totaling no more than 7,000,000 mWh (said numbers representing
the anticipated output of TMI-1 and TMI-2 nuc lear generating
units) be sold by the PJM companies to GPU at a price
consisting of the seller's incremental production cost plus
any other costs reasonably associated with supplying such

O

.
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1

l

1

'g- service 1/; 2) asks that the Commission grant this interim
relief in its order initiating this proceeding; or 3) in the
event that the Commission feels that some investigation
is required prior to adoption of an in t e r im order, that
the Commission phase this proceeding ia order that immediate
attention be focused on the need fo; and scope of an interim

! order and that any other items the Commission chooses to
investigate be set for evidentiary presentations, cross-
examination, and briefing after the Commission has issued an
interim order which rectifies, to the extent possible, the
present inequitable arrangement. 2/

II. Argument
: -

,

A. The Commission's Authority and Responsibility
to Issue Interim Orders:

In the usual rate investigation, the Commissi.on protects
consumers against unjustified charges by exercising its
suspension and re f und powe rs . In lengthy proceedings the
Commission has recognized that even the provision for refunds

'
does not fully protect the interest of ratepayers and it has
adopted the practice of issuing interim rate orders. FPC v.
Tennessee Gas Transmis sion Company, 371 U.S. 145 (1962);

| (} Georgia Power Company v. FPC, 373 F.2d 485 (5th Cir. 1967).

1/ GPU believes th at there are other costs reasonably associated
with each service. In Docket Nos. 79-28 and 79-29, the Com-
mission is considering issues relating to the appropriate
magnitude of " adde rs" to incremental production costs for
conservation energy. It may be that those proceedings esta-
blish the appropriate size of " adders" in response to this
motion. If not, GPU would be willing to consider any other
" adders" that can be co s t- j u s t i f ie d . GPU is convinced, howeter,
th a t the " adders" to incremental production cost currently-

being paid by it under s p li t- s av ing s-name ly 14 mills per kWh
and above - are unjust and unreasonable and are not
cost-justified.

~2/ This interim relief cannot consist of a price which is
subject to refund. Were that the case, GPU would have
no basis on which to decide each week whether to pur-

i chase from the pool or from other sources.

O
.

a
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Since the instant investigation takes place unde r Sec tion
206 of the Feteral Powe r Ac t, any unfairness in the present
rate can be r.medied only prospectively from the date of a
Commission order. Hence, the usual considerations wh ic h
favor issuing of interim orders as soon as possible, where
some form of relief can be granted in advance of a final
order, is even more appropriate. As we shall point out
herein, there is ample justification on the basis of the
present verified pleading and, we anticipate, on the basis
of the factual elements which are not in dispute here, for
the Commission to issue the interim order requested by GPU.

B. The Unfairness of the Present Pricing Arrangement:

The facts with respect to actual interchange purchases
by GPU from PJM during 1979 establish that the selling
companies received their incremental cost of production of
the energy sold to GPU plus a sum which represented approx-
imately 25-40% of th a t total incremental cost. 1/ Whatever
economic arguments can be made for the appropriateness of
such recovery over cost in normal circumstances, 2/ there
can he no justification for recovery of such levels fo r the
unanticipated purchases GPU is compelled to make as a result
of the loss of generation at TMI. That loss is unprecedented
both in magnitude and duration. TMI gene ration ( approxima te-
ly 1700 mW) has now been lost for almost one year. It
cannot be f a irly argued that the PJM agreement contemplated gan outage of this magnitude for a duration in excess of one
year when the split-savings concept was adopted.

In short, the present arrangement is inequitable as
it is now applied to the TMI loss situation and that inequity
must be rec t ifi ed .

.

1/ See GPU's Complaint and Request for Investigation p. 4.
From July 1979 through February 1980 the average split-
savings " adder" was 14.7 mills /kWh. This " adder" is
increasing as a result of the increase in oil prices
resulting from OPEC actions.

1
l

| 2/ The recent dramatic rise in oil prices plays a major
role in elevating the adder. One pundit has accurately
quipped that every time the price of oil is raised by
$1.00, coal-burning utilities get 50 cents of that rise
in the form of split-savings adder, even though no oil
is used.

|

O

_ - _ _ . _ - - - . -
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C. Facts Which Are Not in Dispute:

O In the course of their examination of the imp a c t
of the loss of TMI generation the PJM companies conducted
studies designed to show the impact on the members of the
loss of TMI generation. Since the studies were conducted
on a joint basis, GPU believes that there is no dispute
of fact over what those studies show.

The loss of TMI energy resulted in a change in the
energy production cost of all PJM members since, throughout
the system on an economic dispatch basis, the energy needs
of all members would be met on a different basis than they
would be met if TMI-1 and TMI-2 we re available. The PJM
studies indicate that the loss of TMI energy resulted in
total annualized 1979 energy cost increases of $12 million,
$19 million, and $345 million for Public Service Electric
and Gas Company (PS), Philadelphia Electric (PE), and GPU
respectively during 1979. At the same time the total energy
cost of Pennsylvania Powe r & Light (PL), Baltimore Gas &'
Electric (BC), and Potomac Elec tric Powe r Company (PEP)
would decrease by $15 million, $8 million, and $11 million
r e s pe c t ive ly . The reduction was due to split-savings
revenues on additional sales by PL, BC, and PEP.

f- D. The Proposed Interim Order Is Clearly
Fair and in the Public Interest:

Under the proposed interim order the predominant
sellers wi th in the PJM power pool (PL, BC, and PEP) would
continue to receive their incremental energy produc tion cost
plus some additional amount with respect to the unantici-
pated sales to be made to GPU as a result ot the loss of TMI
ge ne rat ion. Although GPU is not taking a position at the )
outset with respect to the fairness of the split-savings i
concept in all situations, we recognize that there are thos'e 1

who would argue that the split-savings concept is appropriate
in a power pool agreement such as PJM in that it creates an
economic inc e n t iv e to the participants to fairly structure
their genetating mix in the f ashion which best meets their
own needs. In other words, some will argue, in defense of
the split-savings concept, that it provides a pr ic ing signal
which creates a di s ince n t iv e for a company to install
relatively low capacity cost high operating cost generating
units (such as combustion turbines) in the expectation of

; relying heavily upon the availability of interchange power

O

-- .
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within the pool. 1/ ;

Whatever may be the merits of such economic arguments
under normal circumstances, it is clear that such economic
inc ent iv e justification is irrelevant with respect to the
interim relief GPU is now requesting. The situation pre-
sented here is unique. Seventeen hundred megawatts of
capacity have been lost to GPL Tow for at least a year.
When that capacity is restored in part, such fact might
constitute an appropriate reason for a reexamination of the
interim order. Alternatively, the interim order could be
phrased in such fashion that it apply until the TMI-l
ge ne rating unit resumes the generation of electric energy on
a continuing basis or until a final order is is sue d.

In short, the limited interim order we propose cannot
conceivably be unfair in any respect.

In view of 1) the unfairness of the present arrange-
ment as it applies to the incremental sales occasioned by
the loss of TMI generation; 2) the profit levels being
obtained on those sales as evidenced by 1979 results; 3) the
result of the PJM studies indicating the effect of the loss
of TMI generation; and 4) the f a irne s s of the limited interim
order we propose here, GPU submits that a proper exercise of
the Commission's authority under Section 206 of the Federal
Powe r Ac t requires the adoption of the interim order we
propose here at the earliest practical moment. |||

III. Suggested Procedures

GPU cannot anticipate the precise nature of the responses
wh ic h its complaint and the instant motion will generate.
Should any interested party desire an inve s tiga tio n of the
broader subject matter of split savings in general, the
Commission could accommodate such desires by. means of an
investigation conducted in the normal fashion. In the un-
likely event that responses to th is pleading indicate that
there are matters which require an evidentiary hearing prior

1/ GPU would dispute that the split-savings concept had
any impact on its capacity planning. In any event,
whether or not th is is so is irrelevant with respect
to ~ the requested interim relief.

O
,

i
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() to . th e adoption of an interim order, 1/ GPU requests that,
in that event, the Commission phase this proceeding and
order expedited consideration of GPU's proposed interim i

order. The first step in any such expedited proceeding ;

should consist of a conference of all parties to be held |
within 10 days of the Commission's initial response in this )
proceeding. 2/ Depending on the nature of responses, GPU

'

may suggest other procedural steps to the Commission.

)

|

|

i

|

|

1
,

O
|

|

~1/ Although we cannot conceive of circums tance s which would |
require an evidentiary hearing replete with cross-exam- |i

ination, we would note that under Section 206 of the I
Federal Powe r Act the Commission is not required to con- |
duct a hearing of this type: |

','T h e r e is nothing in Section 206(a) which prohibits
the Commission from eliminating an unlawful practice !

'

without simultaneously holding a full-rate hearing
to provide a proper rate." (Georgia Power Company
v. FPC, 373 F.2d 485, 487 (5th Cir. 1967).

2/ Copies of GPU's Complaint and this Motion are being served
on re p re s en t a tive s of all PJM companies and on re p re s e n t a-
tives of the regul a'.o ry c ommis s ion s in Pennsylvania, New
Jersey, Maryland, Virginia and the District of Columbia.
Under the Commiss ion's rules, responses to motions are
due within fifteen days.

O
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h|IV. Conclusion

Wherefore the Commission should issue an in t e r im
order directing that, until TMI-l resumes the generation
of electrical energy on a contining basis, PJM energy
interchange sales to th e GPU companies associated with up to
1100 mW and totaling no more than 7,000,000 mWh should be
priced at the seller's incremental energy production cost
plus any other costs reasonably associated with supplying
such service.

Respectfully submitted,

DEBEVOISE & LIBERMAN
1200 17th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

By
Leonard W. Belter
James B. Liberman
Attorneys for
General Public Utilities
Corporation g

<

,

March 21,1980

|
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Met-Ed/Pennisc Exhibit A-95
Update of Exhibit A-77
Witnesses: J. G. Graham

F. D. Hafer

O
PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

System Energy Costs and Sales, July 1979 - December 1980
Updated to Reflect Actual Data Through February 1980 and

Assumed Unapproved Status of PJM " Cost + 10%" Pricing froposal in 1980

Energy Total Retail Sales
Costs Sales % of

(S millions) (Gwh) mills /Kwh Gwh Total Sales

July 1979 (actual) S 9.8 817 12.0 767 93.9%
Aug. 12.3 813 15.1 763 93.8"

"Sept. 11.0 867 12.7 810 93.4
"Oct. 15.2 862 17.6 800 92.8
"Nov. 13.4 898 14.9 824 91.8
"Dec. 15.9 964 16.5 872 90.5

6 Months Dec. 1979 $ 77.6 5 221 14.9 4 836 92.6%

Average Month $12.9 870 14.9 806 92.6%

Jan. 1980 (actual) $ 19.7 997 19.8 897 90.0
"Feb. 19.3 1 060 18.2 947 89.3

Mar. (forecast) 22.6 1 108 20.4 996 89.9
"Apr. 17.7 995 17.8 904 90.9
"

U''
May 15.3 908 16.9 839 92.4

"June 16.7 906 18.4 836 92.3
"July 15 .6 869 18.0 809 93.1
"Aug. 14.1 839 16.8 780 93.0
"Sept. 13.1 884 14.8 819 92.6
"Oct. 15.1 898 16.8 825 91.9
"Nov. 17.1 951 18.0 871 91.6
"Dec. 24.2 1 048 23.1 938 89.5

12 Months Dec.1980 $210.5 11 463 18.4 10 461 91.3%

Average Month S 17.5 955 18.3 872 91.3%

18 Months Dec. 1980 $288.1 16 684 17.3 15 297 91.7%

Average Month $ 16.0 927 17.3 850 91.7%

(1) See " Cost + 10%" assumption
'

Assumptions
TMI-1 does not return to service in 1980.*

Neither " Cost plus 10%" pricing of GPU's TMI-related purchases from PJM nor*

GPU Motion to FERC for interim relief from split savings is effective in 1980.
Other economic TMI-related purchases (Ontario, Jamestown, APS) continue for*

forecast period.
*

,
Demand component of cost of TMI-related purchases included for full forecast

! period.
i 15% oil price escalation, Dec.1980 over Dec.1979.*

- . - -



Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit A-96
Update of Exhibit A-87
Witnesses: J. G. Graham

F. D. Hafer

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Increase in 6.5 Mill Level Charge That Would be Required to Recover Energy Costs
Projected to be Unrecovered (Deferred) As of May 30, 1980, the Deferred Energy )

Balance Which Could Be Addressed By a Commission Decision in May 1980 J
!

Deferred Energy Costs as of 2/29/80
(actual; $ millions) $ 7.8

Estimated Additional Unrecovered
Energy Costs through 5/31/80(2):

March 1980 4.2
April 1980 1.4
May 1980 .6
TOTAL 6.2

Projected Balance as of 6/1/80
Effective Date of Clause Revision $14.0

Retail Sales Projected for the Period
June 1980 - December 1980 (Gwh) 5,878

Amortization Rate per Kwh, Excluding
Revenue Taxes 2.4

Increase in Currently Ef fective 6.5 Mill
Level Charge (above x 1.047 revenue tax f actor) 2.5

(1) Excludes unamortized "old clause" balance recoverable by base
rates ($8.5 million at 2/29/80).

(2) See Exhibit A-95.

i

,

t
,

!
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O OOGENERAL PUBLIC UTILI's 4S CORPORATION
Projected Net Short-Term Debt

February-December 1980
($ millions);

1980
Mar. Apr. May June July A_ug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec.u

Jersey Central $ 75 $ 98 $114 $137 $148 $135 $152 $137 $121 $139
Me t-Ed* 89 IJ7 102 110 105 107 119 118 115 121
Penelec - - - - - - - - 5 -

GPU Corp. 50 51 57 59 60 70 73 74 83 84
System Total $214 $256 $273 $306 $313 $312 $344 $329 $324 $344

Major Assumptions:

Neither " Cost plus 10%" pricing of GPU's TMI-related purchases from PJM nor CPU Motion to FERC-

for interim relief from split savings in ef fective in 1980.
- $30 million Penelec bond issue in December and a $5 million refinancing for Met-Ed in November
- Pennsylvania energy clause increases:

Company Effective Date Increase
Me t-Ed 3/1/80 6.9 Mills /Kwh
Penelec None

- For financial forecasting pt:rposes, a CPU common stock dividend of $0.25/ share is assumed to resume in
the second quarter of 1980 and continue at that level for the balance of the year. If the dividend
were not resumed, GPU's cash requirements would decrease by $15 million in the months of May, August
and November.'

E ?*5
* Includes $13 million of Long-Term Debt Issued and Outstanding to Banks. g gf7

R E'
*

-
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METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Projected Source & Application of Funds
February - December 1980

($ Millions)

:

Forecast 1980
Mar. Apr. May June July M. Sept. 03 Nov. Dec. Total

Applications of Funds
Cons t ruc t ion $ 4 3 4 4 4 3 6 3 2 8 41
Refinancing - - - - - - - - 5 - 5
Sinking Funds - - - - - - 1 - 1 - 2

Total Applications $ 4 3 4 4 4 3 7 3 8 8 48

Sources of Funds
Internal Sources S 5 (8) 12 (6) 7 1 (5) 4 6 2 18
Long-Term Debt - - - - - - - - 5 - 5
Preferred Stock - - - - - - - - - - -

Temporary investments - - - - - - - - - - -

Short-Term Debt (1) 11 (8) 10 (3) 2 12 (1) (3) 6 25
Total Sources $ 4 3 4 4 4 3 7 3 8 8 48

Short-Term Debt Outstanding
Per Original Budget $ 99 110 102 112 109 111 123 122 119 125

Adjustments (Cumulative):
Interchange & Purchase Power 11 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15
Fuel Expenditures (10) (11) (10) (11) (12) (12) (12) (12) (12) (12)
'IMI #2 Insurance Proceeds (6) - - - - - - - - -

Reduced Revenues 3 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5
FIT Refund (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) !
Taxes Other - (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3)
Other (2) (3) (1) (2) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3)

_

.

Current Short Term Debt Estimates * 89 107 102 110 105 107 119 118 115 121
>

* Includes $13 million of Long-Term Debt Issued and Outstanding to Banks

,

i

|

.
I

_ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _
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I

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
Projected Source & Application of Funds

( February - December 1980
| ($ Millions)

Forecast 1980
Mar. Apr. May June July A3 Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec. Total

Applications of Funds
Cons t ruc t ion $ 6 13 8 8 8 8 9 8 7 9 84
Refinancing - - - - - - - 1 - - 1

Sinking Funds - 1 - - 1 1 - 1 - i 5
Total Applications $ 6 14 8 8 9 9 9 10 7 10 90

Snurces of Funds
Internal Sources $ 20 (7) (6) 3 10 3 11 9 (12) 8 39
Long-Term Debt - - - - - - - - - 30 30
Preferred Stock - - - - - - - - - - -

Temporary Investments (14) 21 14 5 (1) 6 (2) 1 7 (16) 21
Short-Term Debt - - - - - - - - 12 (12) -

Total Sources S 6 14 8 8 9 9 9 10 7 10 90

STD (Temporary Invest) Outstanding
Per Original Budget $(51) (30) (16) (11) (12) (6) (8) (7) 12 (16)

Adjustments (Cumulative):
Interchange & Purchase Power (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8)
Fuel Expenditures (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6) (6)
TMI #2 Insurance Proceeds 12 - - - - - - - - -

Common Dividend to CPU (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7)
Federal Income Tax Payment 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5
Taxes Other - 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4
Other (1) 3 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5

Current Short Term Debt
"

(Temporary Invest.) Estimates $(56) (39) (23) (18) (19) (13) (15) (14) 5 (23)

O O O
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Met-Ed/ analec Exhibit A-98P

Witnesses: J . G. G rahex
F. D. Hsfer

Page 1 of 4

O
METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
(DOCKET No. I-79040308-PHASE 2)

This exhibit indicates new security of ferings of Met-Ed, Penelec and
General Public Utilities Corporation from January 1969 through December
1978 inclusive.

O

:

i

' O
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Pcge 2 of 4
~

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY
NEW SECURITIES ISSUED FROM JANU,ARY 1969 THROUGH DECEMBER 1978 (1)

Of fer Cost to
Month / Description Number of Amount Company
Year of Issue Shares (S 000) (%)

6/69 8 1/8% Bonds Due 1999

11/71 7 7/8% Bonds Due 2001 15 000 7.84-

9/71 8.17.% Preferred 160 000 16 000 8.09

3/72 7.68% Preferred 350 000 35 000 7.67

5/72 7 7/8% Bonds Due 2002 - 26 000 7.82

7/72 8.32% Preferred 250 000 25 000 8.30

10/72 8 1/8% Debentures Cue 1997 - 53 000 8.09

4/73 8.12% Preferred 250 000 25 000 8.09

10/73 8.32% Preferred 150 000 15 000 8.32

12/73 8 3/4% Debentures Due 1998 - 20 000 8.74 g

12/73 8 1/2% Bonds Due 2003 20 000 8.5-

3/75 9 3/4% Bonds Due 1983 50 000 9.65-

9/75 9 5/8% Bonds Due 1985 45 000 9.85-

3/76 9% Bonds Due 2006 50 000 9.18-

9/77 8 3/8% Bonds Due 2007 35 000 8.53-
r
|

1/78 6% Bonds Due 2008 (2) 8 700 6.10-

9/78 9% Bonds Due 2008 - 50 000 9.11

|
' (1) Excludes 1% Bond issued to Small Business Administration.

(2) Pollution Control Bond

|
,

O

- --- -_
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h
Page 3 of 4

() PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
NEW SECURITIES ISSUED FROM JANUARY 1969 THROUGH DECEMBER 1978 (1)

Offer Cost to
Month / Description Number of Amount Company
Year of Issue Shares ($ 000) (%)

5/69 8% Bonds Due 1999 28 000 7.98-

4/70 9 3/8% Bonds Due 2000 - 25 000 9.39

1/71 8 1/8% Debentures Due 1996 - 30 000 8.12

8/71 8 1/2% Debentures Due 1996 20 000 8.53-

12/71 8.36% Preferred 250 000 25 000 8.37

12/71 7 7/8% Bonds Due 2001 30 000 7.84-

6/72 8.12% P refe rred 250 000 25 000 8.13

7/73 8 3/8% Bonds Due 2003 30 000 8.38-

6/74 10 5/8% Bonds Due 2004 50 000 10.66-

4/75 11.72% Preferred 250 000 25 000 12.31

8/75 10 3/4% Bonds Due 1984 45 000 11.08 l-

10/75 10.88% Preferred 320 000 32 000 11.30

3/76 9.00% Preferred 1 400 000 35 000 9.54

6/76 9 3/4% Bonds Due 2006 - 60 000 10.00

7/76 7 3/4% Bonds Due 2006 (2) - 12 000 8.09

12/77 6 1/8% Due 2007 (2) 16 420 6.32-

6/78 9 1/2% Bonds Due 2008 45 000 9.67-

(1) Excludes 1% Bond issued to Small Business Administration.

(2) Pollution Control Bonds.

||

|

|

1
-
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* * h'1sxch 25,1980 MET-ED/PENELEC Exhibit A - 49
- Witnesses: J. GJ Graham

~

F. D. Hafer

() PARSIPPANY, N.J., March 25, 1980. General Public Utilities

Corporation (CPU) and its subsidiarie. filed suit today in

federal district court in New York City against the Babcock &
*

Wilcox Company (B&W) and its parent corporation, J. Ray
4

McDermott & Co. Inc., seeking more than $500 million in

damages resulting from the accident last year at the Three

Mile Island nuclear plant. B&W was contractually responsible

for supplying the nuclear steam supply system and the written

procedures and training services necessary for operation of

the plant.

GPU is charging B&W with gross negligence, strict liability

6

for equipment failure, intentional breach of contract and I

i
breach of expzess and implied wa rranr '-s. CPU is represented

in th is' ~ac t ion by the law firms of Kaye, Scholer, Fierman,

Hays & Handler, and Berlack, Israels & Liberman, both of New

York City.

.

- more -
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CPU Chairman William C. Kuhns stated that the suit is.

based upon extensive investigations conducted by the company |

and its attorneys into the causes of the March 28, 1979

Oaccident at Three Mile Island. Based on the investigations,

Mr. Kuhns explained, the company firmly believes that the
4

proximate cause of the acc ide nt was th e failure of B&W to
, ,

provide, as it was contractually obligated to, proper proced-
|

ures and training to the utility's operators in order for them
.

to respond promptly and correctly.

.

GPU asserts that the B&W operating procedures and train-
.

ing for both routine and emergency conditions were incorrect,

incomplete and inappropriate to the system it supplied, misled

the operators in their handling of the plant, and were therefore

a critical and proximate cause of the accident.
i

GPU also asserts that B&W knew that the same type of acci-

dent had occurred previously on another B&W supplied system at

the Davis-Besse plant of Toledo Edison. As a result of the

D, avis-Besse events, the complaint states that based on B&W's

own internal documents, B&W knew more than one year prior to

the accident at Three Mile Island that it had not supplied

sufficient information to reactor operators, including GPU, in

the area of response to a loss of coolant accident of the type

experienced at Davis-Besse and TMI.

-

- more -

|
|
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Moreover, the cooplaint states that B&W knew if events
,

'

such as had occurred at Davis-Besso were to take place

in a nuc le ar plant operating at or near full powe r, it was

probable th a t the nuc lear core would cease to be covered by

water and that serious fuel damage would result. Despite

B&W's knowledge of these facts and the strong recommen(ation
.

by B&W engineers that B&W send corrected procedures to CPU and

to all other owners of.B&W-supplied nuclear plants, B&W failed
i

to send revised procedures to CPU at any time prior to the !

Three Mile Island accident. .

I
iIn emphasizing the significance of B&W's failure to '

communicate the lessons learned from previous accidents to the
j

f.operators of nuclear facilities, Chairman Kuhns pointed to

oeveral major findings reached by the President's Commission

on the Accident at Three Mile Island'.

() "The findings state, in part," quoted Kuhns, "The September

1977 incident at Davis-Besse, another plant with a B&W reactor,
,

foreshadowed several aspects of the THI-2 accident. A serious f'

h
warning by a senior engineer at B&W that more precise instruc- |

tions be given to operators ' f ell be twe en the cracks.' This
!

warning, issued 13 months before the TMI-2 accident, if

heeded, would have prevented the accident."

The President's Commission also found that, "Nine times
'

before the TMI accident, PORV's (Pilot-Operated Relief Valves) i
;

stuck open at B&W plants. B&W did 'no t inform its customers

t

I;

j;- more -

C) I

i. -- IL
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_m .,
t

[of these failures, nor did it highlight them in its own -

3 ,

t

training program so that operators would be zware that such a
'

>

failure causes a small-break LOCA (Loss of Coolant Accident)."
Kuhns also pointed to the Rogovin independent f a c t-finding |h

s tudy commissioned by the NRC which states in part, "The |

Davis-Besse accident was intensively analyzed - by Toledo

Edison, by Babcock & Wilcox, and by the NRC. Each of these

s titd i e's identified what should have been perceived to be a

significant safety issue. But because no ef f ec t ive system for

evaluating operating experience;was in effect, none of the

riaults of these studies were ever communicated to Metropolitan

Edison or its operators of the TMI-2 plant."

In addition to its claim in excess of $500 million

|
fo r damages suf fered up to this date, GPU also is seeking.to

recover very substantial future danages it anticipates. CPU's

gggdamages include'past and an tic ipa te d costs fo r the repair and

rehabilitation of Three Mile Unit 2, the unit at wh ic h the

accident occurred, for modification of the adjacent Three Mile

Island Unit 1, which was also supplied by B&W and for the

capital and operating costs associated with CPU's investment

in TMI-2. The company claim includes reimbursement for the

cost of generating and purchasing replacement power during the

period that Three Mile Island Units 1 and 2 are not generating
;

electricity.

|
*
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MET-ED/PENELEC EXHIBIT A-101. .

Witnesses: J. G. Graham i
F. D. Hafer

. - . .

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC CCMPANY
Rates of Return

1 % 9 - 1979

Overall Returns Ccanon Equity Returns
Achieved Allowed Achieved Allowed

11.42%1969 7.12% --

10.66% -1970 7.11% -

1971 7.79% 8.21% 12.20% 14.20%

1972 7.50% 8.21% 10.47% 14.20%

1973 8.41% 8.97% 12.67% 14.57%

1974 7.36% 8.97% 9.14% 14.57%

1975 8.71% 8.97% 12.63% 14.57%

1976 8.80% 9.53% 11.66% 14.80%

1977 8.40% 9.53% 9.98% 14.80%

1978 8.15% 9.56% 9.18% 13.50%

1979 8.69% 9.55% 10.50% 13.12%

O

.
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Witness: R. C. Arnold

, ,

. ~

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Docket I-79040308

Response to Three Mile Island Alert (TMIA) Inter-
rogatory No. 3: "With respect to all training and management
programs described in Mr. Arnold's testimony, provide a
similar breakdown of costs."

Partial response with respect to TMI-2 recovery costs:

Bechtel Power Corporation was retained by Met-Ed

for the purpose of making an assessment of the costs and

schedule of the decontamination and recommissioning of TMI-2.

A copy of the preliminary Bechtel Report dated July 13, 1979

is available for inspection at the Three Mile-Island discovery
room.

.

i

i

'
t
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Mat-Ed/Penelec Exhibit D-11
Witness: R. C. Arnold

.a

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Three Mile Island Alert (TMIA) Inter-
rogatory No. 14(a), as modified by Commiss' ion Order entered
January 18, 1980: "Has the Company engaged in any consider-
ation of the psychological, health and economic impact of
the accident on the Greater Harrisburg Area?"

Response:

No studies have been done of the psychological and

economic impact of the accident on the Harrisburg area.

While Met-Ed has performed no study on the health impact of

the accident, we have retained the consulting firm of Pickard,

Lowe and Garrick, Inc., which has performed an analysis of
, ,

the off-site radiation levels. However, this study is not

translated into possible health effects.

Other studies similar to that performed by Pickard,

Lowe and Garrick, Inc. have been conducted and translated

into health effects. The Ad Hoc Population Dose Assessment

Group stud / (sponsored jointly by NRC, EPA and HEW), the

President's Commission study and the Rogovin study.have in

each case concluded that there have been no significant

health effects on the residents of the Harrisburg area as a

result of the TMI-2 accident. -

.



Mat-Ed/Penelec Exhibit D-12
Witness: R. C. Arnold

-

Metropolitan Edison Company() Docket No. I-79040308
4

Response Office of Consumer Advocate No. 27, Set IV:<

"Plavide a summary of the major activities at TMI-2
,

'
,

to c'- .-up and restore the plant. Indicate when the activities

will take place, what tasks are presently being performed,-

and which tasks are complete. Provide cost estimates for the

tasks, and relate the costs to the estimates on page 6 of

Met-Ed/Penelec Statement A-1".

Response:'

See Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit D-10 regarding cost

estimates and activities in the clean-up an/. restoration of

(} TMI-2. The cost estimates and schedules cantained in the
,

Bechtel Report dated July 13, 1979 were reflected in

Met-Ed/Penelec Statement A-1 page 6.

i

|

.-- - - _. . . _ _ . .
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Witn::e; 3. H. Cherry

( N - )i ~ " f
m GPU Service Corporation.,

I D g i ''y ,]2g 100 Intenace Parnwa<f(/N .i CM
Parsiopany. New Jersey 07054--

201 263-6500
*

TELEX 136-482
Wnter's Direct Dial Number

March 4, 1980

Dr. John Sawhill, Deputy Secretary
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Dr. Sawhill:

GPU Service Corporation, on behalf of the General Public
Utilities Companies (Jersey Central Power & Light Ccmpany,
Metropolitan Edison Ccmpany, and Pennsylvania Electric Company),
is developing a systemwide master plan for conservation and
load management programs. This plan has the goal of reducing
the System peak demand growth by at least 1000 megawatts by
1990 (about one-half of currently projected growth) through a7,

U coordinatec ,.' fort among the companies. their customers and
appropriate regulatory agencies.

It is our belief that this program represents a major
departure from traditional utility planning and provides a
unique opportunity to develop, implement, and test a " blueprint"
for comprehensive conservation and load management reduction
programs. The underlying premise of the plan is that the economic
attractiveness of investments 11. conservation and load management
should be measured on the same basis as investments in generation.
Where conservation and load management investments are shown to
be economic, the plan proposes GPU investment in such activities
as an " offset" to otherwise needed capacity investments. This
approach allows the economic decisions on conservation and load
management equipment to be made on the basis of marginal costs,
rather than on an embedded cost b' asis when such judgments are
made by energy users. For this reason we believe the proposed
approach embodies features of:

1. Minimizing the cost of service to customers

2. Efficient deployment of capital by the utility

3. Predictability of market penetration by conservation
and load management systems,s

I )
v

GPU Servce Coreciation is a subscury of Generai PubLc Ut.ht:es Corocraton



-

g..

.

Dr. John Sawhill -2- March 4, 1980

4. Quality control for all installations. ||h
.

The plan relies heavily on proven technological concepts, and
could find wide applicability to many U.S. utility systems.
The analytical tools, methodologies, and organizational struc-
tures described oy the plan could provide a valuable prototype
for integration within the objectives of the National Energy
Plan. We are in the final stages of developing the details of
our program, and plan to file program documents with rate regu-
latory agencies in New Jersey and Pennsylvania. With favorable
regulatory response, General Public Utilities and its subsidiaries
cre fully committed to carry out this program. Given its poten-
tial applicability to other utility systems, however, the plan
could find significant enhancement were it to encompass both
regional and national priorities. GPU, therefore, would welcome
an opportunity to work with the Department of Energy to develop
and implement the plan.

This letter will give: a description of the GPU Service
territory, including projected growth and customer mix; a general
outline of the plan as currently conceived; a schedule for its
phased implementation and verification; and a discussion of
existing GPU load management activities. This material is pro-
vided to initiate discussions that will clarify areas in which

||gboth GPU an" "O8 might find common in*arest. In addition, for
your informaticn, we are enclosing a copy of our 1978 annual
report.

THE NEED FOR CONSERVATION
AND LOAD MANAGEMENT

General Public Utilities Corporation is an electric utility
holding company that provides electricity to some 4 million people
living in about half the land area of New Jersey and Pennsylvania.
It serves over 1.5 million customers. More than 31 billion kilo-
watt hours of electricity were distributed in 1979. Of this
total, 34% went to residential customers, 23% to commercial
accounts and 37% to industry.

The GPU System includes three operating companies: Jersey
Central Power & Light Company and in Pennsylvania, Metropolitan
Edison Ccmpany and Pennsylvania Electric Company. The System has
total assets of $4.6 billion, making it the nation's 14th largest
investor-owned electric utility.

From 1965 through 1973, System energy needs doubled every
| 9 years, at a rate of S.20 per year. During 1974-1975, growth

declir.-d and since that period has grown at a rate of 3.63 per
year. This trend, if unchecked, will continue through the early ggg
1980's, with growth tapering off to about 2.57, by 1990.
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Q( / In 1980, winter and summer peak demand for the System is
projected to be about 6,000 MW. Prior to the development of our
current conservation and load management program we projected the
1990 System peak growth to be about 8,000 MW (v3% annual growth
rate). Successful implementation of the current conservation
and load management plan will result in reduction of the 1990
peak to about 7,000 MW (yl.5% annual growth).

THE MASTER PLAN

The Conservation and Load Management Master Plan, as
currently conceived, is designed to effect the unconstrained
load growth in a way which minimizes the cost of service to our
customers, minimizes future investments in generation capacity,
conserves energy, lessens dependence on foreign oil and optimizes,
the use of existing generating capacity.

Judgments on the value of specific components will be made
on the basis of marginal cost decisions, rather than embedded
costs of "new capacity." Thus, a large reliance will be placed
on the provision of end use hardware -- often through subcon-
tractors -- to the customer. The Plan proposes that the capital
required to supply these items could be treated in a manner
analogous to cap 1:al commitments in new generation facilicies-

( )s (reccanition 13 rate base). This basic premise will ce tne =" -
ject of review by both New Jersey and Pennsylvania rate regulatory
agencies in the next few months. From a societal perspective,
supply of end use items eliminates the need for the customer to
make economic decisions on load shifting equipment, were he re-
quired to supply such items as storage water heaters on his own.
By encompassing the supply of end use items, the Plan proposes a
more realistic treatment of capital by the utility and eliminates
the need to rely on motivational incentives to convince the
customer to make investments in conservation.

The Master Plan has two major segments; the Residential
Program and the Commercial and Industrial Program. Each is
summarized below.

Residential Program

The proposed Residential Program takes an integrated
approach that focuses on the supply by GPU -- as part of our rate
base -- of end use equipment such as storage water heating or
weatherization requirements, as well as on implementation of time
of day (TOD) rates. In addition, the program includes energy
audit programs, storage space heating, demonstration solar systems,
and direct load controls. Other facets of the program will

f ),1 receive consideration as development and verification of progresss_
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continues, however, all will be consistent with the general
residential program theme of shif ting peak loads and of fsetting
peak capacity requirements to minimize consumer costs. It should
be noted that in contrast to the commercial and industrial
sectors, conservation opportunities (for electricity) in the GPU
System residential sector appear to be relatively limited. This
judgment is somewhat tentative, and will be reviewed as results
from energy audits become available. The various aspects of
the residencial program are outlined below:

1) Time of Day Rates: Starting in 1981, it will be proposed
that all new construction customers with electric space
heat, electric water heat or both will be required to go
on the TOD rate. Turnover customers with monthly usage
over 1,000 KWh will also be required to go on the rate.
Existing customers will not be required to accept TOD
rates, however, they will be actively recruited.

2) Energy Audits: All customers, particularly those who
voluntarily or mandatorily accept TOD rates, will be

j provided a comprehensive energy audit.

3) Weatherization: GPU will a) provide on the spot weatheri-
zation or advice at the time of the Energy Audit, and
b) propose that " super" insulation levels be mandatory
for new nome construction. ||h

4) Storage Water Heaters: The program will propose that
storage water heaters will be provided to all mandatory
TOD rate users and to voluntary TOD users on request.

5) Storage Space Heating: The program will also propose that
thermal storage space heaters (technology choice to be,

! developed) will be supplied to all mandatory TOD rate
; users and will be offered to existing customers who
| voluntarily accept TOD rates.

6) Demonstration Programs: Demonstration programs will be
conducted in the areas of solar technology, remote control
of storage water heaters, remote control of air condi-
tioners, master metered building conversion, and gene.ral
water heat pumps.

Commercial and Industrial Procram

The Commercial and Industrial Program is balanced between
load shif ting and conservation opportunities. Because detailed
end use information is currently not sufficient to determine
specifics of programs suitable for widescale deployment, the
Commercial and Industrial programs begin with a number of |||
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(~T
() demonstration activities aimed at identification and verification

of opportunities. These demonstration efforts will provide the
basis for implementation of widescale programs. GPU will evaluate
conservation and load management opportunities using the capacity
offset approach described in the residential programs. It is
expected that the benefits of this " implicit marginal cost"
approach to system planning will yield substantial benefits in
the Commercial and Industrial sectors. Among the currently
attractive candidate programs are:

Heating / Cooling Storage.

Direct Load Controls.

Improved Building Design.

Energy Efficient Lighting.

Energy Efficient Motors.

Energy Management Systems.

As in the residential programs, the Commercial and
Industrial efforts will rely heavily on the implementatien of

( ,) TOD rates. . is rate approach will ha huttressed by subcontrec-
tors and a team of highly competent engineers, knowledgeable in
building design, HVAC system design and operation, and industrial
processes. This group will provide the expertisc for identify-
ing opportunities in the Commercial and Industrial sectors.

The proposed Commercial and Industrial Program includes
the following components:

1) Time of Day Rates: TOD rates will be implemented on a
mandatory, but phased basis, starting in 1981. Custcmers
with greater than 3 MW usage will be required to accept
TOD rates first, followed by smaller customers with over
500 KW levels.

2) Customer Energy / Load Management Program: This program
envisions a comprehensive audit /information program
whereby formal assistance will be given to individual
customers and seminars established for groups of cus-
tomers with similar needs.

3) Demonstration Programs: GPU has identified several
opportunities for the demonstration of demand reduction
programs. These include year-round storage system use
(space heating, water heating and space cooling), special,

j / ,) off-peak storage rates for storage system customers; and
; \_
!

.

l
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the retrofit of heat recovery systems in electrically
heated commercial buildings.

4) Curtailable Rates: GPU will propose a new curtailable
rate structure with a variety of customer options to
enhance flexibility.

5) Cogeneration: GPU is actively pursuitg a variety of
cogeneration opportunities for both cammercial and govern-
ment (DOD) customers. As part of thc plan, GPU will
develop a series of modular cogeneration systems, pro-
viding design, economic analysis and technical consulta-
tion -- again offering to install systems as a part of
GPU's rate base.

Tables 1 through 3 summarize the projected load reduction
for all of the components in both sectors.

GPU EXPERIENCE

GPU establis.ted a load management policy in 1975 and has
instituted a broad range of individual projects at the demonstra-
tion level. The GPU Companies have promoted TCD rates from as
early as 1972; inst'ituted energy audit: in 1978; tested off-9-m%
metering of water heaters; demonstrated more than thirty off-peak
storage systems; tested cooling storage installations; instituted
Energy Management Committee programs with all of our large
commercial and industrial custcmers; and have accomplished load
shifts and savings of greater than 600 MW in the period.

MILESTONES / PHASES

l Figure 1 indicates the phased approach anticipated by the
Plan. In each phase, the processes of analysis, demonstration,
implementation and verification are employed in varying degrees

j in each program.
1
'

Phase I anticipates significant work in the continuing
cost / benefit analyses of each program. Methodologies and organi-
zational structures will be evaluated and developed to implement
properly the program. Analytical tools will be prepared to pro-
vide a rapid means of review and verification of each project.
The phase also anticipates the initiation of several demonstra-
tion programs and a few actual implementation programs in the
residencial sector and a few demonctration programs initiated
for the Ccmmercial and Industrial sector.

Phases II and III, encompassing the four year period |||starting mid-year 1981, anticipates the deployment of most of
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the plan, with first priority (in terms of scheduling) given to
residential acuivities. The verification and feedback aspects
of the Plan would then come into play, resulting in the modifi-
cation of existing programs and the identification and implemen-
tation of new initiatives.

These efforts are overlaid by interactions associated with
institutional constraints (PUC, FERC, SEC, State Energy Programs,
etc.) and with organizational modifications and enhancements.
As such, these constraints are important for resolution in each
block of the matrix.

* SUMMARY

The GPU Energy Conservation and Load Management Master Plan
has been described. The broader implications of the blueprint
that will result has the potential for national value. It is
our belief that this program is the first comprehensive effort
by a U.S. utility to apply a consistent approach to end use
programs and capacity decisions. Further, it is a pioneering
program in recommending a consistent regulatory treatment for
end use technology as well as generation capacity. DOE parti-
cipation in the program will provide DOE an opportunity to help
in the develorment and imolementation of these efforts, to() assess the us'efalness of 'the "capacir- offset" strategy and to
measure the viability of a number of individual programatic
elements. This opportunity for participation is provided in
conjunction with a utility organization experienced in the con-
servation and load management ethic and firmly committed to
success in our current efforts. We believe that success in our
efforts will have a significant impact on energy use in the GPU
service area and should have wide applicability to other utility
systems.

As indicated earlier, GPU will be reviewing the various
aspects of the program with both New Jersey and Pennsylvania rate
regulatory agencies in the coming months. Positive regulatory
reaction to the " capacity offset" concept and treatment of end
use investments in rate base is clearly required for the program
to go forward in its present form. An important contribution
that DOE could make to assure the success of these efforts, could
be to take part in these rate regulatory proceedings.

In addition to participation in regulatory forums, a DOE
contribution to program cost is solicited. We currently envision
that Phase I of our program will cost v$1 million. GPU seeks
DOE support ofe $500,000 or approximately half of the costs of

i

the planning phase of the program to support such actions as:

(m) Evaluation of various technologies as to their-
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economic impact en the customer; h

Development' of a data base as to how individuals-

use electricity;

- Development of analytical tools used to evaluate
the impact of the various technologies employed; and

Development of the priorities of the program.-

These activities will be accomplished by GPU personnel, augmented
by subcontracts with recocnized experts in various flields.

Additionally, GPU desires continued discussions with DOE ,

to develop areas of common interes t throughout the entire program.
GPU, of course, is committed to this Plan without federal support.

Your review and advice would be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

) }

E .'e 5 y , .1 sident
#Corporate Planning

OBHC:co
Attachments

s

O
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TABLE 1

51 ASTER PLAN SUf! MARY

GPU LOAD REDUCTIONS
(Megawatts)

WINTER PEAK 1 SUM 1ER PEAK 2

Residential 3 C&I4 Residential 5 C&I6
Year Program Procram Total Program Program Total

2

43.1 43.1 - 39.1 39.11980 -

1981 11.5 65.8 77.3 12.3 60.0 72.3

1982 48.8 75.2 124.0 42.0 62.8 104.8

1983 61.5 92.2 153.7 44.7 66.6 111.3

1984 74.5 97.7 172.2 51.5 68.6 120.1

106.7 106.9 213.6 58.7 75.6 J34.3
C'1985

1986 105.3 104.4 209.7 59.6 75.0 134.6

1987 104.9 103.4 208.3 60.3 76.2 136.3

1988 104.7 103.1 207.8 61.2 75.8 137.0

1989 103.6 102.5 206.1 60.6 75.5 136.1

1990 103.6 103.5 207.1 61.5 75.7 137.2>

1980-90 825.1 997.8 1822.'9 512.4 750.9 1,263.3

1. January ot year shown.
2. August of year shown. '

3. See Table 3.
4. See Table 5.
5. See Table 4.
6. See Table 6.

Source: GPU calculations.

. .. _ . . . _ _ . . . . ..
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RESIDENTIAL PROGRAM SUM:1ARY

GPU WINTER LOAD REDUCTION
(Megawatts)

4 New Hone 5 ResidentialTOD2 Storage 3 Storage
Yearl Rate Water Heat Space Heat Insulation Total

1981 4.1 3.8 3.6 - 11.5

1982 4.1 13.0 18.6 13.1 48.8

1983 4.1 14.3 30.3 12.8 61.5

1984 4.0 20.0 37.8 12.7 74.5

1985 4.0 26.1 64.3 12.3 106.7

1986 3.9 26.1 64.3 11.0 105.3

|||1987 3.9 26.1 64.3 10.6 104."

1988 3.9 26.1 64.3 10.4 104.7

1989 2.8 26.1 64.3 10.4 103.6

1990 2.8 26.1 64.3 10.3 103.6

1981-90 37.4 207.7 476.1 103.6 825.1

1. January of year shown.
2. See Table 18.
3. See Table 23.
4. See Table 28.
5. See Table 30.

Source: GPU calculations.

O
,

1
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TABLE 3
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>

RESIDENTIAL PROGRAM SUMMARY
,

GPU SUMMER LOAD REDUCTION
(Megawatts)

TOD2 Storage 3 New Home4 AC EERS Residential

Yearl Rate Water Heat Insulation Imorovement Total

f

1981 5.3 3.8 20.1 3.2 12.3

1982 5.3 13.0 20.5 3.6 42.0

1983 5.3 14.3 20.5 4.6 44.7'

1984 5.2 20.0 20.8 5.5 51.5

1935 5.2 26.1 21.0 6.4 58.7

1986 5.1 26.1 21.1 7.3 59.6

1987 5.1 26.1 21.0 8.1 60..i

1988 5.0 26.1 21.2 8.9 61.2

1989 3.6 26.1 21.3 9.6 60.6

1990 3 ._6 26.1 21.4 10.4 61.5'

-! 1981-90 48.7 207.7 188.4 67.6 512.4

1. August of year shown.
2. See Taole 13.
3. See Taole 23.
4. See Table 33.
5. See Table 34. !

-

Source: GPU calculations.

1
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Met-Ed/P:n:1cc Exhibit E-39
Uitn:c3 B. H. Ch:;rry
Paga 1 of 2

MULTI-UNIT NUCLEAR GENERATING STATION SITES IN UNITED STATES
IN EXCESS OF 1600 MW

No. of Nameplate
State Owner Site Units Rating, MW

Ala. Ala. Pwr. Co. Barton 1*, 2* 2416
Ala. Ala. Pwr. Co. Farley 1, 2* 1776
Ala. TVA Bellefonts 1*, 2* 2664
Ala. TVA Browns Ferry 1,2,3 3456
Ariz. Ariz. Pub. Ser. (w/others) Palo Verde 1*, 2*, 3*, 4*, 5* 6665
Ark. Ark. Pwr. & Lt. Arkansas Nuclear 1, 2* 1845
Cal. Pac. Gas & Elec. Diablo Canyon 1*, 2* 2295
Cal. So. Cal. Edison (w/others) San Onofre 1, 2*, 3* 2812
Conn. Conn. Lt. & Pwr. Millstone 1, 2*, 3* 2728
Fla. Fla. Par. Corp. Crystal River 1, 2, 3, 4*, 5* 3135
Fla. Fla. Pwr. & Lt. St. Lucia 1, 2* 1700
Fla. Fla. Pwr. & Lt. Turkey Point 1, 2, 3, 4 2339
Ga. Ga.Pwr. Co. (w/others) Edwin I. Hatch 1, 2* 1700
Ga. Ga. Pwr. Co. (w/others) Vogtle 1*, 2* 2784
Ill. Comm. Edison Braidwood 1*, 2* 2300
Ill. Comm. Edison Byron 1*, 2* 2300
Ill. Comm. Edison (w/others) Carroll County 1*, 2* 2300
Ill. Comm. Edison Dresden 1,2,3 1865
Ill. Conan. Edison LaSalle 1*, 2* 2294
Ill. Comm. Edison (w/others) Quad Cities 1, 2 1656
Ill. Comm. Edison Zion 1, 2 2196

O' Ill. Ill. Pwr. Co. Clinton 1*, 2* 1900
Ind. Pub. Ser. ot' Ind. Marble Hill 1*, 2* 2260
La. Gulf States River Bend 1*, 2* 2072 |

La. La. Pwr. & Lt. Waterford 1, 2, 3* 2066
Md. BG&E Co. Calvert Cliffs 1, 2 ~829
Mass. Boston Edison Pilgrim 1, 2* 1858
Mich. Detroit Edison Greenwood 1*, 2*, 3* 3497
Mich. Ind. & Mich. Pwr. Donald C. Cook 1, 2 2285
Miss. Miss. Pwr. & Lt. Co. Grand Gulf 1*, 2* 2604
Miss. TVA Yellow Creek 1*, 2* 2750
Mo. Union Electric Callaway 1*, 2* 2384
N.H. Pub.Ser.of U.H. (w/others) Seabrook 1*, 2* 2300
N.J. PSE&G Co. Hope Creek 1*, 2* 2134
N.J. PSE&G Co. (w/others) Salem 1, 2* 2327
N.J. JCP&L Co. Forked River /

Oyster Creek 1*/1 1801
N.Y. Con Ed/PASNY Indian Point 2, 3 2086
N.Y. L.I.L. Co. Jainesport 1*, 2* 2382
N.Y. Niagara Mohawk Nine Mile Point 1, 2*, 3* 3108

'

N.C. Carol. Pwr. & Lt. Brunswick 1, 2 1733
N.C. Carol. Pwr. & Lt. Shearon Harris 1*, 2*, 3*, 4* 3804 |
N.C. Duke Power McGuire 1*, 2* 2440
N.C. Duhe Power Perkins 1*, 2*, 3* 4023 I
Ohio Cleve. Electric (w/others) Perry 1*, 2* 2410 l

i Ohio Ohio Edison (w/others) Erie 1*, 2* 2560 )

| p/ Ohio Toledo Edison (w/others) Davis-Besse 1, 2*, 3* 2812
l L Okla. Pub. Ser. of Okla. Black Fox 1*, 2* 2300
l Ore. Port. Gen. Elec (w/others) Pebble Springs 1*, 2* 2555 _f

i'

l

I
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Aggregate
No. of Nameplate

State Owner Site Units Rating

Pa. Duquesne Lt. (w/others) Beaver Valley 1, 2* 1846
Pa. Met-Ed (w/others) Three Mile Island 1, 2 1832
Pa. Penna. Power & Lt. Susquehanna 1*, 2* 2304
Pa. Phila. Elect. (w/others) Peach Bottom 2, 3 2304
Pa. Phila. Elect. Limerick 1*, 2* 2153
R.I. N.Eng. Elec. Nepco 1*, 2* 2300
S.C. Duke Power Catawba 1*, 2* 2410
S.C. Duke Power Cherokee 1*, 2*, 3* 4023
S.C. Duke Power Oconee 1,2,3 2802
Tn. TVA Hartsville 1*, 2*, 3*, 4* 3148
Tn. TVA Phipps Bend 1*, 2* 2574
Tn. TVA Sequoyah 1*, 2* 2442
Tn. TVA Watts Bar A, B, C, D, 1*, 2* 2780
Tex. Houston Lt. & Pwr. Allen Creek 1*, 2* ' LOO
Tex. Houston Lt. & Pwr./

Owners Group South Texas 1*, 2* 2800
Tex. Tex. Pwr. & Lt. (w/others) Comanche Peak 1*, 2* 2365
Va. Va. Elect. Pwr. Co. North Anna 1, 2*, 3*, 4* 3692
Va. Va. Elect. Pur. Co. Surry 1, 2 1735
Wash. WPPSS Hanford 1, 2, 3 , 4 * 4460
Wasb. WPPSS Satsop 1*, 2* 2480
Wash. Puget Sound (w/others) Skagit 1*, 2* 2660

* Units marked with asterisks are presently planned or under construction.
Also, some sites contain both nuclear and fossil capacity.

Source: U. S. Department of Energy Inventory of Power Plants in the
United States - April, 1979. Energy Infomation Administration,
DOE /EIA - 0095, U. S. Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C.

O
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Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit E-36
Witness: B. H. Cherry
Page 1 of 22-

.

Metropolitan Edison Company
Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Commission request for a proposal to convert

TMI-l to a coal-fired unat at N.T. 2775 and 2776.

COMMISSION REQUEST

We invite respondents to promptly present to
the Commission a proposal, in the context of this
Commission's jurisdiction to set rates, for con- '

verting TMI-l to a coal-fired unit based upon rea-
sonable assurance of the recovery of the cost of
conversion per rates.

The proposal should address, one, the actions
and approvals required to convert TMI-1; two, the
time and cost required to convert TMI-1; and,

~s three, the nature of the regulatory assurance
,

required to commit respondents to a conversion of |

''

TMI-1.

You will consider to what extent the TMI unit
2 study can be utilized for the purpose of answering
questions of the conversion of TMI-l unit to coal.

RESPONSE

GPU does not regard mandated conversion of TMI-l to

coal-fired operation to be an appropriate cetion. Such a

| conversion would require a capital expenditure of more

than S1.46 billion, and the converted plant could probably
not be placed in service before December 1986. The addi-

tional cos t of replacement energy for los t TMI-l generation

between January 1,1981 and December 1,1986 would be on

the order of $1.7 billion. For the first 10 years of

1

:

r 'r y v = - - *-'
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Mat-Ed/Ponoloc Exhibit E-36
Witness: B. H. Cherry

Page 2 of 22

converted plant operation, the levelized g/KWH cos t for

the converted plant would be almos t double that for energy

from the TMI-l nuclear unit plus a capacity - equalizing

portion of a non-TMI sited coal-fired plant. We see no

reason why TMI-l cannot and should not be returned to

service as a nuclear unit as expeditiously as possible.

TMI-1 was not damaged in the March 28, 1979 accident at

TMI-2. Six sister plants to the TMI units have been, and
,

continue to be, allowed to operate. GPU is confident that

it can meet all regulatory requirements concerning the

return to service and continued saf e operation of TMI-1.

As demons trated in my prior testimony, TMI-1 compiled an

admirable operating record prior to the TMI-2 accident, and

GPU is confident that a fine record can be maintained upon
'

its return to service. Operation of TMI-l as a nuclear unit

for the balance of its intended life will provide enormous

economic benefit to our customers relative to any possible

subs titute generation. We see no reason to deprive our

customers of this benefit. GPU has also pledged to do its

u tmos t to ensure that the TMI plant is a " good neighbor"

during future operation.

The following information is presented in specific

response to the questions posed by the Commission.

e
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A. Aeolicability of the TMI-2 Conversion Study

With respect to the issue " consider to what extent

the TMI Unit 2 study can be utilized for the purpose of

answering questions of the conversion of TMI-l unit to coal,"

the TMI-2 Coal Conversion Study is sufficiently applicable

to TMI-l to allow making a preliminary cost assessment of

the latter's conversion to coal. As nuclear units, TMI-1,

at a licensed thermal power level of 2535 MW, has a 9% lower

rating than TMI-2 at 2772 MW. TMI-l is slightly less

efficient than TMI-2. This results in a maximum dependable

electrical capacity of 776 MW, which is 12% less than

that of TMI-2 at '880 MW. According to Gilbert Associates'
g) analysis, TMI Unit 1 and Unit 2 have the same main steam(_

flow and feedwater temperiture. The equipment size and location

for the coal conversion of either unit (but not both units) would
be the same. The net output of Unit 1 af ter conversion to coal

would be 1263 MW vs. 1352 MW for Unit 2. The existing Unit 1

turbine cycle has a higher turbine heat rate than that of Unit 2.

The cost analysis presented here assumed that Unit 2

would be retired in place and that the area north of Unit 1

is not a suitable location for the new boilers and topping

turbines. The latter judgement is based primarily on

physical space considerations. The plant layout would be

essentially the same as in the Unit 2 study, using longer

steam and feedwater lines extending to Unit 1. Gilbert

|

.
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9
Associates also assumed that the overall schedule and cos t

f actore would be the same as those used in the Unit 2 study.
The best coal conversion concept, as determined in the Phase

I study, is a combination of commercially available high

pressure bituminous coal-fired boilers with topping turbines.

Two sets of boilers and topping turbines will be required

to supply the full load steam flow to the existing TMI-l
turbine. The topping turbine initial steam conditions of

3500 psig, 1000 F, were selected to provide the required

inlet steam conditions to the existing TMI-1 turbine withou t

the use of desuperheating sprays at the topping turbine
exhaust. *

The TMI-l turbine plant, cooling towers, and switchyard will |
be converted to the new steam supply without any major changes
to the existing equipment. The main steam and f eedwater piping

will be reconnected to the fossil steam supply, and the existing
cooling towers will be used to provide cooling water to the new

equipment, eliminating the need for any changes to the river
water intake system. Any controls or instruments now in the

TMI-l control room that are required for the operation of the

TMI-l turb'_ne with the new steam supply will be duplicated in
the new control room. The power output of the topping turbines

will be connected to the existing 500 kV line from TMI-l to the
f

switchyard. Auxiliary power to the new equipment will be

obtained from the 230 kV switchyard.
.

-
-
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The new boilers and topping turbines will be located to the

south of the TMI-2 cooling towers. The SO rem val system and +

2

coal handling equipment will be located to the south of the new

boilers.

The boilers will have a balanced draf t design with motor-

driven f ans and electrostatic dust . collectors. The 502 removal

system will be a wet lime or limestone system, with residue condi-

tioning for of fsite dry storage. The topping turbines will have

hydrogen cooled generators with 500 kV unit step-up transformers.

Three half-sized turbine-driven boiler f eed pumps will be pro-

vided in the new turbine room.

The equipment is designed for base load operation.

(} B. Required Actions and Approvals

With respect to the Commission's first question, "the

actions and approvals required to convert TMI-1" are the

same as those described in the TMI-2 Coal Conversion Study.

Permits or applications required for construction of two -

coal-fired boilers and assoicated equipment and service

f acilities will include the following:

a. Preparation of an Environmental Report for submission

to the lead f ederal agency (to be determined) .

b. Prevention of Significant Deterioration of Air Quality

application to U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).

An Air Quality Plan Approval by the Pennsylvania Departmentc.

of Environmental Resourses (DER).

() d. National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (';POES)
permits for liquid discharges during construction and

. _ . _ _ __ . - _ .
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operation covering main plant areas, coal pile areas, the

solid waste disposal area, and the sewage plant (DER).
e. A Spill Prevention Control and Countermeasures (SPCC) Plan

(DER) .

f. A Soils Erosion and Sedimentation Plan for the main plant

and the solid waste area (DER).
g. A U.S. Corps of Engineers Work in Waterways Permit will

be required for a new bridge for railroad coal and lime-

stone deliveries, and for passenger cars and truck traf fic.

A Section 401, Clean Water Act of 1977, certification of

water quality by the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania will

be required before the Corps issues this permit. A

Pennsylvania DER Encroachment Permit will also be

required for this bridge.

h. A Pennsylvania DER Duh certification will be required
for the solid waste area.

i. A Federal Aviation Agency approval or permit for a tall
chimney.

j. A Pennsylvania DER solid waste permit.

k. A fuel use permit for natural gas (if it were to be used)

from the Federal Energy Regulatory Comm? 1sion.

1. Building plans approval for fire protection and personnel
safety by the Pennsylvania Department of Labor and

|

| Indu s try .

m. Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) per-

mits for public highway interf aces b" entrances, exits,

.
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overpasses or underpasses for access to the island over

the new bridge, or for the new dedicated solid waste
haul road.

Conrail track crossing and switch agreements.n.

Pennsylvania State Fire Marshall liquid f uel storageo.

permits.

p. Local township building or construction permits.
q. If natural gas is to be used as fuel, a PennDOT road

crossing permit and a Conrail track crossing agreement
may also be required. The pipeline will be brought to
TMI on either the new bridge or the existing (north)
bridge,

The York Haven Power Corp. license from the FERC willr.

have to be amended to provide for the release of land

on the south end of the island which is now reserved for
recreational development.

A total of 40 or more permits will probably be required
before the project is completed. Some of the permits or

approvals are relatively routine. However, those required

for air quality, solid waste disposal, and the chimney are

critical and will have to be obtained before construction
can proceed.

Conversion of TMI-l to coal or gas firing will require
review and possible amendment of three existing licenses.

One of these licenses is for the York Haven hydro s tation

(} and the other two are for the TMI-l and TMI-2 nuclear stations.

_ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
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The York Haven hydro station license is under the control
!

| cf the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission '(FERC) . Under
i

this license the York Haven Power Company committed the-

southern portion of Three Mile Island to development as a
:

I multi-use recreation area. Most if not all of this area

will be required to build the coal conversion station and the

necessary support facilities, and therefore it will be neces-

sary to amend this license to obtain a release from this

commitment. This license amendment is not expected to pose a

serious impediment to convers ion.

Special consideration would have to be given to present
.

'

and future Nuclear Regulatory Commission requirements regarding

the operation of a coal-fired plant adjacent to the presumably

decommissioned TMI-l and TMI-2 reactors.

GPUSC has contacted the Federal Aviation Administration

(FAA) local office in Harrisburg, PA regarding the maximum

height stack that could be erected for the coal conversion

f acili ty . The location of the stack as presently laid out is

in the aircraft approach zone for Harrisburg International

Ai rpo rt. As pointed out in Section 8.0 of the TMI-2 conver-

sion report, the cooling tower height of 360 ft is inadequate

for a stack, both from the standpoint of meeting the Preven-

tion of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Increments for sulf ur

dioxide and particulates and from the standpoint of downwash

in the plant area. Based on preliminary studies, it appears

that a stack height in the 500 to 700 foot range will be

9
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(
%_ required to meet PSD increments The FAA has informed GPUSC.

that a stack higher than 360 ft might be approved, but it

would be necessary to file a formal application giving the !

coordinates of the stack and the stack height desired.

Approval of a stack higher than 360 f t will probably be con-

tingent upon providing special lighting and possibly other

aircraft aids.
i

The conversion of TMI-l from a nuclear generating station '

to a coal fired generating station will cause substantial

changes in the environmental impact of the station. Impacts

requiring study are identified below. The major impacts re-

sulting from the conversion to coal firing are expected to be

centered around two key areas. These are (a) increased

project land requirements and changes in existing land use,

and (b) coal fired combustion by-product and fugitive air-

borne emissions.

Converting TMI-l to a coal fired f acility will require

the construction of boilers, precipitators, S02 removal system,

ash ponds, reagent handling systems, short term S02 residual

storage areas, industrial waste treatment facilities, coal
_

handling equipment areas, a 30 day long term coal pile area, a

small active coal pile area, coal pile runof f treatment facil-

ities, railroad trackage and a bridge. A laydown area for

construction will also be needed. The total area of TMI is about
|

470 acres, of which about 200 acres are presently used by TMI-l

and TMI-2. It is expected that the remaining 270 acres will be

. ()
i utilized by the conversion project during its construction phase. |[

U

0

.
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Converting TMI-l to coal will necessitate the acquisition

and development of a solid waste site to receive the expected

lifetime output of the SO2 removal system. A solid waste site

survey identified se'reral sites within 20 miles of TMI that

appear acceptable, including one site that is less than three

miles from TMI, and which meets project volumetric requirements.

This site encompasses 550 acres and will require partial re-

zoning from residential / conservation.

The operation phase of the project will entail airborne

emissions of by-products formed from the combustion of coal as

well as airborne emissions released f rom the coal handling

system and storage areas.
!

While EPA New Source Performance Standards (NSPS) can be

met, it is presently unknown what stack height the FAA will ul-

timately approve due to the prximity of Harrisburg International

Airpo rt. Demonstrating that primary and/or secondary air quality

standards will be met will depend on allowable stack height, dis-

| charge concentration Of pollutants (i.e., effectiveness of flue

gas creatment), stack gas exit temperature, background ground

level concentration of pollutants and the refinement of the air

dispersion model ultimately selected.

Environmental impacts that will have t ' be evaluated for
|
'

the conversion project include:

a. Possible increase in sulfur dioxides, particulates, and

nitrogen oxides over the existing background.

O
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O
b. Possible increase in particulates over background in

,

i

the adjoining Harrisburg air basin which has been de- )
clared non-attainment for particulates,

Potential socio-economic impact of taking active farm-c.

land and potential farmland for a solid waste disposal

i
area.

l

d. Potential ground water contamination in the solid waste
!
:

disposal area. !

Nature of flora and f auna in the solid waste disposale.

area (i.e., presence of endangered species, etc.)

({} f. Potential noise impact from both the plant and the

solid waste haul equipment.

g. Possible impact of chimney height on Harrisburg airport
traf fic pattern.

h. Impact of constructing and operating the coal f acility
on the flora and fauna in the plant area,

i. Potential impact of a new railroad, car, and truck

bridge on existing traffic patterns.

j. Potential impact of coal and limestone trains into and

out of plant site.

k. Possible impact of fugitive dust from coal piles and

limestone storage.

._ _
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l. Increased rive r water consumption, if any.
'

'

m. Industrial waste discharge quality and quantity.

n. Sewage treatment plant discharge.

!

C. Time and Cost of Conversion

With respect to 'the Commission's second request, "the

time and cos t required to convert TMI-1," the schedule from the

TMI-2 Coal Conversion Study is directly applicable and the

estimated costs are only slightly greater. A milestone sched-

ule showing the engineering-cons truction time estimates for the

( coal conversion of TMI-2, as prepared by Gilbert Associates

appears in Appendix I. The schedule for the TMI-2 coal-firing

||kop tion , from boiler purchase to commercial operation, is

estimated at 59 months. To this must be added an eighteen

month lead time for licensing of the site, preparation of

specifications, and procurement activities before boiler

purchase. During this time there is minimal site activity.

NRC approval would not be required for this of f-site activity.

The commercial operation date is shown as November 30,

1986 based on a project start date of July 1,1980.

The following assumptions are implicit in the schedule:

1. the site is available for construction activities as

of the dates shown on the schedules with no access

restrictions, limitations on construction permits, or

demolition of existing s tructures,

O
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|

2. Adequate labor f.orce to support parallel construction

of both boilers and other major critical items,

3. Normal productivity, and

4. Five eight-hour days, forty hours per week.

The TMI-2 Coal Conversion Study prepared by Gilbert

Associates concludes that the capital cost, including allowance

for funds used during construction (AFDC) for a December 1986

commercial operation date with coal firing, would be Sl.365

billion. Gilbert Associates estimates that the cost of convert-

ing TMI Unit I would be higher by 539 m'illion. Of this S39

million, about $17 million is hardware costs, mostly for

() additional main s team, feedwater, and circulating water piping.

Appendix II shows general arrangment layout of the TMI Unit

2 coal conversion plot plan. This arrangement is referred to

as a. "s trung ou t" arrangement. Generally, it is desirable to

locate as close together as possible the boilers, turbines,

generators, condensers, and cooling towers. In this instance,

because of the presence of existing equipment, the topping

turbines and boilers are connected to the existing TMI-2

turbine by a 1400-foot, high-temperature, high-pressure steam

line. There is probably no pipeline of that length for that

type of service in the world. Nevertheless, Gilbert Associates

and GPU believe it is technologically possible to construct

such a pipeline, although its operational and reliability

(
|

.
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9
implications have not been fully explored. The conversion to

coal of TMI-l would require an even longer pipeline because of

the arrangement of the existing station.

The cos t, then, for the conversion of TMI-l to coal

is expected to total $1.404 billion or S1112 per KW, plus

an additional S11 million for initial development of a solid

waste disposal site. These capital cost estimates do not

include on the order of S50 million for decommissioning the

TMI-l reactor. The total new inve s tme nt to convert TMI-l to

coal is in excess of S1.46 billion.

The cash flow for the expenditure of the $1.46 billion

would be something like the following:

4

Expenditure
Year (Millions of Dollars)

1980 5

1981 39
1982 130
1983 246
1984 39 7
1985 375
1986 273

Total 1465

,

. _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - -
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These figures do not include the existing investment

in TMI-l of over S400 million. Approximately one third of

! this existing investment, consisting primarily of the genera-

tor, turbine, condenser, the associated equipment and build-

ings, and the cooling towers would be useful in the converted

plant.

There are a number of problems and risks in converting

TMI-l to a coal plant. These problems and risks have been

identified by Gilbert Associates in the TMI-2 Coal Conversion .

Study. They are equally applicable to the conversion of TMI-l

to coal. The Gilbert Associates discussion on this subject

as applied to TMI-l follows.

'

The Phase II study program has not identified any major

engineering or design feasibility risks, although there are a

number of unique features to this conversion project and the

engineering and design work completed in this study is very

preliminary . The topping turbine generators are adapted from

standard Westinghouse designs and the high pressure boilers

utilize proven designs for Pennsylvania bituminous coal. The

long topping turbine exhaust piping can be installed using |

proven procedures for steam distribution piping. The other

components of the plant will be conventional power plant equip-

ment. The controls and electrical designs are unusual but

utilize standard power plant design procedures and equipment.

The unknowns involved with operating and maintaining an SO2

0

,
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removal system'would be the same as for any coal burning

installaticn.

The major areas of concern and risk are licenses and

permits. Anticipated requirements are discussed in Section

10.0, of the conversion report and summarized above, and

the key items affecting licensing feasibility are summarized

in Section 2.2 of the report. It is not certain that all

licenses and permits can be obtained. Even if all regulatory

| requirements can ultimately be met, there are unquantified

risks of schedule delays and cost increases due to either

( schedule delays or increased direct costs of meeting regulatory
requirements. The coat of compliance with the air pollution

requirements, including obtaining offsetting particulate

emissions, can be very high. The solid waste disposal permit

for the 502 residue disposal site can also become a problem.
| The control problems involved with operating three separate

turbine generators as a single unit have not been completely
analyzed. The initial Westinghouse atudies indicated a pos-

sible problem area involving the electrical characteristics of
1
| the three transformers. Additional system stability studies may

be needed to analyze the transmission problems of a roughly 1300 MW

full load trip. The control system that would permit operating

the low pressure turbine at half load with one topping turbine

and one boiler in service will have to be developed. A system

that would permit removing one of the topping turbines from
|

service, while maintaining the second topping turbine and low

l.
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pressure turbine on the line, may not be feasible as the
i

systems are now conceived. Any single boiler or turbine trip !

will trip all three turbines. Operation as a single unit is

well within current turbine-generator control technology. !
l

The restrictions on the stack discharge elevation imposed
1

by the approach pattern of the airport may cause some problems

in complying with federal air quality regulations. Additional

studies will be required to develop the stack discharge design

parameters that are needed to comply with all the regulations
involving ground level concentrations. A stack height in the !

500 to 700 foot range is anticipated, compared to the current

360 foot height limit approved by the FAA for the cooling
( towers.

The initial studies have identified several locations
near Three Mile Island that appear suitable for further con-

sideration as S02 residue and ash disposal sites. The quali-

fication of a disposal site will require a detailed field exam-

ination, including subsurface sampling. The environmental

impact report for the selected site will also require additional
s tudy . It may be difficult and/or very time consuming to

qualify the disposal site and obtain the necessary permits. The

public transport route from the plant to the disposal site can

also be a problem area. A private haul road may be a good
.

solution, using off-road sized trucks, if the site is close

enough to TMI.

'5 )
.

._ - - -- _. . . . . - _.



. . _ - - - - ___ .

.

Mat-Ed/Ponaloc Exhibit E-36
Witnsco: B. H. Cherry
Page 18 of 22

9'The installation of the coal-fired boilers will increase the
industrial waste loading and require new treatment facilities.

A new discharge permit will be required to cover coal pile

drainage, boiler and air heater washing, and general boiler and

turbine plant drainage. The existing outfall can be used, elim-

inating waterfront work.

Field test work will be required to determine the ef fect

!

on the overall cooling tower performance of the additional

! cooling water flow. The cooling tower should have sufficient

excess capacity to handle the added flow, with a small reduction

in flow to the main condensers. This design will eliminate any

work at the river intake, and not materially increase the water

use of the plant from current design values.
_

Additional work will be required on the steam piping lay-
ou ts at the exhaust steam connections to the existing main steam
piping. Studies will be required to prevent excessive nozzle

loading and steam hammer problems in the new and existing piping.

D. Revenue Recuirements

In addition to the, problems and risks noted above, con-

verting TMI-1 to a coal plant would impose considerably increased
revenue requirements on our customers.

These have been estimated from preliminary results of a

study of TMI-2 dispos ition options now in progress. This study

is described below. The increased revenue requirements for
1

tlk-

_ - -_ - _ -.
_
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O
converting TMI-l to coal (as estimated f rom the TMI-2 study)

include on the order of $1.7 billion or 6.4 g/KWH, for

replacement energy for TMI-l being out of service from 1/1/81 to

12/1/86.

Four options for the disposition TMI-2 are being studied:

1. Return TMI-2 to service as a nuclear unit.

2. Convert TMI-2 to a fossil-fired unit using Pennsylvania

bituminous coal; and

3. Convert TMI-2 to a fossil-fired unit using natural gas

for five years, then Pennsylvania bituminous coal;

and

4. Not return TMI-2 to service, and develop alternate

coal capacity at other sites.

The objective of this study was to evaluate the above options^

in terms of customer revenue requirements.

The revenues required for each of the options for the first

ten years of operation, on a levelized basis (1987 through

1996), are:

The revenues required for each of the option for the first

ten years of operation, on a levelized basis (1987 through 1996),

Estimated Cost
Option Description ( Levelized d/KWH)

1 TMI-2 + part of a coal unit 5.6

2 TMI-2 coal 11.5
.

3 TMI-2 gas / coal 10.3

4 Coal units at other sites 11.8

O
|

|
,



.

Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit E-36
Witness: B. H. Cherry

Page 20 of 22

9
The comparison was made on the basis of approximately

equal installations of capacity; hence Option 41 is a combina-

tion of TMI-2 nuclear plus other coal capacity. The cost

includes fuel, O&M, operating income, depreciation, capital
.

?dditions, and taxes.

The analysis assumed that the required capital would be

available for each of the above options.

As can be clearly seen, economics greatly favor return of

TMI-l to service as a nuclear unit. No constraints on capital
,

|

| availability due to company financial conditions were assumed.

For this capital to be available in 1981-1986, we expect that

significant levels of CNEP in rate base would be required.

- k

|

|

.
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Metropolitan Edison Company
Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Commission request for the time and cost to

build a new coal-fired plant at N.T. 2966.

COMMISSION REQUEST

One of the questions I have is if you could
indicate the time which it would take to build a
new coal-fired plant and the cost.

IRESPONSE

The time it would take to build a new coal-fired unit in

the 600 to 800-MW size range depends on the site selected, and

() whether or not the environmental data needed to meet regulations

are already available or if they must be collected. At a new

site, for which the data are not already available, the total

schedule is about 9.5 years. This includes data collection,

licensing, construction, and new plant startup. The cost of

such a unit, assuming that it is similar to Homer City 3 and

assuming that the unit could be completed for commercial

operation in 1986, would be in the $850-900 million range,!

including escalation and AFDC.

In answering the Commission's question we assumed a

plant similar to Homer City Unit 3, but with all necessary

pollution control systems added. Regulations have proliferated

| over the years since the Homer City Unit 3 project began. A() coal-fired plant commenced today (or in the 19P0 ',' "4'' - -
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minimum requirs sulphur dioxide scrubbers. Addi tional environ-

mental standards, including compliance with the Federal Water

Pollution Control Act as amended and the Resource Conser'ra-

tion and Recovery Act, must also be met. A Homer City 3 type

plant will take more than 3 years longer to build and cost
more than 20 percent more (excluding inflation) for environ-
mental controls than the original Homer City 3 unit.

The construction schedule for a coal-fired power plant

in the 600 to 800 MW size range follows:

Es timated Schedule,
Activity Years

Preliminary Engr. & Environ--

g[) mental Report Studies (Phase I) 2.5

Discussions with regulators -

Permit processing and 2.0
Engineering (Phase II)

Const,ruction 4.5

(Phase III)
Start-up 0.5

Total 9.5

For purpose of comparison with the TMI coal conversion

option, the cash flow associated with the construction of a new

625-MW cool plant to go into service in 1986 would be something

like the following, based on an S850 million total cost.

.

4

5
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-

Expeaditure
Year Millions of dollara

Pre-1981 9

1981 40

1982 73

1983 133

1984 204

1985 264 ;

1

1986 104 .

I

1987 23

Total 850

The above numbers include AFDC.

- O

.

.

1

O

__. __ _ - _ - -
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r1 Page 1 of 5

Metropolitan Edison Company
Docket No. I-79040308

| -

Response to Commission request as to the favorability of

federal regulations and laws on gas and coal usage for elec-

tric generation, whether there would be any available federal

funds for TMI-2 conversion, and the limits on the utilization
of gas at N.T. 2966 and 2967.

COMMISSION REQUEST

I also note that in Section 11.3 of thePhase II Gilbert Study, there is an indication
that federal regulations, laws on gas usage for
electric generation and coal-firing are favor-
able for this project, that is referring to

-) Unit 2.
>

Would you indicat" whether there would be
any available federal inds for conversion andalso what are the lir s on the utilization of
gas? I think if I am looking at it correctly,
there has been presupposed in here the use of
gas for a period of ten years, from 1985 to 1995,
and then a coal conversion of Unit 2.

What are the restrictions on using gas to *

generate electricity, or do you see none and
that is the reason -- in other word, could you
go beyond 1995 in utilizing gas.

Again I refer to a statement that is in
Section 11-8, the possibility of a three way
utility (self help) propane air fuel supply
should be given strong consideration from both
an economic and secure supply standpoint.

RESPONSE

The Power Plant and Industrial Fuel Use Act of 1978 (the
'Act") generally prohibits the use of petroleum and natural gas
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Witness: B. H. Cherry

Page 2 of 5
/d
\_/

by certain electric power plants after 1990. However, recog-

nizing that not all power plants will be able to comply with

the Act, the Economic Regulatory Administration within the

Department of Energy established criteria upon which owners and

operators of new and/or existing generating enstallations may

petition for an exemption from this prohibition of the Act.

Based on GPU's understanding of 10CFR parts 502, 503, 505, 507,

and 508 it would appear that GPU may be eligible to obtain an

exemption to burn natural gas as an interim fuel while conver-

sion of TMI-2 to coal is accomplished. Discussions with DOE
l

are needed to further clarify exemption feasibility. !
l

Based on our preliminary evaluation of the Act we would I

'. conclude that there will be no f ederal funds available for thei

J

conversion of a nuclear unit to a coal or gas burning unit.

The limits on the utilization of natural gas are essential-

ly those contained in the Act. In essence, this act prohibits

the use of petroleum products or natural gas in existing or new

boilers af ter 1990. Gilbert Associates and GPU have assumed

that a five ten year temporary exemption could be obtained

oy GPU to burn natural gas. The TMI-2 Coal conversion Study

pos tulates conversion of the TMI-2 gas-fired plant to coal

in 1991. |
|

|At the present time, it is necessary to obtain from

DOE's Economic Regulatory Administration, an exemption from

the Fuel Use Act restrictions on burning natural gas in

qgp boilers in order to displace middle distillate fuel oil.

_ _ __
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Such exemptions have been granted for a 5 year period, pro- h

vided that the utility can demonstrate that coal or alternate

energy sources (presumably including nuclear) are not being

displaced. It is not clear that a guaranteed exemption

could be obtained by GPU in 1980 for burning gas between

late 1986 and 1991, since the use of gas might be displacing

nuclear or coal. An exemption might be conditioned on natural

gas supply and demand perceptions in 1985, tor example.

There is considerable risk, therefore, in proceeding with

a plant that can burn only gas at its planned s tartup date.

Additional restrictions' on using natural gas are supply

and economics. GPU's consultants have indicated that major

gas transmission supply line operators servicing the Harrisburg

area are. projecting increased supply of natural gas through --

the year 1990. After that, howeser, the supply starts de-

creasing. The Natural Gas Policy Act of 19 78 permits new gas

prices at the wellhead to escalate at least with inflation,

or more, depending upon the category of gas. Thus, it is

anticipated that natural gas will increase in price by

about 12 to 15% per year through 1985. Mos t new gas could

be deregulated af ter 1985, and the assumption is being made

that it will increase in price by 11% per year through 1990.

Initial ins tallation of coal nurning capability provides

more f avorable operating economics. However, the costs

,

associated with environmental compliance for coal plants
!
' and coal handling equipment are relatively large compared

to a plant that burns natural gas. Therefore, it was

|

_ _ _ _ _ . -.__ ... - _ .. . . . - . . - _ .- -..
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D)%-
thought that over the initial five years, economics and avail-

ability of supply might favor natural gas. Gilbert Associates was

therefore requested to supply an evaluation of a natural gas

fired conversp:n of TMI-2 so that GPU might be able to evaluate

the economics of that option as well as initial coal-firing.

Utility use of natural gas is placed in the lowest pri-

ority category during the winter months when demand for

natural gas is great. There is a possibility tha't curtail-

ments of natural gas to utilities will be enacted. This is

particularly true when temperatures drop below 20 degrees

Fahrenheit, and demand for natural gas for residential heating

picks up. Please note that this is also likely to be a time

j of peak or near peak demand for electricity, because of

electric heating usage.

We would expect on average about ten days during the

months of January and February when gas would not be available

to a generating s tation. One option available to prote.t

agains t a curtailment is to use propane--air. Propane would

be available from several major suppliers. Howeve r, TMI-2 's

demand of roughly sixty thousand barrels of propane per day

would have to be purchased or contracted from foreign sources.

Because these supplies are politically priced, this may not be

a viable alternative. A long term outlook for propane is that

it will track crude oil prices.

h
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Propane / air facilities, which will deliver the equivalent

Btu per cubic foot as utility gas could be used in conjunction

with utility and/or self help gas.,, Texas Eastern, a major
supplier, has a propane pipeline near TMI. There is ample

storage in the Delaware Valley so that propane could be brought

in by truck, rail, or pipeline. Because of the volume of gas

that would be consumed at TMI-2, however, the propane / air

supply must be viewed as supplemental.

r

\

:

|
!
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METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY
Docket No. I-79040308

:

1

Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, |

Data Requests No. 8:

"On page 44 of a presentation made to Governor Thornburgh on
November 16, 1979, there are statements which highlight GPU's
management's commitment "to develop and implement programs that
will reduce by 50% peak load increases currently projected to
occur over the next ten years." Provide the Comission with a
detailed summary of the current status of this or any other
long or short range conservation / load management programs."

RESPONSE

Future censervation/ load management program objective is to " reduce
by 50% peak load increases currently projected to occur over the
next ten years" will be an integral part of the Conservation and
Load Management Master Plan.

.

.

-
;

.
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,

Response to Consumer Advocate oral data request at N.T. 88:

What portion of the $5 million a month fuel clause underrecovery is
purely attributable to an increased cost of Arab oil.

The $5 million a month increase is based on the months of July, August
and September 1979 as shown on Appendix A of the November 1,1979 filing
of the " Petition of Metropolitan Edison Company for Modification of
Commission Order Entered on June 19, 1979". In these months, the energy
clause revenues for energy costs recovered only $15.3 million of $29.5
million in energy costs above level recovered by base rates. (Refer to
page in Appendix A entitled " Metropolitan Edison Company Statemen't of
Retail Energy Clause Revenues, Expenses and Deferrals" for details.)

The oil fired portion of these costs consists of Met-Ed oil fired
generation, purchases from PJM which are predominately from oil fired
equipment, and purchases from PP&L which are from the oil fired Martins
Creek station. The effect of the oil cost increase on this energy was
calculated by comparing the actual unit cost to that as shown in the
official 1978 9+3 budget. Since the PP&L purchase was made to replace
PJM purchase, its cost was compared to the budgat PJM purchase ecst.

The attached calculation shows, based on the calculation, that the effect
_ _of oil cost increases _on Met-Ed were $300,000 in July, S533,000 in August..

and $658,000 in September for a three month total of $1,491,000.

.
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METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY'

Calculation Showing the Effect of 011 Cost
Increases on Energy Generated and Purchased

by Met-Ed for July, August and September 1979

July Au gust September Total

1. Met-Ed budgeted oil fired generation
rate (9+3 budget) ($/MWil) 44.7 44.9 45.2

2. Met-Ed actual oil fired generation
rate ($/MWil) 51.7 56.0 54.9

3. Dif ference (2-1) ($/MWil) 7.0 11.1 9.7
4. Met-Ed accual oil fired generation (GWil) 5.7 11.7 5.1
5. Increased cost of oil fired

generation (3X4) ($000) 40 130 49 219

6. Met-Ed budgeted PJM energy purchase rate
(9+1 budget) ($/MWH) 30.8 30.8 30.8

7. Met-Ed actual PJM cnergy purchase
rate ($/MWH) 33.8 38.0 45.2

8. Difference (7-6) ($/MWH) 3.0 7.2 14.4
9. Met-Ed actual PJM energy purchase (GWH) 14.4 23.1 26.8
10. Increased cost of PJM energy

purchase (8X9) ($000) 43 166 386 595

11. Met-Ed actual PP&L energy rate ($/MWil) 36.7 38.7 38.6
12. Difference (11-6) ($/MWil) 5.9 7.9 7.8
13. Met-Ed actual PP&L energy purchase (GWil) 36.8 30.0 28.6
14. Portion of PP&L energy purchase cost

attributable to oil increase 2

(12X13) ($000) 217 237 223 677

15. Total effect of oil increase on
energy generated and purchased
(5+10+14) ($000) 300 533 658 1 491

a
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O METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308
.

Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
Request No. 6:

" Respondents are requested to provide the Commission with a feasibility and
impact assessment of secondary voltage reduction as a method of reducing the
cost of energy purchases. This assessment should include estimates of the
potential costs and benefits of such voltage reductions at various practical
levels of reduction."

'

Response:

For many years, the GPU System Companies, (Met-Ed, Penelec and Jersey
Central) along with many other utilities, have used voltage reduction as a
method to reduce temporarily the customer kilowatt demand during periods of
capacity shortage. We have always assumed that very little energy saving

(~N resulted froc M.is action, since most lom:. xtept lighting would opera 6e
for a longer period of time to compensate for the reduced voltage. Many
utility engineers, including ourselves, continue to feel that this is the
result.

More r.ecently, we have been following with interest rather detailed studies
attempting to prove or disprove the energy saving concept. These studies
were conducted by Southern California Edison Company and American Electric.

Power Company. California studies indicated the potential of more than a 1%
reduction in energy consumption for each 1% reduction in voltage. As a
result of that study, the California Public Utility Commissian has required
at least some of the companies within their jurisdiction to reduce their
distribution voltage to the minimum permitted by their regulations on those
circuits which do not require capital investment for implementation.
Voltage will be reduced on other circuits only to the extent that the
additional required capital investment can be cost justified.

Tne study conducted by American Electric Power, on the other hand, indicated
that there was no significant energy saving from a voltage reduction, and
we understand AEP has not reduced their distribution voltage.

We also intend to follow very closely a research project, presently in its
initial stage, being conducted by the Electric Power Research Institute on
the distribution system of a Texas utility. It should provide info rma tion
useful to both utilities and utility commissions in analyzing the potential

(''/)
benefits of voltage reductions. Unfortunately, this is a three year study,

\_ so that results will not be available in the immedi at e future.

_ .. -
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.

It appears from the Southern California Edison study that the energy savings
available vary with the types of loads on the distribution circuit. It is

also likely that distribution circuits in the East, with a significant
amount of resistance heating, might be dif ferent than those in the West,
where air conditioning motor loads probably predominate. In an attempt to
determine if energy savings exist on its distribution circuits, Met-Ed has
recently started a study reducing voltage on the distribution circuits out
of one Substation. Results from this program will not be available within
more than a year af ter reliable data starts to come from the project.
Penelec, on the other hand, operates with a different concept of voltage
control and can not readily select a test area such as Met-Ed is doing and
will follow the results of the Met-Ed program.

We believe that there is no conclusive evidence whether or not voltage
reductions result in energy conservation on our system. In addition,

reliable evidence either way will probably not be available for several
years. However, b ecause of our desire to take all steps that could possibly
conserve energy, the Met-Ed program to implement voltage reductions on
those circuits where this can be done without the investment of additional
capital has been instituted.

However, it has been our experience that we receive voltage complaints from
some customers even when their distribution circuit voltage is above th e '

minimum PUC regulations. The number of voltage complaints which we have
received in recent years has never been excessively high and has, in fact,
been reducing. With the institution of this voltage reduction program,
however, we most anticipate that the numbei of voltage complaints, both g
informal and formal, will probably increase, resulting in additional cost, W
both for the Company and the Commission. -

.

O
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i

() METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY,

! .

i PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY !

!
1 Docket No. I-79040308
:

!
*

I
i Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data

Requests No. 1:
i
'

"On pages 18-21 of the Respondents' July 19, 1979 response to paragraph 6 of
| the Commission's June 19, 1979 Order, there is a summary of Met-Ed's and
' Penelec's planned mass media activities for the last six months of 1979.

Provide the Commission with a similar summary and corresponding exhibits of;

,
the actual mass media activities during the same period. Also, submit any

| media program evaluations that were conducted to determine which media
activities were most (cost) effective in reducing on peak and/or overall'

energy consumption. If a media program evaluation was not conducted,
' provide evidence that these media expenditures are being used efficiently.

Provide the Commission with a summary of the current and planned media
i activities over the 1980 calendar year and demonstrate how these planned

activities relate to Respondents' assessment of the effectiveness of its
prior media activities.

For each of the tariff or program recommendations requested below, include
a summary of the media activities that will be used to support each recc=-s

me nda tio n. "
!

! Response
|

'

; The objective of Met-Ed's and Penelec's Energy Conservation Advertising was |

! to:

| |
.

(1) eliminate unnecessary and inefficient usage of electricity to J

! reduce energy consumption and replacement power cost, particularly i
during peak use periods; and i

I
(2) defer customer use from system peak periods to of f peak periods |

t to achieve energy savings, reduce purchase power cost, and restrain
growth in peak period demands.

) The communications vehicles used to achieve these objectives were the use of
! newspapers, bill inserts and bill messages, company truck posters, radio
i spots and customer information booths. The mass media activities for
i the last six months of 1979 were as follows:
i
i

!
t

;O

.

)

|
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Responsa to PcPUC Date Request No.1 Pcga 2 of 5

Penelec

1. Newspaper Advertising - schedule of insertions for six months 1979

Dailies Weeklies Size

Ad #1 July 11 Week of July 9 36"
Ad #2 July 25 Week of July 23 36"
Ad #3 Sept. 13 Week of Sept. 9 44"
Ad #4 Oct. 17 Week of Oct. 15 54"
Ad #5 Dec. 4 Week of Dec. 3 52"

2. Bill Inserts and Bill Messages

a. Bill Inserts:

Insert #1 - July 1975, " President's Letter" (to all customers)

Insert #2 - August 1979, "bosidential Energy Audit" (to approxi-
mately 9,000 electric heat customers)

Insert #3 - September 1979, "What's A Time-of-Day Rate?" (to all
water heating customers over 1200 kWh per month)

Insert #4 - September 1979, "An I.7portant Message for Penelec
Customers" (to all customers)

OInsert #5 - October 1979, "For Penelec's Electric Water Heating
Customers" (to all electric water heating customers)

Insert #6 - November 1979, " Coal--One of Our Country's Principal
Energy Sources" (to all customers)

b. Bill Messages:

Bill messages promoting load management and conservation
were used on customer bills for the months of August through November
1979. (A Christmas message was used on the December bills.) They
are being continued in 1980.

3. Company Truck Pos ters

During the period of September 1979 to December 1979, Company
| trucks carried a poster with the theme of " Insulate The Kilowattcher

Way." From December 1979 to present, the theme is "Save Energy--Insulate
Your Electric Water Heater."

|

4. Customer Information Exhibits

Penelee had a Customer Information Display at the Annual Keystone
Country Festival at Lakemont Park, Altoona, Pennsylvania on September
8-9, 1979. The booth displayed Energy Conservation and Load Management g
ideas including Time-of-Day Rate, Storage Heating, Storage Water Heating
and insulation, plus other conservation ideas.
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Responze to PcPUC Data Requnst No. 1 Page 3 of 5

In 1980, we plan to display at Home Shows, Energy Fairs, and other
7-) local f airs and shopping mall exhibits through our entire service area,(

with main emphasis on Conservation and Load Management Measures, including
Time-of-Day Rate, Storage Heating, and Water Heating.

Cost Summary

Conservation & Load Management Advertising

Last Six Months Last Six Months Twelve Months
1979 1979 1980

Estimated Cost Actual Estimated

Newspaper S33,000 S50,180 S93,750
Television None None 48,000
Radio None None 20,000
Bill Inserts 21,000 21,175 67,500
Truck Pos ters 900 840 1,000
Exhibits 1,500 300 8,000

No media program evaluations were conducted in the last half of 1979. A compre-
hensive assessment of consumer reactions to GPU advertising was conducted in
November 19 78.

It was identified that one of Penelec's problems in future advertising would'"N
- he to sus tain the high saturation level of awareness established by the " Wait

Until Eight" and "Kilowatecher" themes of past advertising.

One recommendation was to move from the generic or concept advertising to more
specifics for the residential customer. This is being followed in our 1980 mass
media energy conservation advertising.

In response to the Commission's request for " evidence th at these media expendi-
tures are being used ef ficiently" we list the following: three sets of statistics
- (1) comparison of the growth rate in customer use; (2) customer response to *

Time-of-Day metering promotion; and (3) requests for energy audits by total
electric customers.

Comparison-kWh/Cust.
!

Compound Avg.
% Change / Period % Change / Period

Six Months Ending Six Months Ending
Feb. 1975 to 1979 Feb. 1980 over 1979

Residential
Total Electric * -4.5% -6.4%

' Non-Total Electric 1.0% 0.9%
Comme rcial 3.6% -1.7%

O'

*kWh normalized for weather and the changeover to monthly billing.

|
|

I

,-
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Residential Time-of-Day Rate and Energy Audits Comparison

9J uly-Dec . , 1978 July-Dec . , 197 9
New RT New RT

Surveys Customers Surveys Cu st ome rs
Requested Connected Requested Connected 1980 Goal

T.O.D. (RT Rate) 440 18 889 213 750

Requests Inspec. Requests Inspec. Inspec.

Energy Audits
(AE & RS) 695 695 689 689 6,700

Met-Ed

Cost Summary

Conservation & Load Management Advertising

Last Six Months Last Six Months Twelve Months
1979 1979 1980

Estimated Cost Actual Estimatet.

Newspaper $24,000 $27,476 S60,000
Radio 5,000 29,730 30,000
Bill Inserts 7,500 4,200 10,000
Truck Posters 750 900 1,500
Exhibits 1,000 1,100 12,000

No media program evaluations were conducted in the last half of 1979. A c ompr e-
he ns ive assessment of consumer reactions to GPU advertising was conducted in

| November 1978. Excerpts from this report are available for inspection.

| Following the accident at TMI, media advertising was resumed in mid-July,1979.
| In response to the Commiss ion's reques t for " evidence that these media expendi-
| tures are being used ef ficiently" we list the following: three sets of statistics

- (1) comparison of the growth rate in customer use; (2) customer response to,

| Time-of-Day me tering promotion; and (3) requests for energy audits by total
electric customers.

O

.
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Comparison-kWh/Cust.

O'

Compound Avg.
% Change / Period % Change / Period

Six Months Ending Six Months Ending
Feb. 1975 to 1979 Feb. 1980 over 1979

Residential
Total Electric * -3.0% -5.4%
Non-Total Electric 1.4% 0.2%

Commercial 4.8% 4.2%

*kWh normalized for weather.

July-Dec . , 1978 July-Dec . , 1979
New RST New RST

Surveys Cus tome rs Surveys Cus tome rs
Requested Connected Requested Connected 1980 Goal

T.O.D. (RST Race) 34 3 66 641 124 275

g Requests Inspec. Requests Inspec. Inspec.,

Energy Audits>

(AE & RSH) 393 329 494 443 850

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Media activities to support energy conservation and load management programs
and tarif f changes will be developed at the time the programs are ready for
implementation. Samples of Met-Ed's proposed newspaper ads are available
for inspection and copying.

Copies of newspaper ads, bill inserts, bill messages, and excerpts from the
media program evaluation report are available for inspection and copying.

'O

-
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Mer.-Ed/ Pen 21erc Exhibit J-15
Wi: ness: E. F. Certer
Page 1 of 2

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
Requests No. 2 (first paragraph), No. 3, No. 4 and No. 7

Data Request No. 2 (first paragraph)

"Since March 28, 1979, the Respondents have had to purchase a subs tantial
amount of replacement energy which has altered the Respondents' costs of
supplying energy. Provide the Commission with time-of-day (energy) rate
proposals that both reflect Met-Ed's and Penelec's current cos ts of supplying
energy and will provide incentives for consumers to make desired changes in
their consumption patterns. At the minimum the responses should address
recommended changes to Penelec's RS, RT, RL, GS, GL, GP (sic) and Met-Ed's
RS, RST, GPL-2, LP, TP rate structures. In addition, specifically address
the feasibility of providing time-of-day rates to Met-Ed's GPL-2 customers
with less than 50 KW billing demand."

Data Request No. 3

" Provide the Commission with proposals for residential rate schedule modi-
fications, other than the time-of-day proposals requested in #2) above
(e.g. load f actor service , inverted block schedules, a two block rate
similar to that proposed in R.I.D. 626, etc.). These proposals should
reflect Respondent's perspective of changing energy costs since March 28,
19 78 and should provide incentives for consumers to make desired changes in
their consumption patterns."

Data Request No. 4

" Provide the Commission with proposals for Commercial and Industrial rate
schedule modifications other than the time-of-day proposals requested in #2)
above. At the minimum address the potential impact of the following tariff
modifications : a) reduce the minimum curtailable load below 500 kW in
Met-Ed's GPL-2, LP and TP schedules, and Penelec's GL and LP schedules, b)
providing multi-tier credits for curtailable revenues that would vary with
specified levels of curtailable service, c) changing the ratio between the
maximum of f peak and on peak billing demand to induce more customers to use
of f peak capacity, and d) permitting customers to make a one-time adjustment
in their minimum billing demand ratchet if they can alter their demand
requirements as a result of a tarif f modification.

Respondents are directed to provide the Commission with the number of
customers with curtailable service, the total curtailable capacity in each
rate class discussed above and the additional costs of providing customer
service associated with curtailable service. Respondents should also
address any technical constraints associated with providing curtailable
service below the 500 kW level."
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Response to Pe. PUC Decc Requests No. 2, 3, 4 & 7 Pcge 2 of 2

Data Request No. 7

"For those industrial and commercial customers who will not be participating
in existing or proposed time-of-day tarif fs (e.g. recommendations in #2)
or any other existing or proposed tariffs that are designed to reflect
Re s po nde nt s ' current and future cos ts of providing energy (e.g. recommenda-
tions in #4), Respondents are requested to provide the Commission with a
proposed tarif f rider that would require commercial and industrial customers
served under Met-Ed's tarif fs GPL-2, LP, TP and Penelec's GS, GL, GP (sic)
to pay the average cost of purchased power, experienced by Met-Ed for each
billing month, for each kWh in excess of some targeted consumption level
(e.g. 95%). The target level of energy consumption will be a percentage
(e.g. 95%) of the customer's consumption during some base period (i.e. first
quarter 1979). This change will replace the energy charge and the net
energy charge rider, and the revenues collected through this charge would be
treated as ne t energy charge revenues by the Respondents."

Response

Refer to the record at N. T. 3060, starting at line 23, statement by Chairman
Shanaman, "There is no intent to do other than what we have stated in our

prior orders. To the extent that there appears to be some conflict between
the two, we will take that under advisement and get back to you".

mmission's prehearing order of December 21, 1979, s tates "The Commiss ionThe e
has no desire to undertake a redetermination of Respondenta' base rates as a
hypothe tical exercise. If this Commission finds TMI-l no longer used and
useful in the public service, then the determination of just and reasonable
rates for Respondents will be an issue before us."

The Respondents respectfully submit th at time and available manpower limita-
tions do not permit Respondents, in the instant proc eedings , to respond
meaningfully to the rate design issues raised in this interroga to ry.

The available data is being incorporated in the Master Plan which will
address several of these issues which are related to conservation and load
manageme nt .

|
|

|

|

O
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Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit J-16
Witness: E. F. Carter

() METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

: Re s ponse to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
| Requests No. 2b:

"The number of residential, commercial and industrial customers in each
rate class discussed above that have meters capable of recording on- and
of f peak consumption."

Response

The following tables contain the customer counts that meet the above
specifications as of 2/29/80.

Metropolitan Edison Company

O Rate
Classification Class Number

Residential RST 373
Comme rcial GPL-2 4
Industrial GPL-2 12

" LP 13
"

TP 17

Total 419

Pennsylvania Electric Company
|
4

Rate
Classification Class Number

Residential. RT 359
Commercial & GL 70
Industrial LP 13

Total 442

O

!

--

- - _ . . _
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Met-Ed/Pennlec Exhibit J-17
Witness: E. F. Carter

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

O
PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
Request No. 2-c:

"The total costs of providing time-of-day meters to individual customers in
each rate class discussed above."

Response

The total costs of providing a time-of-day (T-0-D) meter is as follows :

Residential & Small Commercial:

T-0-D meter installation S 235
less " Normal" meter installation 35

Incremental Cost S 200
,

( ) Large Commercial (Secondary Voltage):

T-0-D me ter ins tallation S 480
less " Normal" meter installation 250

Incremental Cost S 230

Industrial (Primary and Transmission Voltages):

T-0-D meter installation $1360
less " Normal" meter installation 485

Incremental Cos t S 875

The above es timates are not all inclusive. For example, regardless of
whether a commercial meter installation is T-0-D or not the same meter,

socket, ins trument transformers, wiring, etc. would be required for either
ins talla tion. Th ere fo re , these equally applicable costs are not included in
the above estimates.

At the current time, T-0-D metering is experiencing rapid technological
changes. Costs can vary significantly depending upon the sophistication of
the rate design, the Operating & Maintenance costs associated with meter
reading equipment, meter reader skills required, etc.

O
LJ
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Met-Ed/Penslec Exhibit J-18
Witness: E. F. Carter
Page 1 of 2

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANYs

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

Response to PaPUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
Requests No. 5:

"In Exhibits 27 and 28 of the Respondents' July 19, 1979 response to para-
graph 6 of the Commission's June 19, 1979 Order, there are sample responses
from a self generation customer survey conducted for Respondents. While
most of the customers state that their generation facilities are restricted
to emergency use only, a few of the customers indicate they have generating
facilities that could be utilized to meet more of their own electricity
requireme nts . Provide an assessment of the necessary rate considerations
and purchase agreements that will induce such customers to generate more of
their own requirements and/or provide energy into Respondents' system.
Present an analysis of the levels and duration of customer's generating
capacity that could become available under a range of rate and purchase
ag reeme nt scenarios."

Response

Penelec

The results of the initial survey of customers who have self generation
equipment in place were documented in Respondents' July 19, 1979 response to
paragraph < of the Commission's June 19, 1979 Order. In October,19 79,
Penelec did conduct a follow up survey (1) of those customers who had
responded negatively to the July survey, (2) recontacted the customers
identified in the original survey as "new" potential, and (3) fo llowed-up
as necessary with 15 accounts who had not responded to the initial survey in
time to be included in the Respondents' July 19, 1979 response. The final
tally of the self generation survey is as follows:

1. 106 units are in place, totaling 160,898 kilowatts capacity.

2. 19 of these units, totaling 133,802 kilowatts, were identified
as potentially available for daily operation.

3. Of the 133,802 kilowatts, 131,887 kilowatts of capacity are
presently being used on a daily basis, thus leaving 1,915 kilowatts
which were identified as new potential.

4. The remaining 27,096 kilowatts (160,898 kW minus 133,802 kW)
are strictly " emergency only" generation.

5. Of the 1,915 kW of new potential generation identified, none of it
can be operated on a daily basis due to either economics, design,

( or fuel availability constraints.

_
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Response to PcPUC Date Request No. 5 Pege 2 of 2

6. Customer comments to the follow-up survey can be summarized as
ggfollows:

Emergency Use Only - S

Uneconomical and/or Fuel Constraints Preclude
Operation on a regular basis - 8

No comment - 5

Met-Ed

The results of the initial survey of customers who have self generation
equipment in place were documented in Respondents' July 19, 1979 response to
Paragraph 6 of the Commission's June 19, 1979 Order. Customer comments as a
result of that survey can be summarized as follows:

Emergency Use Only - 13

Uneconomical and/or Fuel Constraints Preclude
Operation on a Regular Basis - 4

!

| The same customers were contacted a second time during the Fall,1979. None
of the respondents changed their answer to the original request.l

Two industrial customers had indicated originally and still have generating
facilities that could be us ed in extreme emergencies to provide additional

electricity for their own requirements. Both customers, however, indicatad

that they are not interested in providing additional generation for their
own use for economic reasons. One of the two noted that to generate elec-
tricity over and above its requirements for process steam is not economical
tince it would cost approximate'y 186 per kilowatthour to generate the
i e_ctricity while blowing steam o the atmosphere. The other industrial
customer considers cost information confidential, will not supply it, and
would only consider increasing its internal generation under emergency
co nd . c .' on s .

1

1
|

|

O
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Met-Ed/Penelse Exhibit J-19
Witnsss: E. F. Certsr

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

PENNSYLVANIA ELEC". TIC COMPANY

Docket No. I-79040308

Response to Pa. PUC Secretarial letter dated March 12, 1980, Appendix A, Data
Requests No. 2a:

'*Ihe average hourly energy costs, per kWh, and the corresponding hourly
loads for each hour, for each of the twelve months ending March 31, 1979,
and for each month, for the period be tween March 31, 1979 and December 31,
1979.

Response

Tables A and B, attached, show the hourly loads and estimated hourly cost of
generation. This cost includes fuel, purchases, sales and incremental
maintenance costs. These costs are at the generation level and, therefore,
include no losses. Additionally, no operation and maintenance expenses nor
capi.tal costs are included.

We have completed estimating the costs for the peak day, the typical week
day and the typical week-end day for each month in 1979. Additional days

(} are extremely time-consuming and costly to prepare.

,

1

)
|

O
:
I

*
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Tablo A
Pega 1 of 37

O
METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Cost of Generation (Including Sales & Purchases)

Peak Days, Typical Weekdays and Typical Weekend Days
In 1979

Typical

Typical Weekend
Peak Day Weekday Day

(1) (2) (3)

Jan Frh.'-19 Wed - 31 Sat - 27

Feb Men - 12 Thur - 8 Sun - 11

Mar Mon - 12 Wed - 14 Sat ~ - 24

9 Thur - 19 Sat - 14Apr Mon -

May Thur - 10 Thur - 3 Sat - 26

June Mon - 18 Mon - 11 Sun - 10

July Mon - 16 Mon - 30 Sun - 22

3 Sun - 261 FriAug Wed --

2Sep Tues - 4 Thur - 13 Sun -

Oct Thur - 11 Mon - 29 Sun - 28

.

4Nov Thur - 29 Thur - 1 Sun -

9Dec Thur - 20 Thur - 6 Sun -

l

Typical weekday is the day in which the daily kWh use is i

closest to the average of the weekday kWh usage of the month. |
The same idea is used to determine the typical weekend day. 1

O

.



L

) . ) ) ) g ) 3 ) ) ) 3 ) i s , e, -,~ %

e '

s.qeI w o.,.

* I O

-

-

-
-

-
-

-

-

-

W_
1 _P

_
_ 62% 5006547604961 44479982 3 H2 33 19

H_ 27 71 55L 965335072092907007501 339 1

_P_ 09975 0 u1 72 615555568243221 21 01 1 1
122222?222222221 1 1 1 2 l 2 1 2 1 2$ _ 1 1 1 1 1

_

T
4
t

A KPY A _

tt R E ) _

HA F $ _ 2403202242% 41 20367206207 Y 54 73 0Y
1 30 01 2. Y.Ct ( _ 321 275005093312703992500 t.- _ .5_ 0505776003656Y403208 8020 7 33 34 60
i

4 lt 18 i 9
1 28 0Y397763025 5 1 4 Y6 Y60S 7 5 _. 3530224451

5 9 0_ 81 744601 2628 5201 55022441 3 76 66 3Y
1S C_ 77666073654201 0080005407 6 1 4 05 781

233333333223322221 2 66 57 47D1 _ 1 1 1 1 1 1,
6 23 23 1 4LS 9

O0 1

N0
.A

T t
Ne
AIu J

Ll
Uf -
PA .0R I
hE R _

F ) _il t

_u_EE
i1 G f#
( _ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

_ 0099494762O2l 33295645350 2 02 Y3 93
D_ 97 4720599Y4Y1 0550951 677 1 29 37 20A 1

00001 24444434333433321 0 1 37 1 9 V1
0__ 1

46 46 O211 1 1 1 1111 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 11 1 1 1 1 1
1

_ 3 1 1 1 1 2

4 AP AP APt

0 D 9Y UO 7t

Ar
0t l - - - - - it 1

NP L PA PA P-i
t

AA VV DU l

I t712345678901212345678901 2
1 11 1 1 1 H KK KK

T AA AA KK
EE EE AA
PP PP EE
- - - - PP
FH Fi - -t

iFO FU Ft
U D FO

U

_

_

_
.

_
_
_
-

_

_

_

_

_

_
9_

_
_

_

.

.

_
.

_

.

-

.

).
.

y9 , . . ( 4 , ( L n g' <g



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ . _ _ _ _ - _ - .
_.

) O o._ _

o,
,

I

tiL1hul'OLII A14 EDI50H CurtPAny
UEHERAT10N 00515 Jut 1HAHy

)

SAT. - JAN. 27, 1979

)

LOAD (NW) 00S1s($) $ PER HW
__________ __________ _________

l

1 AH 927. 10231.17 11.04
{2 D03. Y520.72 10.70

3 069. 9203.03 10.60 ) ,

'..4 047. 0916.21 10.53

5 052. 8974.04 10.53
g

6 070. 9263.10 10.65 I

7 Y17. 10095.16 11.01

O 908. 11419.68 11.56
,

Y 1001. 14472.54 13.3Y I
t0 1128. t5969.70 14.16

11 1144. 16290.32 14.24

12 HOOH 1116. 14927.74 13.30 ')
1 PH 1072. t3311.76 12.42

-

2 1032. 12466.20 11.7V.

3 1006. 18622.22 13.55 3
4 907. 11325.02 11.47

5 1000. 19644.43 11.55

6 1000. 13375.71 12.38 I

7 1000. 13005.49 12.06

O 1053. 12651.03 12.01

9 1010. 11604.18 11.57 *I

to 907. 18264.33 11.41

11 933. 1034Y.03 11.09

12 NID D66. 9239.YS 10.67 )

TOIAL 23736. 2ptuu4.40 tt.ua
_.

h
=*

)

)

I
.o

tu
o
*\>
t*, i i

e

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _



O
, j 3 , 3 g g i , 3 ' 8 ,

N ~

o

,.% , a .

O

W
N
t
f 7209806086001701 61 789Y30 u 91 02 68
E _ 5321 263179495521 93979264 6 74 47 22

_ .P_ 1 1 1 1 1 12544544442221 1 0099 2 13 1 3 1 3
_ 1 1 1 11 1 1 1 11 1 1 11 1 1 11 1 1 1 1 1 11 1 1 1 1$_

Y
4
t L
A A
PY C _
1
t l< I ) _
uA P $ _ 750480336537858359707620 0 37 46 64l Y ( _ 032207037407065621 930466Ct T

_
1

1 Y. 46 9. Ii

S_ . .t
el u - 1 582071 2544739251 8592274 4 03 67 1 2T
uS S _ 7553570617265625309Y1767 3 21 1 1 03
S 9

O_ 596577507545360749504043 Y 36 09 27_7IS C_ 1 0000140008 099857666439 0 4 77 8 3 l 39DT 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 222221 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 11 7 51 52 Y01

ES 3 12 1 2 2O ,

O4 1f C 3A
41 t .

I u M
LI A
UT J
PA -
Ol i

_( E .
I D ) _dI r E W _EE WNG

N __( . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
D _ 08283504251 34061 53771 1 14 4 1 3 04 31
A _ 065451 8707V7352047868 799 7 43 52 07
O_

_ 09?9901 3433333333333329 0 5 32 23 41

L 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 11 11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 v 36 36 U1
_ 2 1 1 1 1 2

4 AP AP APt

0 D 9Y UU 71
t 0t 1 - - - - - 1t i

A P 1 L PA PA P-4
f #

A VY UU 1 A
1234567a901 21234567U9o12 l 1 7

1 1 1 t 1 1 u KK Kh
T AA AA KK

EE EE AA
PP PP EE
- - - - PP
Fd - d

l f i - -
FO f D F8 4

O O F0
O

O
_
_

_
_
_

_

_
_

_

-
. O , i ( , t f( ( . ( (

a,

lr

'



: ,

p f.
|

.I'
L

_
.

t
i

.

O
, * i 8 ' I ' I I * ' % 3 ) 1 '

_
_

_,

_

_

?% u om M _

_

i -

W
i
t

0375619Y29021 0280194351 6 7 36 7% 04
N_ 2970131 9955 U.

51 42 21
001 0 0 4. t.5 4 5 4 1E 1 .

P __ U00000899Y99V98U099vUUUU 0 U9 Uv 09
_$_

Y
ef L
A A

C _PY I ) _iR P
uA Y $ _ 0645111 944664449%6026921 7 25 43 39r

17 90
7. Y. 3 0 7 0 5 3 2 7 3 9 7 0 7 0 6 3 3 7 2 9 5 0 0 17Cf T ( _1

_S_ 765300204591 91 0443204625 9 36 36 00
i
t -4f U I

046360429271 04571432441 1 30 30 74US 9 S _ 1

I 7 U_ 3099032542301 3625326O744 5 60 22 40
_ 807780023333221 18 23221 0Y 5 60 50 07

C_l S 9
1 1 11 1 1 1 11 1 1 11 1 1 1 1 6 1 4 1 5 691DI

ES 2 11 I1 1

.
U 8

HC 0
A

,4 .

liUf S
E

LI F
UT
PA -
UR .

_kE R ) _N Ul

EE H W_
i U T i _tt

( _ . . . . . . . . . , . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . , . . . .

_ 7749742501 381 652411 37373 0 02 55 37
D_A 290794061 0003408051 048 22 2 65 01 56

_ 0999Y0234443333233433321 V 62 63 35
U_L 1 11 1 111 1 1 1 1 11 11 1 1 1 1 1 Y 36 36 H1

2_ 2 11 t 1

AP AP AP4
t

0 D 99 HU 71
0H I - - * - 1-t

t

A NP M L PA t A P-
AA YV UD 1

2345678Y01 21 23456709012 T 1 71
1 1 1 1 1 1 0 hh hK

1 AA AA Kh
EE EE AA
PP PP EL '

- - - - PP
Fe F4f

Fi
- -

FDi FO t

O 0 fU
U

-
-

-
_

_

-

'

(

i '. > e, J d



o i e ' ' ' ' 8 * t 5 6 . > ,

,. ~s . - '

.

. eeEto

, h- G

W
t
i

l 2283405441 63277170696960 4
s

E - 51 999991 3666500905341 743
P_

5_ .

776666677F77776667999777 7
_S_

Y
N
A
WY _

uAl(
) _r

$ _ 4994534919 1 9U341 90045701 2 0Ct 7 ( _ 37961 I 264943443004769766t 0i

S __t li
9 .

t

oil
1 60905546945349700068 503 7

T 1

S _ 71 003059591 0960730797040 v,
S _O_ 6 0 7 71 'r 0 4 0 3 4 41 3990280581 0 SI
I S I C_ 776666177860U76678090UU7 1

D. S
1

1 1 1 9 _..
i

0 s 1 _
E

ID * G
t 0 Ft

A
e

T r -

.
Ll NOl UPA S
0f(

< L _l H ) _l

EL W_
HU H_

( _ . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .D _ 06201 9591 491 027944294030 9
A_ 2H76788 47090948 029665390 0_

O_ 0Y99990008 01 0000001 1 9 1 00 4L 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 S_ 2

N
U DH OM IA NP H L

A1234567D901 21234567U901 2 T
1 1 1 1 11 U

I*

-

_

j

-

_ -
-

_

_

_
_

_

_ -
_

_
.

_ -
.

.

. -

.

_
.

-

_

e.
-

-

,
,

(' ''y
O ' I I ( I ( (- b' L ( '

t

r



| , ,

r ' ,

|i - 1

) h i I 3 8 8 3 ) 3 3 b 8 ) I ' .

.

. $* " a te :

D
_

W-
1 -f

-
R- 034600931 006004507960204 3 65 03 05

P-
1 1 1 32225309 7 36E - 001 6037796761 1 0 72

.

- 777777934444333333332007 93 93 731

5 - 1 1 11 11 11 1111 1 11 1 1 1 1

-

Y
4
t

A
PY K -
t R A ) -1

EuA $ - 1 Y71 51 5H6923637495Y1 0072 5 05 23 Y6Ffi ( - 6 7 0. U. 3 6 2 4 3 6 0 3 2 4 3 0 6 5 1 30469 4 1 3 411 1 2t
i
r - S-

e it I - 203300234732926451 629693 0 82 36 46r

uS 9 S- Y93505401 71 21 90005204367 1 73 1 9 557 O- 543366765746575723035922S 1 37 46 009
I S 1 L - 77777U2922320090999Y731 9 9 53 00 01) D1 - 1 12222221 1 1 1 1 1 11 1 7 34 34 61C E5 . 3 1 2 1 2 3

0 2
11t 0

A
1 B.4

1 O1 E
FIt

uT -A
IHh .

-i t N
ll 4# H

O ) -
Et W -
1 O 1 -F F

( - . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
D- 71 2207011 0130040002641 90 74 01 561

A - 554462073574920255950566 55 3H 371

D- 000001 245555454444444328 3 40 3Y 34
L - 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 11 1 11 1 1 2 47 4? 03

- 3 1 1 1 t 2
t AP AP A t't

0 D 9Y HU 7i
t 1
t 0t I - - - - - 1

A 4 P M L PA PA P-i

A Y9
23456709o12*23456709o1 2 I

OU A1

1 71

H hh hht 11 t 1 1

1 AA AA hh
EE EE AA
PP PP EE

PI- - - -
FH Fe - -t

D Ol O
FeFU t

FO
U

_
.

-
_

_ AU
_
.

_

_
_
_
_

_

_

_

_
_

-

_
_

_
.

- *.

_
_
.

.

.

_
_

_ ; >

_ s
(j



e, ,

.

*
:

2O O
( c .,.

NElkUPOLil All EDlIUte CuttPAt4Y
GLNERATIute COSTI IntinARY

HON. - MAR. 12, 1979 - FEAK

iUAD(MW) CHIII($) $ PER MW
-------- - - - . - - - - - - - ---------

1 AM 942. 10673.60 11.33
2 935. 10547.60 11.20
3 927. 10341.54 11.16
4 930. 10445.32 11.23
5 933. 10493.46 11.25'

6 1010. 12611.40 12.49
7 1863. 10342.60 15.77

' -
0 1330. 29430.75 22.00
9 1397. 35011.91 25.63
to 1429. 34905.72 24.43
11 1427. 34316.22 24.05
12 N00N 1394. 32624.87 23.41

1 Pit 1337. 20970.t6 21.67.

2 1323. 20191.41 21.31'
3 1202. 24604.00 19.25 '

4 1242. 20090.92 16.03
5 1253. 20437.42 16.31'

6 1244. 18909.20 15.26 3

7 1296. 21064.70 16.07
I. 0 1306. 22159.39 16.97

9 1267. 20745.06 16.37 '
10 1231. 20933.59 17.01
18 1129. 15949.30 14.13'

12 HID 1037. I1902.42 11.55 )

TUTAL 20772. 504361.60 17.60'
.

O

OfF-PEAK 9P-VA 12972. t97563.66 15.23
ON-PEAK VA-9P 15u00. 300797.94 19.54 I
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0FF-PEAK UP-DA 12042. 102497.60 14.21 3'

ON-FEAK OA-UP 15930. 323064.00 20.33
0 '

6

0FF-PEAN 11P-7A 7077. 95430.02 12.t2 2
ON-PEAK 7A-StP 20095. 4 9 t+923. 50 19.47 I'
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NETROPULIIAH ED150H COMPANY
ULHERATION COSIS SUNNAHY

, ,

THUR. - MAY 3, 1979 - TYPICAL

8s

LUAD(NW) 00 SIS (i) 5 PLH NW
---------- - - - - - - - - - - ---------

t

1 Att 001. 156Y1.UO IV.5Y
2 769. 14145.72 10.3Y

t- 3 755. 13774.45 10.24
4 743. 13427.72 10.07
5 742. 13522.23 10.22

* 6 000. 15401.64 19.25 '

r 7 923. 20733.60 22.46
'

U 1009. 29142.06 26.76
I 9 1155. 2Y5tO.43 25.55 '

10 1130. 29210.91 25.67
11- 1153. 2VY47.03 25.Y7

( 12 NOUH 1154. 29402.01 25.55 '

1 PH 1113. 27Y51.27 25.11
2 1158. 30070.72 26.13

(, 3 1121. 29153.55 26.01 '

4 1106. 205tv.77 25.79
* 5 1133. 30547.02 26.96

' 6 1093. 30951.33 28.32 3

7 1003. 383Y4.05 20.99
0 1073. 30830.35 2H.73

( 9 1069. 29037.40 27.16 - 8

10 1046. 26134.70 2 4 . Y'/
ll v50. 23516.67 24.55

I 12 HID H59. 18507.90 21.64 I

.

TO T Al. 24027. 5YO606. 7"' "' 4 . '.0
( ,

UFF-l'E AK YP-YA 10640. 233500.YO 21.,5
L OH-PLAl' YA-YP 13307. 3570Y7.02 26.67 *a >

5. .
(> 0FF--PEAh UP-HA 10554. 233115.00 22.0Y E

'' OH-PEAK UA-HP 13473. 357570.04 26.54 g
8 U .

'
OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 6392. 125205.04 19.60
UH-PFAK 7A-11P 17635. 465401.67 26.39

i

O O O -
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#1EIRUPOLI1 AH EDIsote CutiPANY
GEf4LHAII0l4 COSTS SpritiARY j

n 8

IlluH . -N AY 10,1979-PEAli !

)
L O AD(t1W ) CUSTS($) $ PEft NW

___ ______ __________

n

I 1 AN 030. 13696.38 16.34
2 016. 12930.16 15.85
3 792. 12542.39 15.H4 )
4 760. 11985.95 15.77
5 763. 12060.89 15.01

< 6 002. 12715.64 15.05 ,

7 929. 16532.80 17.H0
4 8 1009. 24701.11 22. 6t3

9 1178. 27894.44 23.82 ,;
10 1218. 30364.02 24.93
il 1243. 30767.95 24.75

j12 N00t1 1259. 30286.75 24.06 ,

1 Pl1 1227. 20363.4% 23.12
f2 1274. 31090.00 25.04
|3 1263. 31216.1H 24.72 .

4 1241. 29490.02 23.76
5 1242. 31003.82 25.03*

6 1189. 32038.90 26.95 ,
7 1170. 29073.13 24.85
8 1139. 26509.41 23.27
9 1160. 34170.91 ?9.26 3

to 1140. 2/060.97 24.92
11 1064. 20600.09 19.3,7
12 NID 936. 11530.90 12.30 ,

,

ITOIAL 25755. 570339.fl3 22.14

> !
DFF-PLAK VI'-YA 11122. 2cS060.52 10.44
UN-PEAK 9A-9P 14633. 365271.36 24.96 g )

aIe

j OFF-PEAK OP-UA 11119. 211353.00 19.01 G 3

\ ON-PI:AK HA-flP 14636. 350906.04 24.53 g

i0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 6630. 104003.11 15.67
UN-PEAK 7A-11P 19117. 466336.72 24.39 *

i

u
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NETROPOLITAN EDISDN COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY )

SUN.-JUNE 10,1979
)

LOAD (HW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW
---------- - - - . .--- -_ )

1 AM 730. 12160.55 16.66
2 680. 11069.38 16.28 )
3 647. 10652.72 16.46
4 633. 10601.33 16.75
5 619, 10401.31 16.80 )

6 613. 19227.38 16.68
7 615. 10426.16 16.95

- B 652. 10771.41 16.52 )

9 707. 19493.12 16.26
to 762. 12606.34 16.54
11 805. 13768.95 17.10 8

12 NOON 840. 14770.78 17.58
1 PM 852. 15493.64 18.19
2 846. 15215.49 17.99 )
3 822. 14514.78 17.66

'4 822. 14564.01 17.72
*

' 5 832. 14887.98 17.89 ) 1
6 032. 15126.56 18.18
7 824. 14652.56 17.78

i'8 805. 14137.44 17.56 )'

9 837. 14918.34 17.82
10 871. 16382.11 10.81

./ 11 827. 15286.64 18.48 )
12 NID 801. 13504.46 16.06

> TOTAL 18274. 317633.43 17.38 )

U )
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4 0
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r:1. li<Ol'H1 I I Att t- b 1500 thiti.fh
bi til. li A l l usi I:HX I S SHnti.'.F

Holi. - JUNE !!, 1979 - TYPICAL

L OAl>(ftW s COSISt5) $ Itis tius

,

e

li t Art 757. t 1 HS2. .' / 15.66
. 2 /45. 126SH_30 16.YY
l 3 717. 12.512.50 17.17 *

4 713. 12224.16 17.14
5 721. 42660.Y6 81.56

' 6 76Y. 13744.11 17.07 3

7 003. t6021.08 88.t4
0 104Y. 23253.00 22.17
Y t14u. 20605.3Y 24.YY I

1O 11U4. 30014.66 25.35
11 1210. 31270.36 2S.67

j 12 (100ti 1226. 32Y5Y.71 26.00 8

j t i fi 1203. 31043.11 25.00
2 1283. 2YSU6.S5 24.3Y4

'
3 11Y3. 2YO44.OO 24.35 I
4 1152. 27107.t6 23.60
5 tt4Y. 26342.S4 22.Y3

l I(6 1OY4. 212*>H.16 22.t7
7 1061. 22733.Y7 21.43.

0 1013. 20037.55 20. *i ?
I I. 9 1021. 20500.02 20.t2

a 10 1047. 2tuYO.02 20.91
11 Y6Y. tY400.10 20.02'
12 ti!D 0 76. 16343.UY 10.64 I

El At 24123. 526YO4.66 24.84

bit-PI6h Yl'- Y A 10$94. 201046.H0 tv.34I-
uti-f1Ah YA Yl' 1372Y. 52505 7.ts6 23.74 #

*

' OF IJ-PI Ah UI'- UA 1026Y. tv294).43 111. 7 9 )
the-ITAA HA-UP 130S4. 333Y63.22 24.11

[> )
1FF-PEAK !!P-7A 6181 107817.41 17.44 *
Oti-PEAK 7A-IIP 17942 419087.25 23.36 ;
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METRDPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

- GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY
U e e

THURS., SEPT. 13,1979-TYPICAL

O )
LOAD (Mid) COSTS ($) $ PER Mid

(It ])
1 AM 812. 16502.10 20.32,

|O 2 761. 15731.46 20.67
: 3 73,. 15237.28 20.62 3

4 712. 14734.51 20.69
5 724. 14962.27 20.67

'N'' 6 774. 15846.87 20.47 U
7 911. 19368.19 21.26
8 1943. 26179.85 24.630 , 1150. 29950.34 26.04 d

(: } 10 1171. 29888.27 25.52
11 1191. 31310.44 26.290 12 N00N 1190. 30734.99 25.83 d

1 PM 1166. 28911.56 24 80
2 1195. 29254.37 24.48b 3 1185. 29036.17 24.50 d
4 1158, 28189.96 24.34

'

. 5 1157. 27778.34 24.01
(' 4 1107. 24005.57 23.49 d

'7 1093. 25465.94 23.30
8 1107. 25551.99 23.00f> 9 1134. 24310.30 23.20 d
to 1973. 24665.56 22.99

. 11 988. 20959.75 21.21
' . - 12 MID 888. 18502.81 20.04 d

TOTAL 24449. 571078.89 23.36

0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 10595. 232640.99 21.96O DN-PEAK 9A-9P 13854. 338437.91 24.43 d
i

V DFF-PEAK BP-BA 10579. 229000.95 21.65 | d
h'8DN-PEAK SA-BP 13870. 342077.95 24.66 |

00 i = 3

OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 6321. 130085.40 20.71 g
OH-PEAK 7A-11P 18128. 440193.41 24 28

(.'> m

> | t,
.) .. *

O O O -

_- - - _ -- -.
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NETROPOLITAH EDISON COMPANY O.

OEHERATION COSTS SUNHARY#

THUR.-0CT. fl.1979-PEAK g

i LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW 3
_ _ - - _ - _ _ -. _.

1 AN 880. 21263.67' 24.16' *)3' 2 837. 22051.84 26.35-!
' 3 016, 21647.54 >26.53

4 820. 21795.45 26.58 1d.b 5 826. 21948.92 26.57 .

-4 886. 21953.64 24.78
7 1938. 25164.60 24.24 Og 8 1226. 33999.62 27.73

,

9 1270. - 36520.10 28.76 *
'- * -

'10 1276. 36954.43 28.96 '3
'

gI 11 1284. 36055.70 28.08*

d' 12 NOON 1250. 34253.33 27.23
1 Ptj 1210. 32227.17 26.63 ' g

g! 2 1207. 31905.76 26.43

. 3 1169. 31278.65 26.76 i
'

4 1117. 29698.68 26.59 g ,% ,

*" 5 1141. 3028).45 26.54 |'

6 1120. 29812.28 26.62 - '

7 1138. 30345.90 26.67 0p', S 1169. 31161.25 26.66
i 9 1161. 30640.01 26.39'

10 1115. 28164.10 25.26 Ob.I 11 1033. 25398.78 24.59 ,

12 NID 934. 23403.33 25.14 ;

0b TOTAL 25931. 688014.98 26.53

Yb 0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 11688. 303399.57 25.97 ,

OH-PEAK 9A-9P 14250. 384615.41 26.99

L/ Ql
DFF-PEAK BP-BA 11572. 297512.28 25.71 .

I

DN-PEAK SA-SP 14359. 390502.70 27.20
'

g g
*

|

0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 7037. 179300.97 25.48 y i ,

gO ON-PEAK 7A-11P 18894. 508706.00 26.92 ;
'i ),

o
*

t

. 0
.

|*

,

. _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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Q d
i HETROPOLITAN EDISDN ConPANY

O GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY g)
'

SUN.-DCT. 28,1979'

O ., d
LDAD(NW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW.

(; - - - -- O
'

1 AM 696. 19412.63 27.09
Cj 2 650. * 15463.67 23.79 O

,3 628. 13510.64 21.51
4 622. 12375.31 19.90

0 5 635. 12913.31 20.34 y
6 652. 13496.66 20.70

h.J, 7 678. 14791.40 21.82

O 8 743. 19664.30 26.47 m)
9 831. 25370.27 30.54

.

10 860. 31475.32 36.60i
O 11 874. 28707.36 32.85 Q

12 NODN 892. 29028.83 32.54
i PN B79. 31197.49 35.49

O 2 837. 27:99.13 32.50 y
. - 3 013. 24207.93 29.70

4 791. 23100.53 29.3%
O 5 816. 24542.23 30.10 y

4 871. 20045.05 32.20
7 892. 28944.90 32.45

O 8 870. 27274.00 31.35 Q
9 849. 25320.15 29.03
to 020. 22095.15 26.95

(j 11 702. 22202.48 28.39 g)
12 nip 753. 19853.33 26.37

Cs TOTAL 10734. 540309.02 28.04 q)

I
'

g -- - - . ,

' I !

i 8 ; (i
-

. (N R :'

U I'
4i ;t_

! (.

,

!
,

O O -

- - - - - - - - - - -O-------- - _-
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NETROPOLITAN EDISDN COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUNNARY .)

') ,

NON.-DCT. 29.1979-TYP ,

s) !
',

! LOAD (NW) COSTS 15) $ PER HW !
,

______ _____ _

L)
3 i

1 AM 723. 15697.34 21.71

2 715. 15612.56 21.84
. O.

) 3 731. 16219.61 22.19
,

16062.98 22.28
- 4 721 -

5 745. 18055.41 24.24 O
6 812. 21977.12 27.07 ,

f 7 973. 34876.59 35.84,
t

B 1152. 52751.59 45.79 J.+
0 9 1213. 55767.71 45.90

(]
- 19 1206. 56941.71 47.22

11 1224. 55767.09 45.56
d I'

hj 12 N00ft 1200. 54084.39 45.07

1 PM 1165. 51376.12 44.10
r

2 1178. 52129.94 44.25 ()
I 3 1139. 49620.05 43.56

4 1099. 45402.23 41.31

5 1130. 47296.00 41.85 g:
C*

6 1172. 52456.62 44.76
!

7 117T. 53860.46 45.76'

8 1136. 48978.09 43.11 U
b 9 1104. 44331.92 40.16

10 1077. 41419.23 30.46

11 993. 36476.13 36.73 !

d{b 12 NID 897. 27356.94 30.50
I

TOTAL 24682. 964517.85 39.08
A

i,>

0FF-PEAK VP-9A 10752. 352273.22 32.76 ) '

b OH-PEAK 9A-9P 13930. 612244.63 43.95
.

* LI
b 0FF-PEAK BP-BA 10643. 340837.43 32.02

DN-PEAK BA-OP 14039. 623680.42 44.42 {
'

M L) ;
i

0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 6317. 165858.56 26.26 g i
' '

OH-PEAK 7A-11P 18365. 798659.29 43.49 M e)*

)
1

h

_

___- _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___- __
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HElROPOLITAH EDISoli 00HPANY'

GENERATIDH COSTS SUNNAHY'

) 'i
THURS.,NOV. 1,19 79-i YPI C AL

') --- - . - .---- -
D

s 1 AM 836. 22568.47 27.00 )'d 2 802. 20521.76 25.59
3 792. 19529.95 24.66
4 777. 18579.20 23.91 )5 797. 19574.14 24.56
6 862. 23567.55 27.34''

7 1010. 36560.44 36.20 ')g 8 1161. 53996.97 46.51 -

9 1213. 53774.75 44.33.

to 1203. 51020.47 42.41 yg, ,

11 1206. 48845.63 40.50.,

12 N00N 1107. 47692.48 40.18e

1 ett 1133. 46872.23 41.44 ')O, 2 1151. 50148.65 43.57
3 1114. 46473.23 41.72
4 1098. 41144.67 37.473 )
5 1110. 45890.13 41.34
6 1165. 53065.20 45.55
7 1171. 53743.65 45.90 '3~g ,

8 1139. 51165.29 44.92
9 1102, 47138.27 42.78

10 1058. 41314.93 39.05 \3O 11 975. 36224.26 37.15
12 HID 878. 26820.01 30.55

t

JO 701At 24938. 956234.41' 38.34

OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 11161. 373034.51 33.42
DH-PEAK 9A-9P 13777. 583199.90 42.33

( ) Q
OFF-PEAK 8P-8A 11050. 366396.03 33.16
DH-PEAK 8A-8P 13888. 589830.38 42.47 -

g g
'

OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 6754. 187721.60 27.79
'}I U. OH-PEAK 7A-11P 18184. 768512.81 42.26

;| {,! -

: o i
i )

I i a
iO I P., .)

'

e i.

!

| O i'

! .

D ^)

__ ___________________ - _ __ _ _
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NEIROPOLITAN EDISDH COnPANY
GENEHATION C0515 SUNNAHY

)

SUNDAY,NOV. 4,197Y

LOAD (HW) CDSTS($) $ PER MW ) ,

_ _______
__________ __________

1 AH 706. 19927.85 28.23 ')
t

2 675. 18125.97 26.05

3 661. 16715.96 25.29
4 664. 16500.04 24.06 Y
5 661. 16399.25 24.01

6 681. 16572.17 24.34
F

7 715. 20167.53 28.21 ').

;
8 751. 21795.06 29.02

',
9 004. 26819.91 33.36

1
10 820. 24600.38 30.00 d
11 831. 24219.33 29.14
12 HDON 037. 25139.72 30.04

<

1 PM 827. 24295.06 29.38 Y.); 2 801. 22872.34 28.55
.'

3 776. 22331.46 28.78 *

4 771. 21849.03 28.34 ')
) 5 000. 24544.82 30.38

6 893. 31597.56 35.38

7 918. 32893.37 35.83 -)
) B 908. 31389.82 34.57, ,

9 802. 30013.01 34.03

10 859. 20045.22 32.65 ') (
)- 11 838. 20029.29 33.45

12 MID 800. 24486.74 30.61

9 TOTAL 18807. 569339.67 30.14 .i
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OO

3 ftElROPOL11 Af4 EDISUte COtil'At4Y -

gel 4Eh AT1084 COSTS SuttNAkY

L'
1 THURI..NOV. 29.197V-PEAN

LOAD (NW) COSTS (5) $ PER NW
i

__________ __________ _________ .)

1 AN 086. 20769.99 23.44

(3 2 839. 19859.63 23.67 6)
3 830. 19674.45 23.70
4 825. 19861.67 24.07*

(. D 5 840. 20171.86 24.01 ()
6 913. 29601.52 23.66
7 1082. 27308.06 25.24

() 8 1227. 36785.59 29.98 +)
9 1265. 39517.63 31.24

le 1271. 90812.79 32.11

0 11 1280. 41210.10 32.20 t)

12.N00N 1260. 40800.96 32.38
1 PM 1233. 37433.06 30.36

O 2 1262. 39 69.59 31.04 ,3

3 1243. 37899.24 30.49
'

4 1230. 37141.62 30.20

0 5 1298. 41982.91 32.34 a
6 1344. 48813.50 36.32
7 1318. 44577.22 33.82

(_ ) ~ 8 1299. 43831.66 33.74 g)
9 1278. 44469.82 34.95
to 1222. 39801.50 32.64

C. 11 1139. 30893.43 27.12 .)
12 ft!P 1043. 25780.70 24.73

() TOTAL 27427. 820464.50 29.91 ()

O OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 12111. 322114.03 26.60 i),

OH-PEAK 9A-9P 15316. 498350.47 32.54 ,

QO
OFF-PEAK BP-8A 12124. 327266.22 26.99

OH-P(AK BA-8P 15303. 493190.28 32.23

IO s)

DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 7258. 175035.08 24.12
( OH-PEAK 7A-11P 20169. 645428.62 32.00 y

,J
\ .

'
O | dw
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NEIROPOLITAl4 EDISON COMPANY |
OEHERATIDH COSTS SunHARY g

THURS.,DEC. 6.1979-TYPICAL

LDAD(NW) COSTS ($) $ PER MW
__ _ - .-------

O
,! 1 AM 914. 23282.31 25.47

'

l

( 2 878. 19700.63 22.44 ,

3 857. 18250.63 21.30 () !
4 860. 18503.56 21.52 1
5 072. 19869.60 22.79 '

* '

6 942. 24686.91 26.21 g
7 1117. 34815.29 31.17'

8 1277. 46522.30 36.43
9 1314. 43956.00 33.45 g
to 1311 44450.77 33.91

9I 11 1306. 44023.61 33.71
f

{ 12 N00H 1270. 42039.59 33.10 g
1 PM 1228. 39230.97 31.952

2 1248. 39440.60 31.60 j'
3 1219. 37449.73 30.72 Q;
4 1207, 37736.80 31.26

'

5 1266. 45861.97 36.23
6 1298. 49377.49 38.04 ()
7 1266. 46374.64 36.63
8 1241. 42875.53 34.55
9 1194. 39488.47 33.07 g

10 1150. 35542.36 30.91
11 1071. 32613.57 - 30.45
12 M{D 962. 26430.56 27.47 (,

,

TOTAL 27268. 852523.99 31.26 ,

U!
I

DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 12214. 344173.82 28.18 '

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 15054. 548350.17 33.77 Q

OFF-PEAK BP-BA 12094. 339706.21 28.09 Q
DN-PEAK 04-8P 15174. 512817.78 33.80

DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 7402. 185539.52 25.07
DN-PEAK 7A-11P 19866. 666984.47 33.57 '

[ b
- .

,

b
2,

!

;N . O
i )

*

t} '
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I
t I
; METROPOt_IT AN EDISON COMPe'J4Y

GENERATION COSTS JUMMARY,

'

i b,

I SUNDAY,DEC. 9,1979
i

LDAD(MW) COSTS 15) $ PER MW 4
---------- ---------- -- _---

I ''
1 Att 827. 19251.68 23.28 N
2 793. 16987.73 21.42

g' 3 771. 15303.09 19.85
34 761. 14695.36 19.31 '/

5 763. 15188.22 19.91
b 6 771. 16279.17 21.11

7 810. 18961.59 22.42 C,

8 853. 20410.93 23.93
9 917. 24437.34 26.65O

le 944. 26947.01 28.55 0
11 961. 26308.61 27.38

(# 12 NOON 966. 25346.76 26.24.

1 Pit 969. 25875.41 26.70 d
2 942. 25043.50 26.61

O 3 929. 23510.34 25.31
4 929. 23948.02 25.78 d
5 986. 26984.65 27.37
6 1044. 36661.27 35.12i U 7 1030. 31609.15 30.69 d
8 1020. 28421.73 28.06
9 1000. 26781.99 26.78O

to 973 25168.64 25.89 d
11 937. 25612.89 27.33
12 MID 898. 20949.02 23.33

TOTAL 21794. 560124.92 25.70
U
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NE1ROPOLITAH EDISDN COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY ),

,

THURS.,DEC. 20,1979-PEAK

LDAD(HW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW
----- ---- - - - - - -

1 AN 1077. 25609.00 23.78
2 1048. 23419.48 22.35

. (, 3 1916. 21659.62 21.32 ;)
4 1916. 21585.11 21.25
5 1021. 21742.19 21.29

.( 6 1992. 24990.03 22.88 ,)
7 1246. 32586.83 26.15
8 1421. 45909.06 32.31

'
*Q 9 1474. 48220.25 32.71 -)

10 1480. 48818.65 32.99
11 1498. 48149.52 32.14

Q 12 N00N 1461. 45295.89 31.00 Q
1 PM 1405. 42240.27 30.06
2 1423. 42660.99 29.98

>C 3 1397. 40375.37 28.90 ,)
'

4 1373. 39135.91 28.50
5 1414. 42953.22 30.38

.O 6 1468. 47943.58 32.66 y
7 1457. 48102.63 33.01 |
8 1423. 45275.87 31.82

:O 9 1397. 43128.02 30.87 ,) f
to 1341. 39274.94 29.29

,

n.

11 1264. 35478.38 28.07
;y 12 MID 1160. 28575.81 24.63 y

10TAL 31372. 903131.39 28.79

,b d

DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 14176. 369051.49 26.03
(, ON-PEAK 9A-9P 17196. 534079.91 31.06 )

|q
.

#

y DFF-PEAK BP-SA 14099. 363959.26 25.81 Qj
DN-PEAK BA-8P 17273. 539172.14 31.21 J

,

\O O <,
OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 8676. 200168.06 23.07
DN-PEAK 7A-11P 22696. 702962.53 30.97

g e. ' y

: .I. 3,

D ! ;d
i ~ ,

*
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Table B
. Pags 1 of 37

.

O
PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

Cost of Generation (Including Sales & Purchases)

Peak Days, Typical Weekdays and Typical Weekend Days
In 1979

Typical
Typical Weekend,

Peak Day Weekday Day

(1) (2) (3)

5 Sat - 27Jan Fri - 19 Fri -

3Feb Mon - 12 Mon - 19 Sat -

Mar Mon - 12 Thur - 8 Sat - 24

9 Thur - 19 Sat - 14Apr Mon -

May Thur - 10 Wed - 30 Sat - 19

June Fri - 15 Thur - 21 Sun - 10

July Mon - 16 Wed - 11 Sun - 15

6 Sun 5Aug Mon - 27 Mon --

Sep Thur - 6 Thur - 27 Sun - 30

Oct Thur - 25 Tues - 16 Sun - 14

Nov Thur - 29 Mon - 12 - Sun - 11

97 SunDec Mon - 17 Fri --

,

Typical weekday is the day in which the daily kWh use is
closest to the average of the weekday kWh usage of the month.
The same idea is used to determine the typical weekend day.

. _ - _
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' ' PENHJYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY L. )
DENERATION COITS SUNNARY

(' JAN.5,1979-TYP-FRIDAY Q

LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER NW
c, -- __________ c)

$ AN 1541. 18987.78 12.32
(s 2 1504. 17823.67 11.85 ()

3 1463. 17027.96 11.64
4 $456. 16962.65 11.45

(* 5 1473. 17275.70 11.73 ()
6 1521. 18282.10 12.02

() 8 1882.
. 22141 12 13.427 1650

29230.43 15.53 ()
9 1949. 30349.92 15.57

10 1979. 30904.78 15.62
(e i1 1984. 32660.26 16.46 0

12 N00H 1944. 29069.92 14.95
1 PM 1865. 26354.82 14.13

Q 2 1887. 26845.43 14.23 ()
3 1836. 25393.00 13.83
4 1785. 24082.29 13.49.(- 5 1833, 25322.31 13.81 ()
6 1925. 28925.69 15.03
7 1935. 28316.37 14.74

Q 8 1875. 26757.51 - 14.27 O
9 1817. 26393.89 14.53
to 1794. 22945.42 13.39

L 11 1617. 20106.75 1J.43 ()
12 NID 1454. 17294.35 11.89

Q TOTAL 41889. 579654.13 13.84 O'

O( OFF-PEAK rP-9A 19224. 248427.84 12.92 'r

ON-PEAK VA-9P 2.'665. 331226.29 14.61 g

A
*L O"OFF-PEAK BP-8A 19992. 244471.82 12.80

b OH-PEAK 8A-OP 22797. 335182.31 14.70 2.
(. - Cg

OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 12062. 145795.33 12.09
C OH-PEAK 7A-11P 29827. 433858.81 14.55 (1

()i ,

O O O -



. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ - _

a.

O o o..;^

OiO f,

o!,

oi.
,

ha>
O

,

O
-('

PENHSYLVAttIA ELECTHIC COMPANY
OENEHATIDH CDSTS SUMMARY*

. o
lI

JAN.19,1979-PEAK-FRIDAY*

l) LDAD(HW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW ()
i _

( ) Att 1557. 21244.54 13.64 i)
'

2 1547. 21043.94 13.60

3 1514. 20042.81 13.77
O' 4 1513. 22519.61 14.88 .)

5 1520. 22294.35 14.67
i

6 1576. 24127.59 15.31
O 7 1736. 29808.94 17.17 s)

8 1936, 35688.14 18.43
9 2005. 37900.97 18.90

O, 10 2050. 37481.10 18.28 ()
11 2003. 36018.65 17.29 .

12 N00N 2055. 33096.65 16.11
1 Pit 1968. 30140.34 15.32 s)() .

2 2003. 31431.41 15.69

5 3 1963. 29956.57 15.26

() 4 1085. 26832.28 14.23 e1

5 1873. 26503.08 . 14.15

6 1936. 20048.86 14.49

O 7 1995. 31048.95 15.56 ()
i

8 1911. 27656.99 14.47-

9 1848. 25065.74 13.56

() to 1759. 23944.19 13.61 4) i

11 1647. 23260.96 14.12 ,

12 HID 1495. 20726.27 13.86 -

(),

(k
T01AL 43375. 666682.92 15.37

L)O*

DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 19805. 303402.32 15.32 ,

OH-PEAK 9A-9P 23570. 363200.60 15.41
f.)O ,'

& I
0FF-PEAK BP-8A 19648. 290567.09 14.79 e

!

O ON-PEAK 8A-8P 23727. 376115.03 15.85 w It)
%

i
,

U ')O OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 12458. 182600.06 14.66
: OH-PEAK 7A-11P 30917. 484074.06 15.66

e i'

,

_ _ _ _ _ _ _
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*) PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY E)
GENERATIDN COSTS SUNNARY

I# JAN. 27,1979-SATURDAY d

LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER HW '

O _ ___ O

1 AN 1340. 19470.08 14.53O 2 1316. iB422.35 14.00 0
3 1286. 17864.70 13.89

- 4 1233. 16744.31 13.58b 5 1218. 16365.11 13.44 ')
t 4 1236. 16815.90 13.61

7 1290. 18010.62 13.96U 8 1352. 20031.81 14.02 i)
9 1433. 23680.31 16.52

10 1540. 26367.57 17.12b.
11 1591. 20077.12 17.65 *I'
12 NOON 1585. 27744.61 17.50

0 1 PN 1539. 25062.21 16.28
2 1536. 25393.41 16.53 ()
3 1508. 23569.00 15.63
4 1477. 21939.00 14.05' > 5 1500. 22528.94 15.02 '3
6 1573. 25271.58 16.07
7 1617. 27118.39 16.77'
8 1563. 24974.96 15.98 l)
9 1503. 22412.14 14.91

10 1459. 20780.43 14.24l#
11 1377. 18605.90 13.51 l)
12 HID 1319. 17664.47 13.39

I>
-

. _ .
TOTAL 34391. 524987.81 15.26 d

. . - . - . - . _.
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PENNIYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SunMARY

*
' ' . )KATuRDAY,rEs. 3,1979 '

g, LOAD (NW) COITI($) $ PER MW c)

(, 1 AM 1454. 18631.24 12.81 ') A2 1397. 17846.06 12.77
3 1343. 17432.82 12.79

gr, 4 1337. 17097.85 12.79 .) 1.

' 5 1345. 17015.39 12.65
6 1362. 17520.83 12.86

C, 7 1399. t8127.88 12.96 ) .8 1504. 19634.86 13.06
9 1602. 26162.06 13.21

() 10 1644. 21937.75 13.34 ,)
Ii 1674. 22550.I6 13.47,

12 NOON 1643. 21832.05 13.29
O, t PM ' 1610. 21282.51 13.22 .)*

2 1560. 20512.88 13.15+

3 1514. 19721.78 13.03
() , 4 1506. 19420.24 12.90 35 1536. 19938.54 12.98

6 1591. 20652.55 12.98
g) 7 1666. 21886.42 13.94 *)8 1639. 21395.51 13.05

9 1585. 20933.86 13.21
Q 10 1537. 20189.75 13.14 ') g11 1456. 19149.51 13.15

12 MID 1370. 17607.96 12.85 !

TOTAL 36294. 473480.46 13.05

d j J'

i.
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O ')PENNIYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION COITS IunNARY

-) '}M.'H D AY . F E B . 12.l?79-PEAK

' LOAD (NW) COITIt$) $ PER NW
'

l' -- -- =- ')
1 AN 1532. 19304.88 12.650 02 1484. 18118.18 12.21
3 1468. 17924.97 12.21
4 1488. 18101.04 12.22O ')5 1500. 18345.88 12.23

.

6 1554. 19115.78 12.30
7 1748. 21985.47 12.58b. 8 1960. 27182.25 13.07 ')
9 2052. 38351.42 15.28
to 2077. 29954.48 14.42

'I O11 2124. 32298.33 15.21
12 NOON 2122. 31947.90 15.06
i PM 2059. 30699.17 14.98

L' 2 2072. 30794.00 14.86 *)
3 2006. 28294.40 14.10
4 1956. 27098.17 13.85

> 5 1971. 27257.57 13.83 '8

6 2004. 26815.'.4 13.38
7 2065. 2786G.98 13.49

J 8 2069. 257/0.63 12.21 O
9 1995. 2F,455. 4 l 14.26

10 1942. 26462.79 13.63U ii 1802. 23019.54 12.77 d
12 NID 1661. 20835.18 12.54

|U TOTAL 44711. $O0655.80 13.68 O

ll 0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 20191. 261909.39 12.97 O
ON-PEAK 9A-9P 24520. 346746.41 14.14

'e !
s s)

$OFF-PEAK 8P-0A 20134. 259013.37 12.84
ON-PEAK 8A-OP 24577. 349642.43 14.23

J e y

=

OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 12435. 153893.38 12.38 4 ,> ''DN-PEAK 7A-1iP 32276. 454762.42 14.09 ,

ii ;,

O 9 9
--
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

,
- GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY - .!a .) '

MONDAY.FEB. 19.1979-TYPICAL |
B

O LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER MW O
_----- g

i

1 1 AM 1507. 22339.91 14.82 O
i

2 1497. 21953.90 14.67 <

3 1463. 21299.09 84.56 ' '

] 4 1441. 20071.73 14.48 - OL

5 1452. 20888.15 14.39 i
( 1512. 21860.05 14.42 j

L'3 */ 1412. 24599.72 15.26 s) ,

8 1739. 27604.00 15.87 '

' 9 1878. 31820.00 16.94
b 10 1910. 32006.28 17.18 d

11 1956. 32454.78 16.59
,. 12 N00N 1956. 32323.52 16.53
L' t PM i885. 32032.62 16.99 i) j.

2 1988. 32046.52 16.71
3 1850. 31898.48 17.24

b$ 4 1820. 32265.02 17.73 i) ; '
5 1844. 32602.22 17.68 :I
6 1847. 32618.74 17.66 jl' 7 1932. 33484.81 17.33 4)
8 1937. 34369.80 17.74 t
9 1902. 34369.41 18.07 *

b to 1837. 33446.35 18.21 O
11 1701. 29067.81 17.09 '

> .
.

[12 MID 1493. 24502.78 16.41
4 g

TOTAL 41889. 493475.71 16.56

f g)*
i

0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 19132. 300203.48 15.69 ||

,e {oON-PEAK 9A-9P 22757. 393272.23 17.28 '

o
,

0FF-PEAK PP-8A 19156. 302752.89 15.00 i
"

LJ ON-PEAK 8A-8P 22733. 390722.82 17.19 ' S *3 '

I
ti ji

ls DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 19977. 178265.32 14.88 jsI .|ON-PEAK 7A-11P 29912. 515210.39 17.22

f' t#
',

_ . . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ ___
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

DENERATION COSTS SUMMARYO g
THURipAY, MARCH 8,1979-TYPICAL

O t0A0cnus C0stres3 $ eER Mu Q
_

O 1 An 1293. 16583.06 s2.83 0
2 1247. 15796.43 12.67
3 1235. 15586.88 12.56 s

I' 4 12J4. 15697.20 12.66 '*

5 1252. 15881.99 12.65
6 1317. 16859.37 12.80

C6 7 1460. 19228.49 i3.17 i-

8 1667. 25827.49 15.49
9 1747. 28106.00 16.09

U to 1779. 29788.26 16.74 'I

11 1758. 29854.41 16.98
12 NOON 1733. 29377.79 16.95

b* 1 PM 1676. 27446.76 16.38 O
2 1679. 27736.70 16.52 ,

3 1622. 25296.65 15.60(* O4 1544. 22979.86 14.88
5 1560. 23135.44 14.83
6 1593. 23707.37 14.98 Ol' 7 1710. 26491.48 15.49
8 1704. 20067.58 16.47*

9 1682. 26766.35 15.9%
b 10 1620. 24913.07 15.38 d

11 1521. 21611.33 14.21
i2 NID 1440. t9489.20 13.53g,

TOTAL 37076. 556079.24 15.00
,

(>. s)
DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 17036. 235430.59 13.82 ,

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 20040. 320648.64 16.00 *
(* I ()e

on
OFF-PEAK 8P-8A 16971. 234090.86 13.79 i o

*

() DN-PEAK 8A-8P 20105. 321988.37 16.02 ! ** i)

|I '
0FF-PEAK ttP-7A 10481. 134972.62 12.88 #

OH-FEAK 7A-11P 26595. 421104.61 15.83

(b i)

O O O -
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! PENNIYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY -)
GENERATION COITS SUMMARY

O
'

HON. v MARCH 12, 1979 - PEAK

O. L AD(NW) 0.0TTf f i t ~ $ PER NW ,)

~~

O
-

2 1378. 18227.72 13.23 )
- t an 1401. 18572.47 i3.24

!
~

3 1343. 17740.88 13.211 g. 4 1333. 17569.21 13.18i 1 5 1357. I7930.86 13.21 ,)

6 1438. 19220.03 13.37,g 7 1580 21513.52 13.62
8 1782. 27066.20 15.t9

,)

9 1901. 32929.06 17.32
(; 10 1999. 35931.01 18.06

)11 2024. 37150.46 18.35-

.12 NOON 1974. 33445.49 16.94(; 1 PM . 1900. 28440.46 14.97
2 1906. 28312.57 14.85 )

i 3 3 1834. 25212.35 13.75'g 4 1752. * 2376l.80 13.56 g5 1750 23826.00 13.616 1738 23655.41 13.61 '
i

O 7 1843. 26984.t4 14.64
8 1867. 29423.81 15.76 ,)

-

9 1815. 28253.38 15.57g i0 1773. 27190.73 15.34 i

11 1647. 22136.74 13.44 ) '12 NID 1494. 19743.06 13.21(>
TOTAL 40820. 604237.34 14.80 d

0
OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 18427. 259840.47 14.10

,
'

ON-PEAK 9A-9P 22393. 344396.87 15.38
,.

'

O , , ,

| d
DFF-PEAK BP-BA 18341. 255164.78 13.91 *g ON-PEAK 8A-8P 22479. 349072.55 15.53 % s)

% .9 OFF-PEAK t1P-7A 11324. t50517.74 13.29
,. ,

!
ON-PEAK 7?.-1IP 29496. 453789.60 15.38 0

')

)
i)

_ - _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ ._



_ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

.

r .

O O

,

4 *

9g.

PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY

SATURDAY. MARCH 24,1979
'

4

LOAD (MW) COSTI($) .$ PER MW ()0 _

f

1 AM i080. t5098.89 13.98 ',
(,

2 1044. 14287.01 13.68
3 1011. 13812.88 13.66

,

O. 4 97i. t3479.28 13.88 3

5 978. 13380.67 13.68
4

4 1002. 13606.07 13.58
7 104i. 14300.92 13.74 *)-

( 8 1138. 15777.00 13.86
9 1257. 17531.99 13.95
to 1327. 19401.01 14.62 ')(,
11 1378. 20617.98 14.96
12 NOON 1375. 19968.48 14.52'

1 PM 1351. 19338.13 14.31 '3(,
2 1313. 18526.74 14.11
3 1304. 18414.19 13.89
4 1308. 18064.42 13.81 ,y(;
5 1306. 18114.12 13.87
6 1372. 19387.96 14.13
7 1397. 20218.71 14.47

( '),

8 1387. 20231.52 14.59
9 1350. 18682.83 13.84
t0 1283. t7417.84 13.58 ')

.

(,
11 1219. 16365.90 13.43
12 MID 1119. 14793.85 13.22

'b TOTAL 29311. 410549.19 14.01

F
g sii

I

I 4)b8 ,

. !' .

4;

|0 g a
.E
*

. i a
1i g i

,

1- ,

.'g g g



- . _,

O O. -

n r
Oa

.R
s(

? .

,)
. ;

.

s) |
'

.

s' )
;

s)
!8 ;

PENNSYLVAHIA ELECIRIE COMPANY I

GENERATION COSTS SUNHANY .) !
!,.

MONDAY.AFRIL 9.1979-PEAK
*I

b LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER MW*
,

. -_.-
__

. - -

iI

D 1 AM 1244. 17050.21 14.35

2 1234. 17690.24 14.34
.

3 1208. 17301.40 14.32 I'

Li- 4 1200. 17181.35 14.32

5 1216. 17063.30 14.03.

4 1269. 17840.61 14.06 'I
.

I> 7 1418. 20132.17 14.20

8 1661. 24506.20 14.75
,

9 1801. 20154.03 15.63 EI
V to 1855. 29841.49 16.09 [

11 1807. 30702.07 16.27
-

r

12 NOON 1061. 29436.91 15.82 A3
.

I) i PH 1852. 29211.33 15.77 3

2 1884. 29828.48 15.83
;-!

3 1849. 20172.51 15.24 U
1.8 4 1781. 25805.47 14.49 ||

5 1000. 27109.66 15.04 g'
*

6 1809. 27509.72 15.21
d |

,

'. 8 7 1006. 27197.53 15.06

8 1798. 24708.37 14.90 *

9 1710. 25342.08 14.32
*I

b 10 1710. 24546.46 14.29

11 lb76 22110.59 14.00

12 MID 1404. 19480.41 13.08 s) <

()
TOTAL 30903. 500891.62 14.93

1.).

A>
0FF-PEAK 9P-VA 16943. 243864.99 14.39 *

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 21960. 337026.63 15.35
j , ()

,

'

() ,- '
**

OFF-PEAK OP-HA 16912. 241053.84 14.25 |

:V' ON-PEAK DA-DP 21991. 339337.78 15.45 % sI
||.

.

ti i
|d i

i0 0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 10193. 144547.70 14.18

OH-PEAK 7A-11P 20710. 436343.92 15.20
.

O
' I. .

,,

t

________;
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PENHSYLVANIA LLECIRIL C0tiPAt4Y
E. UENERATION COSTS Sutth.*(Y )

SATURDAY, APRIL 14,1979
).

.; LOAD (NW) COSTS (S) l'PLR Hu
.

i __________
_________

* _________
1'. 1 AM 1117. 16240.51 14.54

-

2 1058. 15350.93 14.513 1024. 14877.60 14.53 1O 4 1006. 14730.46 14.645 997. 14542.00 14.5V6 995. 14558.94 14.63 DC 7 1023. 15107.59 14.70o it 6. 16451.29 14.749 1261. 17720.55 14.63 -)O to 1;77. 18025.10 14.7411 1:!91. 18695.14.
14.40

|
12 *:'Ott 1276. 18407.54 14.43 I

. Ls rr 1225. 17042.39 14.572 1996. 17376.50 14.53 .3 1650 16908.42 14.60 .)
( >. 4 1162. 16U02.41 14.46| 5 1187. 17156.0e 14.456 1101. 16096.75 s)g ..

7 1230. 17627.65') 14.31
-| 14.248 1299. 18868.74 14.53' 9 1313. 1909D.97 d# f to 1272. 14.55
h> 18711.60 14.7111 1205. 17735.49 14.7612 tilD 1006. 16295.75 sI

4# 15.01
10TAL 27910 406079.37 14.57

.._

*)
.

|

.
i

G | d,

''
'| E

*

c 0i
,

! A

( ,l0 8'
.

s I

(?4
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O' PLHNSYLVAt41 A ELEClkIC Cut 1 pat 4Y il.

| UENEftAT10t4 COSTS Sutit1ARY

C) THURSDAY, APRIL 19,1979-TYPICAL ()
I

c,,
-

LOAD (HW) COSTS ($) 1 PER #1W
-

__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ,) ,

1 AM 1233. 17437.36 l'4.30 *

C. 2 1218. 17411.80 14.30 ()
4 1200. 17219.03 14.25
4 1196. 17102.91 14.30

G 5 1209. 17266.97 14.20 <)
6 1276. 18363.38 14.39
7 '1395. 20103.75 14.41

(J B 1563. 23129.35 14.80 ()
9 1668. 26186.46 15.70 |'t e 1693. 26450.33 15.62 -

(s i 11 1678. 26467.76 15.77 {} f
12 N00N 1639, 24984.64 15.24 g

'

, 1 PM 1567. 23152.77 14.78 ,-

U ? 1628. 24535.21 15.07 () {
3 1576. 23495.42 14.99 .

4 1481. 21533.17 14.54 6

O 5 1491. 21672.92 14.54 () !!
! 6 1488. 22122.78 14.87 !'

! 7 1499. 23164.07 15.45
C 8 1574. 26587.25 16.09 s)

9 1500. 27012.32 17.10
10 1545. 26595.98 17.21 I

(.. Il 1458. 24558.10 16.04 s)
12 NID 1310. 20586.04 15.7' !

'l

(> TOTAL 35173. 537340.59 15.28 ., )
,

(j JFF-PEAK VP-9A 16279. 246161.94 15.12 (J .

DN-PEAK YA-9P 10094. 291170.65 15.41 I

b () l
j jDFF-PEAK BP-HA 16191. 246987.00 15.25 ,

DN-PEAK l'A-UP 18902. 290352.79 15.30 e '

b y 0 '

OFF-PEAK 115'-7A 10045. 145692.05 14.50 E i

|
g ! ()( OH-PEAK 7A-11P 25128. 391648.55 15.59

4 i ;|,

4 & ~) t

.___ - - - _ _ -____ _ ___ __ _-______ - _____ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

GENERATION COSTS KutlMARY
.I

JHURI..MAY to.1979-PEAK
b ILOAD (NW) COSTS (S) $ PER MW

t

I' E1 AN 1143. 15400.89 13.47
2 1104. 14770.64 13.38
3 1042. 14005.00 13.44 .

k' 4}4 1024. 13794.66 13.47
- 5 1016. 13747.69 13.53

4 1065. 14495.80 13.61g, ,, )
7 1203. 16445.02 13.47 '

8 1421. 19787.05 13.92
9 1534. 21761.60 14.19 O*

to 1577. 22173.80 14.06
il 1587. 21991.77 13.86.

12 NOON 1610. 21733.41 13.50
(' d1 Pit 1583. 21265.28 13.43

2 1590. 21590.34 13.58
3 1663. 23118.21 13.90b d.4 1583. 22280.11 14.07
5 1550. 21507.97 13.88
6 1495. 20997.28 14.05( d7 1451. 20015.80 13.79
8 1461. 20168.83 13.00
9 1480. 22243.50 15.03

;I'
to 1493. 22305.46 14.94
11 1372. 18868.13 13.75
12 HID 1226. 16683.75 13.61g ,

TOTAL 33273. 461152.00 13.86 |
D ()

DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 14643. 202065.70 13.80
DN-PEAK 9A-9P 18630. 259086.30 13.91 Ig' , ,

iE !
a .

k *
OFF-PEAK BP-8A 14589. 202547.60 13.08

l' ON-PEAK BA-8P 18684. 258604.40 13.84 E b#
. o

U UDFF-PEAK 11P-7A 8823. 189343.46 13.53
OH-PEAK 7A-11P 24450. 341008.54 13.98 6 * *

I L i i

O O O -

.
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PENHSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY -'

|UENERATION COSTS SUMMARY

)-' KATURDAY MAY 19,1979

'*
LOAD (MW) COSTS ($) $ PER MW )

c i
*

1 AM 1026. 15076.83 '14.69 y '
2 953. 13957.10 14.65

| 3 949. 14155.87 14.92 i

{ 4 920. 13030.16 14.16
*35 913. 13576.14 14.87

6 920. 13769.52 14.97 . t

7 968. 13538.75 13.99
'-) ' ,

8 1964. 14772.93 13.88
9 1143. 15720.18 13.75 ,

, to 1257. 18222.83 14.38 .

11 1282. 18701 79 14.59 #'
.

12 N00N 1283. 19992.78 14.88 |

g' 1 PM 1240. 18322.53 14.78 |.

2 1200. 17546.71 14.62 d
|-'

3 1177. 17490.44 14.86
- 4 1163. 17161.67 14.76

d5 1172. 16998.11 14.50 !
6 1192. 17120.69 14.36

~

=

{ 7 1179. 17212.05 14.60 .

-
-

8 1125. 16182.36 14.38 ''

9 1943. 16990.29 14.86 ?

10 1187. 17837.81 15.03gi '3 ,

11 1128. 17126.21 15.18 }p
12 HID 998. 15086.21 15.12 1

TOTAL 26592. 388609.93 14 . 6" - '

.-

S

. i

f
*

is .o ;n
I $

v : a c.-

'

R,

L O~
: , ,

'
I

[3J !.>
i

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - - _ _ . - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ - -
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I PENNSYLVANIA ELECTHIC COMPANY - 4 |

GENERATIDH COSTS SUNNARY

b WED..MAY 30,1979-TYPICAL

LOADtHW) COITS($) $ PER NW s
Q --

,

1 AN 1140. 16733.92 14.68
b 2 1103. 16104.27 .14.60 2

3 1967. 15482.06 14 51 t

4 1064. 15312.63 14.39
bI 5 1064. 15314.41 14.39 2

6 1111. 16016.26 14.42 i.

7 1263. 18974.83 14.31 e

b 8 1450. 20661.37 14.25 ) !
9 1536. 21615.85 14.13 |

'

. .

10 1573. 22077.62 14.04
b 11 1601. 22170.74 13.85 0

12 NODN 1568 21799.16 13.85
,

1 PM 1480. 20840.66 14.08
b 2 1550. 21967.63 14.17 D |

3 1536. 21813.34 14.20
4 1481. 21105.11 14.25 -

b 5 1483. 21025.75 14.18 ) .

6 1474. 20781.74 14.10 i

7 1469. 20906.18 14.29
b 8 1434. 2l050.22 14.68 J ,

'
9 1438. 21171.87 14.72

10 1474. 21728.35 14.74 |
C 11 1367. 19968.05 14.61 3 i

12 NID 1226. 4 17976.49 14.66 i

b TOTAL 32946. 471689.30 14.32 3 '

b DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 14859. 214989.28 14.47 '
s

ON-PEAK 9A-9P 18087. 256700.02 14.19,

b ' ! J,

OFF-PEAK BP-8A 14767. 214545.30 14:53 7.
'

DN-PEAK BA-8P 18179. 257144.00 14.15 | *

C 5 S.

I o
I *DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 9038. 131085.66 14.50

b DN-PEAK 7A-11P 23908. 340673.64 14.25 t$ 1.
i_____.._.____ _

_ _ _ _ . ,

G b \ .

O O O -
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(8 * PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY s 't
GENERATION COSTS SUNNARY

() SUNDAY, JUNE 10,1979 .)
LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER NW

O, -

4)

1 AM 1028. 15057.75 14.75
Q 2 972. 14230.42 14.64 O i

g

3 931. 13747.67 14.77
4 893. 13385.23 14.99-

C+. 5 879. 13100.25 14.90 g)
,

| 6 893. 13516.50 15.14
,

'

'

7 887. 13937.81 15.7%() '
- 8 926. 14327.75 15.47 4) I

? 1011. 15290.07 15.12''
to 1989. 16355.74 15.02 IQ 11 1135. 16859.55 14.85 q) !
1 2 N0 011 1145. 16760.80 14.64
i PM 1160. 16878.19 14.55

O 2 1164 17182.69 14.76 s ')
3 1122. 16963.64 15.12
4 litt. 16694.40 15.03Q* 5 1127. 16996.59 15.08 t)6 1138. 16996.25 14.94
7 1126. 16910.19 15.02

Cs 8 1129. 16f03.58 14.97 ()9 1146. 17123.79 14.94
10 1896. 17684.75 14.79(;e 11 1209. 17450.36 14.43 s).

i 12 MID 1119. 16079.93 14.47

Li 10TAL 25521. 380433.90 14.91 s ',

k c'

_ _
- ?--

s)
,

.

.g

=
R

c ) .

-

u

(. g .

.... ..

. i

-
,

. _ _ _ _ - _ - - - -- -
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-q

|' 6

0
0 O

i

i

I
1

.

t
*

i

PENHSYLVANIA ELECTkIC COMPANY

' () DENERATION COSTS JUMNARY

FRI.. JUNE 15.1979-PEAK
* LDAD(MW) COSTS (5) S PER NW

__________ __________

I- 1 AM 1133. 16333.94 14.42
2 1070. 15207.85 14.2%
3 1054. 15001.34 14.23, -)4 1019. 13866.71 13.61
5 1042. 14118.58 13.55
4 1073. 14616.99 13.62 ')' 7 1987. 16374.21 13.79
8 1335. 18949.26 14.19
9 1572. 25946.39 16.51 ')'

10 1582. 26576.40 16.80
11 1666. 27696.23 16.62
12 NOON 1605. 26217.22 16.33(#
1 Pit 1592. 27374.25 17.19
2 1607. 27697.34 17.24
3 1608. 27778.38 17.20

'4 1535. 26256.69 17.11
5 1518. 25246.33 16.63

g 6 1496. 24365.75 16.29 )7 1483. 23744.00 16.01
8 1481. 21160.07 15.00
9 1387. 20360.77 14.68 ''

10 1411. 20679.09 14.66
11 1371. 19651.92 14.33
12 MID 1201. 16648.79 13.86g )

TOTAL 32958. 511868.53 15.53

( .)'

0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 14468. 207395.08 14.33 -

ON-PEAK 9A-9P 18490. 304473.44 16.47 -

,. J
?,

i UFF-PEAK OP-DA 14203. 201809.46 14.13 I
;I OH-PEAK OA-8P 10675. 310059.07 16.60 | g d

|'' fa
f M }! 0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 8779. 122168.42 13.92

,

. DN-PEAK 7A-StP 24179. 389700.11 16.12 1
i

,

L !i

O O O
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC ConPANY

GENERATION COSTS SunHARV
j

C' ;.
;

THURS.. JUNE 21.1979-TYPICAL

LOAD (nW) COSTI($) $ PEh HW ()
. .--- _ _ .

.

1 AM 1219. 18500.60 '15.18 3
2 1974. 16262.70 15.14 ,

?

3 1946. 15886.97 15.19
!

4 1929. 15742.84 15.30 g
5 1029. 15748.15 15.30

.

- 4 1968. I 16340.23 15.30
7 1163. 17252.58 14 83* ') L

-

*

' , ,
8 1334. 19279.81 14.9.

9 1445. 20773.48 14.38 g '-

10 1531. 22401.19 14.63 ")
}?

11 1568. 22854.24 14.58

12 N00N 1500. 23354.09 14.78'.

i PM 1546.- 23430.99 15.16 '3 i
2 1550. 22893.67 14.77 '

3 1540. 22457.10 14.58

4 1496. 22053.95 14.74 ')
5 1509. 22359.03 14.82.' *

6 1484. 22121.58 14.91 :

7 1467. 21408.02 14.59 --)
!

8 1418. 20644.37 14.56

9 1431. 21224.46 . v . I4 3

to 1444. 21400.83 14.cJ ',)

11 1355. 20481.29 15.12

12 itID 1209. 18213.07 15.06
''T

TOTAL 32535. 483169.24 14.85

s)
DFF-PEAK 9P-9A 14415. 215966.55 14.98

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 18120. 267202.69 14 75

f av

{0FF-PEAK BP-BA 14408. 216417.53 15.03

DN-PEAK SA-OP 18134. 266751.78 14.7i g;,
e

lE
OFF-PEAA 11P-7A 8837. 133Y51.13 15.16 w g,,

N
DN-PEAK 7A-11P 23698. 349218.10 14.74, ,

i

2 |

__ _ _ - _ _



O .

O O

P

*
2

i

'

s

I4s
PEier45YLVAt41 A CL ECTRIC CONF'Al4Y

GEt4 ERAT 10H COITS SUNNARY
,,

WED., JULY 11.1979-TYPICAL

')I)I LDAD(NW) COSTS (S) $ PER NW
. .

---------- ---------- ---------

0(# 1 AH 1053. 15788.68 14.99
2 1003. 14804.24 14.76
3 984. 14787.41 15.03 )b- 4 976. 14775.13 15.14
5 983. 15166.21 15.43
6 1003. 15277.97 15.23 ')( 7 1084. 16410.32 15.14
8 1272. 18305.71 14.39
9 1408. 20404.62 14.55

O- 10 1461. 21450.89 14.69 *>
11 1497. 21829.15 14.58
12 HOOH 1533. 22558.98 14.72

(I 1 Pit 1523. 22622.70 14.85 *1

2 1541. 22482.45 14.59
3 1492. 22658.72 15.19

3(# 4 1500. 23034.30 15.36
1495. 23022.03 15.405 .

6 1445. 21779.82 15.07
)I- 7 1400. 20933.67 14.95

8 1364. 19964.19 14.64
9 1311. 19074.32 14.49

IJ 10 1396. 20263.70 14.52 d
11 1327. 20645.23 15.56
12 HID 1162. 17440.42 15.0%

46a366.04 14.93
_ _

TOTAL 38273.
,

V d
7

|:
'

;oo
E

O a O,

{ 0
'

.<> a
.

~

O t.'

O O O -
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I\I PENNSYLVANIA ELECTHIC COMPANY
GENERAT40N COS15 SUMMAHY

,d

') I
,.

' ld SONDAY, JULY 15,1979
i
8

. LOAD (HWe C0"TS($) $ PEH HW
> ---------- ---- ----- .)

t.
.

!1 AM 982. 16010.11 s16.30 *)'# 2 942. 14714.03 16.13
3 898. 14522.63 16.17

3 4 872. 14234.49 16.32 ')1 I 5 889. 14400.63 16.29j *

6 845. 14057.13 16.64
7 848. 14075.67 16.60 )i

# 8 896. 13690.43 15.28
9 967. 13715.66 14.18

- 10 1056. 15110.95 14.31
" 11 1089. 15551.41 14.28 -)- '#

12 NOON 1914. 15797.93 14.18
i PH 1840. 16100.88 14.13

' Il 2 1122. 15966.30 14.23 d
3 1085. 15878.31 14.63
4 1069. 15530.42 14.53*

b 5 1078. 15777.93 14.64 -)
6 1070. 15765.69 14.46
7 1096. 15594.26 14.23 .

(/ 8 1081. 15130.62 14.00 . )
9 1101. 16323.25 14.03

10 1169. 17030.82 64.57
') 11 1963. 10436.37 15.05 ,)

, 12 HID 1033. 16091.77 16.35
t

V TUTAL 24595. 370309.24 15.06 d
-

-

|
up-

4

)J(; 1

w 4

S'

* '

O J ,

- ,

O
*

O --
Is )

a

'
;,

.
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PENHSYLVANIA ELEC1RIC COMPANY
GENERATION COITS SUMMARY*

'
NON.. JULY 16,1979-PEAK -

Qi LOAD (NW) COITS( $,) $ PER NW G
-- - - - - - ----

'd 1 Att 1057. 17096.26 16.17 .{2 1041. 17639.61 16.94
3 907, i?O57.66 17.20 '

(j 4 900. 17334.40 17.69 .y,

5 1G21. 17270.61 16.92
6 1086. 17515.82 17.24() 7 1073. 17967.93 16.75 )
8 1292. 19797.46 15.32

*
9 1950. 22156.19 15.28

CI 10 1570. 24290.04 15.47 )
il 1645. 25604.tv 15.56

* 12 NOON 1683. 26681.46 15.05
C 1 PN 1646. 26530.40 16.12 )2 1653. 27005.10 14.34

3 1598. 25789.04 16.10() 4 1579. 26095.16 16.53 .)5 1567. 25550.66 16.3%
' 6 1538. 23811.12 15.40

( 7 1510. 23242.51 15.39 ., )
0 1434. 21929.17 15.29
9 1421. 22117.60 15.56

(s to i467. 22731.78 15.50 J'
11 1410. 23059.15 16.83
12 NID 1267. 20030.62 15.82

ts .).
TOTAL 32913. 529058.60 16.07

G DOFF-PEAK 9P-9A 14069. 230473.40 16.38
OH-PEAK 9A-9P 18044. 298578.12 15.04 "}'

')
ee ! J)
t -

0FF-PEAK UP-UA 14040. 230434.98 16.48 *
Q OH-PEAK DA-UP 188/3. 290616.63 15.02 U )

'L.

O DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 8442. 141928.91 16.01 4
. JiDN-PEAK 7A-11P 24475. 387122.70 15.02 * *

b 27v

9 9 9 -
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC CONPANY,

DENERATION CUSTS SUNNAHY

SUNDAY.AUG. 5,1979

) LOAD 1MW{
COSTS 1$) $ PER HW 4)

4,
.

'
Q 1 AM 995. 18690.73 18.78 '

,)
2 948. 18228.44 19.23
3 910. 17840.30 19.60 k'

()* 4 884. 17635.41 19.95 ||,y
5 870. 17796.27 20.46 ''

a 861. 17740.82 20.60 4'
,) |O 7 869. 17952.04 20.66

8 918. 18605.34 20.27

f'9 998. 18961.39 19.00
Q 10 1962. 18488.55 17.41 >,) ,

11 1105. 19255.27 17.42 1

12 N00N 1131. 19496.54 17.24
") 1 Pit 1142. 19755.51 17.30 ')~

2 1136. 19746.00 17.38
3 1099. 19408.38 17.66
4 1114. 19596.74 17.59

'' ''5 1123. 19709.54 17.55
4 1138. 19859.98 17.45
7 1138. 19789.73 17.39, 'y '8 1129. 19841.16 17.57
9 1147. 20162.69 17.58

10 1195. 20950.01 17.53',
') !

11 1228. 22917.78 18.66 "

12 MID 1144. 21333.51 18.65

TOTAL 25284. 463758.14 18.34 i

..

. mW

'

1
i' ! '= O

I'

Vu n,--
,. a

D
.'

tf o;

e
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I ENNSYL VANI A EL ECTRIC LONPat4Y b

GENERATION COSTS IllMt1ARYt f
a

f MON..AUG. 6.1979-1YPICALa' (j
LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER Nu

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _
___ )f _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _

i (j
I 1 AM 1083. 19200.19 17.002 1055. 18674.07 17.70 )

3 3 1057. 18537.39 17.54Q 4 1045. IB552.43 17.75; 5 1032. 10906.44 18.32 )'

6 1082. 19016.44 17.58() 7 1859. 19868.50 17.148 1356. 21360.60 15.75 )
,

9 1509. 24149.50 16.00'
t i 10 1592. 25686.13 16.13

11 1653. 27928.42 16.89 }
12 NOON 1673. 28833.39 17.23i, 1 PN 1639. 20070.47 17.622 1653. 30480.21 10.44 ,y
3 1616. 31126.9* 19.26(,
4 1500. 29553.40 18.705 1566. 29027.36 19.05 '

g)
6 1520. 27090.32 10.25s 7 1502. 27407.44 10.25

,

H 1454. 25535.00 17.56 ,j
9 1429. 24671.06 17.27( 10 1495. 26177.90 17.5111 1399. 25352.19 10.12 ,)
12 HID 1230. 21765.43 17.50G

TOTAL 33395. 509454.15 17.65 .)
O

0FF-tEAA YP-VA 14510. 251641.27 17.34 >

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 10885. 33/012.87 17.89s .

._o
1 s#

d. OFF-PEAK OP-DA 14430. 252863.64 17.47 5ON-PEAh BA-8P 18965. 337290.50 17.78 g ()
(, 0OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 0751. 154608.09 17.67

i (),

ON-PEAK 7A-flP 24644. 434053.05 17.65

Q
.g g 9 '
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PENNSYLVANIA EtECTHIC COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUNNARY .)

-

NON.,AUG. 27.1979-PEAK

* *

LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER NW '

----------

I< )5j '- 1 AM 1031. t6783.00 16.28-
;

2 1028. 16240.24 15.00,

p' 3 1006. 15560.07 15.48 ,)'

4 974. 14713.55 15.11
5 980. 14000.68 15.10.

(', 6 1034. 15689.38 15.17 ,) '7 1865. 18732.69 16.08
8 1352. 22127.45 16.37

{, 9 1523. 26864.05 17.64
*

j ^ , to 1610. 30058.05 18.67
'y'

) 11 1693. 33920.30 20.04
g' i2 NOON 1719. 35207.28 20.53

1 PM 1655. 33326.81 20.14 3 :,
2 1665. 33114.08 19.89 L

g' 3 1622. 31178.02 19.22
3,4 1504. 30568.46 19.30

; 5 1575. 30913.34 19.63
- 6 1527. 28700.82 18.00 )7 1506. 27606.06 18.38

8 1499. 27500.36 18.35
i, 9 1547. 20475.63 18.41 ")~

10 1506. 27502.05 18.26
11 1381. 25792.62 18.68

g 12 HID 1262. 24410.52 19.34 3,
TOTAL 33444. 609964.68 10.24

iO g
0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 14242. 239225.00 16.80

| ON-PEAK 9A-9P 19202. 370730.00 19.31 [ g
i *
4

g 0FF-PEAN UP-UA 14266. 240837.46 16.08 gDN-PEAK BA-8P 19170. 369127.22 19.25 m,
'

Y>
OFF-PEAK llP-7A 8400. 136930.91 16.15
UN-PEAK 7A-StP 24964. 473025.77 10.95

U |I

_ _ _ _ _
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s. ; )PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION COSTS SUMMARY

' t *, )THt1RS., SEPT. 6,1979-PEAK

O
__ _ _ __ _ _ __ )

gy 1 AM 1174. 19281.98 16.42 ')2 1126. 17469.64 15.5%
3 1094. 16399.22 14.99

Q 4 1088. 19010.38 17.47
)5 1096. 19059.95 17.39

6 1128. 19903.18 17.64

Q* 7 1261. 19343.55 15.34
8 1450. 23932.92 16.48 0
9 1587. 26521.62 16.71

Q 10 1642. 28240.43 17.20
11 1662. 28390.29 17.08 ')
12 NOON 1682. 28255.41 16.00

g i Pit 1646. 28570.68 17.36 ,

2 1670. 23466.28 17.64 '>
3 1646. 29555.65 17.96

O 4 1614. 28994.72 17.96
5 1638. 30532.00 18.64 'I
6 1587. 28529.93 17.98
7 1548. 26923.09 17.39
8 1538. 26231.63 17.06 0
9 1622. 27988.32 17.26

g to 1556. 26426.90 16.90
11 1441. 22125.43 15.35 d,

12 HID 1290. 22492.06 17.44

TOTAL 34794. 593646.06 17.06 'I

0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 15299. 251966.82 16.47 d
OH-PEAK 9A-9P 19495. 341679.23 17.53

b I y !d
DFF-PEAK BP-BA 15334. 253433.53 16.53 % i

DN-PEAK BA-BP 19460. 340212.53 17.40V w s
on U
E

OFF-PEAK tlP-7A 9257. 152959.95 16.52 +w
OH-PEAK 7A-11P 25537. 440686.11 17.26 " 'I

O .
..

e G G '
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! PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION CDsTs SUMMARY

'I
THURs., SEPT. 27,1919-TYPICAL

LDAD(NW) COSTI(5) $ PER MWg)
___ __ _

) ,

i AN 1128. 18703.45 16.58 ')
'i 2 1053. 16699.81 15.86 '

3 104). 16547.36 15.90
4 1043. 16855.93 16.16 ') I,(# 5 1039. 16513.18 15.89
6 1103. * 18182.85 16.48 j

7 1271. 22535.01 17.73 ')-() S 1478. 28655.02 19.39 .,

' - 9 1545. - 31334.82 20.28 '!

10 1602. 33331.20 20.8% yg
11 1598. 31870.92 19.94

,

12 NOON 1577. 31187.19 19.78 '

1 Pit 1551. 31308.17 20.19 ') l
i:g.

2 1559. 30724.19 19.71
- 3 1547. 30826.48 19.93 .

4 1489. 28613.87 19.22.g
5 1539. 30408.92 19.81 2-

g
6 1484. 30305.62 20.42
7 1475. 29828.50 20.22 L)'g
8 1561. 32278.64 20.68
9 1554. 33431.99 21.5%

10 1479. 31308.16 21.t7' (, ' t 3
11 1360. 27003.44. 19.74

'
12 NID 1207. 23052.83 19.10

(, ',:

j TOTAL 33291. 641576.53 15.27 ;

' 0FF-PE6K 9P-9A 14755. 267307.04 18.12
DN-PEAK 9A-9P 18536. 374180.69 20.19

t
g) I !

g

'
0FF-PEAK HP-DA 14764. 269485.01 18.25
DN-PEAK BA-UP 10527. 372091.52 20.08 0,g '3

a
,

|y j
'0FF-PEAK 11P-7A 0005. 149006.48 16.78 gg'

DN-PEAK 7A-11P 24406. 4V2490.12 20.18

s

() t '[

. _ _
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PENHSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANYi

j GENERATION COSTS SUNNARY

SUNDAY, SEPT. 30.4979

(i LOAD (NW) COSTS (S) $ PER NW .)
-------- --

() 1 Ali 929. 17560.79 10.90 J
2 893. 17167.02 19.22
3 C53. 16809.18 19.48

I) 4 835. 16676.44 19.97 .)
5 837. 17220.98 20.57
6 024. 17261.03 20.95

"() 7 855. 17951.39 21.00 )
8 898. 17794.?O 19.82
9 983. 17700.Gs 18.01*

O 10 1061. 19290.94 18.18 )
11 1099. 20064.56 18.26
12 N80N 1137. 21392.37 18.8i

eU 1 Pit 1143. 21434.39 18.75 g)
2 1117. 20482.54 18.34
3 1087. 19897.55 18.31

O 4 106a. 19506.29 18.26 Q
5 1092. 19872.06 18.20
6 1092. 19897.88 18.22 <

G 7 1104. 20308.46 18.40 O,
8 1184. 22239.05 18.78
9 1191. 22143.44 18.59

(O 10 1968. 21406.25 18.33 Q
11 1131. 20463.98 10.09
12 MID 1082. 18290.50 16.VO

Q t>
TOTAL 24673. 162032.57 18.76

'

g 4 'N
_ _ _

-

, )

e
'
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f>O . = i .3
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'PENNSYLVANIA ELEClRIC COtlPANY

GENERATION COSTK KurtMARY

TiRJRS. . DCT . 25.1979-PEAK
'

(, LOADEMW) C0KT3($) $ PER HW );

Q 1 AM i240. t9530.43 15.75 , )1.
2 1218. 19225.67 15.78
3 1979. 18817.81 15.96'

- ' (.# 4 1178. 19586.94 15.78 ,)'
5 1184. 18657.10 15.76
6 1233. 19527.32 15.84

| (> 7 1384. 22359.96 16.16 ()
6 8 1617. 26458.78 16.36

9 1714. 28998.34 16.92
(j je 1733. 28032.63 16.t8 )

11 1757 28244.59 16.08
'

12 NOON 1726 27946.92 16.19
(, 1 PM 1791. 27235.69 16.01 ;)

2 1712. 28234.50 16.49
3 1690. 26974.07 15.96

Q' 4 5633. 26636.t6 16.31 s).5 1634. 26685.92 16.33
3 6 1634. 26976.59 16.51
|Q 7 1692. 28798.56 17.02 , , .8 1697. 27703.92 16.33,

5 1669. 26765.74 16.04
g to 1603. 25997.17 16.22 g'11 1984. 23920.61 16.12

12 MID 1337. 21427.80 16.03

''TOTAL 36649. 593743.22 16.20

''~

OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 16371. 263507.93 16.10
DN-PEAK 9A-9P 20278. 330235.29 16.29

G '

y s-

0FF-PEAK SP-84 16326. 261275.33 16.00 I
g DN-PEAK SA-BP 20323. 332467.89 16.36 u ,(, .

E k
O. OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 9953. 158133.03 45.89 y giON-PEAK 7A-11P 26696. 435610.18 16.32 !

'
,

8
. L

b ()

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ .
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FENNIYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
GENERATION COITI IUMMARY

;y
IUN. NOV. 11,t979

I'
LOAD (NW COITI($) $ PER MW ')

I 1 AM t024. 17117.70 16.72 ')
2 974. 16546.06 16.99
3 964. 16428.77 17.64II.
4 943. 16665.89 16.97 *)
5 942. 16689.58 17.72
6 968. 17398.95 17.97(. 7 989. t7493.55 17.69 0
8 1643. 17516.54 16.79
9 1150. 18726.Se 16.28b to 1217. 19485.35 16.01 O (.

11 1245. 19883.15 15.97

b 12 NOON 1274. 20268.86 15.86
i PM 1283. 20240.97 15.78 O.
2 1274. 20536.83 16.12

i 3 1237. 19995.96 16.14O 4 1239. 2ee77.55 16.2e 0,
t5 1264. 26323.79 16.08

6 1342. 21118.93 15.74l 7 1371. 21340.74 15.57 O, i'
8 1348. 20828.17 15.23
9 1329. 20931.26 15.75(

to 1311. 20666.26 15.76 v'
11 1238. 19749.84 15.97
12 MID 1183. 19628.62 16.69

'

TOTAL 28172. 458341.e3 16.27 i

O
I i

0
.

o
,

t e

!O '

J,
*

i

3

i ,4 o.
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i '

&
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
, DEHERATION COSTS SUNNARY

'

#10N. . NOV. 12,1979-TYPICAL

Q LDAD(NW) COSTStS) $ PER NW ,)
'

---- _. - - _ _

l

O 5 An 1158. 17608.33 15.21 '3
2 1112. 16949.64 15.24 i

I3 1994. 16714.09 15.25

3 1110. 16100.51 14.50
' f(, 4 1989. 15933.34 14.63 )

i

6 1168. 16835.16 14.41
C 7 1320. 20043.03 15.18 ,)

8 1540. 22960.53 14.83
'

9 1653. 25022.33 15.14

C to 1723. 28376.07 16.47 g
11 1712. 25839.00 15.09
12 N00N 1681. 24933.54 14.83

O 1 PM 1631. 24123.69 14.79 ()
2 1616. 23376.15 14.47
3 1556. 23902.97 15.36

s C, 4 1519. 23304.75 15.34 ,3

f, 5 1554. 24419.97 15.71 -

6 1672. 25791.23 15.43'
,

(, 7 1683. 25843.23 15.36 g
8 1655. 26000.56 15.71
9 1610. 24532.91 15.24

(j 10 1541. 23797.91 15.44 ')
11 1445. 22470.20 15.55
12 MID 1341. 20833.23 15.54

TOTAL 35193. 535713.98 15.22 i

,

O ,) 1

0FF-PEAK 9P-9A 15581. 235269.11 15.10 f

DN-PEAK 9A-9P 19612. 300444.87 15.32 d

('

C )
!:

OFF-PEAK SP-BA 15538. 234779.69 15.11 :I

Q OH-PEAK SA-BP 19655. 300934.29 15.31 i ! g

'| 8 i

Q OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 9394. 141018.14 15.01 u 'g j
OH-PEAK 7A-11P 25799. 394695.84 15.30 t

t
!' u !u;.

i S
t

() yiI

__ _
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
DENERATION COSTS SUMMARY

O -)
THURS..NOV.29, 1979-PEAK

( .J LOAD (NW) COSTS (5) 5 PER MW l

__________ _

)O 1 AM i296. 20806.93 16.05 6

* 2 1253. 20172.38 16.10
3 1225. 19845.48 16.20

0 4 1229. 20083.74 16.34 .)
5 1276. 20758.10 16.27
6 1320. 21473.23 16.27

O 7 1490. 24455.49 16.41 s)
8 1678. 27362.85 16.31
9 1774. 31330.82 17.66

(l 10 1814. 33193.94 18.30 Q
11 1805. 32220.59 17.85
12 N00N 1792. 31596.49 17.63

O 1 Pit 1766. 30296.69 17.16 s.)
2 1813. 31993.91 17.65
3 1794. 31312.43 17.45

C) 4 1740. 29648.24 17.04 )s

5 1810. 32047.19 17.71
6 1903. 36898.11 19.39

() 7 1895. 35544.21 18.76 g )
8 186!. 34657.41 18.56
9 1816. 33288.66 18.33

(> 10 1754. 30775.07 17.55 )s

11 1628. 27836.74 17.10
12 MID 1440. 24107.67 16.74

O .)
TOTAL 39178. 681703.37 17.40

I
'C )

(FF-PEAK 9P-9A 17363. 289008.40 16.65
'ON-PEAK VA-9P 21015. 392694.89 18.00

O )

DFF-PEAK BP-8A 17405. 290966.33 16.72 , )
i N '

)(j DN-PEAK SA-8P 21773. 390737.04 17.95
1

Y '

Q OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 10529. 171703.06 16.31 g)
DN-PEAK 7A-11P 28649. 510000.37 17.00 %

-

h 8 I i

i )
,

9 O O
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T('' PEllr45YLVANI A ELECTRIC CortPAlly

GENERATI0ri COS TS Surit1ARYt
'

,

O| FRI.,DEC. 7,1979-iYPICAL l'*

'C2%. LOAD (NW) COSTS ($) $ PER NW
O __________ __________ ________ )

.

' 1 AN 1249. 18075.70 15.11 i

.O, 2 1220. iO613.73 15.26 j|
3 1181. 10066.78 '15.30

Ir

I 4 1175. 10004.69 15.32 '
(* 5 1970. 17060.05 15.27 ,)

6 1278. 19573.06 15.32 #

7 1471. 22941.79 15.60

0 8 1601. 32611.3a 19.40 3.

9, 1794. 37507.64 20.91
i

10' 1824. 34962.83 19.17.

(* 11 1827. 32133.60 17.59 )
12 NODN 1814. 29770.63 16.4% .

' 1 PM 1775. 20544.70 16.08 /,

6 2 1798. 29356.81 16.33 1 J
3 1724. 26742.32 15.49
4 1645. 24239.66 14.74 i

G 5 1758. 27545.54 15.73 ') '
!

'

6 1768. 27367.05 15.48
I

. 7 1752. 24532.20 15.14

|Q 0 1698. 259Y1.04 15.31 .)
9 1645. 23697.12 14.41

10 1500. 22707.92 14.42
Q 11 1462. 21342.25 14.60 . : ,)

12 NID 1307. 19154.55 14.66

'O 101AL 37591. 604224.74 16.07 .) j

-Q OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 16560. 2673.30.42 16.14 i,)

OH-PEAK VA-9P 21023. 334006.29 16.02

(> =)
DFF-PEAK OP-DA 16419. 253527.09 15.44
OH-PEAK BA-HP 21172. 350696.02 16.56

'O av d
2 .i*OFF-PEAK 11P-7A 10051. 1530BY.23 15.23 - 1

Q DN-PLAK 7A-11P 27540. 451135.49 16.30 0 | O
N

-Q t: O |
6 !.

b ($
l

_ _ _ _ _ - - _ _
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PENNSYLVANIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
DEHERATION COITS SunHARY ')

IUNDAY,DEC. 9,1979
, ,

LOAD (hW) COSTS (5) $ PER MW
.

-1

_ _ _

( )-
' 1 AN 1195. 18027.06 15.09

2 1152. 17317.09 15.63,

3 1122. 16759.95 14.94 34

4 1095. 16426.30 15.66
5 1997. 16379.20 14.93

I- 6 1137. 17033.54 14.98 d
7 1962. 17453.48 15.02

j . 8 1209. 18241.08 15.09
b 9 1298. 19689.14 15.17 O

' je 1373. 21349.80 15.55
11 1402. 20913.68 14.92; b.. 12 H00N 1425. 20922.24 14.68 *)

1 PM ;434. 21962.56 14.69
2 1422. 21039.76 14.79b 3 1373. 20199.52 14.7% )
4 1372. 20499.65 14.94,

5 1438, 22:13.94 15.38
'') 6 1508. 23305.02 15.45 )

7 1509. 22701.27 15.04
8 1470. 21804.13 14.83V 9 1453. 21749.08 14.97 d
to 1428. 21798.11 15.26

9 11 1362. 20677.87 15.18C 12 NIO 1274. 19692.92 14.99 d
' TOTAL 31710. 476537.81 15.03,

1- .,
.

,

d
f j.e

!1 i au
w i

g . . _ . _ _ _ _ . g
-_

_

G / )
.

O O G -
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pet 4NSYLVAt4I A LLLCTHir CuttPAf4Y

I ~8 Gfl4El<AT IOil CUSTS SliriHARY iI

N0f4. 1)LC.17.1979-PLAK
O %) *

LDAD(HW) CUSIS($) $ PER HW
\ ---------- -- ------- ---------

3O
1 AN 1202. 10349.59 14.31,

i 2 1261. 17D90.44 14.1Y

'lO 3 1209. to3a7.63 14.27 0
4 1287. 10322.35 14.24 ;

5 1300. 10771.42 14.35
0 6 1400. 2:a16.15 15.49 0

7 1583. 26072.77 16.98
) 0 1021. 41004.00 22.52 _.

'O,
. ,

|0 9 1930. 47650.3a 24.69 _

! 10 19VO. 4V813.34 2".03 i

11 2037. 5v873.10 24.70 L

O
, . 2013. 4ava7.64 24.31 ) iu Hou
! , _ _ . . . _ _ _ . _ ~ ~ 1 Pit 1969 47150.02 23.95 )~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

2 1974. 47434.09 24.03 :

O 3 1941. 4a096.04 24.7a J
'

4 1894. 44505.47 23.54
5 1961. 47895.96 24.42

b 6 1959. 47071.07 24 03 C
7 2024. 58147.48 25.27 c

50506.06 25.19 f8 2005. i

j b 9 1961. 49835.11 25.41 CJ
j 10 1Y03. 44710.47 23.50 -

'

11 1750. 35769.33 20.44 *

b 12 #1ID 1569. 20035.10 17.07 d
r
'

TOTAL 42114. 920264.6Y 21.05
b d,

1

OFF-PEAK 9P-9A 18391. 337596.51 18.36 g

U Ole-PEAK VA-YP 23723. 502668.18 24.56 dr

b DFF-PEAK UP-DA 10422. 339101.24 10.44 C!
Di4-PEAK UA-OP 23492. 500403.45 24.50 e 3

I O
DFF-PEAK 11P-7A 10987. 160453.53 15.33 * .

Old-PEAK 7A-11P 34127. 751811.16 24.15 U tb Oi

% I

w
b O,

' f>
'

() |

_-_ _ . ___
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CLH4)SIlE AWilACE ItEVEtOE Pelt ItWil ,

|
1 -

YEAlt Tee rn <'

(g79kh'hCompany 1978 1977 1976 1975 19/4 1973 1972 1971 1970 1969

d ,7/ Wi%bMetropolitan Eoison Co $38.66 $40.59 $37.02 $37.04 $32.88 $24.02 $22.87 $21.01 $17.06 $15.11 yo
|

| Pennsylvania Electric Co. 38.95 37.01 33.05 31.42 26.93 23.07 21.86 21.31 17.51 17.02 y3,o( ,r c 3

Cont)ined 38.83 30.50 34.69 33.71 29.51 23.59 22.32 21.17 17.30 16.16 V4 07 j60

;jetsey Central P&L Co. 47.66 47.15 40.83 36.98 34.87 24.81 23.66 22.47 21.10 20.55 51.55 f53

Otnuesne Light Co. 44.00 36.09 33.14 32.17 24.94 19.07 18.56 17.95 15.79 14.4 5 YS.? 2/8

Pennsylvania P&L Co. 36.16 34.78 31.28 28.04 24.11 20.58 20.16 18.98 17.14 16.25 37,6 /3|

Philar!ciphia Elec. Co. O 44.20 42.93 38.66 38.35 34.03 24.40 23.19 21.34 17.86 16.02 yy.o 193

v'est Penn Power Co. 31.80 26.19 24.41 26.50 20.56 15.50 14.87 14.50 13.74 13.37 3 0 7 /3|

Sources: For 1969 through 1977, U.S. Federal Power unanission/Departncol of Ener0y Statist.ics of
Privately Owned Electric Ut.Ilities in the United States. lat)le 13. For 1978, llSil Sche hiles II and
XIV.

% Dec. l9'19 C eri| Ec "'Y5 for MC S # W"b'Y ' "' "'
f g j

8 |2

n6t cef eet sifac1 of ladQe/ M s''c"9se of ' %UYM CN.' 3/!/H
'

lOnes.

ayradnati 7.i), k.,e ay; kc, ease ,cc ,,,,,,,,,/ca g, g7 cn $4,j,, |ta-., ., u2 ,,

ni%-
2E
nn

8,
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Mat-Ed/Penelec Exhibit J-21
Witness: E. F. Carter
Page 1 of 3

8 METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY
(I-79040308)

COMMISSION DATA REQUEST - 3/24/80

Request:

"Should be placed in record on Wednesday, March 26, 1980.

1. Assuming TMI-1 is removed from rate base, and assuming
alternatively that (a) base rates are not reduced and deferred energy
costs are amortized through base rates, and (b) base rates are reduced
and deferred energy costs are amortized through a uniform increase in
the energy costs rates, describe the dif ferences in the assumed alterna-
tive recoveries in terms of the relative recovery from the different

classes of customers.

2. If the energy cost rates are increased, what are the per-
centage revenue recoveries by customer class?

|

3. If the present base rates are reduced, what are the per- l

centage reductions in revenue recoveries by customer class? j

4. If the annual base rate jurisdictional costs of TMI-l for

(~} Met-Ed are assumed to be $26.9 million, and the base rates are reduced
1

( ,/ by that amount:

(a) what would be the effect for the average non-heating
residential and the average heating residential customer?

(b) if, further, the energy cost rates were increased by
an equivalent annual amount, what would be the net effect for
the average non-heating and heating residential customer?"

Response:

Item 1 - Respond orally making reference to Met-Ed/Penelec
Exhibit J-4 and pages 2 and 3 of this exhibit.

Item 2 - Refer to page 2, column 3 for distribution of recovery.

Item 3 - Refer to pages 2 and 3 of this exhibit.
1

Item 4 - Refer to pages 2 and 3 of this exhibit in conjunction I

with Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit J-22.

o)\_
<

|
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Page 2 of 3

O
METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

Forecast 1980

(Official Budget)

Rate Sales Base Revenues
Classification GWH Percent Amount Percent

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)

Residential
Total Electric 816 9.97% $ 29 633 249 10.77%
Other 1 816 22.17 79 806 443 29.02

Total Residential 2 632 32.14% $109 439 692 39.79%

Commercial 1 677 20.48 61 461 287 22.35

Industrial 3 469 42.35 90 597 026 32.94

Street Lighting 41 0.50 3 097 266 1.13

( Other (includes Borderline) 153 1.87 4 917 369 1.79

Total Retail 7 972 97.34% $269 512 640 98.00%

FERC Sales for Resale 218( ) 2.66 5 499 360 2.00

Total Company 8 190 100.00% $275 012 000(3) 100.00%
.

Notes: (1) Per Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit R-1.
(2) Per Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit B-1-1, page 3 of 9, line 6.
(3) Per Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit B-1-1, page 1 of 9, column 3, line 1.

|

I
|

|

|
_ - - .- .-
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s

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY

R.I.D. 170 & 171 Rate Base Allocated Class
Supp.41 Increase over Supp. 22 (1) * Index To Customer Classes (3) Rates

Rate Increase to of ALount Percent of

Classification Amount Percent (2) Class (l) Col. 4 ($-000) of Total Return

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5) (6) (7) (8)

Residential
Total Electric $1 72 879 9.2% 13.383% 1.339 $ 72 596 11.076% 9.2%
Other 5 653 884 33.2 9.699 0.970 206 939 31.572 9.7

Total Residential 7 228 763 42.4% 10.317% 1.032 $279 535 42.648% 9.6%

Commercial 6 601 437 38.8 9.425 :,943 263 900 40.262 10.1

Large Industrial 2 522 622 14.8 11.577 1.158 78 013 11.902 9.8

Street Lighting 119 153 0.7 4.086 0.409 10 447 1.594 10.3

Other 497 528 2.9 10.057 1.006 23 560 3.594 9.8

Total Retail $16 969 506 99.6% 9.996% l.000 $655 455 100.000% 9.8%

Forfeited Discount 68 740 0.4 9.917 0.992

Total Jurisdictional $17 038 246 100.0% 9.996%
, _

5
oo
$Notes:

(1) Per compliance filing at RID 170 & 171 " Proof of Revenues" implementation of $17,720.246 "
0Step 2 final increase ($17,038,246 retail amount).
W(2) Distribution of the increase between rate classes.

(3) Per RID 434 compliance filing.

'9 9 O
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Met-Ed/Penalec Exhibit J-22"

-- Witness: E. F. Carter

1, Page 1 of 5 !
l

|

i O
t

i METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY
-> (I-79040308)

Annual Impact of Proposed 6.9 Mills /kWh

Increase in the Energy Clause Adjustment Factor for
.

Various Residential Average Use Customers
, . . , , - , 4 ,,

,

.

Class of Customers

Page 2 - Residential No Water Heating

Page 3 - Residential with Restricted Water Heating

Page 4 - Residential Heating with Restricted Water Heating

Page 5 - Restricted All Electric

!

|
. .

O
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NETROPOLITAf4 EDISDN COMPANY . 57 _ * ,' hCOMP /4RIS0tl DF PRESENT AND PROPOSED RATES 1N',

. . .

FOR AN AVERAGE CUSTOMER
f'

' *

RS HD WATER HEAT 1HO
* ~

6
.

L
. . DE llE.RGY ______ PRESET 4T REVENUE ____ _ ___ PROPOSED REVENUE _ BASE INCREASE DVERALL INCREASE ',

W Wil) DASE ENEROY HET DASE EllERGY HET AHOUNT PERCENT AHOUHI PERCENT
*al== am2We o m.5 a m 64=2+3m m=5pm an6mm *7=5+6m =0=5-2m m9=H/2m- m10=7-4m *11=10/4m [.j_

JAll 79 4 '/ 3 . 22.60 4.34 20.50 22.60 7.72 31.00 0.0 0.0 3.30 11.9 .j
p

FED 499 22.03 1.39 20.00 22.03 7.01 32.22 0.0 0.0 3.42 11.9%.
, wHAR 466. 21.59 4.10 27.10 21.59 7.29 30.37 0.0 0.0 3.19 11.7APR 444. 20.76 3.91 26.11 20.76 6.95 29.15 0.0 0.0 3.04 11.6HAY T13. 10.10 3.20 22.63 18.10 5.04 25.19 0.0 0.0 2.56 11.3 w(s

J4HI 402. 19.59 3.54 24.06 19.19 6.29 26.01 0.0 0.0 2.75 11.4JHl. 436. 20.46 3.04 25.72 20.46 6.03 20.71 0.0 0.0 2.99 11.6
y A11G 494. 22.64 4.35 20.56 22.64 7.73 31.94 0.0 0.0 3.30 11.0 wSEP 513. 23.35 4.51 29.40 23.35 8.03 33.00 0.0 0.0 3.52 11.9OEI 43'i. 20.43 3.03 25.47 20.4.5 6.01 20.65 0.0 0.0 2.98 11.6d if09 413. 19.60 3.63 24.59 19.60 6.47 27.43 Oa0 0.0 2.04 11.5 C7IEC 435. 23.43 3.03 25.67 20.43 6.01 20.65 0.0 0.0 2.90 11.6

s S40.5. 251.90 47.55 316.97 251.90 04.50 354.00 0.0 0.0 37.03 11.7 sj

In t i f . tif F RI Vt' HUE INCt ilDES A TAX SilRCHARGE of 6.921s.
v

i
NOTE: PRESENT ENERGY = 8.8 HIl3S/KWH, PROPOSED ENERGY = 15.654 MILLS /KWH I

-

PRESENT Stit1HER HATE wy
thWil 01 OCliSm * HATE 14LDrhS*

HININUli 0. $ 4.1500. w LFIRST 1. _AT_ 0.0 /hWil !-
DVER 1. _AT_ 0. 0.175 / h Wil 4'

J|
'

I
PRESENT WlHTER |< ATE 7 J|_

T
mhWH BLOCKS * aliATE 14 OCESm ku

HINIHUN O. ______$ 4.1500. io
FIRST 1. _AT_ 0.0 /hpil "'m J{
HEXT 999. _61_ O. 03 75 / hull * f
DVER 1000. _AI, 0. 0 35"ie hWit

-) U;w

*

'
J: ,

J .' \'

e'

{;'
.;.

.
-

m.J

t
&
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F1ETROPOLIT AH EDISOff COMPAf4Y 3.f

COMPARIS0t1 OF PRESEf4T Af4D PROPOSEv RATES 'f.*

'

FOR AH AVERAGE EUSTONER #

RS WITH RESTRICTED WATER HEATING
'

~

s g

EllE RGif ______F'hESENT REVENUE ______ _____ PROPOSED REVENUE _____ DASE INCREASE OVERALL INCREASE
(MWHb DATE ENERGY HET DASE ENFRGY HET AHOUNT PERCE!4T AMOUNT I'E RCEH T
=al*= ==2a* **3*= m4=243m em5mm an6mm m7e5+6* =0=5-2m m960/2= m l 0=7 -4 m blial0/4r,

-

JAH 79 035. 32.06 7.79 42.92 32.06 13.05 ,40.90 0.0 0.0 4.06 14.1
FfD 904. 33.57 7.96 43.05 33.57 14.15 50.04 0.0 0.0 6.19 14.1
HAH H63. 32.04 7.59 41.05 32.04 13.51 47.77 0.0 0.0 5.92 14.1

'

Al'H D24. 30.57 7.25 39.94 30.57 12.90 45.59 0.0 0.0 5.65 14.1
e1Al . 3 5. 25.40 6.04 33.20 25.40 10.74 37.90 0.0 0.0 4.70 14.2
.luf f 716 26.52 6.30 34.66 26.52 11.21 39.57 0.0 0.0 4.91 14.2 '

.it il 735, 27.24 6.47 35.60 27.24 11.51 40.64 0.0 0.0 5.04 14.2
ADG 770. 23.55 6. /D 37.31 28.55 12.05 42.50 0.0 0.0 5.27 14.1
SLP 766. 20.40 6.74 37.1% 23.40 11.99 ' 42.36 0.0 0.0 5.25 14.1

'

001 723. 26.77 6.36 35.00 26.79 11.32 39.96 0.0 0.0 4.96 14.2
flut7 762, 26.5/ 6.27 34.46 26.37 11.15 39.34 0.0 0.0 4.00 14.2
DEC 161, 20.44 6.75 37.l6 20.44 12.01 42.42 0.0 0.0 5.26 14.2 '

9351. .546.75 02.30 453.06 346.75 146.39 517.15 0.0 0.0 64.09 14.1
-

ihGl l'f I I L"r dttE IHCLUDFS A T AX SliRCHAf<(.0 OF 6.921
NOTE: PRESENT ENERGY = 8.8 HILLS /KVH, PROPOSED ENERGY = 15.654 HILLS /KWH -

PRESEIT SUNtiER R A T E
-

mEWil DLDEKSm *RAIE bl .0t'ES m
HlHlHUN 0. ______$ 4.1500
FIRST 1. _AT. 0.0 1.ull

'

HEXT $99. AT 0. 03 75 / hull
HEXT 400. _Al_ 0. 0264 / hull
DVER 600. _AT. 0.0375/hWil ',.

:' *PRESENT WINTER liAir %
t

*KWil DLOCKSm *PAIE liL0f RSm o
HININDH 0. ______$ 4.1500. * '

FIRST 1. _AT. 0.0 /l Wil *

HEXT 199. _Ai_ 0. 03 75/ hull
HEXT 400. _AT. 0. 026 4 / hull '

HEXT 000. _AT. 0.0375/l.UM
OVER 1400. _AT_ 0. 0355 /Epil

.

%
.

L

1

b

e e e-
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f. Met-Ed/Penelec Exhibit P-1e

|

|
BEFORE THE

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

(~ Public Meeting held April 20', 1978
\ Harrisburg, PA 17120

Commissioners Present:
,

Louis J. Carter, Chairman
Robert K. Bloom
Helen B. O' Bannon
Michael Johnson
W. Wilson Goode

A. 100548 - Application of Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania
Electric Company, and Jersey Central Power and Light Company for approval,
pursuant to Sections 202(e) and 701.1 of the Public Utility Law, of an
agreement providing for transfer and acquisition of undivided interests
in nuclear generating units undar construction known as Three Mile Island ;

Station Unit No. 2 and Forked River Station.

ORDER I
!

BY THE COMMISSION:

On August 3,1977, Metropolitan Edison Company (Meted),
Reading; Pennsylvania Electric Company (Penelec), Johnstown; and Jersey

((') Central Power and Light Company (Jersey), Morristown, New Jersey; filed
,

with this Commission, pursuant to Section 701.1 of the Public Utility
Law, 66 P.S. 51271.1, a revised agreement dated July 27, 1977, providing-'

for (a) the transfer by Meted and Penelee and the acquisition by Jersey
of undivided interests aggregating 40% in the Three Mile Island Station
Unit No. 2 (TMI-2) which is essentially completed and scheduled to go

,

into service in June 1978, and (b) the transfer by Jersey and the
acquisition by Meted and Penelec of undivided interests aggregating
50% in the Forked River Station (FR) which is under construction and
scheduled to go into service in 1983 or later.

Pursuant to our staff's requests for further information,
the applicants furnished ninety-five (95) exhibits which we deem
supplemental to, and a part of, the application.

Our evaluation of the instant application is concerned with
its affects on the ability of Meted and Penelee to provide adequate, |cconomic, and reliable service to the consu=ers of the Comnonwealth.
We are of the opinion that the impact of the agree =ent would be adverse
to the public interest.

'

s

i
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Adeouste Service

The application ectablishes that Meted and Penelee are winter-
||hpeaking companies, and that the General Public Utilities (GPU) system

is forecast to be winter-peaking starting in the winz'r of 1979-80.
Applicants' Exhibit No. 4 indicates that under the proposed transfer of
interests in TMI-2 and FR, the estimated reserve capacity margin of Meted
would fall to nine percene, and Penelee to zero percent, in the winter
of 1982-83. Should completion of Forked River Station be delayed, it is
probable that the companies would be faced with the problems attendant
with negativa reserve capacity ecrgins in tha ensuing vintars until such
time as the station should coca lato ecm=arcial service.

Economic Service

Ue are convinced that approval of the instant application would
land to highar costs for Meted :nd Pen 21ec, and h43 er rites for theirh
customers, particularl-/ in the long ren. Our conv_ction is baseu, in

part, on the following considerations:

1. Applicants' exhibits indicate that the levelized annual
cost of supplying company generation requirements over
the lifetice of IMI-2 would be greater for both Meted and
Penelec should this application be approved (Applicants'
Exhibit No.1, Section D, exhibits D-7 and C-8). Such
higber costs would ordinarily increase the revenue require-
ments of Meted and Penelec beyond what otherwise might be ,

expected. ggg

2. In previous race filings (Meted at C.19312, R.I.D. 64,
and R.I.D. 170; Penelee at C. 18944, R.I.D. 16, and
R.I.D. 172) Meted and Penelee stated their need for
higher revenues in order to offer a return sufficient
to attract the financial capital necessary to finance

construction of TMI-2. This building program is now
virtually completed. Approval of the instant appli-
cation would shift the burden of financing one-half

of . Forked River Station onto Meted and Penelec and,
if TMI-2 is an indicator, exert additional upward

pressure on the companies' rates.

3. The latest information before' us estimates the
completion cost of TMI-2 at $679 million, and
that of FR at $1,156 million. Under the terms
of the proposed agreement, the sale price for

! each facility shall be equal to its book costs
(p. 2, par.1.03; and p. 6, par. 2.02) . Even assucing

no further escalation of costs for FR, approva.1 of
this application would require Meted and Penelec to
sell 352Mw of TMI-2 capacity to Jersey at $772/KN

,

and purchase 560Mu of FR capacity from Jerr.cy at
$1,032/KW.
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4. The Forked River Station is being constructed on
the coast of the State of New Jerr,- removed from{ ,

the Meted and Penelee service area. Approval of
the application would necessitate Meted and Penelec's
assumption of approximately twenty million dollars
in costs for transmission lines to make FR energy
available to them (Applicants' Exhibit 84).

5. Accrued allowances for funds used during . construction
of these facilities would be included in their selling .

prices under the agreement. The contemplated treat-
=ent of AFC is detrimental to Meted and Penelac in
several ways.

a. Most of the AFC for T)fI-2 was accrued at rates
less than 9%, while AFC for Forked River will
be accruing at rates greater than 9%, applied
to a larger base (Applicants' Exhibit No. 27).

'

b. The Board of Public Utility Cor. tissioners of
,

the State of New Jersey has allowed varying ',
proportions of Jersey's investment in FR to

,

be in rate base. Nevertheless, the agreement ;

which is the subject of this application s'tates
; that the price to be paid for FR by Mated and j,

'

Penelec would be increased by an amount equal )
-

to the AFC which would have accrued had those

(O
portions not been included in rate base (p. 7,
par. 2.03). This provision woula give Jersey ;
a double return on the relevant investment.

c. Jersey has experienced difficulty in financing
Forked River, and this has resulted in a slowing
down of its construction by at least four years, :

during which AFC has been accruing (Applicants'
Exhibit Nos. 27 and 48). The accrual of AFC over
this period has increased the cost of Forked
River, and is questionable under the circumstances.

|
i-

Reliable Service l

The GPU Corporation's 1976 annual report to stockholders states
that Meted is 67% coal-fired, and Penelec is 88% coal-fired (p'. 17).
Approval of the subject application would substantially maintain Meted's
and Penelec's dependence on coal until such time ac Forked River Station
comes into commercial service.

-3-<
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Upon full consideration of the application, the Commission is
of the opinion that the transfer of ownership interests sought in the
application of Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric ;- g
Company, and Jersey Central Power and Li3ht Company would not be in the -

best interest of the public of this Coc=onwealth in that it would adversely
affect the ability of the Pennsylvania companies to furnish adequate,
economic, and reliable electric power; THEREFORE,

IT IS ORDERED: That the application by Metropolitan Edison
Ccapany, Pennsylvania Electric Company, and Jersey Central Poeer and
Light Cocpany be and is hereby denied.

BY THE COMMISSION

. |h &
/

C. J. ZeEl u.e
'

, ., / Secretary'

. ' . . ,
,

:f '' .
.

. , ' , ' .' , .
.o

(SEAL)-

*,
: ,;~~ 5 ..,

-:
''

.

i 'OR. DER' ADOPTED: ,./hpril 20, 1978
*

ORDER, E,NTEREDb'..;s
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